

# The Future of Growth Report 2024

INSIGHT REPORT JANUARY 2024

# Contents

Preface	3
Executive summary	4
Introduction	6
1 The Future of Growth Framework	8
1.1 From the growth we have to the growth we need	8
1.2 Overview of framework construction	9
1.3 Trade-offs, synergies and policy choices	11
2 Qualifying growth	13
2.1 Global results	13
2.2 Results by pillar	18
2.3 Growth Pathway Archetypes	28
Conclusion	35
3 Country Dashboards	36
Appendix A: Methodology	251
A1 Framework design criteria	251
A2 Indicator selection	251
A3 Normalization	251
A4 Aggregation	252
A5 Clustering	252
Appendix B: Indicator details	254
B1 Framework overview	254
B2 Country groups	256
B3 Indicator selection	259
B4 Indicator description	265
B5 Normalization	277
Contributors	280
Endnotes	289

#### Disclaimer

This document is published by the World Economic Forum as a contribution to a project, insight area or interaction. The findings, interpretations and conclusions expressed herein are a result of a collaborative process facilitated and endorsed by the World Economic Forum but whose results do not necessarily represent the views of the World Economic Forum, nor the entirety of its Members, Partners or other stakeholders.

© 2024 World Economic Forum. All rights reserved. No part of this publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form or by any means, including photocopying and recording, or by any information storage and retrieval system.

# Preface



Saadia Zahidi Managing Director, World Economic Forum

Global growth has lost momentum. On average, GDP growth has declined from more than 2% in advanced economies and nearly 6% in emerging and developing economies in the early 2000s to less than 1.5% and less than 2% in the post-COVID period.

This sustained slowdown in growth has been compounded by a succession of crises. It is now more than 15 years since the beginning of the global financial crisis, yet it continues to cast a shadow, not least in the policy choices of many advanced economies. The COVID-19 pandemic and the shock of lockdowns left behind an aftermath of a surge in public debt levels and reversal of global development progress. Geopolitical tensions and conflicts have further reshaped an international order that is increasingly multipolar, with far-reaching implications for technology, growth and development. Overshadowing these developments is the growing awareness that the world's rising temperature poses grave dangers to the long-term prospects for humanity, with the world currently on track for a temperature rise significantly above the targets set out in the Paris Agreement in 2015.

The key question for this pivotal moment is not whether the world still needs economic growth, but rather how that growth is achieved and whether it is aligned with other important national and global priorities. This first edition of the World Economic Forum's *Future of Growth Report* aims to provide an overview of global growth trends and a comprehensive analysis of the quality of these growth trajectories.

The Future of Growth Framework introduced in this report underscores that a conventional GDP growth picture is incomplete without a deeper understanding of the underlying nature and quality of growth. The framework adopts a multidimensional approach, structured around four pillars, to complement and qualify traditional measures of growth: innovativeness, inclusiveness, sustainability and resilience. For each economy covered in the report, we provide a Future of Growth Dashboard that can support policy-makers, academics, civil society and business leaders in assessing the balance between growth and other priorities. The report also identifies diverse archetypes of growth pathways and the countries that fit within them, each reflecting unique characteristics and

challenges. These archetypes offer potential policy inspiration for countries with similar constraints and opportunities. Finally, the framework allows for developing a global picture: while global averages mask significant disparities between countries, reflecting diverse policy priorities and implementation outcomes, our analysis reveals that the global economy is only halfway towards combining today's growth with longer-term innovativeness, inclusiveness, sustainability and resilience.

This work builds upon and owes a particular debt to the Forum's Global Competitiveness Index, which has long espoused taking a comprehensive approach to growth and productivity. Since 2020, we have engaged in extensive consultations on developing a new conceptual framework fit for a new global context. We would like to thank, in particular. the members of the Global Future Council on the Future of Growth for their feedback, the dialogues held at the World Economic Forum's inaugural Growth Summit, and the views of the network of Partner Institutes of the Forum that support data gathering for this framework and other insights from the Forum. Finally, we would like to express our gratitude to the core team that developed this report - Jesse Caemmerer, Aengus Collins, Roberto Crotti, Philipp Grosskurth, Kateryna Karunska, Till Leopold, and Sriharsha Masabathula - and to Ricky Li and Attilio Di Battista for their support.

This report will serve as the basis for the work of the World Economic Forum's Future of Growth Initiative, using this framework as a foundation, a two-year effort to foster dialogue between policymakers, business leaders and academics on charting new economic growth pathways. We invite leaders to join this initiative, embracing the urgency and ambition required to address the multifaceted challenges outlined in this report.

The future of growth must shift to a better balance between quantity and quality. A simple "return" to GDP growth is not enough. Instead, each country must undertake a unique and complex journey towards achieving innovative, inclusive, sustainable and resilient growth, while contributing to global resilience. This report aims to serve as a call to action for leaders to critically reassess and recalibrate their growth models and policies for a new economic era.

# **Executive summary**

Global growth has been slower in the past decade compared to previous ones, and the post-pandemic recovery is losing momentum. Between 2018 and 2023 – on average – high-income economies' GDP (in purchasing-power-parity terms) grew by 1.4% annually across economies featured in the report, by 2.2% across upper-middle income economies, by 3.1% across lower-middle income economies, and by 3.1% across low-income economies. Total global GDP today is higher than its pre-pandemic level, but growth rates in 2023 remain below 4% across all income groups.

This conventional GDP growth picture is incomplete without a deeper understanding of the underlying nature and quality of growth, and whether it is in synergy with global and national priorities. The question is not whether the world still needs economic growth, but how the growth can be better aligned with other important priorities. This report provides a framework for looking at growth in the context of its quality and serves as a starting point for the Forum's Future of Growth Initiative.

## Framework overview

- The Future of Growth Framework introduces a multidimensional approach that focuses on evaluating the quality of growth and the balance between various priorities rather than aggregating them into a single index. It is grounded in four pillars that assess the quality of growth: Innovativeness, Inclusiveness, Sustainability and Resilience.
- In addition to global analysis, an accompanying set of Country Dashboards aims to support policy-makers in assessing the character and nature of a country's economic growth and identify trade-offs to resolve or synergies to exploit. Each dashboard collates an overview of GDP-derived statistics as well as all of the framework data for each of the 107 economies covered.

## Qualifying growth

 The world economy as a whole is halfway towards an ideal trajectory of fully innovative, inclusive, sustainable and resilient growth.
 Countries differ considerably in terms of policy priorities set as well as policy implementation results. Global averages draw a mixed picture of the world's trajectory toward innovative, inclusive, sustainable and resilient growth. Innovativeness is the dimension that attains the lowest global score (with a global average of 45.2 out of 100). The sustainability dimension's global average is 46.8 out of 100, while the inclusiveness and resilience dimensions' global average scores are 55.9 out of 100 and 52.8 out of 100, respectively. At an individual level, no economy has attained a pillar score higher than 80 on any of the framework's four dimensions, where 100 is the theoretical maximum outcome possible.

## Innovativeness

Digitalization rates across advanced and developing economies are diverging rather than converging, leading to persistent economic divides and missed opportunities for innovation. In high-income economies, talent availability is an increasing bottleneck to further advance innovativeness, while opening an opportunity for trade in services from developing economies. Within the Innovativeness pillar's global average of 45.2 are large differences across country income groups. High-income economies' average score (59.4) is more than twice that of low-income economies (26.8), and about 50% higher than that of upper-middle income economies (39.3), revealing a correlation between the innovation-alignment of countries' growth trajectories and their GDP per capita.

## Inclusiveness

Rising inequality of income and opportunity risk entrenching headwinds to inclusion. Widespread access to basic services, in addition to adequate social protection, will be key to inclusive growth in developed and developing economies. The Inclusiveness pillar's global average is 55.9, with marked outcome differences across income groups. High-income economies' average Inclusive growth score (68.9) is more than twice that of low-income economies (30.0), and about 50% higher than that of lower-middle income economies (44.8), highlighting a strong correlation between levels of per-capita income and inclusion outcomes. Upper-middle income economies (54.8) on average exhibit a somewhat stronger inclusive growth performance compared to their showing on innovation, yet nevertheless score well behind high-incomes economies.

## Sustainability

Institutional commitments are yet to translate into systemic hardwiring of emissions reduction

into growth models. Green finance and technology are the missing links on the path to sustainability. The Sustainability pillar's global average is 46.8, as most countries continue to grow in ways that are not aligned with climate targets. Income-group trends for this pillar diverge from the other three dimensions of the Future of Growth Framework, with lowincome economies (52.7) and lower-middle income economies (50.0) exhibiting, on average, stronger sustainability-aligned growth compared to the rest of the world, offsetting weaker performance on green finance and technology due to lower resource use to date. High-income economies (45.8) and uppermiddle income economies (44.0), by contrast, partially compensate for higher emissions with a stronger performance on environmental technology.

#### Resilience

Inward-looking approaches are insufficient for resilience, but localized efforts such as for strengthening financial architecture, are also key. Most countries need better preparation and proactive investment for demographic change. The global resilience pillar average is 52.8, with more moderate outcome differences across country income groups compared to the Innovation and Inclusion pillars. High-income countries exhibit the strongest resilient growth performance (61.9), followed by upper middleincome countries (50.0) and lower middleincome countries (45.8) in relative proximity. Low-income countries are showing the least resilient growth (39.0).

### **Growth Pathway Archetypes**

With an average GDP of USD 52,475 per capita in 2023, high income economies' growth pathway is generally characterised by high scores on inclusiveness, innovativeness, and resilience, but room to improve on sustainability. With an average GDP of USD 17,900 per capita, upper middle income economies' growth pathway generally features higher emphasis on inclusiveness and resilience, with room to improve on sustainability and innovativeness. With an average GDP of USD 7,633 per capita,

lower middle income economies' growth pathway has generally been focused on resilience, with higher scores on sustainability than richer economies but room to improve on inclusiveness and innovativeness. With an average GDP of USD 1,533 per capita, low income economies' growth pathway is generally characterised by a much lighter environmental footprint per capita—resulting in a high sustainability performance—but with room to improve on resilience, inclusiveness and innovativeness.

- While every country has a unique growth pathway shaped by a wide range of circumstantial factors, the data from the Future of Growth Country Dashboards helps identify clusters of countries with similar growth characteristics. We group these clusters into seven distinct "growth pathway archetypes," with the aim to identify countries most closely related in their growth characteristics and often face similar constraints and opportunities. This also allows policy-makers to identify additional areas of improvement and look to countries that have leveraged opportunities for high quality in different ways. The resulting archetypes exhibit similar high-level patterns, but with unique distinctions.
- The data and analysis presented in this report aim to support policy-makers in assessing the character and nature of a country's economic growth and can be used to identify potential areas to improve, trade-offs to resolve or synergies to exploit. A comprehensive set of detailed Country Dashboards collate data on recent growth as well as all of the framework data for each of the 107 economies covered.

The World Economic Forum's Future of Growth Initiative is a two-year campaign aimed at inspiring dialogue across stakeholders and action by policymakers to chart new pathways for economic growth that balance innovation, inclusion, sustainability and resilience goals. We invite leaders to join this effort to co-shape new solutions to the challenges highlighted in this report, working together with the urgency and ambition that the current context demands.

# Introduction

The recent sustained slowdown in growth has been compounded by a succession of crises and dislocations. These crises have raised questions not just about the stability of prevailing approaches to stimulating economic growth, but about the goals and values underpinning it.

It is now more than 15 years since the beginning of the global financial crisis, but it continues to cast a shadow, not least in the policy choices of many advanced economies. The COVID-19 pandemic and the shock of lockdowns,<sup>1</sup> left behind an aftermath of a surge in public debt levels and reversal of global development progress.<sup>2</sup> Geopolitical tensions and conflicts have further reshaped an increasingly multipolar international order, with far-reaching implications for technology, growth and development. Overshadowing these developments is the growing awareness that the world's rising temperature poses grave dangers to the long-term prospects for humanity, with the world currently on track for a temperature rise significantly above the targets set out in the Paris Agreement in 2015.<sup>3</sup> In parallel, polarization and mistrust is growing in many societies, with only 50% of people trusting governments and only 41% trusting government leaders.<sup>4</sup>

All of this has taken place against - and has also frequently contributed to - a backdrop of increasing global contention over economic policies, norms and structures. The extent to which there was previously agreement on these matters should not be overstated, with older prescriptions for growth, including the so-called "Washington consensus", having broken down before the global financial crisis had erupted.<sup>5</sup> But the forces of change have intensified over the past two decades, in particular as politics in many advanced economies have fractured, as the power and resources of emerging economies have increased, and as many leaders across the world have sought to strengthen national economic policy-making as a counterweight to the political and economic effects of globalization.

The work in this report starts from two key premises. The first is that economic growth is an essential policy objective and a key prerequisite for improving living standards and making progress on almost any other policy agenda. The second is that growth policy is an inherently normative exercise, with tradeoffs and synergies. As such, there will inevitably be disagreements on these normative considerations. The question is not whether the world still needs economic growth, but the extent to which the underlying nature of the growth that is needed is synergistic with other important priorities. To help respond to this context, this report introduces a new quantitative framework to help complement traditional growth metrics and develop a more holistic view of the quality of growth.

There is currently no consensus towards a onesize-fits-all model or one recipe for good growth. Instead, countries have divergent interests, priorities and starting points, even in the face of shared global challenges. The Future of Growth Framework applies a multidimensional approach that balances various priorities rather than aggregating them into a single index. It is grounded in four pillars: Innovativeness, Inclusiveness, Sustainability and Resilience.

The multiple pillars of this framework provide space for those divergences to co-exist, rather than being assigned a weight and summed up. Each pillar in this normative framework denotes a positive, e.g. it is positive for a country to be innovative or resilient, or to take account of distributional and environmental considerations. Yet the framework, and the report, stop short of prescribing which of the pillars is more important, or what the optimal balance between them might be. Different countries have different circumstances and that will lead to different conclusions on those questions. The goal of the framework is not to prescribe a particular approach, but to provide a tool with which countries can explore areas to improve, tradeoffs to resolve or synergies to develop. Out of the scope of the framework and this report are questions around improving the measurement of GDP itself; for example, by taking into account intangible value from digital services or by integrating the value of care work.

This report comprises four sections. The first discusses the current global growth picture – the trade-offs between a conventional short-term growth focus and a longer-term emphasis on the underlying quality of this growth – and provides an overview of the Future of Growth Framework and the choices made in the construction of each of its four pillars.

The second part presents key global findings and current trends regarding the innovativeness, inclusiveness, sustainability and resilience of growth across countries. It also presents multiple "growth pathway archetypes" that demonstrate commonalities and differences of choices between the countries covered. In keeping with the nonprescriptive nature of the framework, the report does not provide traditional country or regional performance comparisons.

This is followed by a comprehensive set of detailed Country Dashboards that present the latest data on growth for each economy, together with all of the data included in the framework, to develop a comprehensive view for each of the 107 economies covered. This section is designed for country specific analysis and calls the attention of policy-makers, investors, academics and civil society in various national contexts. The data can also be accessed online at <a href="https://www.weforum.org/publications/the-future-of-growth-report">https://www.weforum.org/publications/the-future-of-growth-report</a>. Finally, the report's technical appendixes contain the methodological details related to the framework.

# The Future of Growth Framework

# 1.1 From the growth we have to the growth we need

Economic growth can be defined as an increase in the quantity or quality of production of goods and services in a country over time. It is typically measured by growth in gross domestic product (GDP). Growth is important primarily because many such goods and services contribute to people's quality of life: from basic food and shelter to more complex things such as medical technologies, leisure activities or security. While not everything important to societies can be reduced to goods and services, systematic attempts to improve the lives of people almost invariably entail an increase in the quantity or quality of at least some goods and services, whether produced in the private sector, the public sector or a mixture of the two. The positive impact of more or better goods and services can be particularly significant in the lowestincome countries, where growth is more likely than in richer economies to mean the difference between basic human needs being met or not.

GDP growth (%) by income group in selected periods

Since the 2007 global financial crisis, global economic growth has lost momentum. On average, global short-term GDP growth has declined from about 2% in advanced and 5.8% in emerging and developing economies in the early 2000s to about 1.4% and 1.7%, respectively, in the post-COVID period (Figure 1).

GDP growth is often used as an indicator of a nation's overall economic health and prosperity. However, any contemporary assessment of growth needs to look beyond quantity – it is the underlying nature and quality of growth, and the way in which it is achieved, that ultimately matters most for positive economic, societal and environmental outcomes. Countries' policy choices today are shaping their long-term growth trajectories and have lasting implications for individuals, societies, international relations and the planet. In recent years, there have been debates around the continued need for



### Source

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024; based on constant (2015) USD GDP data from World Bank, World Development Indicators database.

FIGURE 1

### Note

Periods are defined as intervals between global recession/slowdown. 1991, 2001, 2009 and 2020 are the four years where global growth was lowest over the past 30 years. Income groups include all countries identified as such by the World Bank taxonomy. Low & middle income combines Low-income, Lower-middle income, and Upper-middle income countries.

growth in advanced economies and how GDP as a measure could better account for the value of unpaid work or count intangible assets. The core question, however, is how the future of growth can be better aligned with other important priorities. This report draws from the rich set of literature on this question over the last decade, including the World Economic Forum's longstanding work on competitiveness, to propose a holistic tool for assessing the quality of future growth.

# 1.2 Overview of framework construction

The Future of Growth Framework aims to contribute to a paradigm shift in assessing economic growth by adopting a multidimensional approach, focusing on the quality, balance and alignment of growth with broader global and national priorities. The framework therefore captures the character of a country's growth by qualifying performance across four areas essential to driving more balanced growth: innovation, inclusion, environmental sustainability and systemic resilience (Figure 2). Economic policy is an inherently normative exercise, with trade-offs and synergies driving policy choices. There will inevitably be disagreements on these normative considerations. The framework does not aim to suggest that innovation, inclusion, sustainability and resilience are the only priorities to be balanced against growth, nor that they should be prioritized equally everywhere. Instead, it aims to provide a transparent and holistic way for countries to deliberate on how to prioritize them relative to growth and relative to each other.

## FIGURE 2

## The Future of Growth Framework

GDP pe constant	er capita 5-year per-cap 2017 PPP % ct	<b>bita GDP growth</b> hange	ange		
أَنْ Innovativeness		Sustainability	y	<b>I</b>	
Extent to which an economy's trajectory can absorb and evolve in response to new technological, social, institutional and organizational developments to improve the longer-term quality of growth.	Extent to which an economy's trajectory includes all stakeholders in the benefits and opportunities it creates.	Extent to which an econo can keep its ecological fo finite environmental bour	omy's trajectory ootprint within Idaries.	Extent to which an economy's trajectory can withstand and bounce back from shocks.	
alent ecosystem	Talent ecosystem	Talent ecosystem		Talent ecosystem	
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	Talent for green and ene	rgy transition	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	1-7 (best)		Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour	
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	Lack of social protection % pop.	Buyer sophistication on	environment	1-7 (best)	
esources ecosystem	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	and nature 1-7 (best)		Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	
Mobile network coverage % pop.	Inequality in education. 0-100 (bighty unequal)	Resources ecosystem		Participation in mid-career training	
ICT capital USD per capita	Income distribution % share bottom 50	Biodiversity intactness 0	I-1 (most intact)	% 25-54 pop.	
phovative provision of basic goods and	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	Annual greenhouse gas	emissions	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	
services 1-7 (best)	Besources ecosystem	tn CO2 equiv. per cap.		Health workers per 10,000 pop.	
nancial ecosystem	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	Renewable energy cons	umption % total	Resources ecosystem	
ong term, venture and SME finance		Agricultural environment	al damage	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc	
availability 1-7 (best)	Hoalthy diat upoffordability % addit pop.	0-1.4 (worst)		Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	
Digital payments % adult pop.	Healthy diet unanordability % pop.	Total water withdrawal	n³ per capita/year	Water resources m³ per capita/year	
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	Individuals using the internet % pop.	Total waste tons per capita	a/year	Food supply concentration % share top importe	
echnology ecosystem	Access to sale drinking-water % pop.	Financial ecosystem		Commodity supply concentration	
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	Rural electricity gap % urban	Investment in renewable	energy % GDP	% share top importer	
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)		Technology ecosystem		Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	
Exports of advanced services % GDP	Wealth Inequality % owned by bottom 50%	Green patents total		Financial ecosystem	
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	Environmental technolog	yy trade % total trade	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	
Patent applications total	Access to bank accounts and saving	Institutional ecosystem		Bank concentration % total assets	
Research and development expenditure		Energy efficiency regulat	ion 0-100 (best)	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	
% GDP	recinology ecosystem	Renewable energy regula	ation 0-100 (best)	Bank system default risk z-score	
Scientific publications bindex	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive	Fossil-fuel subsidies USE	) per capita	Technology ecosystem	
Knowledge-intensive employment				Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	
% total employment	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)			Technology supply concentration	
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	ICT COSt % GNI per capita			% share top importer	
stitutional ecosystem				Institutional ecosystem	
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)				State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	Political participation D-1 (best)			Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)			Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)			Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)			Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	
				Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	
				Environmental treaties 0 - 29 (best)	

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024.

Source

The starting point for the framework is an overview of a country's recent economic growth performance, measured by three core indicators: GDP per capita, GDP growth, and GDP percapita growth over the past five years. Rather than reducing economic activity to a single indicator, this combination captures the growth of economic activity in absolute terms and relative to its population, as well as the per-capita growth rates over five years to assess the longer-term economic trajectory of an economy. Although there are several methodological and conceptual shortcomings of the conventional GDP metric, it remains in widespread use today by most policy-makers, media, academics, civil society and business leaders. Our efforts, therefore, are focused on complementing its use with additional areas of relevance for the future of quality growth. Future editions of the report will continue to assess additional growth metrics within this on-going debate.6

Beyond the context provided by GDP measures on the scale of growth, the Future of Growth Framework's analytical core are four pillars that capture the extent to which a country's economic activity is aligned with innovation, inclusion, sustainability and resilience goals. In other words, the quality of that growth. By aggregating scores of the individual indicators in each pillar, the framework is designed to produce an aggregate result for each pillar on a 0-100 scale, where 100 is an ideal and hypothetical case where a country achieves perfect performance on every component of the pillar.

- The **Innovativeness** pillar captures the extent to which an economy's trajectory can absorb and evolve in response to new technological, social, institutional and organizational developments to improve the longer-term quality of growth. When countries are already at a relatively high level of innovation, moving their innovation frontier further out is more difficult than adapting or absorbing existing technologies. Complementarities between technology and talent become more important and more specific, often focused on nascent branches of knowledge. As a result, research and development (R&D) levels and ease of finding talent are common bottlenecks to further expand innovation in these countries. In the context of developing economies, technology adoption requires adjusting production systems and developing capabilities that are not yet mature or available in their economic systems. For instance, the capacity to produce medium and high-tech manufacturing goods often requires acquiring the technology and knowhow to participate in international value chains. To capture performance across these various scenarios, the pillar includes areas such as financing to drive innovation, scientific and technological development, talent availability, and regulatory and policy support.
- The Inclusiveness pillar captures the extent to which an economy's trajectory includes all

stakeholders in the benefits and opportunities it creates. At a global level, growth has been good for inclusion, driving up the incomes of those who have the least by a higher margin and narrowing the gaps between rich and poor countries: over the past two decades average incomes in the top 10% of countries have gone from 50 times as high as average incomes in the bottom half of the global country distribution to being 40 times as high. Within countries, however, the trend has gone in the opposite direction: the average incomes of the top 10% have gone from being 8.5 to 15 times as high as the average incomes of the bottom half. However, growth-relevant dimensions of inclusiveness go far beyond income distribution. The pillar takes stock of a country's performance in areas such as participation in the labour force and education; access to services including housing, transport, and finance; gender parity in research and technology; and the equal application of civil rights.

- The Sustainability pillar captures the extent to which an economy's trajectory can keep its ecological footprint within finite environmental boundaries. On current trajectories, the world is set to miss its Paris Agreement targets for global warming by a considerable margin. The consequences of rising temperatures are already becoming clear in changing patterns of extreme weather, and dramatic new annual records have been set on indicators such as air and ocean temperatures. It is estimated that global emissions must peak by 2025 to meet the Paris Agreement goals. Yet, global emissions are still rising even as countries agreed at the latest Conference of the Parties to transition away from fossil fuels. While continued growth is vital to reduce poverty and increase living standards, policy-makers must address the environmental impact of their country's growth. To that end, this pillar captures a country's performance in areas such as the physical impact of production on the environment; conserving nature; support for the green transition in the financial, technological and institutional domains; and consumption behaviours of the population.
- The **Resilience** pillar captures the extent to which an economy's trajectory can withstand and bounce back from shocks. The dramatic global disruptions triggered by the COVID-19 pandemic pushed the concept of resilience rapidly to the fore. Compared to innovation, inclusion and environmental sustainability, there is relatively little consensus about what enables countries to recover - and ideally to adapt or improve – in the wake of a shock. Compared to responding to discrete risks, resilience involves preparing for and adapting to systemic risks that span interconnected systems, which often require building some level of redundancy and slack. The pillar captures this at the national level in areas such as physical resource

dependency, macroeconomic stability and the depth of the healthcare system. Resilience is also inherently global when it comes to crossborder spillovers or risks such as pandemics or climate change, highlighting the need for countries to contribute to shared global challenges. This is captured by indicators such as participation in environmental treaties.

Although individual pillar scores are meaningful and informative in isolation, it is the pattern of results across the Innovativeness, Inclusiveness, Sustainability and Resilience pillars, in conjunction with GDP growth figures, that provides a multidimensional assessment of the character of growth. As a result, the framework does not further aggregate pillar scores into a single index, nor does it rank countries. This is a departure from the approach taken in the World Economic Forum's *Global Competitiveness Report*. Rankings can be a powerful tool for focusing policy attention and action, but they also run the risk of glossing over complexity and encouraging a focus on the relative position of peers and rivals rather than the underlying substance. The focus here is instead on how countries' performances are balanced against their growth performance and across the four pillars. The results section in this report discusses which countries have performed well in various parts of the framework, but this is done with a view to highlighting drivers of success rather than presenting a list of the top performers. Over the two-year timeframe of the Future of Growth Initiative, this framework will be refined and the merit of introducing rankings considered fully.

A detailed methodological discussion of the Future of Growth Framework's construction, as well as the selection and technical interpretation of each of its indicators is available in **Appendix A** and **Appendix B**.

## 1.3 | Trade-offs, synergies and policy choices

The multidimensional perspective of the Future of Growth Framework makes visible the potential trade-offs and synergies between its various dimensions. Unlike many composite indexes, the objective in this framework is not simultaneous maximization of performance across all its pillars and dimensions. While this may be conceptually desirable, it is challenging in practice. Instead, the tool is intended to bring greater clarity on a holistic view of the scale as well as the quality of growth and stimulate thinking around policy choices regarding trade-offs and synergies between these dimensions.

Research suggests that there may be a direct trade-off between desirable pillar outcomes and growth maximization, at least in the short term, while longer-term growth performance and many pillar outcomes may be more synergistic. However, important policy choices often continue to be made under severe time pressure and within short political and business cycles. These potential trade-offs and synergies are documented below as background to the global results and as a guide ahead of using Country Dashboards.

### The relationship between Growth and

**Sustainability** remains highly divergent, with much of the world struggling to create conditions for environmentally sustainable growth. For example, a steady spate of recent economic woes has sidetracked efforts to ramp up environmental action. Lagging global growth has refocused leaders' attention on immediate economic and financial issues, rate hikes to contain runaway inflation have increased borrowing costs for investments critical to the green transition,<sup>8</sup> and surging prices hampered efforts to produce and buy green.<sup>9</sup> Each of these cases stems from tradeoffs, at least in the short term. Some have argued that "green growth," as envisaged by several prominent international organizations, is a feasible path by "decoupling" growth from environmental harm and instead tapping into longer-term synergies, citing cases of economies that have successfully reduced emissions while increasing growth.<sup>10</sup> Skeptics argue that there is currently no evidence that the level of decoupling assumed by any of the scenarios needed to keep temperature changes below 1.5°C is technologically feasible.

The history of accelerating growth since the first industrial revolution is also the history of a remarkable decline in the proportion of humanity living in extreme poverty.<sup>11</sup> Growth that delivers goods and services taken for granted in the world's richer societies to more of the world's population continues to be in high demand across the world. However, the International Monetary Fund (IMF) estimates that a 1% rise in annual GDP is on average followed by a 0.7% rise in emissions in developing countries.<sup>12</sup> Policy-makers across developed and developing economies must contend with advancing growth while reducing its environmental footprint.

There are both trade-offs and synergies when it comes to the relationship between Growth and Inclusiveness, which continues to be reflected in domestic policy debates in many countries. Many of the factors that enabled rapid growth, including globalization and technological transformation, are believed to have exacerbated inequalities along the way. Although there is undisputed evidence that distribution of the economic benefits from these trends has been highly unequal, establishing causality and clear patters of the relationship between growth and inequality has proved challenging. Some arguments suggest that, over short and medium term, higher inequality could have positive impact on growth as stronger market incentives reward entrepreneurship and innovation. Other research suggests that high inequality is likely to be detrimental to growth over time due to lack of human capital development, low financial and political inclusion, and stagnant socioeconomic mobility. The Organisation for Economic Cooperation and Development (OECD) estimates that the rise of income inequality between 1985 and 2005 resulted in a contraction of cumulative economic growth between 1990 and 2010 by an average of 4.7 percentage points across OECD countries.<sup>13</sup> More recent evidence highlights the non-linear nature of the relationship. For example, the IMF finds that at a particular level of inequality – measured at a Gini coefficient of 27 - the direction of the relationship changes and inequality can impair economic development.14

Some researchers also highlight the central role of inequality of opportunities in determining the direction and strength of the relationship between growth and inequality. Using intergenerational mobility as an indicator of inequality of opportunity, studies find that societies where opportunities are unequally distributed, income inequality exerts a greater drag on long-term growth by undermining human capital development and reinforcing poverty cycles.<sup>15</sup> The World Bank highlights the acute impact of inherited circumstances on income disparities in developing countries. According to recent estimates, as much as 20% of overall inequality in Botswana, Eswatini, Lesotho and South Africa can be attributed to location, gender, age and parental background, with the figure reaching almost 50% when race factors are considered.<sup>16</sup>

The synergistic relationship between Growth and Innovativeness is well-evidenced within economic theory - whereby capacity to innovate improves with economic development in virtuous cycles. However there are potential trade-offs in this area, largely revolving around ongoing debates regarding the efficacy of industrial policy to improve a country's innovation capacity in a cost-efficient manner.<sup>17</sup> In particular, the experiences of the pandemic and supply shortages stemming from conflict have led more advanced economies to turn inward and boost localized innovation; but the longterm results from previous waves of governmentincentivized innovation have been mixed in developed and developing economies alike. Additionally, the geopolitically competitive nature of some aspects of innovation in technological advancements risks reducing the scope of options and opportunity for developing economies.

Finally, the relationship between **Growth and Resilience** faces unavoidable tensions. Where efficiency aims to optimize resources in the current environment, resilience demands preparing for and adapting to future shocks, the nature and scope of which are often unknown.<sup>18</sup> Resilient systems are typically characterized by the very features – diversity and redundancy, or slack – that efficiency seeks to overcome.<sup>19</sup> Building resilience, then, often comes at the expense of short-term gains, while its benefits are uncertain and realized by performance around future crises of unknown scope and scale.

However, resilience is not necessarily at odds with growth over time, especially in a global economy increasingly beset by shocks. As argued by one recent study, businesses that prioritize near-term gains at the expense of long-term resilience building "may have a positive long-run expected value but a near certain probability of failure [...] if there is a 90% chance of doubling your investment each year and a 10% chance of going bust, the expected gain is 80% per year – but over a long enough timeframe it becomes nearly 100% certain that you will eventually lose everything."<sup>20</sup> Countries may face similar probabilities if they pursue only efficiency and short-term gain over longer term resilience.

Investing in long-term resilience-building measures may be especially difficult in an economic environment characterized by sluggish growth, high inflation and borrowing costs, and painful debt burdens.<sup>21</sup> As a result, governments face serious short-term pressure to fund public services, often leaving little room for resiliencebuilding measures. This is especially so in developing countries, where building resilience requires high upfront costs, making investments in climate adaptation or clean energy grids hard to establish, given their higher borrowing costs and often conditional debt burdens.<sup>22</sup>

No single growth model can be applied to all countries. Each country's priorities and pathways to innovative, inclusive, sustainable and resilient growth are unique. The Future of Growth Framework does not determine which dimension should be prioritized at any given moment in time. Instead, it provides a holistic overview of the current status of each of these qualitative dimensions. By doing so, it aims to equip stakeholders with a guide to determine which trade-offs they are willing to make, and which synergies are most relevant to exploit in their particular context.

# Qualifying growth

Between 2018 and 2023 – on average – highincome economies' GDP (in purchasing-powerparity terms) grew by 1.4% annually across economies featured in the report, by 2.2% across upper-middle income economies, by 3.1% across lower-middle income economies, and by 3.1% across low-income economies. Total global GDP today is higher than its pre-pandemic level, but growth rates remain below 4% across all income groups. Global growth has been slower in the past decade compared to previous ones, and the postpandemic recovery is losing momentum. Notably, in per-capita terms, growth is even slower than it is in absolute terms, especially in low-income countries, where GDP growth per capita is less than 0.2%.

However, as the Future of Growth Framework introduced in this report emphasizes, this conventional GDP growth picture is incomplete without a deeper understanding of the underlying nature and quality of growth, and whether it is aligned with other global and national priorities. Decision-makers can use the framework to evaluate the quality of their country's growth, find potential areas for improvement, identify trade-offs to resolve or synergies to exploit, and act relative to their strategies, objectives and priorities.

## 2.1 | Global results

Applying the Future of Growth Framework to a global country data set reveals disparities in growth as well as among the four qualitative dimensions.

Global averages draw a mixed picture of the world's trajectory toward innovative, inclusive, sustainable and resilient growth (Figure 3).

## FIGURE 3 Future of Growth Framework scores, by pillar and income group



## A. Pillar

## B. Income group



#### Source

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024.

Note

The Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela currently remains without classification in the applied World Bank income group taxonomy.

With an average GDP of USD 52,475 per capita (at purchasing power parity) in 2023, high income economies' growth pathway is generally characterised by high scores on inclusiveness (68.9), innovativeness (59.4), and resilience (61.9), but room to improve on sustainability (45.8). With an average GDP of USD 17,900 per capita, upper middle income economies' growth pathway generally features higher emphasis on inclusiveness (54.8) and resilience (50.0), with room to improve on sustainability (44.0) and innovativeness (39.3). With an average GDP of USD 7,633 per capita, lower middle income economies' growth pathway has generally been focused on resilience (50.0), with higher scores on sustainability (51.3) than richer economies but room to improve on inclusiveness (44.8) and innovativeness (34.9). With an average GDP of USD 1,533 per capita in 2023, low income economies' growth pathway is generally characterised by a much lighter environmental footprint per capita—resulting in a high sustainability performance (52.7)—but with room to improve on resilience (39.0), inclusiveness (29.9) and innovativeness (26.8). Conceptually, the world economy as a whole has come halfway toward a hypothetically ideal trajectory of fully innovative, inclusive, sustainable, and resilient growth. Innovativeness is the dimension that attains the lowest global score (with a global average of 45.2 out of 100), mostly driven by high concentration of innovation hubs within a limited number of economies. The sustainability dimension's global average is 46.8 out of 100, while the inclusiveness and resilience dimensions' global average scores are 55.9 out of 100 and 52.8 out of 100, respectively.

At an individual level, no country or economy has attained a pillar score higher than 80 on any of the framework's four dimensions, where 100 is the theoretical maximum outcome possible (Figure 4).

**Innovativeness** has the largest spread between maximum and minimum values; very few economies are following a primarily innovation-aligned growth trajectory. Only 15 economies cross the two-thirds mark, with the highest country outcome reaching a score of 80.4. Over 70 economies exhibit an Innovativeness pillar score of less than 50 out of 100. **Inclusiveness** has the second-largest spread. On this pillar, 30 economies – all from the high-income category – are at least two-thirds of the way toward the conceptual maximum, yet none exhibit a score higher than 77.9. Over 30 countries score below the midway point. In terms of **Sustainability**, no country exhibits a score of more than 62.9 out of 100, while 69 countries exhibit a score of less than 50. This pillar has the lowest spread between maximum and minimum scores. In terms of **Resilience**, only eight countries cross the threshold of being two-thirds of the way toward the conceptual maximum score.

The remainder of this chapter provides details of the findings – first, across each of the Future of Growth Framework's four pillar dimensions and, second, by identifying particular clusters or "archetypes" of countries and their growth trajectories observed in the data.

## FIGURE 4 Future of Growth Framework: Country results dashboard

		Average GDP per capita	Average GDP					
	GDP per capita PPP	growth (2018-	growth (2018-			8	Score	
Economy	(2023)	2023)	2023)	Income group	Innovativeness	Inclusiveness	Sustainability	Resilience
Algeria	11,176	-0.30	1.90	Lower middle	34.20	50.15	44.80	43.79
Angola	5,781	-3.50	0.00	Lower middle	17.97	27.74	47.99	40.49
Argentina	21,652	-1.00	-0.20	Upper middle	34.67	58.94	38.65	50.81
Armenia	16,129	4.90	4.30	Upper middle	38.86	60.97	44.40	46.01
Australia	52,831	1.00	2.30	High	65.92	76.27	43.05	69.47
Austria	56,421	0.40	1.20	High	66.27	73.70	51.88	68.79
Bahrain	49,597	0.50	2.40	High	53.40	55.69	30.81	47.94
Bangladesh	7,085	5.00	6.30	Lower middle	33.72	39.30	46.92	46.37
Belgium	53,762	0.90	1.50	High	65.75	71.38	45.63	63.46
Benin	3,517	2.90	5.20	Lower middle	39.50	41.26	53.40	49.29
Bolivia (Plurinational State of)	8,447	-0.60	2.70	Lower middle	29.11	52.20	43.25	45.40
Bosnia and Herzegovina	16,038	2.80	2.80	Upper middle	32.70	53.33	45.35	45.40
Botswana	15,843	1.10	3.00	Upper middle	40.28	53.47	45.73	46.87
Brazil	16,402	1.20	0.50	Upper middle	41.81	55.31	55.99	51.98
Bulgaria	27,595	4.20	2.50	Upper middle	47.02	64.49	44.91	54.43
Cameroon	3,807	0.50	3.80	Lower middle	29.07	33.06	53.68	42.55
Canada	48,861	-0.20	1.60	High	65.12	75.80	44.77	65.58
Chad	1,476	-1.50	1.00	Low	22.27	23.83	62.05	33.16
Chile	24,453	0.20	1.80	High	46.23	64.89	49.47	57.36
Colombia	15,915	1.30	2.80	Upper middle	39.75	53.36	47.78	47.94
Costa Rica	21,9	1.80	3.20	Upper middle	43.00	62.78	48.83	56.57
Côte D'Ivoire	5,686	2.90	6.30	Lower middle	34.60	42.87	54.09	45.15
Cyprus	44,056	1.70	3.40	High	55.39	64.51	38.47	51.41
Czechia	40,048	0.00	2.20	High	56.98	71.82	45.46	57.97
Democratic Republic of the Congo	1,233	2.20	4.90	Low	21.88	27.51	50.51	35.68
Denmark	61,232	1.60	2.20	High	73.40	77.64	54.72	68.51
Dominican Republic	20,849	2.60	4.80	Upper middle	33.84	52.48	38.68	49.35

	GDP per	Average GDP per capita growth	Average GDP growth				Score		
Economy	capita PPP (2023)	(2018- 2023)	(2018- 2023)	Income group	Innovativeness	Inclusivene	ess	Sustainability	Resilience
Ecuador	10,852	-1.30	0.70	Upper middle	31.62	52.91		41.94	46.18
Egypt	13,988	2.80	4.30	Lower middle	39.62	44.10	-	49.62	46.53
El Salvador	9,572	1.70	2.10	Upper middle	31.55	41.75		43.92	44.42
Estonia	36,952	1.00	2.40	High	64.32	75.63		43.69	65.07
Finland	48,906	0.30	1.10	High	68.03	77.68		57.99	71.25
France	48,004	0.40	1.10	High	66.67	71.89		52.69	64.31
Georgia	18,263	5.00	4.30	Upper middle	44.10	60.66		41.57	54.84
Germany	53,945	0.10	1.10	High	69.41	72.93		56.33	65.50
Ghana	5,641	1.00	3.80	Lower middle	36.88	48.60		53.48	51.20
Greece	32,564	2.30	1.10	High	45.73	63.66	-	45.78	53.98
Guatemala	8,655	1.50	3.50	Upper middle	32.30	41.39		47.48	43.81
Honduras	5,851	0.60	3.10	Lower middle	28.64	44.29		45.91	42.34
Hungary	35,617	2.50	3.10	High	49.44	66.10		51.62	57.96
Iceland	57,045	-0.30	3.00	High	58.96	77.67		39.38	62.57
India	7,502	3.10	5.50	Lower middle	40.23	41.69		56.04	51.21
Indonesia	12,936	2.30	4.10	Upper middle	44.62	50.35		45.06	57.92
Iran (Islamic Republic of)	n.a.	1.20	2.40	Lower middle	34.66	45.44		35.49	38.88
Ireland	112,434	5.90	8.60	High	63.77	70.16		42.44	63.21
Italy	44,323	0.80	0.70	High	58.42	66.81		50.55	58.78
Jamaica	10,615	0.30	0.80	Upper middle	36.10	55.57		43.13	44.52
Japan	42,576	0.40	0.50	High	66.40	68.67		52.64	66.34
Jordan	10,464	0.80	1.90	Lower middle	45.06	53.01		58.23	55.01
Kazakhstan	26,722	1.00	2.70	Upper middle	34.60	63.20		28.91	49.14
Kenya	5,373	2.20	4.50	Lower middle	37.56	42.64		57.24	48.56
Korea, Republic of	46,325	2.00	2.50	High	68.81	70.42		53.09	60.96
Kuwait	42,286	-1.60	0.10	High	40.97	52.58		29.75	51.77
Kyrgyzstan	5,259	0.30	3.20	Lower middle	32.02	53.11		44.16	41.66
Lao PDR	7,995	1.20	4.60	Lower middle	32.27	43.14	-	51.43	42.32
Latvia	33,404	2.20	2.30	High	43.83	69.26		46.71	59.06
Lesotho	2,642	-1.00	0.30	Lower middle	29.65	33.67		47.96	29.96
Lithuania	40,227	2.50	2.80	High	53.20	73.41	4	47.80	63.18
Luxembourg	117,062	0.20	2.20	High	65.63	75.23		31.15	72.57
Malawi	1,363	-0.20	3.20	Low	33.74	34.86		56.85	43.67
Malaysia	30,292	2.40	4.00	Upper middle	52.33	61.72		41.51	63.63
Mali	2,156	-0.30	4.30	Low	31.54	32.58		51.49	35.62
Malta	51,857	2.10	5.80	High	57.95	69.81		36.44	56.87
Mauritius	23,975	0.80	2.30	Upper middle	42.15	55.89		37.94	56.70
Mexico	20,402	-0.30	1.40	Upper middle	37.88	51.46		46.66	46.00
Mongolia	12,325	0.90	3.70	Lower middle	34.78	54.51		24.40	48.61
Morocco	8,502	0.30	2.20	Lower middle	41.21	49.73		50.34	53.53
Nepal	4,031	1.60	4.10	Lower middle	31.46	41.73		52.10	43.44
Netherlands	59,891	1.20	1.90	High	73.30	75.93		49.17	65.89
New Zealand	43,956	1.10	2.90	High	63.10	76.98		38.21	72.43
Nigeria	5,022	-0.50	2.00	Lower middle	30.12	35.54		53.26	40.61
North Macedonia	17,474	1.70	2.20	Upper middle	39.11	55.46		48.79	45.57
Oman	32,133	-1.30	1.70	High	48.31	55.67		42.65	55.72
Pakistan	5,533	0.70	3.50	Lower middle	33.61	38.82		54.07	43.47

	GDP pe GDP pe capita GDP per growth	Average GDP per capita growth	GDP per Average capita GDP growth growth				So	core			
Economy	capita PPP (2023)	(2018- 2023)	(2018- 2023)	Income group	Innovativeness	s Inclu	isiveness	Sust	ainability	Resili	ience
Panama	34,912	1.50	3.90	High	36.50	55.31		43.39		55.28	
Paraguay	12,689	0.10	2.70	Upper middle	33.09	50.23		43.02		49.87	
Peru	12,983	0.00	2.30	Upper middle	33.70	50.36		42.78		48.44	
Philippines	9,252	1.50	4.60	Lower middle	42.11	48.30		50.68		54.14	
Poland	37,199	3.10	3.60	High	49.15	64.70		50.66		56.96	
Portugal	36,945	1.60	1.90	High	50.93	69.33		52.36		62.69	
Qatar	93,297	0.30	1.80	High	58.73	56.39		37.41		59.27	
Romania	33,516	3.00	3.60	High	43.31	63.93		51.70		56.97	
Rwanda	2,563	3.70	6.20	Low	37.66	39.61		58.23		52.82	
Saudi Arabia	55,918	0.20	2.30	High	55.91	55.93		35.02		56.49	
Senegal	3,533	1.30	5.20	Lower middle	33.17	40.04		53.47		47.62	
Serbia	21,300	4.00	2.50	Upper middle	45.51	60.00		46.86		56.05	
Sierra Leone	1,713	0.70	0.90	Low	22.27	29.42		47.64		44.72	
Singapore	108,733	2.00	2.90	High	76.43	69.53		39.95		63.55	
Slovenia	41,993	1.80	2.90	High	52.76	72.09		41.93		58.77	
South Africa	13,243	-0.90	0.80	Upper middle	44.09	52.87		47.57		48.79	
Spain	41,229	0.40	1.80	High	56.06	70.67		52.48		58.28	
Sri Lanka	n.a.	n.a.	n.a.	Lower middle	35.03	50.47		47.73		45.18	
Sweden	54,085	0.50	2.10	High	74.92	75.78		62.87		71.02	
Switzerland	73,142	0.80	1.80	High	80.37	77.86		49.81		69.92	
Thailand	18,372	0.30	1.80	Upper middle	47.94	55.66		40.84		51.51	
Tunisia	10,823	-0.90	1.00	Lower middle	35.57	53.64		49.93		47.88	
Türkiye	34,217	3.50	4.70	Upper middle	40.03	49.74		44.88		44.24	
Ukraine	11,685	-1.20	-3.90	Lower middle	46.44	64.79		50.99		51.72	
United Arab Emirates	72,671	0.80	2.90	High	57.55	56.08		38.89		64.56	
United Kingdom	46,428	-0.20	1.30	High	68.45	72.24		53.99		61.43	
United Republic of Tanzania	2,937	2.20	5.80	Lower middle	33.08	39.49		54.62		46.27	
United States of America	65,688	1.40	2.10	High	74.09	70.64		43.55		64.60	
Uruguay	23,676	0.70	1.20	High	42.72	68.19		40.78		61.84	
Venezuela, Bolivarian Republic of	6,523	n.a.	n.a.	No class.	28.60	42.49		33.11		35.82	
Viet Nam	11,669	3.80	5.80	Lower middle	44.35	56.23		56.87		56.92	
Yemen	1,677	-3.60	-5.40	Low	17.98	22.13		41.89		27.57	
Zimbabwe	2,246	-1.30	1.80	Lower middle	29.72	35.22		56.21		34.97	
World	19,092	0.91	1.86	-	45.20	55.91		46.83		52.75	

Source World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024; GDP data based on International Monetary Fund (IMF) World Economic Outlook, October 2023.

# 2.2 | Results by pillar

## Innovativeness

The global Innovativeness pillar average is 45.2, yet with large outcome differences across country income groups. High-income economies' average score (59.4) is more than twice that of low-income economies (26.8), and about 50% higher than that of upper-middle income ones (39.3), revealing an increasing innovation-alignment of countries' growth trajectories as they increase their GDP per capita.

This result is in line with economic theory, whereby capacity to innovate improves with economic development in virtuous cycles. The more countries increase their capacity to adopt and produce new technologies and innovative business models, the more they can achieve higher standards of living. At the same time, at higher levels of income, countries tend to further specialize in technologically advanced sectors and value chains, thus improving their capacity for innovation even more. In low- and middle-income countries higher innovativeness is also associated with higher growth rates. As countries are catching up with advanced economies, greater innovativeness leads to greater capacity to absorb technologies and develop capabilities, which in turn contributes to attaining higher growth rates.

## FIGURE 5

## Innovativeness pillar



#### Source

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024; GDP data based on IMF World Economic Outlook, October 2023.

Group values for GDP and pillar scores are based on countries covered by the Future of Growth Report 2024.

## Digitalization rates across advanced and developing economies are diverging rather than converging, leading to persistent economic divides and missed opportunities for innovation

Note

Digitalization is one of the main reasons why developing economies' Innovativeness scores, on average, lag those of advanced economies. Trend analysis shows that the speed at which developing countries adopt digital technologies is slower than that at which advanced economies improve their digital capabilities. Gaps in digital capabilities – including computer hardware and equipment, telecommunication equipment, and computer software and services – thus enlarge rather than reduce existing divergences (Figure 6).

The fast diffusion of cellular phones and applications observed in most developing and emerging economies in the past two decades suggested the possibility of technology-driven "leapfrogging" traditional development pathways. Anecdotal evidence shows that while e-banking and other applications have greatly benefitted inclusion of people into the economies of developing countries, there is a risk that these technologies become obsolete. New applications require increasingly larger internet bandwidth, stable internet connections and faster processing power. In 2022, more than half of the population in many Sub-Saharan African economies, and between 30 and 40% in some Latin American economies, was not covered by an above-3G-technology signal – and this data may under-state the actual coverage required to run advanced applications.

This has important implications for the future of growth in developing economies. In the current geopolitical context, with limited space for further merchandise trade growth, important future development opportunities will likely pass through trade in services.<sup>23</sup> Low levels of connectivity digitalization limit the possibility of countries to participate in new digital global value chains. The global share of employment in services has increased from 35% to about 51% over the past 30 years.<sup>24</sup> High-value added services are important to participate in manufacturing value chains. For instance, across OECD countries, digital-intensive services value added embodied in manufacturing



#### Source

Authors' calculation, based on The Conference Board, Total Economy Database.

#### Note

High income and Low & middle income values include the 43 high income and the 64 low and middle income countries covered by this report, respectively. ICT capital consists of computer hardware and equipment, telecommunication equipment and computer software services.

## FIGURE 7

### Business leaders' views on talent availability



### Source

World Economic Forum, Executive Opinion Survey, 2016 and 2023 editions.

#### Note

High income and Low & middle income values include the 43 high-income and the 64 low and middle income countries covered by this report, respectively. Talent availability corresponds to the question: 'In your country, to what extent can companies find people with the skills required to fill their vacancies in the local labour market? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]'; Digital transformation talent corresponds to the question: 'In your country, to what extent all; 7=To a great extent]'. Data for digital transformation talent was only collected in 2023.

exports represent about 24% of manufacturing export value.<sup>25</sup> As of 2022, export of advanced services represents only 3% of GDP of developing economies, while in advanced economies, they are almost at 6% of GDP. Enhancing connectivity and developing globally competitive talent for digital services are important drivers for more innovationaligned growth pathways in developing economies.

## In high-income economies, talent availability is an increasing bottleneck to further advancing innovativeness, while opening an opportunity for trade in services from developing economies

Business leaders' views collected through the World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey (EOS) reveal that more than half of companies in highincome economies cannot find people with the skills required to fill vacancies in their respective domestic markets. This is a sharp increase from 2016, when just 38% of business leaders lamented difficulties to find adequate talent. At the same time, almost the same share (55%) of business leaders in high-income economies report that companies cannot find the talent needed for digital transformation. The future of growth in these economies is thus one where there is no shortage of employment opportunities for appropriately skilled workers, but where employers may find a shortage of readily available talent.

Artificial intelligence (AI) – despite important consequences on job re-organization and potential replacement of some positions – will lead to the emergence of a range of new roles. Demand for other roles similarly driven by technology and digitalization such as E-Commerce Specialists, Digital Transformation Specialists, and Digital Marketing and Strategy Specialists will increase.<sup>26</sup> From an innovation growth point of view, an increasingly important question is where to find the talent needed in some of these fast-growing roles and avoid a scenario in which talent availability becomes a binding constraint for economic development and growth. Reskilling, on-the-job-training, and investments in education are certainly an important part of the solution. Yet another opportunity might come from greater openness to trade in digitally delivered services from other geographies, where digital skills are on the rise. In developing economies, in contrast to high-income economy trends, the percentage of business leaders expressing confidence in finding skilled employees increased from 41% in 2016 to over 50% this year, while a comparable share (54%) of business leaders in emerging and developing economies expresses positive views regarding the availability of talent needed for digital transformation.

These trends reveal that developing economies could offer increasingly matching talent for the growing roles where talent is insufficient in high-income economies. Challenges such as digital infrastructure bottlenecks, regulatory barriers or adaptation to international quality standards currently impede talent in developing countries to take advantage of opportunities in high-income countries. However, there could be a win-win space in facilitating trade in digitally delivered service trade, benefitting countries' innovation ecosystem in both higher- and lowerincome countries, while opening a new pathway for the future growth of developing economies.

## Inclusiveness

The global Inclusiveness pillar average is 55.9, with marked outcome differences across country income groups. High-income economies' average inclusive growth score (68.9) is more than twice that of low-income economies (30.0), and about 50% higher than that of lower-middle income ones (44.8), highlighting a strong correlation between levels of per-capita income and inclusion outcomes. Upper-middle income economies (54.8), on average, exhibit a somewhat stronger inclusive growth performance compared to their showing on

## FIGURE 8

## Inclusiveness pillar



#### Source

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024; GDP data based on IMF World Economic Outlook, October 2023.

## Note

Group values for GDP and pillar scores are based on countries covered by the Future of Growth Report 2024.

innovation, yet nevertheless perform well behind high-incomes economies (Figure 8).

For low-income countries, fostering inclusion is largely related to fiscal space and capacity for investments in infrastructure and comprehensive social assistance policies for vulnerable and disadvantaged groups, which may help break the cycle of poverty and foster greater equality of opportunity. However, beyond a certain level of percapita income, inclusion is less related to access to basic health, energy or food, and distributional or social-justice elements become more important. In general terms, the growth-equity relationship is non-linear and characterized by a complex array of trade-offs and synergies. Research suggests that countries have a better chance at achieving inclusive growth when individuals are better educated, tax-benefit systems are more redistributive, and labour-force participation and multifactor productivity growth are higher.<sup>27</sup> Other studies also point to the importance of equitable access to finance,28 and institutional factors such as a country's political system.29

## Inequality has been on the rise in recent years for the first time in decades and is currently the most evident headwind to making growth more inclusive across economies

Today, the richest 10% of the global population earn 52% of global income, compared to 8.5% for the poorest half. Global wealth inequalities are even more pronounced, with the poorest half of the global population possessing just 2% of total wealth, while the richest 10% own 76%.<sup>30</sup> This is a trend that has been ongoing for decades, and only made more evident by the 2020 COVID-19 pandemic followed by rising inflation, when a costof-living crisis pushed an estimated 95 million more people in extreme poverty while the richest 1% have accumulated \$26 trillion in new wealth (Figure 9).

Inequality in economic outcomes is strongly connected to intergenerational mobility as an indicator of inequality of opportunity: studies find that societies where opportunities are unequally distributed, income inequality exerts a greater drag on long-term growth by undermining human capital development and reinforcing poverty cycles.

Conversely, human capital development and policies that reduce educational inequality and focus on lifelong learning, reskilling and upskilling are essential for allowing workers to reach their full potential<sup>31</sup> and unlock access to new jobs and opportunities. The impact of inequality surfaces from the early stages of education and limits educational opportunities, primarily for children of poor socioeconomic backgrounds. In this regard, policies that focus on early childhood development and boost educational attainment and skills of vulnerable groups have been shown to yield significant economic returns.<sup>32,33</sup> For example, a study commissioned by the United Nations Education, Scientific, and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) found that a 0.1 point reduction in the education Gini coefficient was associated with a 0.53 percentage-point increase in the annual real per-capita GDP growth of 142 countries between 1965 and 2010.34

Access to labour-market opportunities remains an important bottleneck to inclusive growth in most countries, particularly so in high- and upper middle-income economies. According to a European Commission definition, labour markets are inclusive when "everyone of working







Source World Inequality Database. Note

Share of net wealth owned by the top 10 percentile of the population in each country.

age, in particular vulnerable and disadvantaged people, can participate in quality, paid work."35 Various groups, such as women and migrants, tend to be systematically under-represented in the labour force, with low inclusion in workforce being associated with on average higher levels on inequality. Making labour markets more inclusive, improving working conditions and finding an appropriate balance between regulation and labour market-flexibility can help foster both equity and growth. For example, it is estimated that about 40% of US GDP growth between 1960 and 2010 can be attributed to increased participation of women and people of colour in the labour force.<sup>36</sup> Yet, only 28 out of the 107 countries covered by the report score more than 80 for gender parity in knowledge work, with no country attaining full parity.

## Access to basic services and social protection are essential to enhancing inclusion in highand low-income economies

Social protection mechanisms and distribution systems vary in design and implementation, but where they are used, inequality is lower and some of the root causes of poverty and inequality are addressed.<sup>37</sup> This includes both direct

Lack of social protection, by income level

effects, such as bolstering financial resilience of households and increasing aggregate demand, and indirect effects, such as building human capital and enhancing social cohesion.<sup>38</sup>

While generally less of an immediate concern in higher-income countries, access to basic services and social protection remains a key limitation to inclusion in lower-income economies (Figure 10). In 47 out of the 107 countries covered by the report less than half the population has access to social protection. Social-transfer programmes are increasingly difficult to secure amid tighter fiscal space. For example, during the pandemic, high-income countries spent about 93 times more than low-income countries on social protection responses.<sup>39</sup> In these countries, economic development remains a key axis through which to achieve better inclusion outcomes. Investing in transport, energy and water infrastructure but also in programmes that strengthen social assistance and income security are synergistic in achieving both economic growth and inclusion in this context. In developed economies, social protection systems will need updating and adapting to prepare for the significant transformations that the digital and green focuses in these economies are likely to bring to labour markets.



## FIGURE 10

#### Source

International Labour Organization (ILO) and World Bank, World Development Indicators database.

#### Note

Data refers to year 2021. Countries represented are those covered by the Future of Growth Report 2024.

## Sustainability

Over half of global GDP is moderately or highly dependent on nature and natural resources.40 The global Sustainability pillar average is 46.8, highlighting a lack of sufficient progress on climate targets as most countries continue to grow in ways that are not sustainable. Income-group trends for this pillar diverge from the other three dimensions of the Future of Growth Framework, with lowincome economies (52.7) and lower-middle income economies (50.0) exhibiting, on average, stronger sustainability-aligned growth compared to the rest of the world due to lower resource use to date, offsetting weaker performance on green finance and technology. High-income economies (45.8) and upper-middle income economies (44.0), by contrast, partially compensate for higher emissions with a stronger performance on environmental technology, providing ground for hope that a partial decoupling of environmental impact from output growth may become visible in the data, enabling stronger sustainability-aligned growth trajectories in years to come (Figure 11).

## Institutional commitments are yet to translate into systemic hardwiring of emission reductions into the quality of future growth

Human activity has already increased global temperatures by 1.1°C and is on track to breach the 1.5°C target in the next five years.<sup>41</sup> While economic growth has enabled a significant improvement in global living standards, growth at the expense of the environment is self-defeating. The challenge is particularly acute for developing countries, as most low- and lower-middle income economies face increasing trade-offs between developing much-needed industrial capacity that can bolster opportunity and income for their populations and balancing that against their environmental footprint.

Sustainability pillar

For much of the world more growth is likely to continue to mean more emissions (Figure 12). Recent evaluations of the turning point at which increases in GDP have tipped the balance and enabled countries to move from emission-intensive early growth models to implementing policies that lead to reductions in emissions are estimated to be \$34,000 per capita. Barring radical changes in infrastructure, technology and funding, most moderately developed countries will not reach their emissions peak until around the middle of the 21st century, and emission rates will not return to current levels before the end of the century, at which point the world will have far exceeded its carbon budget. Despite short term trade-offs, change is vital. On its current trajectory, the world is set to experience a 10% greater global economic loss than if the Paris Agreement's goals are achieved.42

The globally weak performance on the Sustainability pillar of the Future of Growth Framework reflects systemic challenges in reducing the environmental footprint of economic activity. Going forward, emissions must not only level off but become negative if the world is to reach its climate goals.<sup>43</sup> This requires decoupling that is global in scope, sustained over the long term, and addresses a wide range of pollutants and resources.<sup>44</sup> Yet at present, cases of successful decoupling tend to be limited to advanced economies, temporary, and confined to specific areas of environmental damage.<sup>45</sup>

# Green finance and technology are the missing links for the path to sustainability

While the slow pace of decarbonization and high levels of waste undermine the performance of most high- and upper-middle income economies, across all income groups there are suboptimal levels of climate finance essential to decarbonization and meeting net-zero targets. Investment in renewable energy, in particular, is a critical avenue to bridge the energy gap and limit the environmental impacts

## FIGURE 11



#### Source

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024; GDP data based on IMF World Economic Outlook, October 2023.

### Note

Group values for GDP and pillar scores are based on countries covered by the Future of Growth Report 2024.



#### Note

Source

Our World in Data and World Bank, World Development Indicators database Greenhouse gas emissions are expressed in billion tons of CO<sub>2</sub> equivalent. GDP is expressed in USD trillions in constant (2015) terms.

of future growth. However, the level of renewable energy investments remains insufficient across most of the world and is closely related to the lagging progress on the diversification of the energy mix and reduction of  $CO_2$  emissions. Eighty-seven out of the 107 countries covered by the report score less than 50 on this measure.

In many cases, green finance is either not available or investments in renewable energy fall short of what it would take to put the planet on a sustainable trajectory: in per capita terms, renewable investments in high-income countries are approximately four times higher compared to lower-income countries, despite the rapidly growing populations and energy needs of the latter group. While renewable investments have nearly tripled since the Paris Agreement was adopted in 2015, the majority of this funding went to advanced economies (Figure 13).46 Developing countries only attracted \$544 billion annual investment in renewable energy in 2021, out of a required \$1.7 trillion, and over 30 developing countries haven't registered a single large international renewables investment project. Achieving net-zero by 2050 requires current annual investment in clean energy to more than triple to \$4 trillion by 2030.47

Technological development is a second factor limiting countries from hardwiring environmental sustainability into their economic systems. According to a recent International Energy Agency (IEA) study,48 almost half of the emissions savings between 2020 and 2050 in a hypothetical net-zero scenario should come from technologies currently under development and not yet on the market. Yet, green technologies are being developed and adopted at a much slower pace than is needed to achieve global climate targets and accelerate the green transition. Progress is being stalled by high concentration of green innovation in a small number of innovation powerhouses as well as by the slow catch-up process in the rest of the world. The much-needed diffusion of environmentrelated technologies - such as air pollution control, waste management, water supply and sanitation, energy storage and distribution, and land and water protection - is still insufficient to make a dent at a global level.

Higher risk profiles of developing countries increase the cost of capital and limit their ability to attract investments into green transition. However, effective collaboration between international investors, public entities and multilateral banks can reduce these barriers by lowering the spreads on debt finance by as much as 40%.<sup>49</sup>



#### Source

Authors' calculations based on Bloomberg New Energy Finance and The World Bank, Regulatory Indicators for Sustainable Energy (RISE) database.

#### Note

Data refers to year 2021. Renewable energy regulation index includes: a) Legal framework for renewable energy; b) Incentives and regulatory support for renewable energy; c) Planning for renewable energy expansion; d) Attributes of financial and regulatory incentives; e) Network connection and use; f) Carbon pricing and monitoring; g) Counterparty risk. Investments in renewable energy include newly built wind (onshore and offshore), solar (large and small scale), biofuels, biomass and waste, marine, geothermal, and hydro assets. It does not consider retrofits, or private financing.

## Resilience

The global Resilience pillar average is 52.8, with more moderate outcome differences across country income groups compared to the Innovation and Inclusion pillars. High-income countries exhibit the strongest resilient growth performance (61.9), followed by upper-middle income countries (50.0) and lower-middle income countries (45.8) in relative proximity. Low-income countries show the least resilient growth (39.0) (Figure 14).

An inward-looking approach to production of goods and services is insufficient for preparing for global shocks, but localized efforts are still essential for boosting financial system resilience

As the world grapples with the enormity of global challenges such as climate change, peace and security, financial and economic stability, and the volatility of global health shocks, the fragility of resilience strategies that are nationally focused is becoming increasingly apparent. Yet, national forces are trending towards protectionism and isolationism and a more multipolar world order is limiting cooperation.

The allure of self-sufficiency is undeniable. It holds out the prospect of control in a world that often seems uncontrollable. This inward pivot has been championed as a form of resilience, a way to reduce dependence on foreign entities and bolster domestic capabilities. It is a narrative that resonates with many but does not withstand closer examination. Major crises, by their very nature, are global phenomena. Their impacts reverberate across borders, and no amount of isolation can shield a country from their effects. Instead, true resilience is frequently a result of diversity, openness and flexibility (Figure 15).

## FIGURE 14

**Resilience pillar** 



#### Source

Note

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024; GDP data based on IMF World Economic Outlook, October 2023.

Group values for GDP and pillar scores are based on countries covered by the Future of Growth Report 2024.

## FIGURE 15

## Bouncing back better



#### Source

Authors' calculations based on GDP data from IMF World Economic Outlook, October 2023.

#### Note

Openness calculated as top and bottom 20 countries with the highest average of indicators with an international or outward-looking component (Energy source diversification, Food supply concentration, Commodity supply concentration, Export product concentration, hiring foreign labour, Technology supply concentration).

In the context of the production of goods and services, this translates into securing a diversity of suppliers, openness of logistics networks and flexibility of production methods. Robust international value chains and vibrant trade networks are effective means of increasing global and national resilience. Consequently, the countries with the highest resilience scores overall also score consistently higher on all measures of diversification. In the context of global threats such as climate change and future pandemics, countries need to be prepared to share resources, knowledge, and technology.

However, interconnectedness can also reduce resilience if underlying risk factors are not mitigated. The global financial system remains vulnerable to cascading contagion, particularly in an environment of higher inflation, higher interest rates and elevated national debt levels. Among the top 30 countries with the highest resilient growth scores, banking system default risk and bank concentration are among the weakest indicators. In more than half of the countries examined in this report the three largest commercial banks owned more than two-thirds of total commercial banking assets. Addressing social polarization and fostering social

cohesion is also becoming crucial for enhancing the resilience aspect of the quality of future growth.

# Most economies are insufficiently preparing for oncoming demographic change

Resilient economies do not merely bounce back from shocks quickly, they also actively prepare to prevent them. Demographic change is affecting high-, middle- and low-income economies, with each group insufficiently prepared (Figure 16).

The ageing of populations is an immediate reality in many countries. High-income countries account for 33 of the top 40 countries with the highest age dependency ratios. This exerts pressure on social and healthcare systems, disrupts labour markets, and forces education systems to adapt quickly. The need for countries to prepare for this demographic shift is urgent, and the path to readiness needs to be paved with investment in key sectors – and the infrastructure and talent needed for those sectors. In countries with high shares of very young populations, there are similar pressures.

The scarcity of hospital beds already ranks among the top three most-constrained indicators in both the most and least resilient countries. A shortage of healthcare workers is of equally high concern in the least resilient countries, pointing towards a general need for investment in healthcare. Ageing societies also face skills gaps in the labour market that cannot be filled through traditional means of education. Job vacancies accumulate due to a lack of young workers in the labour force, leaving countries with only two ways to bridge the gaps: reskilling domestic workers or opening up to attract foreign talent. Most countries are falling short on both.

Participation in mid-career training receives the lowest scores among all resilience indicators – for the most and the least resilient countries alike. The number of people engaged in mid-career training exceeds 10% in only 15 countries, suggesting that the vast majority of countries is missing the opportunity to prepare for demographic and technological change. Furthermore, executives do not think that their countries are sufficiently able to fill vacancies by attracting foreign talent: only 11 countries score relatively high on this indicator.

To navigate the shifting demographic landscape, countries will need to embrace more strategic openness, more localized investment and a proactive approach to future challenges.



## FIGURE 16 Old-age dependency ratios

#### Source

Authors' calculations based on World Bank, World Development Indicators database. Data refers to old-age dependency ratio, which is the number of people 65+ years-old divided by the number of people 15-64 years old. High income and Low & middle income values include the 43 high income and the 64 low and middle income countries covered by this report, respectively.

## 2.3 Growth Pathway Archetypes

## Overview of approach

While every country has a unique growth pathway shaped by a wide range of circumstantial factors, the Future of Growth Framework helps identify clusters of countries with similar growth characteristics. Our analysis identifies 12 country clusters, which can be further grouped into seven distinct "Growth Pathway Archetypes" (Figure 17).<sup>50</sup>

These archetypes highlight countries that are most closely related in their growth characteristics,

the impact of policy choices of the past resulting in these outcomes and potentially similar future trade-offs and synergies within these archetypes. Policy-makers may find new inspiration by learning from countries that have faced similar constraints as well as by identifying those that have followed other approaches. While these archetypes exhibit similar high-level patterns, they consist of countries that reflect these patterns with unique distinctions.

Appendix A5 provides methodological details on the cluster analysis underlying how these archetypes were identified.



## FIGURE 17 Growth Pathway Archetypes

### Source

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024.

## Seven archetypes

This section presents the seven archetypes introduced above, highlighting the distinctive features in each of them, and marking out policy choices around synergies and trade-offs between the scale of growth and its quality. In some cases, archetypes may be further differentiated into two or more distinct sub-types – which, while distinguishable from each other by divergent growth rates or additional characteristic features, nevertheless follow the same distinctive overall pattern.

These Growth Pathway Archetypes should not be thought of as closed groups with exact boundaries; rather, they represent an intuitive approach to spotlighting relevant common growth experiences among groups of countries. Not every country fits perfectly into one single archetype. Moreover, these archetypes are not meant to be deterministic but rather seek to capture patterns from current data, thus reflecting the outcomes of past policy choices. Countries may shape new and different pathways in the future by adopting new policy choices going forward.



#### Archetype A

Countries with growth driven by a focus on fostering both inclusion and innovation, as well as exhibiting above-average performance on sustainability

## GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 0.7% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth: –	
Innovativeness:	++++
Inclusiveness:	++++
Sustainability:	++
Resilience:	+++

Archetype A is characteristic of a group of high-income economies – Austria, Switzerland, Germany, Denmark, Finland, France, United Kingdom, Netherlands and Sweden from Europe, alongside Japan and Republic of Korea from East Asia – and notable for its strong performance on the Inclusiveness (74.1), Innovativeness (70.6), and Resilience (66.7) pillars. The archetype's score on Sustainability (54.1) is notably weaker than the performance across the other pillars, and it is also characterized by moderate GDP per-capita growth of 0.7% over the past five years. The archetype's profile suggests a strong push towards greater inclusiveness and innovativeness, as well as towards building resilience, yet while sustainability performance is above the global average, there is room for further progress.

On the Inclusiveness pillar, countries represented by this archetype tend to score very high on measures of social protection, access to physical resources, and inclusion in political and public spaces. However, high wealth and income inequality remains a key challenge across many of these countries, coupled with weak performance on gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations. For example, while Finland receives a perfect score on access to social protection, it scores notably worse on wealth inequality.

Countries represented by this archetype are strong performers on the Innovativeness pillar, driven by high scores on measures of human capital, physical resources, financing and the knowledge and technology ecosystem. The archetype typically features high education, high ICT capital, and a high proportion of medium and high-tech manufacturing in the economy. The financial ecosystem in these countries is characterized by a high proportion of digital payments, and strong performance on domestic credit to the private sector. However, there remains wide variation among the countries on certain elements.

The archetype's comparatively weaker performance on the Sustainability pillar (54.1) is driven by low performance on annual greenhouse gas (GHGs) emissions per capita, waste per person per year, and renewable energy consumption as a proportion of total energy consumption. Moreover, investment in renewable energy and talent availability for the green and energy transition leave significant room for improvement.

The archetype also registers a relatively strong performance on the Resilience pillar (66.7). Key elements which help build resilience to shocks in these countries tend to include strong performance on country credit rating, export product concentration, and high levels of cybersecurity. These countries also tend to have relatively high numbers of health workers per 10,000 people. Furthermore, at an institutional level, they demonstrate strong performance on environmental treaties and state legitimacy. However, there are significant areas which display weak performance, including old-age dependency and participation in mid-career training for the 25-54 year age-group.

## Archetype B

Countries with growth driven by a focus on fostering both inclusion and innovation, albeit with comparatively low performance on sustainability

## GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 0.7% Growth Pathway Profile



Archetype B is characterized by strong performance on the Inclusiveness (74.1), Innovativeness (65.6) and Resilience (65.7) pillars, scoring above the global averages for these dimensions, along with moderate GDP per capita growth of 0.7% over the past five years. However, the archetype performs markedly weaker on the Sustainability pillar (41.5) – scoring below the global average – differentiating it from the pattern observed in Archetype A. Countries characterized by this archetype include Australia, Belgium, Canada, Czechia, Estonia, Iceland, Luxembourg, New Zealand, Singapore and the United States.

On Inclusiveness, these countries outperform the global average and tend to score high on measures of social protection, access to physical resources, and inclusion in public spaces and civil rights. However, wealth and income inequality remain key challenge across many of these countries. For instance, Singapore achieves full score on social protection but fares notably worse on wealth inequality and on gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations. Australia, however, is a notable exception in the archetype on gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations, with a strong performance of 93.1.

This archetype exhibits a strong performance on innovativeness, driven by strong performance on measures in the physical resources, knowledge and technology, and financial ecosystems. The archetype also tends to feature strong performance on mobile network coverage, ICT capital, digital payments, proportion of medium and high-tech manufacturing value added to the total manufacturing value added, and regulatory quality. There is however significant variation among countries and areas for improvement, for instance, on R&D expenditure, where Belgium scores 69.1 while Canada scores 33.9.

On Resilience, this archetype also features a strong performance of 65.7. Countries characterized by this archetype tend to perform well on measures of energy source diversification, cybersecurity, country credit rating and rule of law. However, there are significant areas for improvement, including hospital beds per person, participation in mid-career training for the 25-54 year age-group, bank system default risk and bank concentration.

Archetype B is characterized by a comparatively weak performance on the Sustainability pillar (41.5), scoring well below the global average (46.8). Key measures contributing to this include poor performance on annual GHG emissions per capita, total waste per capita per year, renewable energy consumption, fossil-fuel subsidies per capita and investment in renewable energy.



## GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 1.8% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth:	+
Innovativeness:	+
Inclusiveness:	+
Sustainability:	+
Resilience:	+

Archetype C represents countries spanning a broad range of geographies and income groups that exhibit a moderate but characteristically balanced growth profile across the board. They generally perform in line with global averages across the framework but stand out for higher-thanaverage inclusiveness. Countries represented by this archetype – which include Chile, Costa Rica, Greece, Hungary, Italy, Latvia, Poland, Portugal, Romania, Ukraine, Spain and Viet Nam – are also characterized by accelerated GDP per-capita growth, averaging 1.8% over the past five years.

Archetype C places just above the global average on the Innovativeness pillar (48.5). While scores are mixed across the board, there is a notable distinction by income group on knowledge and technology indicators. More advanced economies – especially Italy, Spain and Portugal – score relatively well, while scores on these indicators lower the pillar performance of lower-income economies. Similarly, this archetype's Inclusiveness pillar score (65.9) rises above the global average, with significant differences in what drives performance. In many cases, however, high levels of wealth inequality drag down countries' performance on this pillar.

Countries represented by this archetype score comparatively well on the Sustainability pillar (50.5). This performance is driven by many factors. In general, these countries have strong institutional support for sustainability and relatively low fossil fuel subsidies. This is especially the case for Portugal, which scores 83.8 and 83.1 on energy efficiency and renewable energy regulation, respectively. There is a significant variance in physical resource scores. In general, lower-income countries with less resource-intensive economies score higher.

Resilience performance among this group (57.7) is somewhat above the global average, indicating a robust ability to bounce back from shocks. In many cases, this reflects relatively strong performance on diversification, including food-supply concentration, energy-source diversification, and commodity supply concentration. Many lower-income countries also fare well on water use compared to their higherincome counterparts. In comparison, higher-income countries in this group stand out on elements of the human capital ecosystem, especially regarding health workers, with Spain and Portugal scoring 83.5 and 100, respectively.

## Archetype D Countries with growth in tran innovative, inc growth traject

Countries with comparatively high growth in transition to a more innovative, inclusive and resilient growth trajectory

## Sub-type D1 GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 0.9% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth: –	
Innovativeness:	++
Inclusiveness:	+
Sustainability:	
Resilience:	+

## Sub-type D2 GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 4.8% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth:	+ + + +
Innovativeness:	+
Inclusiveness:	++
Sustainability: –	
Resilience:	+

Archetype D is comprised of two sub-types, characterized by above-average performance on the Innovativeness, Inclusiveness and Resilience pillars, and notably lower scores on the Sustainability pillar. In general, the archetype features countries with strong economic fundamentals at different stages of transition towards more innovative, inclusive, and resilient growth models. Countries in the second sub-type – Armenia, Bulgaria, Georgia, Ireland and Serbia – are characterized by particularly strong GDP per-capita growth rates, averaging 4.8% over the past five years. Growth rates are more modest for the archetype's first sub-type (0.9%), characteristic of countries including Cyprus, Malta, Mauritius, Malaysia, Oman, Qatar, Saudi Arabia, Slovenia, Thailand, the United Arab Emirates and Uruguay.

Both sub-types show above-world-average performance on the Innovativeness pillar (52.0 and 47.9, respectively), albeit with significant variation in country scores. In general, countries represented by this archetype are marked by high scores on education, ICT capital, mobile network coverage, and institutional ecosystem. A relatively stronger performance of the first cluster is buoyed by higher availability of talent in these counties, high access to finance and digital payments, and relatively more developed technology ecosystem. The financial and technology dimensions have a significant impact on performance of the second cluster, which is marked by wide variation in scores – for instance on digital payments (47 to 98), trademark applications (3.9 to 58.6), exports of advanced services (20.7 to 100), medium- and high-tech manufacturing (12.5 to 83.5), and knowledge-intensive employment (17.5 to 66.7). The levels of R&D expenditures (17.9), patent applications (0.5) and scientific publications (27.7) remain low across both clusters, suggesting there is space to bolster innovation capacity of these countries.

This archetype is also characterized by strong performance on the Inclusiveness pillar, with no country scoring below 50. This is mainly driven by high access to basic services such as food, water, transport, electricity and ICT. The financial dimension in these countries is relatively weaker, with notable gaps in access to bank and savings accounts. Notable variations are also visible in performance on the measures of talent and institutional ecosystems, reflecting structural differences in socio-economic models. For instance, economies in Europe and Central Asia - including Bulgaria, Malta, and Slovenia – score markedly higher on access to social protection, universal health coverage, civil rights, gender parity, inclusion in public space and budget pluralism. Although both clusters score slightly above world average on wealth and income inequality, there is significant room for improvement.

The Sustainability pillar performance of countries characterized by this archetype is relatively low. Measures of resources use – such as waste, water withdrawal and agricultural damage – impact the sustainability performance of both sub-types. The first sub-type includes a number of countries - such as Qatar, Saudi Arabia and the United Arab Emirates - that have traditionally followed a resource-intensive growth pathway. However, high levels of investment in renewables in some of these traditionally fossil-fuel-intensive economies, such as the United Arab Emirates (46.3), reveals that there might be nascent opportunities for transformation of growth models in the future.

On the Resilience pillar, countries featured in this archetype score slightly above the world average. In general, countries characterized by this archetype show strong infrastructure performance, including on measures like water availability, density of health workers and hospital beds. On the other hand, high concentration of food and technology supply, as well as exports, are among the main bottlenecks. The archetype is also marked by high variation in country performance across different measures of talent, financial and institutional resilience. For example, while old-age dependency and limited investments in reskilling impact the resilience of human capital in countries like Bulgaria and Slovenia, resilience of countries like Qatar, Saudi Arabia and Malaysia is buoyed by younger demographics, higher investments in reskilling and ease of hiring foreign labour. However, both subtypes are also marked by relatively low resilience of the banking system.



#### Archetype E

Countries with traditionally resource-intensive growth, with some seeking to diversify and transform the characteristics of their growth trajectory

## GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 0.2% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth:	_	
Innovativeness:	-	
Inclusiveness:		+
Sustainability:		
Resilience:	—	

Archetype E represents a concise group of countries that have traditionally followed a resourceintensive development model but are beginning to transform their growth pathways. These countries score low on the Sustainability pillar but are generally closer to global averages across the Innovativeness, Inclusiveness and Resilience pillars. These countries - Bahrain, Kazakhstan, Kuwait and Mongolia - are further characterized by low recent growth performance, averaging 0.2% GDP per-capita growth over the past five years. This presents a notable challenge for these countries: boosting future growth while concurrently improving their sustainability performance and ensuring that increased growth continues to align with innovation, inclusion and resilience goals.

Taken together, countries represented by this archetype score below the global average on the Innovativeness pillar, with notable differences in what drives individual country scores. In most cases, Innovativeness performance is dragged down by low scores across knowledge and technology indicators as well as the institutional underpinnings for innovation. There is greater performance variance among countries across finance, physical resources and human capital, highlighting relative points of strength for countries in this group. Among indicators measuring human capital inputs, for example, Bahrain scores above 65 for talent availability and technology talent specifically, while Mongolia and Kazakhstan each score over 65 for education attainment.

Archetype E performs comparatively better on the Inclusion pillar, placing above the global average. This is largely driven by high scores on physical resources, while there is greater variance in strengths and weaknesses in indicators measuring human capital, research and technology, and finance. For example, Bahrain, Kazakhstan and Kuwait all score above 80 on individuals using the internet. Stronger Inclusion scores are limited by weaker performance on indicators measuring the institutional underpinnings of inclusion—such as civil rights and political participation—highlighting a key area to unlock stronger performance.

As expected from countries with heavy resource use, the countries covered by this archetype score low on the Sustainability pillar, with individual scores ranging from 24.4 to 30.8. In general, this reflects the high environmental footprint of physical resource use, which in turn crowds out sustainability efforts. High GHG emissions and persistent fossil-fuel subsidies in Bahrain, Kazakhstan and Kuwait are the result, with scores of 0 on both indicators, far below the global average scores of 53.1 and 62.9, respectively. Other areas that measure resource use - such as water withdrawal, waste, and the environmental damage of agriculture also weigh down their Sustainability scores. This is compounded by underdeveloped renewable ecosystems, with Bahrain, Kuwait and Mongolia all scoring below 5 on renewables investment, and all countries scoring below 10 on renewables consumption.

Countries covered by this archetype are closing in on the global average on their capacity to weather and bounce back from shocks, although Resilience pillar performance varies across countries. Notably, many of the countries characterized by this archetype tend to score low on financial resilience. Mongolia and Bahrain score below 40 on three out of the four financial indicators, including bank concentration, financial system resilience, country credit rating, and bank system default risk. There is a greater variance in performance around natural resources, human capital and institutions, where they exhibit stronger performance. Bahrain, meanwhile, scores high on human capital indicators including having a young population (90.1), the ability to fill vacancies with foreign labour (75.6) and investment in reskilling (70.2).

## Archetype F



Countries with traditionally efficiency-driven growth pathways, building up innovativeness, inclusiveness and resilience from a low base, with comparatively low environmental footprint

## Sub-type F1 GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 2.0% Growth Pathway Profile



## Sub-type F2 GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 1.0% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth:	_	
Innovativeness:		
Inclusiveness:		
Sustainability:		+
Resilience:		

## Sub-type F3 GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: -0.9% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth:	
Innovativeness:	
Inclusiveness:	
Sustainability:	++
Resilience:	

Three distinct sub-types within this archetype display a similar quality-of-growth pattern, but their overall scores vary in line with the underlying income levels of countries composing each sub-type. Countries characterized by the first sub-type (Benin, Brazil, Côte D'Ivoire, Ghana, India, Jordan, Kenya, Morocco, Philippines, Rwanda, United Republic of Tanzania) are closer to middle-income economies, with higher average pillar scores compared to Archetype F's second sub-type, which clusters a number of lower-income economies (Cameroon, Democratic Republic of the Congo, Lao PDR, Malawi, Nepal, Pakistan, Senegal, Sierra Leone) or the third sub-type, which includes Lesotho, Mali, Nigeria, Chad and Zimbabwe.

Given the wide range of countries represented by this archetype, growth rates vary significantly across countries, ranging from 5.5% GDP percapita growth in India over the past five years to growth performances such as 0.7% in Pakistan or -0.5% in Nigeria.

Innovativeness pillar scores are below the world average for all sub-types of Archetype F, but to different degrees: 39.1 for the first sub-type, and 29.7 and 28.7 for the second and third, respectively. Countries represented by this archetype exhibit gaps in multiple innovativeness dimensions. None of the countries comprising this archetype produce a significant number of patents except for India, the most advanced archetype economy on this indicator. Financial system depth is limited. For instance, Nigeria's domestic credit to the private sector score stands at 7.4, Kenya's at 19.7 and Rwanda's at 15.4. Similarly, production and export of advanced services is limited in most countries characterized by the archetype, representing 1.8% of GDP in Pakistan (score of 9.8) and 2.3% in Senegal (score of 12.8).

Inclusiveness pillar scores are similarly low across the archetype: 45.7 for the first sub-type, and 36.1 and 32.2 for the second and third, respectively. Social protection shows gaps in some countries and is almost non-existent in others. For instance, over 75% of people in India and 96% in Sierra Leone lack basic social protection. Access to nutrition is often uneven. Over 95% of the population in Malawi, almost 94% in Nigeria and 82% in Rwanda cannot afford a healthy diet. Income inequality is widespread: India and Kenya score 26.2 and 26.0, respectively, while Honduras scores 18.6.

By contrast, Archetype F is characterized by the strongest performance on the Sustainability pillar across the entire Future of Growth Framework data set. The first sub-type's sustainability score is 54.8, with scores of 52.5 and 54.2 for the second and third sub-types, respectively. These scores are mostly driven by low consumption rather than adoption of green technologies: Typically, countries in this archetype produce a small amount of waste per capita compared to other wparts of the world. For instance, Kenya's score on waste generation is 81.2, Pakistan's 77.9 and Nigeria's 75.1. Similarly, GHG emissions per capita are much more limited than for other archetypes (81.5 for India, 94.8 for Rwanda and 84.0 for Pakistan).

The archetype's performance on the Resilience pillar is just below world average for the first sub-type (50.8), albeit somewhat weaker for the second and third (42.9 and 34.9, respectively). Healthcare capacity is limited across all countries represented by the archetype, with no country scoring more than 27.0 for healthcare workers per population. Fiscal space tends to be limited by low country credit ratings while other institutional weaknesses contribute to reducing the capacity of countries in this archetype to respond to shocks.

## Archetype G



Countries with balanced but below average innovation, inclusion and resilience profiles, with comparatively strong performance on sustainability

## Sub-type G1 GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: 2.1% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth:		++
Innovativeness:		
Inclusiveness:		
Sustainability:	—	
Resilience:		

## Sub-type G2 GDP (per capita) growth, 2018-2023: -0.6% Growth Pathway Profile

Growth:	
Innovativeness:	
Inclusiveness:	-
Sustainability:	-
Resilience:	

Archetype G represents a range of economies that exhibit relatively balanced but below global average growth quality profiles. It can be further divided into two sub-types, each with its own distinct features. The first sub-type includes Bangladesh, Colombia, Egypt, Indonesia, Panama and Türkiye, which have comparatively high average GDP per capita growth of 2.1% over the past five years. These countries have relatively low but evenly distributed scores across the Innovativeness, Inclusiveness and Resilience pillars, and are nearly on par with the global average in terms of the Sustainability pillar. The second sub-type scores an average five points higher on Inclusiveness but is otherwise very similar in its growth characteristics. However, the group of 12 countries represented by this sub-typeincluding Argentina, Algeria, Kyrgyzstan, Mexico, Tunisia and South Africa-saw their per-capita GDP decline, on average, by -0.6% over the past five years.

With regard to Innovativeness performance, the economies in this archetype fall short of the global average. Aside from R&D expenditure – where the countries in the first sub-type fare significantly better

the two sub-types exhibit common gaps across the same indicators. Two noteworthy discrepancies are visible when it comes to the state of cluster development as well as government's long-term vision and stability. In both cases, the faster growing first sub-type performs markedly better.
Mobile network coverage, ICT capital and regulatory quality are also higher for this sub-type.

Within Archetype G, the two sub-types diverge the most when it comes to Inclusiveness. Economies in the second sub-type average higher scores on this pillar as a result of lower inequality in education, higher inclusion in public space, more budget pluralism and stronger performances on a number of indicators reflecting gender equality. On the flipside, they have lower ICT affordability and the bottom 50% of their population have a lower share of income. The two indicators that stand out negatively for this archetype are the share of the adult population with access to bank accounts and the level of wealth inequality of the bottom 50% of the population. On both indicators, economies of this archetype achieve, on average, scores in the single digits. On the positive side, this archetype has nearly eliminated the rural-to-urban electricity gap.

Sustainability scores cover similar ranges for both sub-types, which are equally held back by a lack of green innovation. Renewable energy consumption is likewise limited but economies in the first sub-type are investing substantially more than economies in the second. They also account for fewer GHG emissions per capita. On the other hand, economies represented by the second sub-type score higher in terms of biodiversity intactness and have stronger regulation in place for energy efficiency.

Archetype G's performance on the Resilience pillar is, again, similar across its two sub-types. Virtually all countries in this group fall short on investment in mid-career training, with the averages for both sub-types remaining in the single digits. A relative shortage of hospital beds equally helps to explain why this archetype does not approach the global resilience average just yet. On the positive side, economies characterized by this archetype have a relatively well-diversified food and commodity supply, low export-product concentration and favourable age-dependency ratios. The first sub-type boasts a significantly higher level of cybersecurity, lower bank concentration and better transport infrastructure. However, the sub-type is also more socially polarized and has fewer health workers per population.

# Conclusion

Recent years have demonstrated how fragile our shared prosperity is. The future of our economies, societies and communities is being defined and tested by the decisions made today. Much attention has been rightfully devoted to addressing shortterm perils, but focus must be maintained on the medium- and long-term horizons. As policymakers navigate an increasingly more complex and turbulent global environment, comprehensive, collective and coordinated action is needed to preserve what has been achieved and shape a better tomorrow.

Economic growth remains the best way to increase standards of living, but growth alone is no longer sufficient, particularly if it is unequally distributed, prone to shocks or is achieved at the expense of the environment. The results of the *Future of Growth Report* reveal that most countries continue to grow in ways that are neither sustainable nor inclusive and are limited in their ability to seed future-ready innovation and minimize their contribution to and susceptibility to global shocks. We hope this report will serve as a call to action to leaders to assess and re-evaluate their growth models and policies. Each country's pathway to innovative, inclusive, sustainable and resilient growth is unique. The data and analysis presented in this report aim to support policy-makers in assessing the character and nature of a country's economic growth and can be used to identify potential areas to improve, trade-offs to resolve or synergies to exploit.

The World Economic Forum's Future of Growth Initiative will lead a two-year campaign aimed at inspiring discussion and action around charting new pathways for economic growth and supporting policy-makers in balancing growth, innovation, inclusion, sustainability and resilience goals. We invite leaders to join this effort to co-shape new solutions to the challenges highlighted in this report, working together with the urgency and ambition that the current context demands of us.

# 3 Country Dashboards

Algeria	_ 37	(
Angola	_ 39	(
Argentina	_ 41	ŀ
Armenia	_ 43	ŀ
Australia	_ 45	
Austria	_ 47	
Bahrain	_ 49	I
Bangladesh	_ 51	
Belgium	_ 53	I
Benin	_ 55	ŀ
Bolivia (Plurinational State of)	_ 57	Ċ
Bosnia and Herzegovina	_ 59	c
Botswana	_ 61	Ċ
Brazil	63	ł
Bulgaria	65	ł
Cameroon	67	ł
Canada	69	ł
Chad	_ 71	ł
Chile	73	L
Colombia	_ 75	L
Costa Rica	_ 77	L
Cyprus	_ 79	L
Czechia	_ 81	L
Côte D'Ivoire	83	Ν
Dem. Rep. of the Congo	_ 85	N
Denmark	_ 87	N
Dominican Republic	_ 89	N
Ecuador	_ 91	Ν
Egypt	93	Ν
El Salvador	95	N
Estonia	97	Ν
Finland	99	١
France	101	١
Georgia	103	١
Germany	105	١
Ghana	107	١

7	Greece	109
9	Guatemala	_ 111
1	Honduras	113
3	Hungary	115
5	Iceland	117
7	India	119
9	Indonesia	121
1	Iran (Islamic Republic of)	123
3	Ireland	125
5	Italy	127
7	Jamaica	_ 129
9	Japan	131
1	Jordan	_ 133
3	Kazakhstan	135
5	Kenya	137
7	Korea, Republic of	139
9	Kuwait	_ 141
1	Kyrgyzstan	_ 143
3	Lao PDR	_ 145
5	Latvia	_ 147
7	Lesotho	149
9	Lithuania	151
1	Luxembourg	153
3	Malawi	155
5	Malaysia	157
7	Mali	159
9	Malta	161
1	Mauritius	163
3	Mexico	165
5	Mongolia	167
7	Morocco	169
9	Nepal	171
1	Netherlands	173
3	New Zealand	175
5	Nigeria	177
7	North Macedonia	179

Country \_\_\_\_\_ Page Country \_\_\_\_\_ Page Country \_\_\_\_\_ Page

Oman	181
Pakistan	183
Panama	185
Paraguay	187
Peru	189
Philippines	191
Poland	193
Portugal	195
Qatar	197
Romania	199
Rwanda	201
Saudi Arabia	203
Senegal	205
Serbia	207
Sierra Leone	209
Singapore	211
Slovenia	213
South Africa	215
Spain	217
Sri Lanka	219
Sweden	221
Switzerland	223
Thailand	225
Tunisia	227
Türkiye	229
Ukraine	231
United Arab Emirates	233
United Kingdom	235
United Republic of Tanzania_	237
United States of America	239
Uruguay	241
Venezuela, Bolivarian Rep. of	243
Viet Nam	245
Yemen	247
Zimbabwe	249
# Algeria

### Future of Growth profile GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 11,176 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change -0.3% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 1.9% 11,545 2000 Pillar Score 0 ΰ Innovativeness 34.2 Inclusiveness 50.2 $\diamond$ Sustainability 44.8 \$ Resilience 43.8 Score, world average

## Contextual Indicators

















## Algeria

Innovativeness         0.100 based         9.2         0           Falant accosystem         4.1         52.3         0           Digital and technology takent 1.7 based         2.4         53.0         0           Digital and technology takent 1.7 based         2.5         5.5         0           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1.7 based         3.9         47.0         0           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1.7 based         3.9         47.0         0           Digital goyments % staffur pro.         3.40         3.40         3.0         0         0         0           Digital goyments % staffur pro.         3.40         3.40         3.0         0	ndicator	Value	Score
Talent ecosystem         Availability of talent 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.3         Education attainment 0-4.5 (bast)       2.4       53.0         Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)       4.5       58.9         Mechae network coverage % pos.       65.9       65.9       65.9         ICT capital USD per optim       125       5.5	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		34.2 🔷
Availability of takent 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.3         Education attainment 0-4.5 best)       2.4       53.0       •         Resources accesystem       55.9       55.9       55.9       •       •         Mobile rethonkoy takent 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.5       •       •         Financial accesystem       3.9       47.5       •       •         C1 capital 1.50 per capita       1.25       5.5       •       •         Digital pyremits % statup on       3.0       47.7       •       •         Digital pyremits % statup on       3.9       47.7       •       •       •         Busines calture and competition 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.7       •	Talent ecosystem		
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)       2.4       5.0       0         Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)       4.5       59.1       0         Mobile network coverage % pee.       65.9       85.9       0       0         Innocative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.5       0         Financial ecosystem       34.0       34.0       0       0       0         Digital payments % setting pee.       34.0       34.0       0       0       0         Digital payments % setting pee.       34.0       34.0       0       0       0         Digital payments % setting pee.       3.9       47.7       1       1       0       0         Digital payments % setting pee.       3.9       47.7       1       0	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.3
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)       4.5       9.1         Resources acosystem       65.9       65.9         IACT capital USD per celatal       125       6.5         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 best)       3.9       47.0         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 best)       3.9       47.0         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 best)       4.2       52.9          Digital payments % adult points       3.9       47.7          Domestic credit to private sector % GDP       3.9       47.7          Business outure and competition 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.7          Business outure and competition set (best)       2.0           Research and development 1-7 bast)       4.1       5.2           Patent applications term       2.0       >            Research and development expenditure % COP       0.5       1.07           Inductation all development expenditure % COP       1.1       0.0           Inductation besto       1.2       2.6.6            Research and development expenditure % COP       1.1 <td>Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)</td> <td>2.4</td> <td>53.0</td>	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.4	53.0
Resource scowystem         Resource scowystem           Mobile network coverage % pcc.         85.9         85.9            Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1.7 [km]         3.9         47.5            Financial ecosystem         4.2         52.9             Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1.7 [km]         4.2         52.9             Digital payments % staft proc.         34.0         34.0              Business culture and competition 1.7 [km]         3.9         47.7             State of cluster development 1.7 [km]         3.9         47.7             Research and development synchiture % CDP         1.4         7.6             Research and development synchiture % CDP         1.1              Research and development synchiture % CDP         1.1              Research and development synchiture % CDP         1.1         1.0             Research and development synchiture % CDP         1.1         1.0             Industry public sector 1.7 [km]         1.0 <td>Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)</td> <td>4.5</td> <td>59.1</td>	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.1
Mobile network coverage % proc.         95.9         95.9         95.9         95.9           ICT capital LSD par capta         125         5.5         >           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 best)         3.9         47.5         •           Digital JERD par capta         22.9         22.9         12.0         •           Digital JERD par capta         3.9         47.7         •         •           Digital JERD par capta         3.9         47.7         •         •           Digital JERD par capta         3.9         47.7         •         •           Business cutture and competition 1-7 best)         3.9         47.7         •         •           State of cluster development 1-7 best)         4.1         52.2         •         •           Medium and high tech % immutantura va.         2.7         4.1         •         •           Research and development expenditure % GDP         0.5         10.7         •         •           Scientific publications in table         •         •         •         •         •           Research and development expenditure % GDP         0.1         1.1         •         •         •           Trademarks applications in workforce 1-70 best) <td>Resources ecosystem</td> <td></td> <td></td>	Resources ecosystem		
ICI Capital LDD per capita       125       5.5       ◆         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.5       ◆         Financial ecceystem       34.0       34.0       •       ◆         Digital payments % statut pop.       34.0       34.0       •       ●         Domestic credit to private sector % GDP       39       47.7       ↓       ●         Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.7       ↓       ●         Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.7       ↓       ●         Research and development 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.2       ↓       ●         Patent applications total       0.0       ↓       ●       ↓       <	Mobile network coverage % pop.	85.9	85.9
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 beet       3.9       47.5       ●         Financial ecceystem       4.2       62.9           Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 beet       4.2       62.9           Digital payments % adult pop.       34.0       34.0       .           Business culture and competition 1-7 beet       3.9       47.7       .       .         Exports of advanced services % GDP       1.4       7.6        .         Medium and high tech % manufacturing van.       2.7       4.1        .         Patent applications toal       2       0.0       >       .	ICT capital USD per capita	125	5.5 🛇
Financial ecosystem         4.2         52.9            Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)         4.2         52.9            Digital payments % addt pop.         34.0         34.0         •           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         3.9         47.7         •           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         3.9         47.7         •           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         3.9         47.7         •           Madium and high tach % menutacturing via.         2.7         4.1         •           Patent applications total         2         0.0         •           Research and development secondure % COP         0.5         10.7         •           Scientific publications hindse         2.85         18.1         •         •           Knowledge-intensive employment %         n.a.         n.a.         •         •           Inademarks applications print.000 poc.         0.1         1.1         •         •           Paylathor quality -2.5% 55 ftem         -1.2         2.6.6         •         •           Inclusiveness         0.100 (best)         51.0         •         •           Inclusiveness         0.100 (best)	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.5
Image: Sector Secto	Financial ecosystem		
Even gettine, for table de offer instance instance instance in settine instance instanc	Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.9
Consistion or constraints         Constrai	Digital payments % adult pop	34.0	34.0
Lots         Lots         Lots         Lots         Lots           Technology ecosystem         Same         Same         Same           Business cuture and competition 1-7 (best)         3.9         47.7         Image: Same Same Same Same Same Same Same Same	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	29.7	18.2
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.7       ↓         State of culture and competition 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.2       ↓         Medium and high tech % manufacturing va.       2.7       4.1       ↓         Patent applications total       2       0.0       ↓         Research and development expenditure % GDP       0.5       10.7       ↓         Scientific publications index       235       18.1       ↓         Rowledge-intensive employment %       n.a.       n.a.       ↓         Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.       0.1       ↓       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       1.12       26.6       ↓       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       1.1       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       ↓		23.1	10.2
Bislate of cluster development 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.2         State of cluster development 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.2         Medium and high tech % non-detabulog v.a.       2.7       4.1       •         Patent applications total       2       0.0       •         Research and development expenditure % GDP       0.5       10.7       •         Scientific publications ind       2       0.0       •         Research and development expenditure % GDP       0.5       10.7       •         Scientific publications ind       2       0.0       •         Institutional ecosystem       -       -       •         Regulatory quality -27.0 best)       -1.2       28.6       •         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.1       51.0       •         Inclusiveness 0-10 (best)       3.9       47.9       •         Inclusiveness 0-10 (best)       3.9       47.9       •         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       7.41       65.5       •         Lack of social protection % prop       n.a.       n.a.       •         Income distribution % state botton 50       19.0       38.0       •         Income distribution % stave botton 50       19.0 <td< td=""><td></td><td>2.0</td><td>47.7</td></td<>		2.0	47.7
State of cubier development 1*/ (sets)         4.1         5.22         •           Exports of advanced services % GDP         1.4         7.6         •           Medium and high tech % menufacturing va.         2.7         4.1         •           Patent applications total         2         0.0         •           Research and development expenditure % GDP         0.5         10.7         •           Scientific publications in index         235         18.1         •           Knowledge-intensive employment %         n.a.         n.a.         •           Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.         0.1         1.1         •           Institutional ecosystem         -         -         -         -           Regulatory quality -2.5/2.5 (best)         -1.2         26.6         •         •           Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)         5.0.2         •         -         -           Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)         5.0.2         •         -         -           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.9         47.9         •         -           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.9         47.9         •         -           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.9         47.9 </td <td>Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)</td> <td>3.9</td> <td>47.7 P</td>	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.7 P
Exports of advanced services % GLP       1.4       7.6       ◇         Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.       2.7       4.1       ◇         Patent applications total       2       0.0       ◇         Research and development expenditure % GDP       0.5       10.7       ◇         Scientific publications in index       225       18.1       ◇         Knowledge-intensive employment %       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Indexide experiment expenditure % GDP       0.5       1.1       ◇       ◇         Indexide expendent expenditure % GDP       0.5       1.1       ◇       ○         Indexide expendent expenditure % GDP       0.1       1.1       ◇       ○         Institutional ecosystem       -1.2       26.6       ○       ○         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.7       ○       ○         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       74.1       65.5       ○       ○         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.9       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○		4.1	52.2 Y
Meatum and high tech % menulacturing v.s.         2.7         4.1         ◇           Patent applications total         2         0.0         ◇           Research and development expenditure % GDP         0.5         10.7         ◇           Scientific publications hindax         235         18.1         ◇           Knowledge-Intensive employment %         n.a.         n.a.         ◇           Trademarks applications per 1.000 pp.         0.1         1.1         ◇           Institutional ecosystem         1.12         26.6         ◇           Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)         4.4         56.7         ◇           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         4.1         51.0         ✓           Inclusion in workdorce 1-7 (best)         3.9         47.9         ◇           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)         74.1         65.5         ○           Lack of social protection % pop         n.a.         n.a.         ◇           Resources ecosystem         3.3         33.4         ◇           Income distribution % share bottom 50         19.0         38.0         ◇           Social mobility 1-7 (best)         3.9         48.7         ◇           Household financial security % shull pop. <td>Exports of advanced services % GDP</td> <td>1.4</td> <td>7.6 ♦</td>	Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.4	7.6 ♦
Patent applications total       2       0.0       ▶         Research and development expenditure % GDP       0.5       10.7       ↓         Scientific publications hindex       235       18.1       ↓         Trademarks applications per 1.000 pp.       0.1       1.1       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       -1.2       26.6       ↓         Regulatory quality -2.94-25 (best)       -1.2       26.6       ↓         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.4       65.7       ○         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       ↓         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.9       ↓         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       74.1       65.5       ○         Lack of social protection % pop       n.a.       n.a.       ↓         Incusify in education 0-100 (bigHy unequal)       33.3       33.4       ↓         Income distribution % share bottom 50       19.0       38.0       ↓         Income distribution % share bottom 50       19.0       38.0       ↓         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       4.6       60.2       ↓         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       3.9       48.7       ↓         Household financi	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	2.7	4.1
Research and development expenditure % GDP         0.5         10.7         ◇           Scientific publications h index         235         18.1         ◇           Trademarks applications per 1.000 pp.         0.1         1.1         ◇           Institutional ecosystem         -1.2         26.6         ◇           Regulatory quality -2.54-2.5 (bast)         -1.2         26.6         ◇           Human capital in public sector 1-7 (bast)         4.4         56.7         ○           Inclusiveness         0-100 (bast)         50.2         ◇           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (bast)         3.9         47.9         ◇           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (bast)         3.9         47.9         ◇           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (bast)         3.9         47.9         ◇           Universal health coverage 0-100 (bast)         74.1         65.5         ◇           Lack of social protection % pop         n.a.         n.a.         ◇           Incoune distribution % stare botton 50         19.0         38.0         ◇           Social mobility 1-7 (bast)         3.9         48.7         ◇           Incource secosystem         -         -         -           Access to transport and housing 1-7 (bast)	Patent applications total	2	0.0 p
Scientific publications hindex       235       18.1       ◆         Knowledge-intensive employment %       n.a.       n.a.       ∧         Trademarks applications per 1.000 pp.       0.1       1.1       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       -1.2       26.6       ◇         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.7       ◇         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.1       51.0       ✓         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       ◇         Talent ecosystem	Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.5	10.7
Knowledge-intensive employment %       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Trademarks applications per 1.000 pp.       0.1       1.1       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       -1.2       26.6       ◇         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.7       ◇         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.1       51.0       ◇         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       ◇         Talent ecosystem	Scientific publications h index	235	18.1 🔷 👌
Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.       0.1       1.1       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       -1.2       26.6       ◇         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.7       ◇         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.1       51.0       ✓         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.9       ◇         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.9       ◇         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       74.1       65.5       ◇         Lack of social protection % pop       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       22.5       0.0       ◇         Income distribution % share bottom 50       19.0       38.0       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       4.6       60.2       ✓         Resources ecosystem       3.9       48.7       >         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       3.9       48.7       >         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       3.6       61.0       >         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       70.6       64.9       >         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.8       9.7       <	Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Institutional ecosystem         Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -1.2       26.6       ◇         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.7       ◇         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.1       51.0       ◇         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       ◇         Talent ecosystem       3.9       47.9       ◇         Universal health coverage       0-100 (best)       74.1       65.5       ◇         Lack of social protection % poo       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       22.5       0.0       ◇         Income distribution % stare botton 50       19.0       38.0       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.9       48.7       >         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       3.9       48.7       >         Household financial security % adut pop.       16.0       84.0       <	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	1.1 🕴 🔶
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -1.2       26.6       ◇         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.7       ◇         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.1       51.0       ◇         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       ◇         Talent ecosystem       3.9       47.9       ◇         Inclusion in workforce       1-7 (best)       3.9       47.9       ◇         Universal health coverage       0-100 (best)       74.1       65.5       ◇         Lack of social protection % poo       n.a.       n.a.       ◇       ○         Gender parity in labour force       0-100 (best)       22.5       0.0       ◇         Income distribution % share botton 50       19.0       38.0       ○         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.9       48.7       ◇         Household financial security % adult pop.       16.0       84.0       ○         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       32.4       67.6       ◇         Individuals using the intermet % pop.       70.6       64.9       ◇         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       4.8       9.7       ◇         Access to financial security % pop.       70.6	Institutional ecosystem		
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.7         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.1       51.0         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       >         Talent ecosystem       3.9       47.9       >         Inclusion in workforce       1-7 (best)       3.9       47.9       >         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       74.1       66.5       <	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.2	26.6
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       4.1       51.0         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       >         Talent ecosystem       3.9       47.9       >         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       74.1       66.5          Lack of social protection % pop       n.a.       n.a.          Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       22.5       0.0       <	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.7 🔷
Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       50.2       ↓         Talent ecosystem       3.9       47.9       ↓         Inclusion in workforce       1-7 (best)       3.9       47.9       ↓         Universal health coverage       0-100 (best)       74.1       65.5       ↓         Lack of social protection % pop       n.a.       n.a.       ↓       ↓         Gender parity in labour force       0-100 (best)       22.5       0.0       ↓         Inequality in education       0-100 (best)       22.5       0.0       ↓         Income distribution % share bottom 50       19.0       38.0       ↓       ↓         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       4.6       60.2       ↓       ↓         Household financial security % aduit pop.       16.0       84.0       ↓       ↓         Household financial security % aduit pop.       32.4       67.6       ↓       ↓         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       70.6       64.9       ↓       ↓       ↓         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.7       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.8       9.7       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.0
Talent ecosystem         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.9       ◆         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       74.1       65.5          Lack of social protection % pop       n.a.       n.a.          Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       22.5       0.0       <	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		50.2 🔷
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)3.947.9Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)74.165.5 $\checkmark$ Lack of social protection % popn.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)22.50.0 $\diamond$ Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)33.333.4 $\diamond$ Income distribution % stare bottom 5019.038.0 $\diamond$ Social mobility 1-7 (best)4.660.2 $\checkmark$ Resources ecosystem4.660.2 $\checkmark$ Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)3.948.7 $\diamond$ Household financial security % aduit pop.16.084.0 $\diamond$ Individuals using the internet % pop.70.861.0 $\diamond$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop.70.664.9 $\diamond$ Rural electricity gap % urban99.399.3 $\bullet$ Financial ecosystem4.761.7 $\diamond$ Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%4.89.7 $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % aduit pop.8.28.2 $\bullet$ Technology ecosystemn.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)3.847.0 $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)0.236.7 $\diamond$ Inclusion in	Talent ecosystem		
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)74.165.5Image: control of the popLack of social protection % popn.a.n.a.n.a. $\wedge$ Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (highly unequal)33.333.4 $\diamond$ Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)33.333.4 $\diamond$ Income distribution % share bottom 5019.038.0 $\diamond$ Social mobility 1-7 (best)4.660.2Image: control force of the pop.Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)3.948.7 $\diamond$ Household financial security % adult pop.16.084.0 $\diamond$ Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.32.467.6 $\diamond$ Individuals using the internet % pop.70.861.0 $\diamond$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop.70.664.9 $\diamond$ Rural electricity gap % urban99.399.3Image: control forceWealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%4.89.7 $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.8.28.2Image: control forceAccess to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.8.28.2Image: control forceCender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations $O^{-100}$ (best)n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)3.847.0 $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)0.23.6.7 $\diamond$ Political participation 0-1 (best)0.223.8 $\diamond$ Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)0.464.5 $\diamond$ <	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.9 💠
Lack of social protection % popn.a.n.a.n.a.Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)22.50.0 $\diamond$ Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)33.333.4 $\diamond$ Income distribution % share bottom 5019.038.0 $\diamond$ Social mobility 1-7 (best)4.660.2 $\diamond$ Resources ecosystem4.660.2 $\diamond$ Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)3.948.7 $\diamond$ Household financial security % adult pop.16.084.0 $\diamond$ Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.32.467.6 $\diamond$ Individuals using the internet % pop.70.861.0 $\diamond$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop.70.664.9 $\diamond$ Rural electricity gap % urban99.399.3 <b>Financial ecosystem</b> Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%4.89.7 $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.8.28.2 <b>Technology ecosystem</b> Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)3.847.0 $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystem2.983.4 $\diamondsuit$ Civil rights 0-60 (high)2236.7 $\diamond$ Political participation 0-1 (best)0.223.8 $\diamond$ Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)0.464.5 $\diamond$ Publical participation 0-1 (best)0.744.3 $\diamond$ Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)0.464.5 <td>Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)</td> <td>74.1</td> <td>65.5 🔷</td>	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	74.1	65.5 🔷
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)22.50.0 $\diamond$ Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)33.333.4 $\diamond$ Income distribution % share bottom 5019.038.0 $\diamond$ Social mobility 1-7 (best)4.660.2 $\diamond$ Resources ecosystemAccess to transport and housing 1-7 (best)3.948.7 $\diamond$ Household financial security % adult pop.16.084.0 $\diamond$ Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.32.467.6 $\diamond$ Individuals using the internet % pop.70.861.0 $\diamond$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop.70.664.9 $\diamond$ Rural electricity gap % urban99.399.3 $\bullet$ Financial ecosystemWealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%4.89.7 $\diamond$ Access to financial services 1-7 (best)4.761.7 $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.8.28.2 $\bullet$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)3.847.0Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)3.847.0 $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystem2.983.4 $\checkmark$ Civil rights 0-60 (high)2.236.7 $\diamond$ Political participation 0-1 (best)0.223.8 $\diamond$ Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)0.464.5 $\diamond$ Budget pluralism0.4 (most pluralistic)2.153.6 $\diamond$	Lack of social protection % pop	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Letter parily initiation for the event parily       12.0       100	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	22.5	0.0 0
Income distribution % share bottom 50       19.0       38.0       ♦         Income distribution % share bottom 50       19.0       38.0       ♦         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       4.6       60.2       ♦         Resources ecosystem       3.9       48.7       ♦         Household financial security % adult pop.       16.0       84.0       ●         Heatthy diet unaffordability % pop.       32.4       67.6       ♦         Individuals using the internet % pop.       70.8       61.0       ♦         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       70.6       64.9       ♦         Rural electricity gap % urban       99.3       99.3       ●         Pinancial ecosystem       99.3       99.3       ●         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.8       9.7       ♦         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.7       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       8.2       8.2       ●         Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.       ♦         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       ♦         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       ♦ <td>Inequality in education 0-100 (biobly upequal)</td> <td>33.3</td> <td>33.4</td>	Inequality in education 0-100 (biobly upequal)	33.3	33.4
Income distribution       13.0       30.0       Image: construction of the state bound o	Income distribution % share bettern 50	10.0	38.0
Social infolding (Fr (test))       4.8       60.2       Y         Resources ecosystem       3.9       48.7          Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       3.9       48.7          Household financial security % adult pop.       16.0       84.0          Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       32.4       67.6          Individuals using the internet % pop.       70.8       61.0          Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       70.6       64.9           Rural electricity gap % urban       99.3       99.3           Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.8       9.7           Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.7           Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       8.2       8.2           Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.            Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0            Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0<	Social mobility 1.7 (bast)	15.0	60.0
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       3.9       48.7 <ul> <li>Household financial security % adult pop.</li> <li>Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.</li> <li>Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.</li> <li>Individuals using the internet % pop.</li> <li>Access to safe drinking-water % pop.</li> <li>Access to safe drinking-water % pop.</li> <li>Rural electricity gap % urban</li> <li>99.3</li> <li>Bural electricity gap % urban</li> <li>99.3</li> <li>Financial ecosystem</li> </ul> <li>Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%</li> <li>4.8</li> <li>9.7</li> <li><ul> <li>Access to financial services 1-7 (best)</li> <li>4.7</li> <li>61.7</li> <li>Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.</li> <li>8.2</li> <li>8.2</li> </ul> </li> <li>Technology ecosystem</li> <li>Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)</li> <ul> <li>n.a.</li> <li>n.a.</li> <li>n.a.</li> <li><ul> <li>Institutional ecosystem</li> </ul> </li> <li>Civil rights 0-60 (high)</li> <li>22</li> <li>36.7</li> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><li><li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <li><ul> <l< td=""><td></td><td>4.0</td><td>60.2 Y</td></l<></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul>		4.0	60.2 Y
Access to transport and nousing 1-7 (best)       3.9       48.7       P         Household financial security % adult pop.       16.0       84.0       Image: Control of the second	Resources ecosystem		40 <b>T</b>
Household financial security % adult pop.       16.0       84.0       Image: Constraint of the second sec	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.7 ◊
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop. $32.4$ $67.6$ Individuals using the internet % pop. $70.8$ $61.0$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop. $70.6$ $64.9$ Rural electricity gap % urban $99.3$ $99.3$ Financial ecosystem $99.3$ $99.3$ Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50% $4.8$ $9.7$ Access to financial services 1-7 (best) $4.7$ $61.7$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop. $8.2$ $8.2$ Technology ecosystem $n.a.$ $n.a.$ $\circ$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best) $3.8$ $47.0$ $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best) $3.8$ $47.0$ $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystem $2.9$ $83.4$ $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystem $2.2$ $36.7$ $\diamond$ Civil rights 0-60 (high) $22$ $36.7$ $\diamond$ Political participation 0-1 (best) $0.4$ $64.5$ $\diamond$ Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst) $3.7$ $44.3$ $\diamond$ Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best) $3.7$ $44.3$ $\diamond$	Household financial security % adult pop.	16.0	84.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.       70.8       61.0       ♦         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       70.6       64.9       ♦         Rural electricity gap % urban       99.3       99.3       99.3         Financial ecosystem        ♦       ♦       ♦         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.8       9.7       ♦         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.7       ♦         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       8.2       8.2       ↓         Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.       ♦         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       ♦         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       ♦         ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4       ♦         Institutional ecosystem       22       36.7       ♦         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       22       36.7       ♦         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       23.8       ♦         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5       ♦         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3       ♦	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	32.4	67.6
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       70.6       64.9         Rural electricity gap % urban       99.3       99.3         Financial ecosystem       99.3       99.3         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.8       9.7       ◇         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.7       ◇         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       8.2       8.2       ▲         Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       ◇         ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       Civil rights 0-60 (high)       22       36.7       ◇         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       23.8       ◇       ◇         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5       ◇         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3       ◇         Bitdoet oluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       21       53.6       △	Individuals using the internet % pop.	70.8	61.0
Rural electricity gap % urban       99.3       99.3       99.3         Financial ecosystem       Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.8       9.7 <ul> <li>Access to financial services 1-7 (best)</li> <li>Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.</li> <li>8.2</li> <li>8.2</li> </ul> 8.2     8.2           Technology ecosystem         n.a.         n.a.              n.a.           Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)         n.a.         n.a.             Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)         3.8         47.0             ICT cost % GNI per capita         2.9         83.4             Institutional ecosystem              22         36.7             Civil rights 0-60 (high)         22         36.7             Political participation 0-1 (best)         0.2         23.8             Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)         0.4         64.5             Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)         3.7         44.3             Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)         21         53.6	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	70.6	64.9 🔷
Financial ecosystem         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.8       9.7 <ul> <li>Access to financial services 1-7 (best)</li> <li>Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.</li> <li>8.2</li> <li>8.2</li> </ul> Technology ecosystem           Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)         n.a.         n.a.              n.a.              n.a.              v            Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)         3.8         47.0              v            ICT cost % GNI per capita         2.9         83.4              v               v            Civil rights 0-60 (high)         22         36.7              v                 v                   v               v              Civil rights 0-60 (high)         22         36.7              v               v                   v               v               v               v               v               vitable               vitable               vitable	Rural electricity gap % urban	99.3	99.3
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.8       9.7       ◇         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.7       ◇         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       8.2       8.2          Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       2.9       83.4       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       22       36.7       ◇         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       22       36.7       ◇         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       23.8       ◇         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5       ◇         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3       ◇         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       21       53.6       △	Financial ecosystem		
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.7         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       8.2       8.2         Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0         ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4       Image: state	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.7 🔷 🔶
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       8.2       8.2         Technology ecosystem         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       \$         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       \$         ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4       \$         Institutional ecosystem       Civil rights 0-60 (high)       22       36.7       \$         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       23.8       \$         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5       \$         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3       \$         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       21       53.6       \$	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.7
Technology ecosystem         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       N.a.         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)         ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0         ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.9       83.4       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)         Institutional ecosystem       2.9       83.4       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.2       36.7       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.2       23.8       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.4       64.5       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.4       64.5       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.4       64.5       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.7       44.3       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.7       44.3       Image: Comparison of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4       0.4	Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \% \ {\rm adult \ pop.}$	8.2	8.2
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.          Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0          ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4          Institutional ecosystem       22       36.7       <	Technology ecosystem		
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       3.8       47.0         ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4         Institutional ecosystem         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       22       36.7       ♦         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       23.8       ♦         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5       ♦         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3       ♦         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       21       53.6       ♦	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
ICT cost % GNI per capita       2.9       83.4       ♦         Institutional ecosystem <td>Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)</td> <td>3.8</td> <td>47.0 🔷</td>	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.0 🔷
Institutional ecosystem         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       22       36.7       ♦         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       23.8       ♦         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5       ♦         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3       ♦         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       21       53.6       ♦	ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.9	83.4 🔷
Civil rights 0-60 (high)       22       36.7       \$         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       23.8       \$         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5       \$         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3       \$         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       21       53.6       \$	Institutional ecosystem		
Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       23.8          Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5          Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3          Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.1       53.6	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	22	36.7 ♦
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.4       64.5         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.1       53.6	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.2	23.8
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best) 3.7 44.3	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	64.5
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic) 21 53.6	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.3
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	21	53.6

Sustainability         0-100 (besit)         44.8         0           Takent for green and energy transition 1-7 (besit)         4.0         50.6         0           Bedures copitalication on environment and nature         1-7 (besit)         97.0         0           Biody energy intractivess         0-100 (press intractive second)         97.0         0         0           Biody energy intractivess gas emissions intraction         6.3         56.0         0         0           Preservable energy on capitalyser         0.3         57.6         0         0           Preservable energy on capitalyser         0.3         57.6         0         0           Preservable energy on capitalyser         0.3         57.6         0         0           Preservable energy regulation         0.10         0         0         0         0           Preservable energy regulation         0.10         0	Indicator	Value		Score
Talent ecosystem       4.0       50.6       ↓         Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)       4.0       50.6       ↓         Resources ecosystem       97.0       97.0       ↓         Biddversity intachess 0-100 most intact       97.0       97.0       ↓         Annual groothicuse gas emissions tom CO-enguity per capitalyser       6.3       58.0       ↓         Agricultural environmental damage 0-14 forenth       0.8       44.8       ↓         Total water with/dawal in "per capitalyser       0.3       57.6       ↓         Total water with/dawal in "per capitalyser       0.3       57.6       ↓         Total water with/dawal in "per capitalyser       0.3       57.6       ↓         Total water with dawal in "per capitalyser       0.3       57.6       ↓         Total water with dawal in "per capitalyser       0.3       57.6       ↓         Total water with dawal in "per capitalyser       0.3       57.6       ↓         Total water with dawal in "per capitalyser       0.3       57.6       ↓         Testineconsystem       0       0.0       ↓       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       1.007       19.7<       ↓         Environmentital technology trade % total tack       57.8	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		44.8	\$
Tatient for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)       4.0       50.6       ↓         Bayer sophisication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)       3.5       42.4       ↓         Biodiversity intractness 0-100 (most intex)       97.0       97.0       97.0       ●         Annual groenhouse gas envisions tore CO-repair per cent.       6.3       58.0       ●       ●         Apricultural environmental damage 0-14 (worst)       0.8       44.8       ●       ●         Total water withdrawal m1 per capta/ywar       0.3       67.6       ●       ●         Total water withdrawal m1 per capta/ywar       0.0       ●	Talent ecosystem			
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)         3.5         42.4         ↓           Resources accosystem	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.6	\$
Resources acosystem       97.0       97.0       97.0       •         Biodiversity intactness 0-100 into intact       97.0       97.0       •       •         Renewable energy consumption % total       0.2       0.2       •       •         Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 kweet)       0.8       44.8       •       •         Total water withdrawal m <sup>o</sup> per capita/yeer       0.3       87.6       •       •         Total water withdrawal m <sup>o</sup> per capita/yeer       0.3       87.6       •       •         Total water to the receptable energy % GDP       0.0       0       •       •       •         Investment in renewable energy requisiton       0.10       •	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.4	¢
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 knots intact         97.0         97.0         ●           Annual groathouso gas emissions tore 00 negat, per caps.         6.3         6.0         ●           Renewable energy consumption % total         0.2         0.2         ●           Apricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 knowst         0.3         67.6         ●           Total waste tores per capitalyser         0.3         57.6         ●           Total waste tores per capitalyser         0.3         57.6         ●           Total waste tores per capitalyser         0.0         0.0         ▶           Technology ecosystem         0         0.0         ▶           Benewable energy trade % total trade         5.7         37.9         ●           Institutional ecosystem         10.07         49.7         ●           Renewable energy trade % total trade         1.007         49.7         ●           Talent ecosystem         10.01         79.7         ●         ●           Old-age dependency rate 64+ to 15.64         10.1         79.7         ●           Participation in mid-career training % 25-64 pop.         n.a.         n.a.         ●           Participation in mid-career training % 25-64 pop.         n.a.         0.1         ●	Resources ecosystem			
Annual groenhouse gas emissions trues COrrespic per cap.       6.3       58.0       ●         Renevable energy consumption % total       0.2       0.2       ●         Agricultural environmental damage 0-14 (vorst)       0.8       44.8       ●         Total water withdrawal m <sup>+</sup> per capta/year       24.3       83.2       ●         Total water withdrawal m <sup>+</sup> per capta/year       24.3       63.2       ●         Financial accosystem       0.0       2.5       ●         Technology ecosystem       0.0       0.0       ●         Green patents total       0.0       0.0       ●         Institutional accosystem       51.8       51.8       51.8       ●         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 brest)       51.8       51.8       ●       ●         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7       ●       ●         Foldage dependency ratio 64+10 15:64       10.1       7.7       ●       ●         Fill vacancies by highing 1-7 brest)       4.2       5.4       ●       ●         Participation in mid-career training % 25:64 pp.       1.8       1.0       ●       ●         Participation in diverser per rapita/year       2.8       2.6       ●       ●      <	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	97.0	97.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % boal       0.2       0.2       ◆         Agricultural environmental damage 0-14 (worst)       0.8       44.8       ◆         Total water withdrawal m <sup>1</sup> per capitalyser       243       83.2       ◆         Total water withdrawal m <sup>1</sup> per capitalyser       0.3       57.6       ●         Financial ecosystem       0.0       ◆       ◆         Total water withdrawal m <sup>2</sup> per capitalyser       0.0       ◆       ●         Total water withdrawal m <sup>2</sup> per capitalyser       0.0       ◆       ●         Total water withdrawal be energy % GDP       0.0       ●       ●         Institutional ecosystem       51.6       51.6       51.6       ●         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 beat)       51.8       51.8       ●       ●         Fossil-kuel subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7       ●       ●         Old-age dependency mito 64+ to 15-64       10.1       79.7       ●       ●         Fill vacancies by hing foreign labour 1-7.0 beat)       31.8       ●       ●       ●         Particiption in mid-2cereer training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ●       ●       ●       ●       ●       ●       ●       ●       ●       ●<	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	6.3	58.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-14 (worst)       0.8       44.8       ◆         Total water withdrawal m <sup>0</sup> per capita/ser       243       83.2       ◆         Total water withdrawal m <sup>0</sup> per capita/ser       0.3       57.6       ◆         Financial ecosystem       0       0.0       2.5       ◆         Technology ecosystem       0       0.0       ↓       ●         Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)       51.6       51.6       ●       ↓         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       ●       ↓         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       ●       ↓         Resilience       0-100 (best)       43.8       ●       ↓ <td>Renewable energy consumption % total</td> <td>0.2</td> <td>0.2</td> <td>\$</td>	Renewable energy consumption % total	0.2	0.2	\$
Total water withdrawal inforceptayser       243       83.2       ●         Total waste tens per captayser       0.3       57.6       ●         Investment in renewable energy % COP       0.0       2.5       ◆         Technology ecosystem       0       0.0       ●         Green patents total       0       0.0       ●         Institutional ecosystem       57.6       ●         Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 beest       51.8       51.8       ●         Passebble energy regulation 0-100 beest       51.8       51.8       ●         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capta       1,007       49.7       ●         Machine Co-100 beest       43.8       ●       ●         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capta       1,007       49.7       ●         Machine Co-100 beest       43.8       ●       ●         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capta       1,01       79.7       ●         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign tabour 1-7 beest       3.1       35.1       ●         Investment in reskilling 1-7 beet       4.2       54.0       ●         Participation in mici-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       0.4         Heapit beds per 1,000 pop.       1.9	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	44.8	\$
Total waste tons per capitalyaar         0.3         57.6         ●           Financial ecceystem         0         0.25         ◆           Technology ecceystem         0         0.0         ●           Environmental technology trade % total trade         5.7         37.9         ●           Investment in renewable energy % GOP         0.0         ●         ●           Environmental technology trade % total trade         5.7         37.9         ●           Institutional ecceystem         0         0.0         ●         ●           Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 best         51.6         51.6         ●         ●           Reselience         0-100 best         51.8         51.8         ●         ●           Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita         1,007         49.7         ●         ●           Fold-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64         10.1         79.7         ●         ●           Fill vacancies by hiring foreign tabour 1-7 (best)         1.3         35.1         ●         ●           Hospital beds per 1,000 pp.         1.9         15.2         ●         ●           Health workers per 10,000 pp.         1.9         15.2         ●         ●           Energy source d	Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	243	83.2	\$
Trancial ecceystem         Investment in renewable energy % GDP         0.0         2.5         ◇           Technology ecceystem         0         0.0         ◇         >	Total waste tons per capita/vear	0.3	57.6	\$
Investment in renewable energy % 00P       0.0       2.5       ◇         Technology ecosystem         Green patents total       0       0.0       ◇         Environmental technology trade % total trade       5.7       37.9       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       51.8       51.8       51.8       ◇         Penewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       ◇       ◇         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capta       1,007       49.7       ◇       ◇         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       31.1       35.1       ◇       ◇         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       31.1       35.1       ◇       ◇         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       >       ○         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       1.9       15.2       ◇       ○       >       ○         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ○<		0.0	0.10	
Technology ecosystem         0.00         0.00           Green patents total         0         0.00         0           Environmental technology trade % total trade         5.7         37.9         ◊           Institutional ecosystem         51.8         51.8         51.8         51.8         51.8         51.8         \$         ◊           Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)         51.8         51.8         51.8         \$         ◊           Resilience         0-100 (best)         43.8         ◊         ◊         \$           Resilience         0-100 (best)         43.8         ◊         \$         \$           Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64         10.1         79.7         ◊         \$           Full vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)         3.1         35.1         ◊           Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)         4.2         54.0         \$           Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pp.         n.a.         n.a.         \$           Health workers per 10.000 pp.         1.9         15.2         ◊         \$           Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)         54.3         45.7         \$         \$           Energy source diversification 0-100 (h		0.0	2.5	<u>ه</u>
Green patents total       0       0.0       ◊         Environmental technology trade % total trade       5.7       37.9       ◊         Institutional ecosystem       51.6       51.6       \$       ◊         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       \$       >       ◊         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capta       1,007       49.7       ◊       ◊         Talent ecosystem       43.8       ◊       ◊         Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       10.1       79.7       ◊         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       3.1       35.1       ◊         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◊         Heath workers per 10.000 pop.       1.9       15.2       ◊         Heath workers per 10.000 pop.       1.3       31.6       ◊         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◊         Heath workers per 10.000 pop.       1.9       15.2       ◊         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◊         Intrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       3.8       45.7       ◊         Energy source diversification 0-100 (bigh conco	Technology ecosystem	0.0	2.5	· ·
Environmental technology trade % total trade       5.7       3.7       §         Institutional ecosystem       51.6       \$       \$         Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       \$       \$         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7       \$       \$         Talent ecosystem       31.8       \$       \$       \$       \$         Old-age dependency rato 64+ to 15-64       10.1       79.7       \$       \$         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       \$       \$         Heagth beds per 1,000 pop.       17.3       31.6       \$       \$       \$         Heagth workers per 10,000 pop.       17.3       31.6       \$       \$       \$         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7       \$       \$         Matter resources mP per capita/year       283       2.6       \$       \$         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       \$       \$         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       \$       \$       \$         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       \$ </td <td>Green natents total</td> <td>0</td> <td>0.0</td> <td>6</td>	Green natents total	0	0.0	6
Institutional ecosystem       51.6       51.6       51.6       51.6         Benergy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       51.8          Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8           Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7           Image: Constraint of the state of the sta	Environmental technology trade % total trade	57	37.0	0
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)       51.6       51.6       ↓         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       ↓         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7       ↓         Image: Comparison of the comparison		5.7	51.9	Ť
Energy encletcy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.6       51.6       \$1.8       \$1.8       \$         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       \$       \$       \$         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7       \$ </td <td></td> <td>54.0</td> <td>E4 0</td> <td>k</td>		54.0	E4 0	k
Henewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       51.8       51.8       ↓         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7       ↓         Image: the subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7       ↓         Talent ecosystem       43.8       ↓         Old-age dependency ratio 04+ to 15-64       10.1       79.7       ↓         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       3.1       35.1       ↓         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ↓         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       19       15.2       ↓         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       19       15.2       ↓         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       17.3       31.6       ↓         Resources ecosystem       53.7       46.3       ↓         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       53.7       46.3       ↓         Vater resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year       283       2.6       ↓         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       ↓         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       ↓         Financial ecosystem            Gounty credit	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	51.6	51.6	Ŷ
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,007       49.7       ◆         Image: Prossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       43.8       ◆         Talent ecosystem       01d-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       10.1       79.7       ◆         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       3.1       35.1       ◆         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.0       ◆         Hospital beds per 1.000 pp.       1.9       15.2       ◆         Health workers per 10.000 pp.       17.3       31.6       ◆         Health workers per 10.000 pp.       17.3       31.6       ◆         Resources ecosystem       2.0       ◆       ◆         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7       ◆         Mater resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year       2.8       2.6       ◆         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7          Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7          Gountry credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.          Financial ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.           Gountry credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.4       14.9	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	51.8	51.8	\$
Resilience         0-100 (best)         43.8            Talent ecosystem         10.1         79.7            Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64         10.1         79.7            Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)         3.1         35.1            Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)         4.2         54.0            Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.         n.a.         n.a.            Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.         1.9         15.2            Health workers per 10.000 pop.         17.3         31.6            Export product concentration 0-100 (righ conc.)         53.3         45.7            Energy source diversification 0-100 (righ conc.)         53.7         46.3            Vater resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year         283         2.6            Commodity supply concentration % share top importer         19.3         80.7            Financial ecosystem         n.a.         n.a.             Country credit rating 0-100 (best)         n.a.         n.a.             Financial ecosystem         financial assets         87.4         14.9	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1,007	49.7	\$
Talent ecosystem         Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       10.1       79.7       •         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       3.1       35.1       •         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.0       •         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       •         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.9       15.2       •         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       1.9       15.2       •         Resources ecosystem       -       -       •         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7       •         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       •         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8       •         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       •         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       •         Financial ecosystem       -       -       •         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       •         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       41.4       •       •         Gountry credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a	Resilience 0-100 (best)		43.8	\$
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       10.1       79.7       ◆         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       3.1       35.1       ↓         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.0       ↓         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ∧         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.9       15.2       ↓         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       17.3       31.6       ↓         Resources ecosystem         ↓         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7       ↓         Participation in wide-career training % 25-54 pop.       53.7       46.3       ↓         Resources ecosystem         ↓       ↓         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7       ↓       ↓         Year resources m <sup>*</sup> per capita/year       283       2.6       ↓       ↓         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       ↓         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.         Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9       ↓         Gountry credit rating 0-100 (best) <td>Talent ecosystem</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Talent ecosystem			
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       3.1       35.1       ◆         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.0       ◆         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Hospital beds per 1.000 pop.       1.9       15.2       ◇         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       17.3       31.6       ◇         Resources ecosystem       -       -       >         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       53.7       46.3       >         Product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       53.7       46.3       >         Water resources m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year       283       2.6       >         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7          Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8       <	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	10.1	79.7	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.0         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ∧         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.9       15.2       ◇         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       17.3       31.6       ◇         Resources ecosystem        ×       ×         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7       ◇         Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       53.7       46.3       ◇         Water resources m³ per capita/year       283       2.6       ◇         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       <	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.1	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ∧         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.9       15.2       ◇         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       17.3       31.6       ◇         Resources ecosystem        >          Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7           Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       53.7       46.3           Water resources m³ per capita/year       283       2.6           Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7           Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8           Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.          Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9            Gountry credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.            Enancial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1               Gountry credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.       <	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0	¢
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.9       15.2       ◆         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       17.3       31.6       ◆         Resources ecosystem       -       -       -         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7       ◆         Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       53.7       46.3       ◆         Water resources m³ per capita/year       283       2.6       ◆         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       ◆         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8       ●         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       3.8       46.1       ●       >         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.        >         Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9       ◆          Financial system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       ●          Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0           Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4       ●         Dybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Health workers per 10.000 pop.       17.3       31.6       ◇         Resources ecosystem   <	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.9	15.2	\$
Resources ecosystemExport product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)54.345.7 $\diamond$ Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)53.746.3 $\diamond$ Water resources m³ per capita/year2832.6 $\diamond$ Food supply concentration % share top importer19.380.7 $\checkmark$ Commodity supply concentration % share top importer14.285.8 $\diamond$ Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)3.846.1 $\diamond$ Financial ecosystemCountry credit rating 0-100 (best)n.a.n.aBank concentration % total assets87.414.9 $\diamond$ Bank system resilience 1-7 (best)4.762.1 $\diamond$ Technology ecosystemCybersecurity index 0-100 (best)34.0 $\checkmark$ $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystemState legitimacy 0-10 (worst)7.624.0 $\diamond$ Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)1.230.0 $\diamond$ Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)-0.932.5 $\diamond$ Government adaptation 1-7 (best)4.456.1 $\diamondsuit$ Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)3333.0 $\diamond$ Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)-0.833.7 $\diamond$ Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)2172.4 $\checkmark$	Health workers per 10,000 pop.	17.3	31.6	\$
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54.3       45.7       ◆         Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       53.7       46.3       ◆         Water resources m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year       283       2.6       ◆         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       ◆         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8       ◆         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       3.8       46.1       ◆         Financial ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.          Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.          Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9       ◆         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◆         Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       ◆         Technology ecosystem       34.0       34.0          Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0          Institutional ecosystem       49.6       50.4       ◆         Institutional ecosystem       1.2       30.0       ◆         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       <	Resources ecosystem			
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       53.7       46.3       ◆         Water resources m³ per capita/year       283       2.6       ◆         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       ◆         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8       ◆         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       3.8       46.1       ◆         Financial ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.         Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9       ◆         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◆         Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       ◆         Technology ecosystem       34.0       34.0          Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0          Institutional ecosystem       1.2       30.0       ◆         Institutional ecosystem       1.2       30.0          State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0          Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0          Political stabili	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	54.3	45.7	\$
Water resources       m³ per capita/year       283       2.6       \$         Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7       \$         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8       \$         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       3.8       46.1       \$         Financial ecosystem            Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.          Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9       \$         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       \$         Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       \$         Technology ecosystem         \$         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0        \$         Institutional ecosystem         \$         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       \$         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0       \$         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       \$         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       44       56.1       \$         Quert of l	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	53.7	46.3	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer       19.3       80.7         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       3.8       46.1         Financial ecosystem          Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.         Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9       <	Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	283	2.6	♦
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.2       85.8         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       3.8       46.1         Financial ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.         Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9          Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1          Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4          Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0          Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0           Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4          Institutional ecosystem       11.2       30.0           State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       <	Food supply concentration % share top importer	19.3	80.7	0
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       3.8       46.1       ♦         Financial ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.          Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.          Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9       ♦         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ♦         Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       ♦         Technology ecosystem       34.0       34.0          Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0          Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4       ♦         Institutional ecosystem             State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       ♦          Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0       ♦         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       ♦         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1       ●         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.8       33.7       ♦         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       21       72.4       ♥	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	14.2	85.8	\$
Financial ecosystem         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.         Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9          Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1          Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4           Technology ecosystem       34.0       34.0           Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0           Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4           Institutional ecosystem       34.0       34.0            State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0            Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0             Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       <	Infractructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.1	۰ ۱
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.         Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9       ◆         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◆         Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       ◆         Technology ecosystem       34.0       34.0       ↓         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0       ↓         Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       1.2       30.0       ↓         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       ↓         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0       ↓         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       ↓         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1       ↓         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.8       33.7       ↓         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       21       72.4       ↓	Financial ecosystem	0.0		Ť
Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9          Bank concentration % total assets       87.4       14.9          Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1          Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4           Technology ecosystem       24.8       41.4           Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0           Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4           Institutional ecosystem       1.2       30.0             State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>				
Darie Concentration 20 total absets       67.4       14.9       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Bank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Technology ecosystem       34.0       34.0       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Institutional ecosystem       49.6       50.4       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.8       33.7       Image: Concentration 20 total absets         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       21       72.4       Image: Concentration 20 total absets	Role concentration % total exects	11.d.	14.0	<b>^</b>
Image: Claim system in resultance in resultance in the system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       Image: Claim system default risk z-score         Eank system default risk z-score       24.8       41.4       Image: Claim system default risk z-score         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0       Image: Claim system default risk z-score         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0       Image: Claim system default risk z-score         Institutional ecosystem       49.6       50.4       Image: Claim system default risk z-score         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       Image: Claim system default risk z-score         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0       Image: Claim system		07.4	14.9	~
Bank system default nsk z-score       24.8       41.4       ♦         Technology ecosystem         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0       34.0          Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4       ♦         Institutional ecosystem       1       1       ♦         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       ♦         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0       ♦         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       ♦         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1       ♦         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.8       33.7       ♦         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       21       72.4       ♥	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.1	¢
Iecnnology ecosystem         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       34.0         Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4         Institutional ecosystem       49.6       50.4       ♦         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       ♦         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0       ♦         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       ♦         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1       ♦         Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       33       33.0       ♦         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.8       33.7       ♦         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       21       72.4       ♥	Bank system detault risk z-score	24.8	41.4	$\diamond$
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)     34.0     34.0       Technology supply concentration % share top importer     49.6     50.4       Institutional ecosystem     7.6     24.0     <	iecnnology ecosystem	<b>.</b>		_
Technology supply concentration % share top importer       49.6       50.4         Institutional ecosystem         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       <	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	34.0	34.0	
Institutional ecosystem         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0          Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0          Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5          Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1          Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       33       33.0       <	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	49.6	50.4	¢
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       7.6       24.0       <	Institutional ecosystem			_
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.2       30.0       ♦         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       ♦         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1       ●         Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       33       33.0       ●         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.8       33.7       ●         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       21       72.4       ●	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.6	24.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.9       32.5       ♦         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1       ♦         Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       33       33.0       ♦         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.8       33.7       ♦         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       21       72.4       ●	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	30.0	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.1         Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       33       33.0         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.8       33.7         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       21       72.4	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.9	32.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)         33         33.0            Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)         -0.8         33.7            Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)         21         72.4	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.1	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)         -0.8         33.7         >           Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)         21         72.4         >	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best) 21 72.4	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.8	33.7	\$
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

# Angola

## Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators













2



### Angola

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		18.0
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	2.7	29.0
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.5	32.9
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.6
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	33.0	33.0
ICT capital USD per capita	62	2.7 🔷
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.9
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	2.4	22.8 ♦
Digital payments % adult pop.	25.0	25.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	12.9	7.9 ♦
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.4
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	2.7	28.1
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.1	0.4 🔷
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	3.4	5.1
Patent applications total	0	0.0 🛇
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.0	0.7 🔷
Scientific publications h index	61	4.7 🔷
Knowledge-intensive employment %	0.7	4.6 ♦
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.6
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.7	36.8
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.4	22.6
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.7 ♦
	2.0	97.7
		21.1
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.2
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	36.7	15.6 ◊
Lack of social protection % pop	89.5	10.5
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	95.6	94.1
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	34.2	31.7
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.0	18.1
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.6
Resources ecosystem		_
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	2.2	20.4
Household financial security % adult pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	88.1	11.9
Individuals using the internet % pop.	32.6	10.1
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. \$
Rural electricity gap % urban	11.2	11.2
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	-0.1	0.0
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	2.4	24.2 💠
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \% \ {\rm adult \ pop.}$	7.6	7.6
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	14.2	14.2 ♦
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.0
ICT cost % GNI per capita	5.9	66.3
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	18	30.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.2	19.1
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.6	36.2 ♦
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.4 >
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		48.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	2.5	25.5	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	2.1	18.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	75.8	75.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	6.1	59.3	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	61.0	61.0	<b>\$</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	29.3	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	22	99.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	76.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.6	72.0	<b>\$</b>
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	2.5	17.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	4.4	4.4	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	41.6	41.6	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	181	91.0	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		40 5	◊
Talent ecosystem		40.0	
	5.0	00.1	
	4.7	90.1	
Investment in reckilling 1.7 (best)	4.7	20.4	
Destingetion in mid generat training 0/ 05 54	10.0	39.4	Ŷ
	13.0	20.0	× I
	0.8	0.4	▼
Realiti Workers per 10,000 pop.	2.1	3.9	×
Event product concentration 0,100 (bith case)	92.6	16.4	
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	83.0	70.4	×
	29.0	10.4	M
Water resources mª per capita/year	4,587	41.7	♦
Food supply concentration % share top importer	13.9	86.1	♦
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	17.6	82.4	•
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			-
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	25	25.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	68.4	37.2	<ul> <li>♦</li> </ul>
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	2.7	27.6	<b>♦</b>
Bank system detault risk z-score	15.6	25.9	\$
Iechnology ecosystem			-
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	13.0	13.0	
lechnology supply concentration % share top importer	34.1	65.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			_
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.1	19.0	<b>♦</b>
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.5	37.5	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.7	35.8	<b></b>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.1	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.0	31.0	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

## Argentina

## Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators



















2000

### Argentina

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		34.7 🔷 🔶
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.0
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	68.8
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.2
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	97.7	97.7
ICT capital USD per capita	136	6.0 🔷
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (be	est) 4.0	49.7 🔷
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (bes	t) <b>2.2</b>	20.2
Digital payments % adult pop.	65.0	65.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	16.0	9.8 🔷
Technology ecosystem		-
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.9
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.9
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.4	76
Modium and high tooh % manufacturing va	25.2	29.5
Potont applications total	20.0	04 h
	70	10.5
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.5	10.5
Scientific publications h index	546	42.0
Knowledge-intensive employment %	3.5	23.4
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.7	12.4
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.6
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.4
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	1.7	11.3
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		58.9 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.0 🔶
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	78.5	71.4
Lack of social protection % pop	41.6	58.4 🔷
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	70.9	61.3
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	5.8	88.4
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.2	26.3 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.0
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.4 🔷
Household financial security % adult pop.	37.0	63.0 >
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	6.8	93.2
Individuals using the internet % pop.	87.2	82.9
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.5 🔷
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.5 ♦
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult non	5.0	5.9
Technology ecosystem	5.9	
0-100 (best)	30.6	30.6
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.2
ICT cost % GNI per capita	4.0	77.3
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	50	83.3
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	62.1
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	83.8
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.2
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.6	65.0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		38.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.2	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	st) <b>3.0</b>	32.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	70.6	70.6	¢
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	8.2	45.5	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	9.8	9.8	<b>♦</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.3	78.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	844	38.1	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	42.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	8.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	6	0.2	<b>◊</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.3	29.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	31.0	31.0	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	55.4	55.4	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	918	54.1	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		50.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	18.3	63.3	þ
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.1	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.8	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	8.7	17.4	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	5.0	39.9	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	39.0	71.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	23.2	76.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	31.3	68.7	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	19,498	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	21.9	78.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	12	12.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	52.1	56.3	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.1	¢
Bank system default risk z-score	9.1	15.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	50.1	50.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	56.4	43.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	3.4	66.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.4	9.4	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	47.9	þ
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.3	22.2	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	38	38.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	40.8	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	23	79.3	\$

## Armenia

## Future of Growth profile



### **Contextual Indicators**



















2000

201

### Armenia

Indicator	Value	:	Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		38.9	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.1	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	69.7	<b>\$</b>
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	158	6.9	<b>\$</b>
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (be	est) 4.1	51.5	Þ
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (bes	t) <b>4.0</b>	49.8	¢
Digital payments % adult pop.	47.0	47.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	72.2	44.3	0
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.1	>
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	5.4	30.2	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	8.2	12.5	♦
Patent applications total	5	0.0	¢
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	4.1	\$
Scientific publications h index	228	17.5	♦
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.2	8.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	53.0	b
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0	\$
	0.0	61.0	
		01.0	Ч
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.7	Ŷ
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	68.2	57.6	¢
Lack of social protection % pop	45.6	54.4	Ŷ
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	87.4	83.2	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.9	94.1	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.5	27.0	<u>۹</u>
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.0	Ŷ
Household financial security % adult pop.	27.0	73.0	<b>\$</b>
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	41.4	58.6	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	78.6	71.5	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	82.4	79.0	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	99.9	99.9	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.0	10.1	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.3	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	3.1	3.1	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.2	¢
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.1	94.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	31	51.7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	55.9	\$
Inclusion in public space O-1 (worst)	0.2	75.9	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.6	<b>\$</b>
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.8	70.0	$\diamond$

dicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		44.4	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.0	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature $$ 1-7 (best)	2.7	29.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	69.5	69.5	¢
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	3.7	75.7	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	8.4	8.4	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	57.6	$\diamond$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	969	28.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	76.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	35.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.6	37.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			-
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	44.4	44.4	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	62.0	62.0	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	810	59.5	\$
		46.0	
		40.0	×
	10.0	~ ~ ~	
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	19.8	60.4	¢
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.3	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4	P
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.2	2.4	<u> </u>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	4.2	33.6	<u> </u>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	45.5	83.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	21.8	78.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	39.5	60.5	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	2,622	23.8	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	40.7	59.3	<
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	56.0	44.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	38	38.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	55.2	52.8	Þ
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.6	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	12.3	20.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	50.5	50.5	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	51.9	48.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.3	37.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.8	18.8	\$
		22.2	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.8	00.0	
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best) Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	-0.8 3.5	41.2	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best) Government adaptation 1-7 (best) Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	-0.8 3.5 46	41.2 46.0	<ul> <li></li> <li><!--</td--></li></ul>
Political stability       -2.5/+2.5 (best)         Government adaptation       1-7 (best)         Corruption perceptions index       0-100 (best)         Rule of law       -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.8 3.5 46 -0.1	41.2 46.0 48.1	<ul> <li></li> <li><!--</td--></li></ul>

## Australia

## Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















## Australia

Indic	ator	Value		Score
(Ö) I	nnovativeness 0-100 (best)		65.9	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.7	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.5	78.9	\$
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.3	70.9	\$
F	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.5	99.5	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	1,750	76.8	\$
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.7	\$
F	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.6	\$
	Digital payments % adult pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	142.3	87.3	\$
1	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.6	\$
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.5	\$
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.3	7.3	♦
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	29.8	45.5	4
	Patent applications total	1.489	7.5	\$
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.8	36.6	<b> </b>
	Scientific publications bindex	1 293	99.5	0
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	22.3	100.0	۰ ۵
	Trademarke applications per 1,000 pop	4.0	28.7	
	natinitional accession	4.0	20.7	<sup>v</sup>
	Populatory quality -2.5/(2.5 (bast)	1.9	96.9	
	Human capital in public sector 1.7 (best)	5.2	72.2	~
	Policy vision and stability 1.7 (best)	1.0	12.3	~
•		4.9	05.0	~
<u>a</u>	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		76.3	\$
1	Talent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.9	\$
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	86.8	82.4	\$
	Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	87.6	83.5	\$
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	3.1	93.9	\$
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	17.2	34.3	<b>\$</b>
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.1	\$
F	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.3	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	7.0	93.0	\$
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.7	99.3	\$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	96.2	95.0	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
F	Financial ecosystem			
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.0	10.0	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.6	\$
	Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \%$ adult pop.	35.1	35.1	
٦	Technology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	93.1	93.1	\$
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.3	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.5	97.3	\$
I	nstitutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	57	95.0	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	65.7	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	97.4	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.3	\$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	4.0	100.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		43.1	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.6	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	69.6	69.6	¢
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	23.4	0.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	10.9	10.9	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	49.2	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	594	56.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/vear	0.6	22.0	♦
Financial ecosystem	010		
	0.5	55.3	٥
Technology ecosystem	0.5	00.0	v
Green patents total	138	4.6	\$
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.2	28.3	0
		20.0	
	74 7	74 7	
	(4.7	14.1	×
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	84.2	84.2	♦
Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	1,555	22.3	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		69.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	26.0	47.9	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.1	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.7	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	3.8	30.7	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	41.0	74.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	33.3	66.7	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	19.4	80.6	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	19,284	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	16.4	83.6	♦
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	100	100.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	69.1	36.3	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.7	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	14.2	23.6	♦
Technology ecosystem	17.2	20.0	
Cybersequrity index 0-100 (best)	07 5	07 5	
Technology supply concentration of data tas importa-	51.5	44.0	
	55.6	44.2	×
	0.4	00.0	^
	0.4	90.0	
	1.5	37.5	Y
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	07.0	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.7	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	75	75.0	<b>\$</b>
Hule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.7	83.5	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	\$

# Austria

2000

Future of Growth profile

## GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 56,421 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 0.4% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 56,650 2.8% L 🖵 . 0% -2.8% Score 0 66.3 $\diamond$ Innovativeness

 $\diamond$ 

 $\diamond$ 

 $\diamond$ 



Score, world average

## **Contextual Indicators**





















1.2%

## Austria

Indicator	Value		Score
Contractiveness 0-100 (best)		66.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.5	Þ
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.4	75.1	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.1	Þ
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	2,610	100.0	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.0	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	93.3	57.2	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.4	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.6	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	7.9	43.9	<b></b>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va	45.1	68.8	
Patent applications total	2 001	10.0	d v
	2,001	62.7	M
Research and development expenditure % GDP	3.2	03.7	~
	841	64.7	•
Knowledge-intensive employment %	11.4	76.7	•
Irademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	12.7	90.6	<b>\$</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.4	77.0	•
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.3	<
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.3	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		73.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.8	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	84.5	79.4	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	84.8	79.7	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.5	95.0	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	22.2	44.3	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.4	74.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.5	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	8.0	92.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.9	99.1	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	92.5	90.0	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	98.9	98.7	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.1	6.2	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.3	70.9	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	33.8	33.8	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	19.9	19.9	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.3	$\diamond$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.2	98.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	56	93.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	65.3	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	92.3	0
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (hest)	5.1	67 7	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.8	70.8	\$
<b>U</b>			

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		51.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.2	<b>\$</b>
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	72.5	72.5	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	8.2	45.5	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	35.8	35.8	<
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.4	68.0	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	390	72.2	\$
Total waste tons per capita/vear	0.6	18.2	\$
Financial ecosystem	010		
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	20.8	0
	0.2	20.0	Ť
	010	7.2	
Environmental technology trade 1/ total trade	210	1.3	1
	ð.1	04.1	$\checkmark$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	83.6	83.6	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	81.0	81.0	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	691	65.4	<b>\$</b>
Resilience 0-100 (best)		68.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	30.1	39.8	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.5	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	14.0	28.0	٥
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	7.3	58.2	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	54.6	99.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	6.8	93.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	13.1	86.9	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	8,771	79.7	♦
Food supply concentration % share top importer	39.1	60.9	♦
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	40.4	59.6	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.3	0
Financial ecosystem	0.0	10.0	·
Country credit rating 0.100 (best)	96	96.0	
Bank concentration % total assote	64 8	30.0 A1 A	
	04.0	76.0	Ň
	0.6	70.0	
	30.9	51.5	Ŷ
ecnnology ecosystem		00.0	
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	93.9	93.9	
Iechnology supply concentration % share top importer	29.4	70.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.6	94.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.7	41.7	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	68.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.5	¢
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	71	71.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.8	85.8	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	\$

Legend Score, economy Score, world average

# Bahrain

Future of Growth profile

### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 49,597 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 0.5% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 2.4% 51,500 1.9% 2000 **Score** 0 Pillar $\diamond$ ΰ Innovativeness 53.4 Inclusiveness 55.7 $\diamond$ Sustainability 30.8 \$ Resilience 47.9 Score, world average

Contextual Indicators









Climate development finance, % GDP

Data not available

Data not available

Production-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 39Mt





## Bahrain

dicator	Value		Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		53.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.3	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.2	49.5	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,007	44.2	<b>♦</b>
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.5	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	77.0	77.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	73.9	45.3	0
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.8	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.0	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	26.6	100.0	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	24.6	37.6	¢
Patent applications total	3	0.0	þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	2.0	\$
Scientific publications h index	132	10.2	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.8	5.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	67.0	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.0	65.9	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.9	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.8	$\diamond$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	76.0	68.1	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	37.6	62.4	0
Gender parity in labour force. 0-100 (best)	50.1	33.4	
Inequality in education, 0-100 (highly unequal)	12.6	74.9	0
Income distribution % share bottom 50	10.2	20.5	۰. ۱
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.1	•
Besources ecosystem	0.0		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.1	\$
Household financial security % adult opp.	n.a.	n.a	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	na	na	۰ ۲
Individuals using the internet % pop.	100.0	100.0	٠ •
Access to safe drinking-water % pop	98.9	98.7	۰ ۵
Bural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.1	6.2	♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.7	78.7	۰ ۲
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	15.8	15.8	
Technology ecosystem		. 5.0	
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			
0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.4	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.4	92.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
	10	16.7	\$
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	10		
Civil rights 0-60 (high) Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.1	9.9	\$
Civil rights 0-60 (high) Political participation 0-1 (best) Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	9.9 33.8	<ul><li></li><li></li></ul>
Civil rights 0-60 (high) Political participation 0-1 (best) Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst) Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	0.1 0.7 4.6	9.9 33.8 60.8	<ul> <li>♦</li> <li>♦</li> </ul>

	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		30.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 $\left(\text{best}\right)$	3.6	43.2	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	100.0	100.0	<
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	47.2	0.0	<b></b>
Renewable energy consumption % total	0.0	0.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	33.2	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	265	81.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.7	7.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.4	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	<u>ہ</u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.7	24.5	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	46.0	46.0	\$
Benewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	42.8	42.8	×
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	6 183	0.0	
	0,100		
Resilience U-100 (best)		47.9	
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	4.9	90.1	<u></u>
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.6	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.0	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.7	13.9	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	8.4	15.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	33.2	66.8	K
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	77.1	22.9	<b></b>
Water resources m³ per capita/year	241	2.2	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	35.7	64.3	
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	47.2	52.8	<
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	82.0	21.2	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.2	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	7.8	13.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	77.9	77.9	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	28.6	71.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
	8.0	20.0	\$
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)			1
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst) Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.0	0.0	$\diamond$
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst) Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.) Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.0	0.0 39.9	<ul> <li></li> <li></li> </ul>
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst) Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.) Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best) Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	0.0 -0.5 5.5	0.0 39.9 74.7	
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)         Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	0.0 -0.5 5.5 44	0.0 39.9 74.7 44.0	> > >
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)         Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)         Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.0 -0.5 5.5 44	0.0 39.9 74.7 44.0 59.4	<ul> <li></li> <li></li></ul>

**2** / <u>2</u>

## Bangladesh

## Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















## Bangladesh

Indicator	Value	Score
Dinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		33.7 ♦
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.1
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.1	46.7
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.5
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	98.3	98.3
ICT capital USD per capita	38	1.7 🛛 🛇
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (bes	at) <b>3.7</b>	45.3
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.8
Digital payments % adult pop.	45.0	45.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	39.2	24.0
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.5 ♦
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.9
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.3	7.4 ♦
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	7.8	11.9
Patent applications total	4	0.0
Research and development expenditure % GDP	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Scientific publications h index	285	21.9
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.0	6.7
Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.	0.1	0.4   >
Institutional ecosystem		
Begulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.8	33.0 ♦
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.4
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.9
	0.0	20.2
		39.3
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.3
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	51.6	35.5 ♦
Lack of social protection % pop	//.5	22.5 ♦
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	45.1	26.8 ♦
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	37.3	25.4 ♦
Income distribution % share bottom 50	20.0	39.9 0
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.8
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.2
Household financial security % adult pop.	55.0	45.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	66.1	33.9
Individuals using the internet % pop.	38.9	18.6
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	59.1	51.2
Rural electricity gap % urban	98.8	98.9
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.6
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.2
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	3.3	3.3
Iechnology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	13.6	13.6 🔹 🛇
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.7 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.0	88.9
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	25	41.7
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.3	29.9
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.7	29.5 ♦
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.8 💠
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.3	58.3 🔷

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		46.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.0	34.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	36.9	36.9	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	1.6	89.6	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	28.0	28.0	<b>&gt;</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	49.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	220	85.0	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	86.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	7.4	◊
	0.1		
	0	0.0	b
Environmental technology trade 14 total trade	30	25.0	r 0
	3.9	20.9	¥
	44.0	44.0	
	41.2	41.2	<b>\$</b>
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	37.2	37.2	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	132	93.4	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		46.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	8.9	82.2	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.9	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.0	2.0	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.8	6.3	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	6.7	12.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	39.4	60.6	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	37.9	62.2	¢
Water resources m³ per capita/year	7,526	68.4	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	16.5	83.6	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	17.6	82.4	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	38	38.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	26.8	86.1	♦
Einancial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.5	41 4	0
Bank evetam default risk zesore	12.8	21.3	
	12.0	21.0	Ť
Outpersecurity index 0.100 (bast)	01.0	Q1 0	
	61.3 E7 0	40.0	
	07.0	42.2	×
	7 6	05.0	
	7.5	25.0	
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.2	5.0	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.0	30.6	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.3	Þ
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	25	25.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.8	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	22	75.9	¢

# Belgium

Future of Growth profile

### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 53,762 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 0.9% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 1.5% 53,762 0% 2000 Pillar Score 0 100 ΰ Innovativeness 65.8 $\diamond$ Inclusiveness 71.4 $\diamond$ $\diamond$ Sustainability 45.6 Resilience 63.5 $\diamond$ Score, world average

## Contextual Indicators



















5

2023

## Belgium

Indicator	Value		Score
Contractiveness 0-100 (best)		65.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.9	¢
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	70.0	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.9	4
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,844	80.9	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (bes	t) 4.8	62.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.6	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	97.0	97.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	75.8	46.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.1	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.4	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	16.4	91.2	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	51.6	78.6	\$
Patent applications total	1,498	7.5	4
Research and development expenditure % GDP	3.5	69.1	<b>\$</b>
Scientific publications h index	1,015	78.1	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	10.0	67.0	<b>♦</b>
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	8.1	58.0	<b>\$</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.3	76.8	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.0	0
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.6	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		71.4	\$
Talent accevetom			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (bast)	4.5	59.0	0
	4.5	90.9	M
Lack of social protection, % pap	0.0	100.0	Ň
	0.0	00.0	×
Gender party in about force of too (best)	50.5	00.4	~
Income distribution % share bettern 50	20.5	41.0	
	20.5	60.0	
Bosources appointer	4.7	02.2	Y
Access to transport and bouring 1.7 (heat)	4.0	62.7	
	4.8	03.7	
Household financial security % adult pop.	11.0	89.0	×
Individuals uping the interact of an	0.1	99.9	¢
	92.8	90.4	\$
Access to sate annking-water % pop.	99.7	99.7	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			-
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	7.5	14.9	<b></b>
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.7	<b> </b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	29.0	29.0	
Iechnology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	25.4	25.4	¢
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.2	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.7	96.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	57	95.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	64.7	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	95.6	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.8	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.5	62.5	<b></b>

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		45.6	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.7	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	4.5	58.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	63.2	63.2	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	11.0	26.9	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	12.3	12.3	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	47.3	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	369	73.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	42.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	18.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	148	4.9	<b>\$</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.6	24.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	77.6	77.6	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	83.8	83.8	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1,057	47.2	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		63.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	31.0	38.1	•
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour, 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.5	۰ ۲
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.0	61.4	0
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop	71	14.2	0
Hospital beds per 1 000 pop	5.6	44.6	0
Health workers per 10.000 pp.	62.6	100.0	\$
Resources ecosystem	0210		
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	14.2	85.8	0
Expert product concentration of too (right conc.)	17.0	83.0	· ·
Water recourses m <sup>3</sup> per canita/year	1 597	14.5	
	04.1	65.0	×
	34.1	67.0	×
Infrastructure quality 1.7 (best)	32.8	61.7	4
	4.7	01.7	Y
	07	97.0	
Rolk concentration % table spects	٥ <i>٢</i>	01.0	
	00.0	50.0	~
Papic autom default faile =	4.0	05.0	
	15.4	25.8	Ŷ
		00.0	
	96.2	96.3	
rechnology supply concentration % share top importer	25.9	74.1	\$
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.8	92.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.0	50.0	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.6	62.3	•
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.7	<
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	73	73.0	<b>♦</b>
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.3	76.5	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	28	96.6	\$

**2** / <u>2</u>

# Benin



## Contextual Indicators















Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions BMt



### Benin

Indi	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		39.5	¢
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.9	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.9	42.6	\$
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	46.0	46.0	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.9	>
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2	0
	Digital payments % adult pop.	44.0	44.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	15.5	9.5	♦
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.2	\$
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.9	>
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.5	2.6	\$
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Patent applications total	0	0.0	¢
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Scientific publications hindex	125	9.6	\$
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	1.0	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	41.4	\$
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.6	75.8	\$
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0	\$
å	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		41.3	\$
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.6	\$
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	37.9	17.2	\$
	Lack of social protection % pop	92.2	7.8	\$
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	81.2	74.9	\$
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	43.7	12.6	\$
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	14.2	28.4	¢
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.4	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.0	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	36.0	64.0	¢
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	82.6	17.4	\$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	34.0	12.0	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	26.9	26.9	
	Financial ecosystem			
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	1.1	2.2	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.1	$\diamond$
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	2.8	2.8	
	Technology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.3	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	14.7	16.7	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	42	70.0	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	50.6	¢
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	69.5	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0	\$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.9	71.4	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		53.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	84.9	85.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	2.5	83.3	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	46.2	46.2	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	42.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	20	100.0	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	82.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	29.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	<u>ه</u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	1.5	9.8	•
Institutional ecosystem		0.0	
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (post)	97.2	97.9	0
Benewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	27.3	27.3	×
Foresil fuel subsidias USD as costa	57.5	07.0	~
	55	97.2	~
Resilience 0-100 (best)		49.3	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.6	88.8	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.9	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.3	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.6	3.2	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.5	4.0	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	0.6	1.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	30.5	69.5	Þ
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	39.5	60.5	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	2,147	19.5	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	39.0	61.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	24.5	75.5	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	73.5	31.2	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.0	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	11.9	19.8	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	80.1	80.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	38.3	61.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	5.3	47.0	•
Social polarization ()-4 (no polariz.)	1.8	45.8	\$
Political stability -2 5/+2 5 (host)	-0.3	44.0	h
Covernment adaptation 1.7 (boot)	-0.0	61 F	ř
	4.7	40.0	× I
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	43	43.0	P
Hule of Iaw -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	38.1	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	27	93.1	\$

# Bolivia (Plurinational State of)

## Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators



















## Bolivia (Plurinational State of)

Indicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		29.1
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.7
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.0	65.9
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.3
Resources ecosystem	0.0	
Mobile network coverage % pop.	74.5	74.5
ICT capital USD per capita	82	3.6 ♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.9
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.6
Digital payments % adult pop.	55.0	55.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	71.2	43.7
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.7 ♦
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.8 ♦
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.2	1.0
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	11.9	18.2
Patent applications total	0	0.0 👂
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	3.1
Scientific publications h index	161	12.4
Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.4	15.9
Trademarks applications per 1 000 pop	0.4	29 0
	0.4	2.0
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-11	27.0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	1.1	12.0
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.0	17.2
	2.0	50.0 h
		52.2 P
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.1
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	65.1	53.4 🔷
Lack of social protection % pop	39.8	60.2
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	84.5	79.3
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	16.5	66.9 🕎
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.3	18.6
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.7
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8 🛇
Household financial security % adult pop.	39.0	61.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	15.1	84.9
Individuals using the internet % pop.	66.0	54.6 \$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Rural electricity gap % urban	95.1	95.1
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.3	8.6
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	10.4	10.4
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	22.2	22.2
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.0
ICT cost % GNI per capita	7.9	55.2
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	39	65.0 🔷
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	65.7
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	66.5
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.5
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.8	70.0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		43.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.0	34.2	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.4	23.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	79.4	79.4	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	9.8	34.6	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	16.9	16.9	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.4	68.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	181	87.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	71.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	4.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	<b>b</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.3	35.2	•
Institutional ecosystem	0.0		
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	26.2	26.2	♦
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	50.2	50.2	×
	50.5	70.0	~
Possil-idel subsidies USD per capita	541	73.0	v
Resilience 0-100 (best)		45.4	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	7.5	84.9	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.7	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.9	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	7.8	15.6	0
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.3	10.3	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	10.1	18.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	33.1	66.9	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	35.6	64.4	¢
Water resources m <sup>9</sup> per capita/year	50,044	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	23.6	76.4	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	23	23.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	43.3	66.7	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.5	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	8.3	13.9	↓
Technology ecosystem			_
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	16.1	16.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	38.1	61.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.4	36.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.6	14.3	•
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.0 _0 3	43.6	• •
Covernment adaptation 1-7 (boot)	-0.0	17.9	P <sup>*</sup>
Corruption perceptions index 0.100 (5-5)	2.1	01.0	▲ ×
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	31	31.0	✓
Hule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.2	26.7	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	22	75.9	Þ

## Bosnia and Herzegovina

## Future of Growth profile



#### **Contextual Indicators**

















## Bosnia and Herzegovina

Indicator	Value		Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		32.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.1	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	212	9.3	♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.5	<
Digital payments % adult pop.	67.0	67.0	•
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	58.5	35.9	•
Technology ecosystem	0010	0010	
Business culture and competition 1-7 (hest)	3.4	39.6	0
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.3	•
Exports of advanced convices % GDP	2.0	11.0	N N
Modium and high taph 1/ manufacturing up	17.0	07.0	
Patent applications total	17.9	21.2	h Y
	2	0.0	r Lo
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	3.9	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Scientific publications hindex	141	10.9	l V
Knowledge-intensive employment %	5.5	37.1	P
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.2	1.6	<b>♦</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	46.4	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.7	28.4	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.2	20.6	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		53.3	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.9	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	66.5	55.3	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	60.0	40.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	66.5	55.4	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	14.8	70.4	0
Income distribution % share bottom 50	18.4	36.8	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.1	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	24.0	76.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	3.0	97.0	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	75.7	67.6	4
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	87.0	84.4	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.1	10.2	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.2	<u> </u>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	9.7	9.7	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	<b>0</b> / -		
0-100 (best)	31.9	31.9	Ŷ
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.4	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.5	85.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	34	56.7	<b>\$</b>
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	53.1	¢
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	61.7	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.7	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.6	39.3	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		45.4	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.1	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.6	27.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	69.0	69.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	6.2	58.5	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	37.7	37.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	25.1	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	50.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.7	83.2	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.1	47.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	48.4	48.4	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	53.9	53.9	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	837	58.2	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		45.4	<
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	27.6	44.9	♦
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	2.7	29.0	
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0	۰ ۱
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop	2.2	4.4	¢
Hospital beds per 1.000 pop.	3.5	27.9	•
Health workers per 10.000 pop.	21.0	38.4	•
Resources ecosystem	_1.0		T.
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	10.5	89.5	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	43.1	56.9	۰ ۲
Water resources m <sup>9</sup> per capita/vear	10.742	97 7	¢
Food supply concentration % share too importan	28.1	72 0	h
Commodity supply concentration % share too importer	20.1	71 5	Ň
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (host)	20.0	37.0	Ň
Financial ecosystem	0.2	57.0	v
Country credit rating 0-100 (hest)	97	27 0	
Bank concentration % total assets	۲ 41 7	68.6	0
Financial system resiliance 1-7 (horth	41.7	50.6	۰ ۱
Rank system default rick zecora	4.0	25.5	
	10.3	20.0	~
Cybersequrity index 0.100 (bast)	20.4	20.4	
Technology supply concentration % share tao importer	10 /	23.4 81 6	
Institutional ecosystem	10.4	01.0	- V
State logitimogy 0-10 (worth	6 /	26.0	^
	0.4	30.0	×
Political stability 2.5/25.5/25	0.1	3.6	×
	-0.4	42.4	♥
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.3	22.2	<ul> <li></li> <li></li> </ul>
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	34	34.0	♦
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	44.4	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	17	58.6	\$

## Botswana

## Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators

















 2Mt
 BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force
 0

 4Mt
 7

 0t
 0
 0

 2000
 2023

### Botswana

Indicator	Value	Score
<b>innovativeness</b> 0-100 (best)		40.3 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.2
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.9	65.3 🔷
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.4
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	91.0	91.0 🔷
ICT capital USD per capita	511	22.4 🔷
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (ba	est) <b>4.6</b>	60.4 🔷
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (bes	st) 4.0	50.0
Digital payments % adult pop.	52.0	52.0 ♦
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	39.8	24.4
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.5 🔷
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.8	4.2 ♦
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va	8.2	12.5
Potont applications total	0.2	12.3 V
	0	11.0
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.6	11.2
	137	10.5 V
Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.9	19.2
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.0   \$
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.6	62.2
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.6
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.9
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		53.5 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.9	82.2
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	55.2	40.2
Lack of social protection % pop	85.3	14.7
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	86.2	81.5
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	23.3	53.5
Income distribution % share bottom 50	8.1	16.2
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0 🛇
Besources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (host)	5.9	81.9 0
	73.0	27.0
	73.0	21.0 0
	70.5	39.7 V
Individuals using the internet % pop.	73.5	04.7 Y
Access to sate drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.
Hural electricity gap % urban	26.8	26.8
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	-0.4	0.0
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.5 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	9.2	9.2
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	31.0	31.1 🔷
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.9	82.2
ICT cost % GNI per capita	3.5	80.3 💠
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	44	73.3
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	59.8 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	81.7
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	6.5	91.4
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.2	80.0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		45.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.8	29.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	82.6	82.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	8.1	45.7	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	27.2	27.2	¢
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.3	4.8	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	88	94.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	85.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	28.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	2.3	15.1	. ♦
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	na	na	\$
Papawahla aparav ragulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	~
	11.d.	11.d.	~
Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	389	80.6	♦
Resilience 0-100 (best)		46.9	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.7	88.5	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.4	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.1	$\diamond$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.4	4.8	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.8	14.4	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	3.5	6.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	79.0	21.0	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	22.0	78.0	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	4,896	44.5	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	87.0	13.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	86.7	13.3	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	67	67.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	75.8	28.5	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.3	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	9.0	15.0	♦
	0.0	10.0	·
	53.1	53.1	
Technology supply concentration of above two important	50.1	AE 6	
Institutional ecosystem	54.4	40.0	×
	0.5	75.0	
	2.5	/5.0	×
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.5	62.5	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	69.6	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.2	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	60	60.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	59.6	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	18	62.1	\$

**2** / <u>2</u>

# Brazil



## Contextual Indicators



















2000

### Brazil

Indicator	Value	Score
V Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		41.8
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.2 ♦
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	68.7 🔷
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.1 💠
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	92.4	92.4 🔷
ICT capital USD per capita	303	13.3 🔷 🔶
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.0 \$
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.2 >
Digital payments % adult pop.	77.0	77.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	70.0	42.9
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.9
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.6
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.5	8.1
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	34.4	52.5 🔶
Patent applications total	480	2.4 👌
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.2	23.3 🗢
Scientific publications hindex	751	57.8
Knowledge-intensive employment %	4.2	28.0
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.8	13.0 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	47.8 🔷
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.7	28.3
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.5
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.3
Talont occesustom		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	2.0	49.4
	80.4	72.9
	27.3	70.7
Conder parity in Jahour force 0, 100 (best)	72.0	64.0
	15.0	69.7 Å
	0.2	18.2 A
Social mobility 1-7 (bost)	4.1	52.0
	4.1	52.0
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	3.4	39.3
	50.0	50.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % addit pop.	22.4	<b>30.0</b> ♥
Individuals using the interpat % pop	22.4	71.3
	00.7	94.9
Pural electricity app % inter	07.3	07.5
	97.5	91.0
Wealth inequality % supplies for	0.4	
Access to financial conditions 1.7 (5-11)	-0.4	
	3.4	40.0
	11.0	11.0
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	27.1	27.1 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.4 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.1	94.0
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	42	70.0 ♦
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	56.1 🗢
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	74.7
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.8
	1.5	37.5

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		56.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.7	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) 3.2	37.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	75.1	75.1	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	10.6	29.1	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	50.1	50.1	<b>\$</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	65.0	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	334	76.4	\$
Total waste tons per capita/vear	0.4	47.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.8	91.0	0
	0.0	51.0	Ť
	49	1.6	h
	48	0.1	۳ ا
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.4	36.2	Ŷ
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	69.2	69.2	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	78.1	78.1	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	298	85.1	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		52.0	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	14.1	71.7	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.3	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	6.9	13.8	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.1	16.7	<b></b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	21.4	39.1	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	18.4	81.6	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	16.4	83.6	۵
	43 225	100.0	0
Food supply concentration % share ton importer	10,220	100.0	•
Commodity supply concentration % share top importan	20.0	67.0	, k
Infracting quality 1.7 (heat)	4.0	50.0	r In
	4.0	50.6	×
		40.0	
Country creat rating 0-100 (best)	43	43.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	70.4	34.8	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.1	◆
Bank system detault risk z-score	16.4	27.3	\$
Iechnology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	96.6	96.6	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	56.6	43.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.1	29.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.0	0.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	40.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	38	38.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	44.4	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	26	89.7	\$

# Bulgaria

## Future of Growth profile GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 27,595 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 4.2% 27,595 0% -6.9% **Score** 0 ♦ 47.0 $\diamond$



♦

♦



Score, world average

#### **Contextual Indicators**















2000

Consumption-based CO2 emissions 55Mt



## Bulgaria

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		47.0
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	45.9 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.2	70.8
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.9	99.9
ICT capital USD per capita	249	10.9 🔷 🔶
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.8
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3 🔷
Digital payments % adult pop.	75.0	75.0 🔷
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	51.7	31.7 🔷 🔶
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.5
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7
Exports of advanced services % GDP	7.1	39.3 🔷
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	32.6	49.7
Patent applications total	41	0.2 🛇
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.8	17.0
Scientific publications h index	334	25.7 🔷
Knowledge-intensive employment %	7.5	50.0
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	7.3	52.2
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.4	59.0 🗢
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.2 🗢
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.6 🔷
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		64.5
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	41	52.1
	72.5	64.7
	15.3	84.7
Conder parity in Jahour force 0.100 (host)	90.1	72.5
	5.0	99.1
	16.7	33.5
Social mobility 1-7 (bost)	10.7	52.9
Posources ecosystem	4.2	52.5
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	4.8	64.1
	24.0	76.0
Healthy diat upoffordebility (V. pop	4.0	05.9
Individuals using the internet % pep.	75.2	95.0
Access to sofe drinking water % pop.	75.5	67.0 Y
Access to sale drinking-water % pop.	95.7	94.0 V
	99.0	99.0
	4.0	
Access to Exercise country % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.5
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.0 🗢
Access to barik accounts and saving % adult pop.	12.0	12.0
Conder nevity in last interview interview		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	35.4	35.5 🔷
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.9
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.5	91.4
Institutional ecosystem	-	
- Civil rights 0-60 (high)	46	76.7
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	67.0
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	87.0
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.3 ♦
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.7	66.7 🔷

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		44.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.6	44.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	71.8	71.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	7.5	50.0	¢
Renewable energy consumption % total	21.1	21.1	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	63.6	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	775	43.3	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	43.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	10.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	2	0.1	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.8	38.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	69.2	69.2	$\diamond$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	79.8	79.8	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1.136	43.2	♦
	.,	54.4	
		54.4	Y
	05.0		
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	35.2	29.7	<b></b>
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.4	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7	<b>^</b>
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.1	4.2	¢
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	7.4	59.6	<u> </u>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	41.7	76.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	10.0	90.0	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	17.1	83.0	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	3,064	27.9	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	21.4	78.6	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	27.1	72.9	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	61	61.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	64.0	42.4	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.4	55.9	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	7.9	13.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	67.4	67.4	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	18.6	81.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	3.5	65.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.2	5.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	59.2	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6	0
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	43	43.0	¢
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.0	49.1	¢
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	27	93.1	\$

## Cameroon

## Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















 BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force
 0

 ft
 7

 bt
 2000

### Cameroon

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		29.1
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.8
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.9	42.1
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.7
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	15.6	15.6 ♦
ICT capital USD per capita	46	2.0
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (be	est) <b>3.5</b>	41.4
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (bes	t) <b>3.3</b>	38.6 🔷 🔶
Digital payments % adult pop.	50.0	50.0 ♦
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	14.7	9.0 ♦
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.7 🔶
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.6 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.9	5.3 🔷
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	7.6	11.6
Patent applications total	0	0.0 👂
Research and development expenditure % GDP	n.a.	n.a. 🗇
Scientific publications h index	184	14.2
Knowledge-intensive employment $\%$	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.2	1.8 🛛 🛇
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.9	31.6
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.9 🔷
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.5
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		33.1
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.8	45.8 \$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	43.9	25.2 ♦
Lack of social protection % pop	89.7	10.3
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	86.7	82.3
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	31.7	36.6 \$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	10.6	21.3 🔷 🔶
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.9
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.5
Household financial security % adult pop.	36.0	64.0 💠
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	60.5	39.5
Individuals using the internet % pop.	45.6	27.5
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Rural electricity gap % urban	26.2	26.2
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	2.7	5.4
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.6
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	4.6	4.6
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.3
ICT cost % GNI per capita	21.2	0.0
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	9	15.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.3	26.5
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.7	31.4
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.3 \$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.6	39.3

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		53.7	$\diamond$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.8	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	3.8	45.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	84.7	84.7	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	2.5	83.5	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	78.9	78.9	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	40.5	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	42	98.3	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	79.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.3	35.4	<b>.</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (hest)	26.3	26.3	0
	20.5	20.5	×
	54.0	07.1	Ŷ
	56	97.1	v
Resilience 0-100 (best)		42.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	4.8	90.3	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7	¢
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.0	4.0	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.3	10.4	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	1.2	2.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	36.6	63.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	47.3	52.7	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	10,943	99.5	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	20.9	79.1	¢
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	11.8	88.2	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	25	25.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	76.5	27.7	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.4	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	10.6	17.7	♦
Technology ecosystem			-
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	45.6	45.6	
Technology supply concentration % share too importer	40.0	50.6	•
Institutional ecosystem	-73.4	50.0	Ý
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.0	12.0	•
Social polarization 0.4 (so polariz)	0.0	7.0	• •
	0.3	1.2	
	-1.4	21.9	♀
	3.5	42.1	♦
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	26	26.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.1	28.1	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	\$

**2** / 2

Legend Score, economy Score, world average

# Canada

## Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















## Canada

Indicator	Value		Score
Contractiveness 0-100 (best)		65.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.4	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.7	82.7	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.4	99.4	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,541	67.6	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.2	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	124.1	76.1	<
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.4	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.3	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	3.9	21.7	Þ
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va	37.4	57.1	¢
Patent anninations, total	4 102	20.5	0
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.7	33.0	
Scientific publications bioday	1 / 01	100.0	~
	1,401	100.0	~
	n.a.	n.a.	×
Indemarks applications per 1,000 pop.	2.1	15.3	Y
	10	00.4	•
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (Dest)	1.0	82.4	×
	5.3	71.0	•
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.3	<
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		75.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.8	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	91.0	88.1	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	88.4	84.6	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.5	95.0	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	16.2	32.5	<b>\$</b>
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.5	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	11.0	89.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.4	99.6	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	92.8	90.5	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.0	98.9	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.6	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.7	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \% \ {\rm adult \ pop.}$	32.5	32.5	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.6	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.9	89.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	58	96.7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	64.9	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	87.6	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.7	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.5	87.5	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		44.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.1	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	4.8	63.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	90.5	90.5	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	20.3	0.0	<b>♦</b>
Renewable energy consumption % total	23.9	23.9	♦
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	67.3	•
	968	28.7	
	900	20.7	×
	0.7	1.0	V
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	17.1	<b>\$</b>
Technology ecosystem			_
Green patents total	411	13.7	<b>&lt;</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.9	39.4	<b>\$</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	79.0	79.0	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	83.7	83.7	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1,010	49.5	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		65.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	29.1	41.8	0
Fill vacancies by biring foreign labour, 1-7 (bast)	5.0	67.4	
Investment in real/illing 1.7 (best)	5.0	60.2	×
	5.1	10.0	× I
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	5.4	10.8	Y
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.5	20.2	P
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	24.6	45.0	9
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	17.8	82.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	20.4	79.6	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	77,304	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	60.1	39.9	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	100	100.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	60.8	46.2	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.4	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	13.8	23.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.7	97.7	
Technology supply concentration % share top importan	39.2	60.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.4	96.0	0
	0.4	50.0	
	2.2	50.3	~
r'ultical stability -2.5/+2.5 (Dest)	0.9	08.7	Ŷ
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.5	<
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	74	74.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.6	82.5	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	20	69.0	\$

# Chad

Future of Growth profile

### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 1,476 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change -1.5% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 1% 1,874 10.2% 0% Pillar Score 0 100 $\diamond$ 22.3 ΰ Innovativeness $\diamond$ Inclusiveness 23.8 $\diamond$ Sustainability 62.1 $\diamond$ Resilience 33.2 Score, world average

Contextual Indicators















### Chad

Indi	cator	Value		Score	
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		22.3	\$	
_	Talent ecosystem				-
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.4	\$	
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$	
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.8	♦	
	Resources ecosystem				
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	36.0	36.0	•	,
	ICT capital USD per capita	2	0.1	<ul> <li></li> </ul>	
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.8	<b></b>	
	Financial ecosystem				
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.4	\$	
	Digital payments % adult pop.	18.0	18.0		
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	9.3	5.7	♦	
	Technology ecosystem				
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.5	\$	
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.3	\$	
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.5	8.3	\$	
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	n.a.	n.a.	\$	
	Patent applications total	0	0.0	¢	
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	6.0	\$	
	Scientific publications h index	54	4.2	\$	
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$	
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.0	0.1	<b>\$</b>	
	Institutional ecosystem				
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.1	27.0	\$	
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0	\$	
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.6	\$	
å	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		23.8	\$	
_	Talent ecosystem				-
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.5	\$	
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	29.4	5.9	♦	
	Lack of social protection % pop	n.a.	n.a.	\$	
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	67.7	57.0	¢	
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	42.9	14.1	\$	
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	14.3	28.7	\$	
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.9	\$	
	Resources ecosystem				
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.0	\$	
	Household financial security % adult pop.	28.0	72.0	\$	
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	83.1	16.9	\$	
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	17.9	0.0	\$	
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	6.2	0.0	\$	
	Rural electricity gap % urban	3.0	3.0		
	Financial ecosystem				
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.0	7.9	\$	
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.8	<b>\$</b>	
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	1.4	1.4		
	Technology ecosystem				
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$	
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.5	\$	
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	41.3	0.0	♦	
	Institutional ecosystem			•	
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	14	23.3	\$	
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.3	27.8	♦	
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.8	18.4	♦	
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.8	♦	
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.3	58.3	<b>⊳</b>	

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		62.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.1	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	est) <b>3.0</b>	33.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	79.1	79.1	$\diamond$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions	6.9	54.1	\$
tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	0.0	01.1	1
Renewable energy consumption % total	73.7	73.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	38.7	¢
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	55	97.4	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	84.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.8	98.2	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	41.0	41.0	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	77.1	77.1	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	10	99.5	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		33.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	4.0	92.0	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.9	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.0	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.8	3.6	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.4	3.2	♦
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	0.6	1.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	68.6	31.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	2,866	26.1	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	14.9	85.1	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	38.5	61.5	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	
Bank concentration % total assets	100.0	0.0	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.2	>
Bank system default risk z-score	8.4	14.0	♦
Technology ecosystem			-
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	40.4	40.4	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	59.5	40.5	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	9.1	9.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.5	12.5	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.3	23.3	♦
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.1	♦
	0.1		

Indicator

Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)

Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)

Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)

**2** / 2

19

-1.3 21

19.0  $\diamond$ 23.5 🔷

72.4

\$
# Chile



### Contextual Indicators



















### Chile

Indicator	Value		Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		46.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.7	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	69.9	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.8	4
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	89.0	89.0	ķ
ICT capital USD per capita	379	16.6	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.8	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	84.0	84.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	124.6	76.4	<b>♦</b>
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.6	þ
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.8	¢
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.1	6.4	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	20.4	31.1	\$
Patent applications total	78	0.4	¢
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	6.8	\$
Scientific publications h index	492	37.9	0
Knowledge-intensive employment %	8.6	57.4	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	2.0	14.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	69.0	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.4	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.4	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		64.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.9	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	82.3	76.4	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	17.0	83.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	71.0	61.3	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	11.7	76.5	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	6.7	13.3	♦
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2	<b>\$</b>
Household financial security % adult pop.	37.0	63.0	<u></u> ه
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	3.5	96.5	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	90.2	86.9	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	98.8	98.5	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	-0.6	0.0	<b>♦</b>
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.6	<b>\$</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	16.0	16.0	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	06.0	06.0	6
0-100 (best)	26.9	26.9	M
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.2	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.7	96.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	56	93.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	65.0	$\diamond$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	81.1	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	75.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		49.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature $$ 1-7 $({\rm best})$	3.5	42.2	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	87.4	87.4	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	6.3	58.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	26.7	26.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	40.2	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	1,708	0.0	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	46.1	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	1.1	100.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	13	0.4	<b>◊</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.1	27.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	73.6	73.6	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	87.7	87.7	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1,019	49.1	\$
Resilience 0-100 (hest)	,	57.4	0
		57.4	Ť
	10.0	00.0	
	19.0	62.0	P
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4	Ŷ
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4	<b>₽</b>
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.4	4.8	♦
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.1	16.5	¢
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	29.7	54.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	30.8	69.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	18.2	81.8	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	48,313	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	37.5	62.5	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	75	75.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	52.2	56.3	<b>\$</b>
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.8	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	7.4	12.4	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	68.8	68.8	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	59.7	40.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	4.4	56.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	51.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.4	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	67	67.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	68.3	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	0

# Colombia

### Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators



















### Colombia

Indicator	Value		Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		39.8	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.0	<b>\$</b>
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.6	57.8	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.8	99.8	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	180	7.9	♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best	4.3	55.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.4	4
Digital payments % adult pop.	52.0	52.0	♦
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	54.3	33.3	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.0	6
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.8	<b>b</b>
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.2	6.7	
Modium and high tooh % manufacturing va	22.0	26.5	× o
	23.9	0.0	b V
	0.0	0.3	r A
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	5.8	¢
Scientific publications h index	389	29.9	P
Knowledge-intensive employment %	4.5	30.1	¢
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.8	5.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	54.4	Ŷ
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.6	¢
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.5	¢
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		53.4	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.7	¢
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	79.6	72.8	$\diamond$
Lack of social protection % pop	50.3	49.7	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	67.1	56.1	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	14.6	70.7	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	6.8	13.7	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.7	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.5	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	51.0	49.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	31.3	68.7	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	73.0	64.0	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	73.9	68.8	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.9	7.9	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4	<b>♦</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	6.0	6.0	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	-		_
0-100 (best)	30.2	30.3	Ŷ
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.0	<b>\$</b>
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.9	89.5	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	39	65.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	63.1	$\diamond$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	48.7	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.1	¢
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.1	53.6	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		47.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.5	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	3.4	40.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	71.7	71.7	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	5.9	60.9	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	31.3	31.3	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	22.3	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	563	59.2	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	63.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	27.4	\$
	0.2	21.4	T
	4	0.1	h
	4	0.1	
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.2	27.8	V
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	56.2	56.2	0
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	72.1	72.1	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	518	74.1	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		47.9	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	12.9	74.2	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.1	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6	Þ
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	4.6	9.2	٥
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.7	13.7	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	23.6	43.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	33.2	66.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	17.5	82.5	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	47.777	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share too importer	43.6	56.4	♦
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	49.7	50.3	<b></b>
Infrastructure quality, 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.8	0
	-1.2	02.0	ľ
	55	55.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	72.9	30.0	
	13.0	50.9	Ŷ
Park evidem default risk	4.9	04.9	× 1
	4.3	7.2	¢
		00 -	
Cypersecurity index 0-100 (best)	63.7	63.7	
Iechnology supply concentration % share top importer	70.0	30.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	5.3	47.0	Þ
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.7	17.9	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.9	31.7	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.2	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	39	39.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	41.0	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

# Costa Rica

### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators

















BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 2 7

### Costa Rica

ndicator	Value		Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		43.0	Þ
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.4	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.7	59.9	Þ
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.8	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	93.0	93.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	418	18.4	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4	¢
Digital payments % adult pop.	59.0	59.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	60.4	37.0	Þ
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4	þ
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4	4
Exports of advanced services % GDP	10.7	59.5	<
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	14.2	21.6	♦
Patent applications total	12	0.1	b
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.4	7.4	r o
Scientific publications bindey	232	17.9	•
Knowledge-intensive employment %	4.2	27.9	↓ ×
Tradomarke applications par 1,000 pap	4.2	11.0	Ň
	1.7	11.5	v
	0.5	50.0	d
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	59.2	9
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.7	Ŷ
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0	P
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		62.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.7	60.9	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	81.1	74.8	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	39.5	60.5	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	68.7	58.3	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	11.6	76.9	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	6.1	12.3	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.3	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.2	$\diamond$
Household financial security % adult pop.	38.0	62.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	14.2	85.8	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	82.8	77.0	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	80.5	76.7	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	99.8	99.8	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	2.7	5.4	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2	<b>♦</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	11.3	11.3	
Technology ecosystem			-
Gender narity in knowledge-intensive occupations			
0-100 (best)	25.2	25.2	¢
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.6	<b>\$</b>
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.7	90.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	53	88.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	66.2	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	93.2	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.8	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	0 2 0	69.0	
	2.0	00.0	$\checkmark$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		48.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.5	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) 4.1	52.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	64.6	64.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	2.8	81.5	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	36.4	36.4	♦
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	19.4	♦
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	481	65.3	6
Total water tons ner canita/vear	0.3	57.3	0
	0.0	07.0	Ť
	0.0	0.5	<b>^</b>
	0.0	0.5	v
Overse setests in a			h
	1	0.0	۲ ۱
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.3	35.6	Ŷ
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	62.9	62.9	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	66.5	66.6	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	444	77.8	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		56.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	15.7	68.6	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.1	0
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	9.9	19.8	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.1	8.8	♦
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	27.7	50.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	26.2	73.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	25.9	74.1	0
	22 267	100.0	0
Food supply concentration % chara ten importan		100.0	
	65 1	24.0	
	05.1	52.0	×
	4.2	53.9	► ►
	04	01.0	
Country creat rating 0-100 (best)	31	31.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	55.9	51.8	P
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.7	<
Bank system default risk z-score	19.6	32.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	67.4	67.5	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	41.3	58.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	1.2	88.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	31.3	¢
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	67.5	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	54	54.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	59.0	$\diamond$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	23	79.3	¢

# Côte D'Ivoire

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















 BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force
 0

 At
 7

 Ot
 2000
 2023

### Côte D'Ivoire

Indicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		34.6 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.9
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.7	37.7
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.6
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	91.1	91.1
ICT capital USD per capita	35	1.5
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.3
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.3	39.0 🔷
Digital payments % adult pop.	48.0	48.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	21.1	13.0
Technology ecosystem		-
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.8
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.3	19 0
Madium and high tash % manufacturing up	15.0	22.0
Potent and high tech to manufacturing v.a.	15.0	22.9 V
	1	
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	1.4
Scientific publications hindex	141	10.9
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.9	12.8
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.5 🛛 🛇
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	44.8
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.4 🔷
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.1
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		42.9
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.8
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	42.8	23.7
Lack of social protection % pop	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	77.2	69.6 🔶
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	45.6	8.8
Income distribution % share bottom 50	11.6	23.2 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.8 🔷
Household financial security % adult pop.	36.0	64.0 >
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	72.9	27.1
Individuals using the internet % pop.	45.4	27.2
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	43.9	33.0
Rural electricity gap % urban	47.6	47.6
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality, % owned by bottom 50%	42	85 0
Access to financial services 1-7 (hest)	3.0	47.7
Access to hank accounts and saving & adult non	3.9	3.2
Technology ecosystem	0.2	0.2
Conder parity in knowledge intensive accurations		
Genuer parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8
ICT cost % GNI per capita	6.9	60.8
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	30	50.0
Political participation 0-1 (hest)	00 A 0	62.2
	0.0	56.3
Found opportunity in public sector 1-7 (host)	0.4	48.8
Budget of unalien 0-4 (most aluministic)	3.9	75.0
Buuyer pluraisin 0-4 (most pluraisid)	3.0	75.0

Indi	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		54.1	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.6	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.9	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	55.6	55.6	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	3.4	77.6	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	63.3	63.3	<b>\$</b>
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	32.0	\$
	Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	45	98.1	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	69.7	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	26.1	¢
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	0	0.0	<u> </u>
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.6	24.3	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	57.4	57.4	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	49.8	49.8	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	81	96.0	\$
<b>K</b> •	Resilience 0-100 (best)		45.2	\$
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	4.3	91.5	\$
	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.4	\$
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.2	•
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	4.3	8.6	Þ
	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.4	3.2	♦
	Health workers per 10,000 pop.	1.6	2.9	
	Resources ecosystem			
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	37.8	62.2	Þ
	Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/vear	3.202	29.1	•
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	18.4	81.7	d
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.5	\$
	Financial ecosystem		2010	
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	40	40.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	68.3	37.3	♦
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.0	♦
	Bank system default risk z-score	19.0	31.7	♦
	Technology ecosystem			·
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	67.8	67.8	
	Technology supply concentration % share too importer	n.a	n.a	♦
	Institutional ecosystem			-
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.5	25.0	♦
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1 2	29.2	•
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.0	30.0	►
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.9	- 0
		5 27	37.0	<b></b>
	Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (hest)	-0.6	37.3	× 0
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (heet)	-0.0	93.1	×
		21	30.1	V

# Cyprus

Future of Growth profile

#### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 44,056 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 1.7% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 3.4% 44,056 4.8% 0% -4.8% 2000 **Score** 0 Pillar $\diamond$ ΰ Innovativeness 55.4 Inclusiveness 64.5 $\diamond$ $\diamond$ Sustainability 38.5 ♦ Resilience 51.4 Score, world average

### Contextual Indicators



















### Cyprus

Indica	tor	Value		Score
Ö In	novativeness 0-100 (best)		55.4	\$
Та	lent ecosystem			
,	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0	þ
I	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.9	64.5	4
I	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.4	¢
R	esources ecosystem			
I	Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
I	CT capital USD per capita	503	22.1	\$
I	nnovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.8	\$
Fi	nancial ecosystem			
I	_ong term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.4	0
I	Digital payments % adult pop.	87.0	87.0	\$
I	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	110.2	67.6	<b>\$</b>
Te	echnology ecosystem			
I	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.2	<b>\$</b>
ę	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.2	\$
I	Exports of advanced services % GDP	51.0	100.0	\$
I	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	28.1	42.8	Þ
I	Patent applications total	10	0.1	þ.
I	Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.8	16.2	Þ
ę	Scientific publications h index	283	21.8	\$
1	Knowledge-intensive employment %	9.0	60.7	\$
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	42.0	100.0	<u> </u>
In	stitutional ecosystem			
1	Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	67.2	\$
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.9	♦
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.4	\$
A II			64 5	0
			04.0	*
16		4.2	<b>E</b> 4 <b>E</b>	Å
		90.7	74.3	Y
		40.5	74.3 50.5	~
	Conder parity in Johour force 0, 100 (bast)	40.0	70.6	M
		03.9	10.0	~
		9.5	40.5	
		20.3	40.5	× h
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.4	50.5	Y
		4.0	50.2	h
		4.0	50.2	P A
		44.0	100.0	~
	Healthy diet unamordability % pop.	0.0	100.0	♦
	ndividuals using the internet % pop.	90.8	87.7	V
	Access to sale drinking-Water % pop.	99.8	99.7	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
FI				
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.1	8.2	♦
/	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.8	V
_	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	14.5	14.5	
Te				
(	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations D-100 (best)	42.9	42.9	\$
I	nclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7	¢
I	CT cost % GNI per capita	1.1	93.9	\$
In	stitutional ecosystem			
(	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	54	90.0	\$
I	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	54.2	\$
I	nclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	89.1	\$
I	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7	<b></b>
I	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		38.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.8	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	100.0	100.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	9.4	37.6	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	15.0	15.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	27.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	231	84.1	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.6	10.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	11.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.9	25.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	842	57.9	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		51.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-are dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	21.4	57 2	0
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour. 1-7 (best)	4.9	54.1	ď
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.2	51.7	N N
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop	5.7	11 4	۲ ک
Haepital bade por 1 000 pop	3.4	27.2	r
Health workers per 10 000 pop	53.8	08.1	ň A
	55.5	50.1	Ý
Event product concentration 0 100 (bish case )	25.0	64.0	
	72.6	04.2	l ∧
	73.0	20.4	×
Water resources mape capitalyear	953	8.7	♦
Pood supply concentration % share top importer	26.8	73.2	۲ ۲
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	27.1	72.9	۹ ۲
	4.6	59.6	Ŷ
	50	E0.0	
	56	17.0	
	84.8	17.9	♦
Financiai system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.5	•
	6.1	10.1	♦
	00 C	00.0	
Cypersecurity index 0-100 (best)	88.8	88.8	
reconology supply concentration % share top importer	44.3	55.7	Ŷ
State legitimacy U-10 (worst)	4.2	58.0	<
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.3	33.3	9
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.4	58.9	<ul> <li>I</li> </ul>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.0	Þ
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	52	52.0	<b>Q</b>
Hule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.6	62.7	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	4

# Czechia

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 6 2023

### Czechia

Indicator	Value		Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		57.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.4	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.7	81.7	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.8	99.8	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,503	65.9	<
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best	4.7	61.0	<
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.9	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	94.0	94.0	<
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	53.2	32.6	♦
Technology ecosystem	0012	02.0	
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3	6
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.0	۱ ۸
	4.1 5.7	21.0	Y
Exports of advanced services % GDP	5.7	31.9	M
Integritien and night tech % manufacturing v.a.	52.4	79.9	¢
Patent applications total	335	1.7	۲
Research and development expenditure % GDP	2.0	39.7	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Scientific publications h index	594	45.7	<u> </u>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	11.8	79.0	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	5.1	36.5	<b>♦</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.4	77.0	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.1	4
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.1	Þ
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		71.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.8	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	84.2	79.0	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	13.2	86.8	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	76.9	69.2	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	1.3	97.5	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	25.2	50.4	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.5	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	12.0	88.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.1	99.9	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	82.7	76.9	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	97.9	97.5	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.7	♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.7	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	30.4	30.4	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			_
0-100 (best)	21.2	21.2	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.7	$\diamond$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.2	93.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	56	93.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	58.6	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	94.7	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.2	79.2	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		45.5	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.6	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	3.5	41.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	60.7	60.7	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	9.6	36.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	17.0	17.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	58.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	141	90.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	30.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	36	1.2	0
Environmental technology trade % total trade	8.5	56.9	<b></b>
Institutional ecosystem	0.0		
Energy officiency regulation 0-100 (best)	77.3	77.3	0
	71.6	71.7	~
	/1.0	11.7	
Fossil-tuei subsidies USD per capita	1,107	44.7	<b>v</b>
Resilience 0-100 (best)		58.0	<b>\$</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	32.6	34.9	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.4	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.1	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	6.4	12.8	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	6.6	53.0	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	54.7	99.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	12.2	87.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	12.5	87.5	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	1,230	11.2	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	19.0	81.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	23.0	77.0	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.0	0
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	85	85.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	63.2	43.3	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.9	♦
Bank system default risk z-score	10.3	17.2	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	74.4	74.4	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	53.5	46.5	<b>o</b>
Institutional ecosystem	50.0	10.0	
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	20	61.0	0
Social polarization 0.4 (no polariza)	1.9	30.0	
Political stability -2.5/-2.5 (host)	1.2	60.0	r
	1.0	11 7	
	3.5	41.7	× ∧
	00	70.5	~
Fourier of law -2.5/+2.5 (Dest)	1.1	12.5	~
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	\$

#### Economy

### Democratic Republic of the Congo

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















Data not available

0

### Democratic Republic of the Congo

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		21.9
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.6	44.1 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.7	37.3
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.9
Besources ecosystem	0.4	00.0
Mobile network coverage % pop	na	na 🛇
	n a	na ô
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.6
Financial accesstam	0.0	00.0
Long term venture and SME finance qualibrility 1.7 (best)	26	26.7
	26.0	26.0
Demostic cradit to private soctor % CDP	20.0	46 0
	7.4	4.0
Decision of the sector stilling of T (a the	0.4	
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.4 🗸
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.5
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.1	0.4   ◇
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	n.a.	n.a.   >
Patent applications total	0	0.0 p
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.4	8.1
Scientific publications h index	88	6.8
Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.2	15.0
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.0	0.0 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.4	21.6
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.9	32.4 🔷
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.5 🔷
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		27.5
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.0
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	41.7	22.3 ♦
Lack of social protection % pop	85.9	14.1
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	90.3	87.1 ◇
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	26.8	46.5 ♦
Income distribution % share bottom 50	12.6	25.3 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.7
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	2.7	27.7
Household financial security % adult pop.	35.0	65.0 >
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	85.5	14.5
Individuals using the internet % pop.	22.9	0.0
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	11.6	0.0
Rural electricity gap % urban	2.3	2.3
Financial ecosystem		-
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.2	8.3
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.4 🔶
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	2.5	2.5
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	10.4	10.5
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.9
ICT cost % GNI per capita	32.7	0.0 👌
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	15	25.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.4	40.9
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.8	23.6
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.5	40.9
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		50.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.3	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	93.8	93.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions	5.8	61.3	$\diamond$
Renewable energy consumption % total	96.2	96.2	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	31.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year	8	100.0	<u>ہ</u>
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	74.6	<u>ہ</u>
	0.2	74.0	Ť
	0.0	2.8	
	0.0	2.0	v
Outer activity in the	0		h
	0	0.0	Y A
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.8	25.4	<b>\$</b>
Institutional ecosystem			_
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	15.5	15.5	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	39.9	39.9	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	5	99.8	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		35.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.8	88.4	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.4	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.7	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	3.2	6.4	<u> </u>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.8	6.4	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	3.6	6.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			-
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	48.8	51.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	87.3	12.7	♦
Water resources m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year	14,594	100.0	<u>ہ</u>
Food supply concentration % share too importer	10.1	89.9	۰ ۵
Commodity supply concentration % share too importer	16.4	93.6	<u> </u>
Infractructure quality 1-7 (bost)	2.6	27.5	
	2.0	21.5	v
	00	22.0	
	77 7	22.0	
	11.1	20.2	×
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.1	P
Bank system default risk z-score	5.6	9.4	<
lechnology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	5.3	5.3	
Iechnology supply concentration % share top importer	53.0	47.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	9.3	7.0	<b>♦</b>
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	29.2	Ŷ
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.6	17.7	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.9	30.9	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	20	20.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.7	15.9	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

## Denmark

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 







Government debt, % GDP 29.7%







Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 43Mt 73Mt 2000 2020



### Denmark

Indio	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		73.4	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.5	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.6	80.0	\$
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.2	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	2,459	100.0	\$
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 $\left(\text{best}\right)$	5.3	71.4	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.8	\$
	Digital payments % adult pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	163.3	100.0	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.8	\$
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.9	\$
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	7.8	43.3	\$
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	58.5	89.1	\$
	Patent applications total	1,313	6.6	\$
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	3.0	59.4	<b>\$</b>
	Scientific publications h index	969	74.5	<b>\$</b>
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	12.6	84.3	\$
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	10.9	77.8	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.8	86.2	\$
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.2	♦
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.4	<
8	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		77.6	0
				Ŷ
		5.0	70.0	<u>^</u>
		5.3	72.3	
	Universal nearth coverage 0-100 (best)	82.0	76.0	
		0.8	93.2	×
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	88.1	84.2	×
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.5	95.0	¢
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	21.2	42.4	<b>\$</b>
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	6.0	83.3	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.6	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	6.0	94.0	\$
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.2	99.8	\$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	98.9	98.5	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.9	99.9	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
	Financial ecosystem			-
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.0	8.0	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.3	\$
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	34.1	34.2	
	Technology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	28.6	28.6	Þ
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.5	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.5	97.2	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	57	95.0	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	71.3	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	98.0	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.3	\$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.8	95.8	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		54.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.0	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	43.8	43.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	7.6	49.1	¢
Renewable energy consumption % total	39.7	39.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.4	73.0	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	160	89.5	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.8	0.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	30.5	0
Technology ecosystem			
Green natents total	307	10.2	0
Environmental technology trade % total trade	9.8	65.1	0
	5.0	00.1	· ·
	00 F	00.5	<u>^</u>
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	82.5	82.5	<b>V</b>
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	93.9	93.9	\$
Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	758	62.1	Ŷ
Resilience 0-100 (best)		68.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	32.3	35.4	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.0	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	22.1	44.2	<b>♦</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.6	20.8	Þ
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	42.6	77.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	7.7	92.3	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	18.7	81.3	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	1,033	9.4	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	21.4	78.6	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	18.9	81.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	100	100.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	81.8	21.4	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.2	♦
Bank system default risk z-score	26.4	44.0	<b>o</b>
Technology ecosystem	20.4	0	·
	02.6	02.6	
	92.0	77.0	
	20.0	11.0	Ť
State legitimacy 0.10 (uppet)	0.0	07.0	
	0.3	97.0	~
Delitical stability of (vo 5 (v - 2)	3.0	/5.0	
Pointical stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	69.0	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.5	•
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	90	90.0	\$
Hule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.9	88.7	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	29	100.0	\$

## Dominican Republic

### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators



















2000

2023

### Dominican Republic

ndicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		33.8 \$
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.5 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.8	61.5
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.6
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🗘
ICT capital USD per capita	129	5.6 🔷
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.8	45.9 🔷
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.3
Digital payments % adult pop.	39.0	39.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	30.5	18.7
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.0
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.1
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.7	9.4 🛇
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va	na	na 🗘
Patent annications total	5	0.0 0
Recearch and development expenditure % GDP	na	
Scientific publications hindex	97	67
	07	14.8
	2.2	14.8 V
Inademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.0	0.8
	0.4	54.0 b
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (Dest)	0.1	51.6 p
Police is a statistic sector 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.1 ♥
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.1 🗸
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		52.5 ¢
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.4 🔶
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	77.0	69.3
Lack of social protection % pop	45.8	54.2 💠
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	67.5	56.7 🔷
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	15.0	69.9 🔶
Income distribution % share bottom 50	10.0	20.0
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.4 ◊
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3
Household financial security % adult pop.	49.0	51.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	25.8	74.2 🔷
Individuals using the internet % pop.	85.2	80.3
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	44.9	34.2
Rural electricity gap % urban	96.0	96.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.3	8.5 ♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	6.5	6.5
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	41.1	41.1
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7 🔶
ICT cost % GNI per capita	4.4	75.2 💠
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	41	68.3 🔷
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	62.5
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.6	40.0
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.5 🔶
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.8	43.8

Sastanability         >100 total)         38.7         <           Same and densy transition         3.9         47.8            Beource construct         3.9         47.8            Beource construct         2         7.9             Biddwardsy intactness         0-100 monet intact         7.7.9              Biddwardsy intactness         0-100 monet intact         10.0         24.3          >           Biddwardsy intactness         0-100 monet intact         10.0         24.3          >           Branewards energy consumption         % total         48.5         38.0          >         >           Financial ecosystem         0.0         29.7           >         >           Green patents         1.00         29.7           >         >         >           Branewards energy regulation         1.00         29.7           >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >         >	Indicator	Value		Score
Talent ecosystem         Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (heat)       3.9       47.8       ↓         Buyer sophisitication on environment and nature 1-7 (heat)       2.8       3.0.8       ↓         Persources ecosystem       57.9       57.9       57.9       √         Biodiversity intractness 0-100 (most intact)       57.9       57.9       √       √         Annual greenhouse gas emissions tum CO-requise per capital damage 0-1.4 (worst)       1.0       24.3       ↓         Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)       1.0       24.3       ↓         Total water with/drawal m <sup>1</sup> per capitalyser       0.4       48.3       ↓       ↓         Financial ecosystem       1       0.0       ↓       ↓       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       1       0.0       ↓       ↓       ↓         Bedience 0.100 brest)       29.7       29.7       ↓       ↓       ↓         Resultance 0.100 brest)       1.0.0       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       1.117       41.1       ↓       ↓       ↓         Breatinece 0.100 brest)       1.3       77.4       ↓       ↓       ↓         Breatinaber 0.1000 brest)       1.3	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		38.7	\$
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)       3.9       47.8       ↓         Buyer sophisitication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.8       ↓         Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intac)       57.9       57.9       ↓       ↓         Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intac)       57.9       57.9       ↓       ↓       ↓         Prevenues deservations (most intac)       1.0       24.3       ↓	Talent ecosystem			
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)         2.8         30.8         ◆           Resources accogatem	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.8	¢
Persources accosystem       57.9       57.9       57.9       ○         Private generations       4.2       7.2.2       ○         Penerate generations       1.6.7       1.6.7       ○         Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (word)       1.0.9       24.3       ○         Total water withdrawal m* per capta/year       0.4.4       66.3       ○       ○         Total water withdrawal m* per capta/year       0.4.4       66.3       ○       ○         Total water towithdrawal m* per capta/year       0.4.4       66.3       ○       ○         Technology ecosystem       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem         Green patents total       1       0.0       ○       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem         Technology ecosystem       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem         Penewable energy regulation 0-100 besit       0.0.7       0.7       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem       Image: secosystem         Vietar ecosystem       Image: secosystem       Image: se	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.8	\$
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 intoti intact)       57.9       57.9       ●         Annual greenhouse gas emissions bors 0.00 equit, per capit.       16.7       16.7       0.7         Apricultural environmental damage 0-14 kweets)       1.0       24.3       ●         Total water withdrawal m² per capita/year       845       38.0       ●       ●         Total water withdrawal m² per capita/year       0.4       46.3       ●       ●         Total water withdrawal m² per capita/year       0.4       46.3       ●       ●         Total water withdrawal m² per capita/year       0.4       46.3       ●       ●         Total water to the per capita/year       0.4       46.3       ●       ●         Total water withdrawal m² per capita/year       0.4       46.3       ●	Resources ecosystem			
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tome COnneated perception on sumption % total       16.7       10.7         Renewable energy consumption % total       16.7       10.7       0         Agricultural environmental damage 0-14 (worst)       1.0       24.3       0       0         Total water with/drawal m <sup>10</sup> per capita/sem       0.4       46.3       0       0         Financial ecosystem       0.4       46.3       0       0         Total water with/drawal m <sup>10</sup> per capita/sem       0.3       29.7       0         Technology ecosystem       0.0       0       0       0         Environmental technology trade % total trade       6.6.3       43.3       0       0         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 bast)       60.7       60.7       0       0         Fossificuce       0-100 bast)       60.7       60.7       0       0         Fossificuce       0-100 bast)       60.7       60.7       0       0         Fossificuce       0-100 bast)       60.7       60.7       0       0       0       0         Fossificuce       0-100 bast)       11.3       77.4       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	57.9	57.9	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total       16.7       1.6.7       ○         Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)       1.0       24.3       ○         Total water withdrawal m <sup>1</sup> per capita/year       845       38.0       ○         Total water withdrawal m <sup>1</sup> per capita/year       0.4       46.3       ○         Financial eccosystem       0.4       46.3       ○         Investment in renewable energy % GDP       0.3       29.7       ○         Green patients total       1       0.0       ○         Institutional eccosystem       29.7       29.7       ○         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 best)       60.7       60.7       ○         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD par capita       1,117       44.1       ○         Falent eccosystem       29.7       29.7       ○       ○         Falent eccosystem       29.1       29.7       ○       ○         Falent eccosystem       29.1       0.1       51.1       ○         Participation in mid-career training % 29.54 pp.       4.4       8.8       ○         Heath workers per 10.000 pp.       1.6       12.5       ○         Heath workers per 10.000 pp.       1.8       52.8       ○       ○	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	4.2	72.2	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-14 (word)       1.0       24.3       ◆         Total water withdrawal m <sup>1</sup> per cepta/year       845       38.0       ◆         Total water withdrawal m <sup>1</sup> per cepta/year       0.4       48.3       ◆         Timencial ecceystem       0.3       29.7       ◆         Technology acceystem       1       0.0       >         Cereen patents total       1       0.0       >         Environmental technology trade % total trade       6.5       0.7       ◆         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 best)       90.7       60.7       ●         Passil-tuel subsidies USD per capta       1,117       44.1       ● <b>Renewable energy</b> regulation 0-100 best)       90.7       60.7       ●         Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capta       1,117       44.1       ●         Grage dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       11.3       7.4       ●         Fill vacancies by hining foreign tabour 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       ●         Paticipation in mic-arcer training % 25-54 pp.       4.4       8.8       ●         Hospital beds per 1.000 pp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Hospital beds per capta/year       2.269       2.6       ●       ●	Renewable energy consumption % total	16.7	16.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>4</sup> per capita/ser       845       38.0       ●         Total waste tore per capita/ser       0.4       46.3       ●         Investment in renewable energy % GDP       0.3       29.7       ●         Technology ecosystem       1       0.0       ●         Ceren patents total       1       0.0       ●         Institutional ecosystem       6.5       43.3       ●         Institutional ecosystem       60.7       60.7       ●         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 basis       29.7       29.7       ●         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 basis       49.4       ●       ●         Talent ecosystem       49.4       ●       ●         Cld-age dapendency ratio 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       ●         Fill vacancies by hining foreign labour 1-7 (basi)       4.4       56.3       ●         Hospital beds per 1.000 pcp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Heath workers per 10.000 pcp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Hospital beds per 1.000 pcp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Heath workers per 10.000 pcp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Heath workers per 10.000 pcp.       1.6       12.5	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	24.3	\$
Total waste tons per capta/year       0.4       46.3       ↓         Financial ecosystem       0.3       29.7       ↓         Technology ecosystem       1       0.0       ↓         Green patents total       1       0.0       ↓         Investment la renewable energy % GOP       0.3       29.7       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       1       0.0       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       29.7       29.7       ↓       ↓         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 best)       60.7       60.7       ↓       ↓         Fossification 0-100 best)       60.7       60.7       ↓       ↓       ↓         Fossification 0-100 best)       60.7       60.7       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓         Fossification 0-100 best)       11.13       77.4       ↓<	Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	845	38.0	\$
Financial acosystem         Investment in ranewable energy % GDP       0.3       29.7       ↓         Green patents total       1       0.0       ↓         Green patents total       1       0.0       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       29.7       29.7       ↓       ↓         Institutional ecosystem       29.7       29.7       ↓       ↓         Renergy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ↓       ↓         Reserve the energy regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ↓       ↓       ↓         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capta       11.17       44.1       ↓       ↓       ↓         Tatent ecosystem       11.3       77.4       ↓       ↓       ↓         Old-age dependency ratio 64.1 to 15-64       11.3       77.4       ↓       ↓       ↓         Investment in meskiling 1-7 (best)       4.4       65.3       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       1.6       12.5       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓ <td< td=""><td>Total waste tons per capita/year</td><td>0.4</td><td>46.3</td><td>\$</td></td<>	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	46.3	\$
Investment in renewable energy % GDP       0.3       29.7       ◆         Technology ecosystem       1       0.0       ▶         Environmental technology trade % total trade       6.5       43.3       ●         Institutional ecosystem       29.7       29.7       29.7       ●         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ●         Fossi-fuel subsidies       USD per cepta       11.17       44.1       ●         Talent ecosystem       49.4       ●       ●         Old-age dependency meto 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       ●         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       ●         Hoaghtal beds per 1,000 pcp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Health workers per 10.000 pcp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Health workers per 10.000 pcp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Health workers per 10.000 pcp.       1.6       12.5       ●         Export product concentration % share top importer       41.8       56.2       ●         Green y source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       3.90       61.0       ●         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       56.2	Financial ecosystem			
Technology ecocystem         Green patents total       1       0.0         Environmental technology trade % total trade       6.5       43.3       ○         Institutional ecosystem       29.7       29.7       29.7       ○         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ○         Fossil-fuel subsidies       USD per capita       1,117       44.1       ○         Fossil-fuel subsidies       USD per capita       1,117       44.1       ○         Fossil-fuel subsidies       USD per capita       1,117       44.1       ○         Falent ecosystem       49.4       ●       ○         Talent ecosystem       11.3       77.4       ○         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       ○         Participation in mid-career training %25-54 pop.       4.4       8.8       ▷         Heapital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.6       12.5       ○         Heapital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.6       12.5       ○         Resources ecosystem       2.60       ○       ○         Export product concentration %10 fight conc.)       3.9.0       61.0       ○         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	29.7	\$
Green patents total       1       0.0         Environmental technology trade % total trade       6.5       43.3       ○         Institutional ecosystem       29.7       29.7       29.7       ○         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ○         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,117       44.1       ○         Image: Resultence 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ○         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,117       44.1       ○         Image: Resultence 0-100 (best)       49.4       ○       ○         Falent ecosystem       44.8       56.3       ○         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.1       ○         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pp.       4.4       8.8       ○         Heath workers per 10.000 pp.       1.6       12.5       ○         Heath workers per 10.000 pp.       1.6       12.5       ○         Resources ecosystem       2.2.69       2.6.6       ○         Export product concentration 0-100 figh conc.)       3.0.0       61.0       ○         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       4.8       55.2       ○       ○         Commodity supply co	Technology ecosystem			
Environmental technology trade % total trade       6.5       43.3       ●         Institutional ecosystem       29.7       29.7       29.7       ●         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ●         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,117       44.1       ●         Image: Second	Green patents total	1	0.0	٥
Institutional ecosystem         Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)       29.7       29.7       ◆         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ↓         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD par capita       1,117       44.1       ↓         Talent ecosystem       49.4       ↓         Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       ↓         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       ↓         Participation in mick-career training % 25-54 pop.       4.4       8.8       ↓         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.6       12.5       ↓         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       1.6       12.5       ↓         Resources ecosystem       2.2       0.6       ↓         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       ↓         Matter resources m Par capita/year       2.26       2.0       ↓         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       11.8       58.2       ↓         Financial ecosystem       2.5.7       ↓       ↓         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       54.8       58.2       ↓         Financial ecosystem       2.5.7	Environmental technology trade % total trade	6.5	43.3	\$
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)       99.7       99.7       ●         Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ●         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,117       44.1       ●         Talent ecosystem       49.4       ●         Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       ●         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       ●         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.1       ●         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       4.4       8.8       ●         Hospital beds per 1.000 pop.       16.6       12.5       ●         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       16.8       12.5       ●         Resources ecosystem       2.20       0.6       ●         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       ●         Mathemodity supply concentration % share top importer       11.8       58.2       ●         Food supply concentration % share top importer       18.8       58.2       ●       ●         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       14.1       1.0       ●         Financial coosystem       25.7       ●	Institutional ecosystem			
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)       60.7       60.7       ↓         Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita       1,117       44.1       ↓         Talent ecosystem       49.4       ↓         Old-age dependency rate 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       ↓         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       44       56.3       ↓         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pp.       44       8.8       ↓         Hospital beds per 1,000 pp.       16       12.5       ↓         Health workers per 10.000 pp.       16.3       26.2       ↓         Resources ecosystem       Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       ↓         Vater resources m <sup>1</sup> per capital year       2.289       20.6       ↓       ↓         Vater resources m <sup>2</sup> per capital year       2.299       20.6       ↓       ↓         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ↓       ↓         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       57.1       42.9       ↓       ↓         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0       ↓       ↓       ↓       ↓         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	29.7	29.7	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies         USD per capita         1,117         44.1         ↓           Resilience         0-100 (best)         49.4         ↓           Talent ecosystem          49.4         ↓           Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64         11.3         77.4         ↓           Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)         4.4         56.3         ↓           Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pp.         4.4         8.8         ↓           Hospital beds per 1,000 pp.         1.6         12.5         ↓           Health workers per 10,000 pp.         1.6         12.5         ↓           Health workers per 10,000 pp.         14.3         26.2         ↓           Health workers per 10,000 pp.         14.3         26.2         ↓           Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         17.7         82.3         ↓           Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)         39.0         61.0         ↓           Water resources im per capita/year         2,269         20.6         ↓           Commodity supply concentration % share top importer         41.8         55.2         ↓           Financial ecosystem         2.6         54.3         ↓	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	60.7	60.7	\$
Resilience       0-100 (best)       49.4         Talent ecosystem       0/d-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       •         Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       •       •         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       •         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.1       •         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pp.       4.4       8.8       •         Hospital beds per 1,000 pp.       1.6       12.5       •         Health workers per 10,000 pp.       1.6       12.5       •         Health workers per 10,000 pp.       14.3       26.2       •         Resources cosystem       10.1       •       •         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       •         Water resources im per capita/year       2,269       20.6       •       •         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       55.2       •       •         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       51       42.8       •       •         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       •       •         Financial ecosystem	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1.117	44.1	♦
Testinetice       ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••		,	10.4	b
Italient ecosystem         Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       ●         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       ●         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.1       ●         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       4.4       8.8       ●         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       16.6       12.5       ◆         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       16.6       12.5       ◆         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       16.6       12.5       ◆         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       16.6       12.5       ◆         Resources ecosystem       17.7       82.3       ●         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       ●         Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year       2,269       20.6       ●       ●         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ●       ●         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       57.1       42.9       ●       ●         Financial ecosystem       2.6       54.3       ●       ●       ●       ●         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       75.1 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>49.4</td><td>ř</td></t<>			49.4	ř
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64       11.3       77.4       ○         Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       ○         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.1       ↓         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       4.4       8.8       ↓         Hospital beds per 1.000 pop.       16.6       12.5       ↓         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       14.3       26.2       ↓         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       14.3       26.2       ↓         Resources ecosystem       Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       ○         Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       ↓       ↓         Water resources m³ per capita/year       2,269       20.6       ↓       ↓         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ↓       ↓         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       41       41.0       ↓<	lalent ecosystem			
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)       4.4       56.3       Image: Solution 1.1         Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.1       Image: Solution 1.1         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       4.4       8.8       Image: Solution 1.1         Hospital beds per 1.000 pop.       16.6       12.5       Image: Solution 1.1         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       14.3       26.2       Image: Solution 1.1         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       14.3       26.2       Image: Solution 1.1         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       14.3       26.2       Image: Solution 1.1         Health workers per 10.000 pop.       17.7       82.3       Image: Solution 1.1         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       Image: Solution 1.1         Water resources mP per capita/year       2,269       20.6       Image: Solution 1.1       Image: Solution 1.1         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       Image: Solution 1.1       Image: Solution 1.1 <t< td=""><td>Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64</td><td>11.3</td><td>77.4</td><td>\$</td></t<>	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	11.3	77.4	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)       4.2       54.1       ↓         Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       4.4       8.8       ↓         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.6       12.5       ↓         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       14.3       26.2       ↓         Resources ecosystem       14.3       26.2       ↓         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       ↓         Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       ↓         Water resources: m³ per capita/year       2,269       20.6       ↓         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ↓         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       57.1       42.9       ↓         Intrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       4.9       65.6       ↓         Enancial ecosystem       25.7       ↓       ↓         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0       ↓         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       ↓         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       ↓         Dybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       ↓     <	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.3	<
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.       4.4       8.8       ▶         Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       16.       12.5       ◆         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       14.3       26.2       ◆         Resources ecosystem       -       -       -         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       ◆         Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       ◆         Water resources m³ per capita/year       2,269       20.6       ◆         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ◆         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.6       ●         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       41       41.0       ●       ●         Financial ecosystem       25.7       ↓       ♦       ●       ●         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0       ●	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.1	Ŷ
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.       1.6       12.5       ◇         Health workers per 10,000 pop.       14.3       26.2       ◇         Resources ecosystem       17.7       82.3       ◇         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       ◇         Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       ◇         Water resources m <sup>2</sup> per capita/year       2,269       20.6       ◇         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ◇         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       57.1       42.9       ◇         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       4.9       65.6       ◇         Financial ecosystem       54.1       25.7       ◇         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0       ✓         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       ◇         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       ◇         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       >         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       75.1         Technology supply concentration % share top importer       44.4       55.6       <	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	4.4	8.8	Þ
Health workers per 10,000 pop.       14.3       26.2       ◆         Resources ecosystem       17.7       82.3       ●         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       ●         Water resources m <sup>2</sup> per capita/year       2,269       20.6       ◆         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ◆         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       57.1       42.9       ◆         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       4.9       66.6       ●         Financial ecosystem       54.1       25.7       ◆         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0       ●         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       ◆         Financial system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ●         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ●         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       ●         Technology supply concentration % share top importer       44.4       55.6       ●         Institutional ecosystem       54.4       46.0       ●         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       5.4       46.0       ●	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.6	12.5	\$
Resources ecosystem         Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Water resources m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year       2,269       20.6       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Water resources m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year       2,269       20.6       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Food supply concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Commodity supply concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       41.8       58.2       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       41.9       65.6       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       41       41.0       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Bank concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       54       72.8       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (high conc.)       75.1       75.1       Image: Concentration 0-100 (high conc.)         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       54       46.0       Image: Concentration 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       Image: Concentration 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       Image: Co	Health workers per 10,000 pop.	14.3	26.2	\$
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)       17.7       82.3       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (high conc.)         Water resources m³ per capita/year       2,269       20.6       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (high conc.)         Water resources m³ per capita/year       2,269       20.6       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (high conc.)         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (high conc.)         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       49       65.6       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (high conc.)         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       41       41.0       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (high conc.)         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (high conc.)         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       54       72.8       Image: State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       54       46.0       Image: State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (best)         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (best)         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       41       52.1       Image: State legitimacy 0-100 (best)       32       32.0       Image: State l	Resources ecosystem			
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)       39.0       61.0         Water resources m³ per capita/year       2,269       20.6       <	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	17.7	82.3	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year       2,269       20.6       ◇         Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ◇         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       57.1       42.9       ◇         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       4.9       65.6       ◇         Financial ecosystem       41       41.0       ●         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0       ●         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       ◇         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       ◇         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ◇         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ◇         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       ●         Institutional ecosystem       44.4       55.6       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       1.3       33.3       ◇         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       5.4       46.0       ◇         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       ◇         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8       ◇         Government adaptati	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	39.0	61.0	¢
Food supply concentration % share top importer       41.8       58.2       ◆         Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       57.1       42.9       ◆         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       4.9       65.6       ◆         Financial ecosystem       57.1       41.0       ●         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0       ●         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       ◆         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       ●         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ●         Technology ecosystem       75.1       75.1       ●         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       ●         Institutional ecosystem       44.4       55.6       ●         Institutional ecosystem       1.3       33.3       ●         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       ●         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8       ●         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       41       52.1       ●         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       48.1       ●         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)<	Water resources m³ per capita/year	2,269	20.6	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer       57.1       42.9       ◆         Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       4.9       65.6       ◆         Financial ecosystem	Food supply concentration % share top importer	41.8	58.2	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)       4.9       65.6       ◇         Financial ecosystem       41       41.0          Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0          Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       ◇         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       ◇         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ◇         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ◇         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1          Technology supply concentration % share top importer       44.4       55.6       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       54.4       46.0       ◇         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       5.4       46.0       ◇         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz)       1.3       33.3       ◇         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8       ◇         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       41.5       21.0       ◇         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       48.1       ◇         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       23       79.3       ◇	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	57.1	42.9	\$
Financial ecosystem         Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0       .         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       .         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       .         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       .         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       .         Technology ecosystem       .       .       .         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       .         Technology supply concentration % share top importer       44.4       55.6       .         Institutional ecosystem       .       .       .       .         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       5.4       46.0       .       .         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       .       .         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8       .       .         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       41       52.1       .       .         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       .01       48.1       .       .         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       23       79.3       .       .	Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.6	\$
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)       41       41.0         Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       ◆         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       ◆         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ◆         Technology ecosystem       75.1       75.1       ✓         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       ✓         Technology supply concentration % share top importer       44.4       55.6       ◆         Institutional ecosystem       1.3       33.3       ◆         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       5.4       46.0       ◆         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       ◆         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8       ◆         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       41       52.1       ◆         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.1       48.1       ◆         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       23       79.3       ●	Financial ecosystem			
Bank concentration % total assets       78.1       25.7       ◇         Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       ◇         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ◇         Technology ecosystem       75.1       75.1       ✓         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       ✓         Technology supply concentration % share top importer       44.4       55.6       ◇         Institutional ecosystem             State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       5.4       46.0       ◇          Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       ✓         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8          Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       41       52.1          Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       48.1          Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       23       79.3	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	41	41.0	
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       5.4       72.8       ●         Bank system default risk z-score       32.6       54.3       ●         Technology ecosystem       51.1       75.1       75.1         Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)       75.1       75.1       1         Technology supply concentration % share top importer       44.4       55.6       ●         Institutional ecosystem       55.4       46.0       ●         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       54       46.0       ●         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3       ●         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8       ●         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       41       52.1       ●         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.1       48.1       ●         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       23       79.3       ●	Bank concentration % total assets	78.1	25.7	\$
Bank system default risk z-score32.654.3Technology ecosystemCybersecurity index 0-100 (best)75.175.1Technology supply concentration % share top importer44.455.6Institutional ecosystem44.455.6Institutional ecosystem5.446.0State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)5.446.0Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)1.333.3Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)0.152.8Government adaptation 1-7 (best)4.152.1Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)-0.148.1Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)2379.3	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.4	72.8	\$
Technology ecosystemCybersecurity index 0-100 (best)75.175.1Technology supply concentration % share top importer44.455.6Institutional ecosystem44.455.6State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)5.446.0Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)1.333.3Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)0.152.8Government adaptation 1-7 (best)4.152.1Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)3232.0Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)-0.148.1Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)2379.3	Bank system default risk z-score	32.6	54.3	¢
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)75.175.175.1Technology supply concentration % share top importer44.455.6Institutional ecosystemState legitimacy 0-10 (worst)5.446.0Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)1.333.3Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)0.152.8Government adaptation 1-7 (best)4.152.1Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)3232.0Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)-0.148.1Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)2379.3	Technology ecosystem			
Technology supply concentration % share top importer44.455.6Institutional ecosystemState legitimacy 0-10 (worst)5.446.0Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)1.333.3Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)0.152.8Government adaptation 1-7 (best)4.152.1Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)3232.0Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)-0.148.1Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)2379.3	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	75.1	75.1	
Institutional ecosystem         State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)       5.4       46.0         Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3         Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8         Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.1         Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       32       32.0         Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.1       48.1         Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       23       79.3	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	44.4	55.6	Þ
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)5.446.0Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)1.333.3Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)0.152.8Government adaptation 1-7 (best)4.152.1Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)3232.0Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)-0.148.1Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)2379.3	Institutional ecosystem			
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)       1.3       33.3          Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8          Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.1          Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       32       32.0          Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.1       48.1          Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       23       79.3	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	5.4	46.0	¢
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)       0.1       52.8          Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.1          Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       32       32.0          Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -0.1       48.1          Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)       23       79.3	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.3	33.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)       4.1       52.1         Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)       32       32.0       <	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	52.8	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)         32         32.0         ♦           Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)         -0.1         48.1         ♦           Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)         23         79.3         ♦	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.1	4
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)         -0.1         48.1           Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)         23         79.3	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	32	32.0	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best) 23 79.3	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	48.1	¢
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	23	79.3	¢

## Ecuador

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 0

2023

### Ecuador

Indicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		31.6
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.0 b
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.8	61.4
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.9
Besources ecosystem	0.5	+0.0
Mobile network coverage % pop	93.9	03.0
	121	53
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (hest)	3.7	45.7
Financial ecosystem	0.7	40.1
Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (hest)	3.1	35.1
Digital payments % adult pop	47.0	47.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	47.0	29.1
		20.1
Business culture and competition 1-7 (hest)	3.5	42.0
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.5
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.4	22
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va	14.8	22.6
Patent annications total	3	0.0 b
Besearch and development expenditure % GDP	0.4	8.9 0
Scientific publications hindex	212	16.4
Knowledge-intensive employment %	210	15.1
Trademarks applications, per 1,000 ppp	0.8	60
	0.0	0.0
Populatory quality =2.5/12.5 (bost)	-0.7	26.0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	-0.7	20.1
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.7	29.7
	2.0	29.7
inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		52.9 P
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.3
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	76.6	68.8
Lack of social protection % pop	52.1	47.9
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	69.6	59.5 P
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	13.4	73.3
Income distribution % share bottom 50	10.3	20.5
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.6
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.9
Household financial security % adult pop.	48.0	52.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	19.7	80.3
Individuals using the internet % pop.	76.2	68.3 🗢
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	67.1	60.7
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.0	9.9 ◊
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.5 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	6.9	6.9
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	24.6	24.6
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.8
ICT cost % GNI per capita	3.2	81.9 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	40	66.7 🔷
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	66.6 \$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	59.8 ♦
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.9 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		41.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.0	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.9	32.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	79.2	79.2	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions			
tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	4.7	68.4	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	20.1	20.1	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	29.2	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	571	58.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	54.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.0	19.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	58.9	58.9	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	59.4	59.4	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	717	64.2	\$
		46.0	
		40.2	×
Ialent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	11.8	76.5	
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.8	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.6	44.2	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	4.6	9.2	<u>۹</u>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.4	11.1	<b></b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	22.3	40.7	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	36.8	63.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	59.9	40.2	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	25,620	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	47.7	52.3	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	20	20.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	55.5	52.3	Þ
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	9.5	15.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	26.3	26.3	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	60.4	39.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.4	36.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	30.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	44.7	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.0	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	36	36.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	43.2	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	26	89.7	\$

# Egypt

Future of Growth profile

#### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 13,988 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 2.8% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 4.3% 13,988 3.8% 2000 Pillar Score 0 39.6 ΰ Innovativeness $\diamond$ Inclusiveness 44.1 $\diamond$ Sustainability 49.6 \$ Resilience 46.5 Score, world average

#### Contextual Indicators



















### Egypt

Indicator		Value		Score
innovativeness 0-100 (	best)		39.6	\$
Talent ecosystem				
Availability of talent 1-	7 (best)	4.1	51.3	\$
Education attainment	0-4.5 (best)	2.7	59.5	Þ
Digital and technology	v talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.8	0
Resources ecosystem	ı			
Mobile network cover	age % pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
ICT capital USD per cap	pita	358	15.7	\$
Innovative provision o	f basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.4	\$
Financial ecosystem				
Long term, venture ar	nd SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.0	\$
Digital payments % ad	lult pop.	20.0	20.0	\$
Domestic credit to pri	vate sector % GDP	27.1	16.6	\$
Technology ecosyster	n			
Business culture and	competition 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.2	\$
State of cluster develo	opment 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.0	\$
Exports of advanced	services % GDP	1.9	10.4	\$
Medium and high tech	η % manufacturing v.a.	22.7	34.7	\$
Patent applications to	tal	17	0.1	¢
Research and develop	oment expenditure % GDP	1.0	19.2	\$
Scientific publications	h index	388	29.9	Þ
Knowledge-intensive	employment %	4.2	27.9	\$
Trademarks application	ons per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.0	<b>♦</b>
Institutional ecosystem	m			
Regulatory quality -2.5	5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	39.8	\$
Human capital in publ	lic sector 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.4	\$
Policy vision and stab	ility 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.4	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (	best)		44.1	\$
Talent ecosystem				
Inclusion in workforce	1-7 (best)	4.6	59.2	\$
Universal health cover	rage 0-100 (best)	70.2	60.3	<b></b>
Lack of social protect	ion % pop	65.3	34.7	<b></b>
Gender parity in labou	ir force 0-100 (best)	22.2	0.0	<b> </b>
Inequality in education	ן 0-100 (highly unequal)	36.9	26.1	<b></b>
Income distribution %	share bottom 50	15.4	30.9	Ŷ
Social mobility 1-7 (bes	st)	3.8	47.5	<b>\$</b>
Resources ecosystem		4.0	60 F	
Access to transport a		4.8	63.5	
Housenoid financial se	ecurity % adult pop.	39.0	61.0	♥
Individuals using the in	atorpat % pop	72.1	38.4 62.9	↓ ×
Access to safe drinkin	nternet % pop	n a	02.0	Ŷ
Bural electricity dan	6 urban	100.0	100.0	Ť
Financial ecosystem		100.0	100.0	
Wealth inequality % ov	wned by bottom 50%	4.0	8.0	\$
Access to financial se	rvices 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.2	<b>\$</b>
Access to bank accou	unts and saving % adult pop.	1.9	1.9	
Technology ecosyster	n			
Gender parity in know 0-100 (best)	vledge-intensive occupations	8.3	8.3	\$
Inclusion in position o	f leadership 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.3	\$
ICT cost % GNI per cap	ita	1.9	89.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem	m			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)		12	20.0	\$
Political participation	0-1 (best)	0.3	26.8	\$
Inclusion in public spa	ace 0-1 (worst)	0.7	32.0	\$
Equal opportunity in p	public sector 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (	(most pluralistic)	1.8	45.8	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		49.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.9	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	100.0	100.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	3.4	77.5	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	6.5	6.5	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	53.1	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	772	43.5	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	66.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	24.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0	<b>b</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.9	32.8	•
	-1.0	02.0	
Energy efficiency regulation 0.100 (bost)	<i>A</i> 1 7	<i>A</i> 1 7	0
	41.7	91.7	×
	04.8	04.8	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	658	67.1	<u>م</u>
Resilience 0-100 (best)		46.5	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	7.8	84.5	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.1	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.0	¢
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.5	1.0	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.4	11.4	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	7.1	12.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	17.8	82.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	46.3	53.7	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	588	5.4	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	15.8	84.3	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	16.6	83.4	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.4	74.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	28	28.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	74.5	30.0	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.5	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	20.6	34.3	♦
Technology ecosystem	20.0	01.0	·
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (hert)	95 5	95 5	
Technology supply concentration of above testimester	AT A	50.0	h
Institutional ecosystem	47.4	52.0	r and a second s
State logitimagy 0.10 (ward)	0.0	14.0	<b>^</b>
	0.0	14.0	
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.4	10.0	♥
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.0	29.5	♦
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	30	30.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.1	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

# El Salvador

### Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators



















### El Salvador

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		31.6 ♦
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.9
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.3	51.3
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	76.0	76.0
ICT capital USD per capita	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.2 ♦
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.5
Digital payments % adult pop.	28.0	28.0
Domestic credit to private sector $\%~\ensuremath{GDP}$	62.1	38.1 >
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.4 🔷
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.5 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	3.0	16.5 🔷 🔶
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	19.1	29.2 ♦
Patent applications total	0	0.0 🖗
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	3.3 🛛 🗢
Scientific publications h index	82	6.3 🔷 🔶
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.9	12.6 🔹 🔶
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.9	6.1 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	43.2 ♦
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.2	20.3
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.0
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		41.8
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.4
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	78.0	70.7
Lack of social protection % pop	81.2	18.8
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	59.7	46.2
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	23.8	52.4
Income distribution % share bottom 50	10.1	20.1
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.9
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.7 ♦
Household financial security % adult pop.	42.0	58.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Individuals using the internet % pop.	62.9	50.5
Access to sate drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. >
Rural electricity gap % urban	94.8	94.8
	4.0	9.6
	4.8	9.0 V
Access to linancial services 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.1
Technology ecosystem	7.1	
Gender narity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	30.8	30.8
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.9 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	6.3	64.2
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	31	51.7 ♦
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	45.6 \$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.8	22.1
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.7 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.0	25.0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		43.9	<b>&gt;</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.1	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	est) 2.7	28.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	35.3	35.3	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	1.4	90.6	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	23.7	23.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	23.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	328	76.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	62.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	11.2	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	6
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.1	34.0	<b>b</b>
Institutional ecosystem	0.1	51.0	
	41.1	41.0	
	41.1	41.2	×
	03.4	03.4	Ŷ
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	324	83.8	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		44.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	12.4	75.2	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.8	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.0	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.3	4.6	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.2	9.6	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	29.1	53.2	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	20.0	80.0	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	27.3	72.7	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	4,183	38.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	31.2	68.8	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	54.0	46.0	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.7	60.9	0
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	16	16.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	74.4	30.1	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.1	♦
Bank system default risk z-score	20.6	34.3	♦
Technology ecosystem	20.0	0110	
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	13.3	13.3	
Technology supply concentration % share too impostor	20.0	62.0	0
	30.0	02.0	М
State legitimacy 0.10 (worth	E 0	10.0	k
	0.2	+0.0	Y
Social polarization U-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0	
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.8	P
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.0	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.8	33.1	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	18	62.1	\$

**2** / <u>2</u>

# Estonia

### Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators



















### Estonia

Indicator	Value		Score
O-100 (best)		64.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.9	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.7	81.3	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,744	76.5	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (b	best) 5.1	68.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (be	est) 4.9	64.8	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	64.8	39.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.0	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	17.1	94.7	<u>ہ</u>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	30.2	46.1	4
Patent applications total	39	0.2	b
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.8	35.0	
Solontifio publicationa biodex	275	20.0	× h
Scientific publications in index	375	28.9	P
Knowledge-Intensive employment %	12.3	82.5	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Irademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	19.0	100.0	<b>\$</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.6	81.2	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.8	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6	\$
Linclusiveness 0-100 (best)		75.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.1	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	79.3	72.4	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	5.2	94.8	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	84.9	79.9	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.0	96.0	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	16.8	33.6	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	6.0	82.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.0	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	4.0	96.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.8	99.2	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	91.0	88.1	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	97.0	96.4	\$
Bural electricity can % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem	100.0	100.0	
Wealth incouplity % owned by bettern 50%	1.2	26	
	1.5	2.0	× I
	0.0	03.1	v
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	31.4	31.4	
lechnology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	39.6	39.6	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.0	$\diamond$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.5	97.0	♦
Institutional ecosystem	0.0		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	56	03.3	0
	0.0	60.4	
	0.0	02.4	~
Equal opportunity in public space U-1 (Worst)	0.1	93.9	↓
	5.2	69.9	~
Dudget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.8	93.8	$\diamond$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		43.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.7	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	t) <b>4.2</b>	53.1	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	87.0	87.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	11.8	21.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	40.0	40.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	51.8	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	759	44.4	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	48.7	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	10.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	4	0.1	<u> </u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	8.2	54.7	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Benewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	883	55.9	♦
		0010	
		05.1	~
Talent ecosystem			_
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	32.7	34.7	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.5	Ŷ
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.0	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	19.7	39.4	<b>♦</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	4.6	36.6	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	38.6	70.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	9.0	91.0	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	34.3	65.7	þ
Water resources m³ per capita/year	9,650	87.7	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	15.6	84.4	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	26.0	74.0	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	83	83.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	91.4	10.2	<b>♦</b>
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.7	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	8.4	14.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	99.5	99.5	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	21.0	79.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	1.0	90.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.0	50.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	65.1	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.5	<
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	74	74.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.4	78.6	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	27	93.1	\$

# Finland

2000

Pillar

ΰ

Future of Growth profile

### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 48,906 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 0.3% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 49,499 4.7% -4.7% **Score** 0 68.0 Innovativeness $\diamond$ Inclusiveness 77.7 $\diamond$ Sustainability 58.0 $\diamond$ Resilience 71.3 $\diamond$

Score, world average

#### **Contextual Indicators**



















1.1%

100

### Finland

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		68.0
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.5	77.9
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.4	74.0
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0
ICT capital USD per capita	1,225	53.7 ◇
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (be	st) 5.5	75.2
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best	5.1	68.9
Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	100.2	61.5
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.2
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.6
Exports of advanced services % GDP	8.5	47.3
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	43.8	66.8
Patent applications total	1,376	6.9
Research and development expenditure % GDP	2.9	58.3 🗇
Scientific publications h index	815	62.7
Knowledge-intensive employment %	16.4	100.0
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	8.7	62.4
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.9	88.0 ♦
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.7	78.9
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.4
	0.1	77.7
		11.1 V
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.2
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	85.7	80.9
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	90.6	87.5
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.4	95.2
Income distribution % share bottom 50	21.2	42.5
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	6.2	86.6
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.9	81.8
Household financial security % adult pop.	6.0	94.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.0	100.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.	92.8	90.4
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.6	99.6
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	2.0	4.1
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.8	79.3 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving $\%$ adult pop.	31.5	31.5
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	29.0	29.0
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.3
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.7	95.9
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	60	100.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	64.8
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	96.6
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.8	79.2
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	75.0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		58.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.9	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	st) 4.8	63.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	95.8	95.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	14.4	4.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	47.5	47.5	<b>\$</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	52.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	524	62.1	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.6	21.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	1.0	100.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	142	4.7	\$
Environmental technology trade % total trade	8.7	57.9	۰ ۱
Institutional ecosystem		2.1.5	
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	75 7	75 7	0
Popowable operav regulation 0-100 (best)	92.2	92.2	
	204	02.2	~
Possil-luei subsidies USD per capita	304	64.0	~
Resilience 0-100 (best)		71.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	37.8	24.4	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.4	<b>\$</b>
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.2	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	31.1	62.2	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	3.6	28.9	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	43.2	78.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	13.5	86.5	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	10.8	89.2	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	19,935	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	18.4	81.6	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	21.3	78.7	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	96	96.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	92.6	8.7	<b>♦</b>
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.9	<b>\$</b>
Bank system default risk z-score	17.1	28.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	95.8	95.8	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	30.1	69.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem	50.1	0010	
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	04	96.0	\$
Social polarization ()-4 (no polariz.)	0.4	70.0	0
Political stability -2.5/12.5 (host)	1.0	60.6	-
	1.0	67.1	~
	5.0	07.1	~
	01	01.0	~
	2.1	91.2	<b>~</b>
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	29	100.0	\$

## France

2000

ΰ

### Future of Growth profile GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 48,004 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 0.4% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 48,004 0% Pillar Score 0 66.7 Innovativeness $\diamond$ Inclusiveness 71.9 $\diamond$ Sustainability 52.7 $\diamond$

64.3

Score, world average

#### **Contextual Indicators**

Resilience















 $\diamond$ 

Production-based CO2 emissions 306Mt

2000



1/2

1.1%

2.4%

100

5

2023

#### France

Indicator	Value		Score
Value of the second dest (Value of the second dest)		66.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.2	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.2	71.8	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	2,160	94.7	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.4	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	122.4	75.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.8	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.2	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	5.9	32.6	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	52.4	79.8	\$
Patent applications total	9,477	47.4	<b>\$</b>
Research and development expenditure % GDP	2.3	46.9	<b>\$</b>
Scientific publications hindex	1,442	100.0	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	10.9	73.1	<b>\$</b>
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	5.9	42.0	<b>♦</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.2	74.8	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.9	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.4	55.9	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		71.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.2	$\diamond$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	84.8	79.7	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in Jabour force 0-100 (best)	87.3	83.0	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (biobly unequal)	7.7	84.6	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	23.2	46.3	0
Social mobility 1-7 (heet)	5.1	68.0	0
Posources ecosystem	0.1	00.0	*
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	5.2	69.4	٥
	12.0	99.4	
Household Infancial Security % adult pop.	12.0	00.0	~
Individuals using the internet % pap	0.2	99.0	Ŷ
	00.1	01.5	~
Rural electricity app % when	100.0	99.0	¢
	100.0	100.0	
Wealth inequality % aread hybetter 50%	4.0	0.0	<b>^</b>
	4.9	9.0	۰ ۲
Access to linaricial services 1-7 (best)	4.7	01.2	V
	21.3	21.3	
0-100 (best)	33.0	33.0	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.9	<b>\$</b>
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.7	96.1	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	51	85.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	61.9	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	91.8	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.2	80.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		52.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.7	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	62.0	62.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	6.0	60.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	16.9	16.9	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	65.2	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	412	70.5	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.6	23.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	26.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1,137	37.9	<b>\$</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	6.6	44.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	69.4	69.4	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	87.6	87.6	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	682	65.9	\$
	001	64.3	
		04.0	Ŷ
	05 A		
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	35.4	29.2	<ul> <li>♦</li> </ul>
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4	Ŷ
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.6	
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	15.4	30.8	<
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	5.9	47.3	<ul> <li>♦</li> </ul>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	33.2	60.7	<b>♦</b>
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	6.6	93.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	19.9	80.1	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	3,242	29.5	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	15.2	84.8	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	16.4	83.6	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.7	77.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	92	92.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	66.3	39.7	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.9	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	20.0	33.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.6	97.6	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	19.4	80.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	1.0	90.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.6	15.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.4	57.4	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	72	72.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.3	75.8	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	29	100.0	\$

# Georgia

### Future of Growth profile



#### **Contextual Indicators**















Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 13Mt



### Georgia

Indicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		44.1
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.2
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.0
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.7	99.7
ICT capital USD per capita	233	10.2
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (	Dest) 4.9	64.3
Financial ecosystem		
Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (be	ast) <b>4.8</b>	63.8 0
Digital payments % adult pop	62.0	62.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	79.9	49.0
	15.5	43.0
	4.6	50.5
State of ductor development 1.7 (best)	4.0	59.5 0
	4.5	58.5 V
Exports of advanced services % GDP	3.7	20.7
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	12.4	19.0
Patent applications total	3	4 0.0
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	5.0 ♦
Scientific publications h index	237	18.2
Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.7	18.0
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.5	3.9 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.1	71.2
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.1
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.7
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		60.7 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.3
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	68.2	57.6 🔶
Lack of social protection % pop	2.9	97.1
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	75.3	67.1
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.8	94.4
Income distribution % share bottom 50	14.5	29.0 🔶
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.4 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.8
Household financial security % adult pop.	69.0	31.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Individuals using the internet % pop.	76.4	68.6
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	69.1	63.1
Bural electricity gap, % urban	99.9	99.9
Financial ecosystem	00.0	00.0
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	47	93 0
Access to financial convision 1.7 (host)	5.0	67.2
	5.0	4.2
Technology accounts and saving 76 addit pop.	4.2	4.2
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	23.1	23.1 🔷
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.0
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.9	89.3
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (bigh)	36	60.0 b
Political participation 0.1 (boot)	0.6	57.2
	0.0	95.1 Y
Faual opportunity in public space (+ ( worst)	0.1	60.4
Equal opportunity in public Sector 1-7 (Dest)	4.6	75.0
Dudget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	/5.0

dicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		41.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.2	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature $$ 1-7 $\left< \text{best} \right>$	4.4	56.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	75.4	75.4	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	2.9	81.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	23.5	23.5	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	16.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	393	71.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	70.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0	<u> </u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.2	34.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	24.8	24.8	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	28.0	28.0	♦
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1.206	39.7	♦
Besiliance 0-100 (best)	,	54.8	8
		54.0	Y
	00.0	54.4	
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	22.8	54.4	<b>\$</b>
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.0	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.2	9
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.4	2.8	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.9	23.1	Ŷ
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	54.0	98.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	23.3	76.7	0
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	21.7	78.3	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	17,006	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	31.5	68.5	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	27.9	72.1	4
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	45	45.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	84.2	18.5	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.2	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	7.9	13.2	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	81.1	81.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	36.1	63.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.0	20.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.2	6.3	\$
		41.5	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4		
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best) Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	-0.4 5.1	68.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best) Government adaptation 1-7 (best) Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	-0.4 5.1 56	68.0 56.0	<ul><li>♦</li></ul>
Political stability       -2.5/+2.5 (best)         Government adaptation       1-7 (best)         Corruption perceptions index       0-100 (best)         Rule of law       -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4 5.1 56 0.2	68.0 56.0 53.4	<ul> <li></li> <li><!--</td--></li></ul>

## Germany

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















### Germany

Indicator	Value		Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		69.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.1	þ
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.7	81.7	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.7	þ
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.9	99.9	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	975	42.8	♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.6	<
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.8	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	99.0	99.0	♦
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	85.7	52.6	<b>♦</b>
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.3	Ó
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	65.4	•
Exports of advanced services % GDP	6.0	33.4	0
Madium and high tash % manufacturing vo	61.0	02.4	× A
Patent applications total	24 700	100.0	~ I
	24,730	60.0	×
Research and development expenditure % GDP	3.1	02.2	~
Scientific publications hindex	1,602	100.0	×
	11.2	74.9	•
Irademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	9.0	64.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.6	82.6	<u>♦</u>
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.9	<ul> <li>Image: A set of the set of the</li></ul>
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.0	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		72.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.6	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	88.0	84.0	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	84.3	79.1	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.7	94.7	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	18.6	37.3	$\diamond$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.7	60.9	$\diamond$
Household financial security % adult pop.	10.0	90.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.2	99.8	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	91.4	88.6	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.9	99.9	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.4	6.8	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.9	<b>\$</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	29.1	29.1	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	27.0	27.0	¢
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.8	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.3	98.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	55	91.7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	66.2	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	97.2	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.8	$\diamond$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.4	85.7	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		56.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.1	50.9	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) <b>4.4</b>	57.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	67.3	67.3	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	9.0	40.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	18.6	18.6	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	61.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	341	75.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.6	15.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	29.9	0
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	2,984	99.5	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	9.9	65.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem	0.0		
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	82.8	82.8	٥
Popowoble operativitation 0-100 (best)	02.0	02.0	~
	1 264	21.0	~
Possil-luei subsidies OSD per capita	1,304	31.0	V
Resilience 0-100 (best)		65.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	35.2	29.6	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.3	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.1	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	9.0	18.0	$\diamond$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	8.0	64.0	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	45.2	82.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	8.9	91.1	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	13.0	87.0	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	1,853	16.9	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	17.6	82.4	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	16.3	83.7	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	100	100.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	79.4	24.2	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.3	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	16.0	26.8	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.4	97.4	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	32.4	67.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
- State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.7	93.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.8	45.8	<
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	65.1	<
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.0	0
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (hest)	70	79.0	\$
Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	16	82.2	\$
	20	100.0	
	29	100.0	× I

# Ghana

Future of Growth profile

#### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 5,641 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 1% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 3.8% 5,718 5.7% 7.1% Pillar Score 0 100 ΰ Innovativeness 36.9 Inclusiveness 48.6 $\diamond$ Sustainability 53.5 ♦ 51.2 Resilience Score, world average

Contextual Indicators







1/2











BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 0

### Ghana

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		36.9 ♦
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.7 ◇
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.5	56.2 ◊
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.8
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	67.7	67.7
ICT capital USD per capita	119	5.2
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (be	st) <b>4.3</b>	55.1
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best	t) <b>3.5</b>	42.3 🔷
Digital payments % adult pop.	66.0	66.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	13.2	8.1
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.9
Exports of advanced services % GDP	8.4	46.8
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	10.8	16.5 🔷 🔶
Patent applications total	1	0.0 👂
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.4	7.5 🔷
Scientific publications h index	215	16.5
Knowledge-intensive employment %	0.9	5.9 ♦
Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.	0.0	0.2   \$
Institutional ecosystem		
Begulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	46.0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.8
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (hest)	4.0	49.4
	4.0	49.6
		48.0
Talent ecosystem		
	3.9	48.5
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	47.8	30.4 >
Lack of social protection % pop	74.7	25.3 ◊
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	94.6	92.8
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	35.1	29.8
Income distribution % share bottom 50	12.2	24.4 🔗
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.9
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.4 🔷
Household financial security % adult pop.	49.0	51.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	77.4	22.6
Individuals using the internet % pop.	68.2	57.6
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	44.5	33.7
Rural electricity gap % urban	77.7	77.8
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.1	8.3
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.8 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	10.9	10.9
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.2 💠
ICT cost % GNI per capita	4.7	73.3 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	45	75.0 ♦
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.4	39.9 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	82.6
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.7 💠
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	75.0 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		53.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.5	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	est) 3.5	41.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	55.7	55.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	1.6	89.6	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	40.3	40.3	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	41.0	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	48	97.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	77.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	21.1	<
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	<u> </u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.6	23.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	42.5	42.5	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	75.8	75.8	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	113	94.3	\$
		51.0	b
		01.2	r
	0.0	00.4	
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	6.0	88.1	•
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.5	Ŷ
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0	Ŷ
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.1	4.2	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.9	7.2	<ul> <li></li> <li></li> </ul>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	1.6	3.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	45.8	54.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	25.4	74.6	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	1,863	16.9	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	10.6	89.5	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	7.8	92.2	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			_
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	11	11.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	32.8	79.0	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	13.9	23.2	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	86.7	86.7	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	36.3	63.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	3.2	68.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	51.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	43	43.0	¢
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	48.4	¢
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	26	89.7	\$

**2** / <u>2</u>
## Greece

#### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators



















2000

#### Greece

Indicator	Value		Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		45.7	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	69.7	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.6	Þ
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.2	99.2	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	629	27.6	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.5	Þ
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4	Þ
Digital payments % adult pop.	91.0	91.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	82.3	50.5	<b>\$</b>
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.4	Þ
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.2	♦
Exports of advanced services % GDP	3.0	16.7	0
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va	21.7	33.1	•
Patent applications total	101	0.6	h i
	121	0.0	r
	1.5	29.9	~
	659	50.7	×
Knowledge-intensive employment %	6.3	42.4	9
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.5	11.1	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.4	58.8	0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.5	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		63.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.1	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	77.2	69.6	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	36.2	63.8	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	74.0	65.3	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	11.7	76.5	$\diamond$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	21.5	42.9	$\diamond$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.8	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	31.0	69.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	2.2	97.8	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	78.5	71.3	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	98.9	98.7	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
• Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	-1.8	0.0	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.6	♦
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult non	13.7	13.7	
Technology ecosystem	10.7		-
Gender parity in knowledge intensive securations			
0-100 (best)	35.2	35.2	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.3	¢
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.6	91.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	51	85.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	63.2	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	92.1	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.4	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.4	60.7	\$
÷ • • • • • •			

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		45.8	<b>\$</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.2	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	65.0	65.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	5.6	62.7	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	20.1	20.1	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	52.6	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	966	28.9	♦
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	27.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.5	56.4	٥
	0.0	00.1	·
	٥	0.3	6
	50	33.3	6
	5.0	55.5	ľ
	04.7	04.7	0
Energy emiciency regulation 0-100 (best)	64.7	64.7	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	83.1	83.1	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	811	59.5	¢
Resilience 0-100 (best)		54.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	36.0	27.9	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.2	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.6	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	5.2	10.4	<b>&gt;</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	4.2	33.6	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	63.1	100.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	27.2	72.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	22.0	78.0	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	6,379	58.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	12.6	87.4	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	19.8	80.2	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	46	46.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	92.4	9.0	◊
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.4	55.9	0
Rank evetom dofault rick zussora	 6.6	11 1	
	0.0		Ť.
	04.0	04.0	
	94.0	594.0	
Institutional access at an	41.7	58.3	Ý
		40.0	
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	5.8	42.0	Ŷ
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.8	18.8	<b>♦</b>
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	53.1	9
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.9	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	52	52.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.3	57.0	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	27	93.1	\$

## Guatemala

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Guatemala

Indicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		32.3
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.8
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.0	43.4
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.1
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	88.0	88.0
ICT capital USD per capita	41	1.8
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (be	est) <b>3.8</b>	47.5
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (bes	st) <b>4.2</b>	53.3 🔷
Digital payments % adult pop.	26.0	26.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	35.9	22.0
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.2
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.6
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.8	9.9 🔷
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	22.4	34.2
Patent applications total	1	0.0 👂
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	1.2 🔷
Scientific publications h index	119	9.2
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.8	11.8
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.3	1.9 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		-
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	43.6
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.8	29.4 >
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.5 🔷
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		41.4
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.6
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	58.7	44.9
l ack of social protection % pop	86.7	13.3
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	50.2	33.6 ♦
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	35.0	30.1 ♦
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.3	18.6 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.4
Besources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3
Household financial security % adult pop.	37.0	63.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop	na	na 🛇
Individuals using the internet % pop.	50.8	34.5
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	56.3	47.8
Bural electricity gap % urban	99.5	99.5
Financial ecosystem	2010	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.3	8.5 ♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.3 ♦
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	6.3	6.3
Technology ecosystem	0.0	
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	36.9	36.9 🔷
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.3 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	6.9	60.6
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	29	48.3
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	49.6
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.7	33.3 🔷
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.0	25.0 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		47.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.7	<u> </u>
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	58.9	58.9	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	2.8	81.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	65.5	65.5	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	28.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	189	87.3	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	76.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	1.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green natents total	0	0.0	6
Environmental technology trade, % total trade	4.6	30.5	r 0
	4.0	50.5	-
	10.0	40.0	•
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	13.0	13.0	\$ 
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	52.1	52.1	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	215	89.2	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		43.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	7.8	84.3	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.2	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.3	Þ
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	3.0	6.0	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.4	3.5	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	12.8	23.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	13.9	86.1	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	38.1	61.9	¢
Water resources m³ per capita/year	7,276	66.1	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	43.2	56.8	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	61.2	38.8	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	45	45.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	64.7	41.5	♦
Einancial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.1	0
Bank evetam default risk z-score	30.7	51.2	•
Technology ecosystem	00.7	51.2	·
Outpersecurity index 0.100 (bost)	101	12.1	
	54.0	10.1	
Institutional accesses	54.9	40.1	Ŷ
	~ ~ ~	00.0	
	6.8	32.0	♦
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.8	20.0	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	42.2	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	24	24.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.1	28.1	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

# Honduras

### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators

















BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 2 7

#### Honduras

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		28.6 🔷 🔶
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.4	54.2 🔷
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.2
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	78.5	78.5 🔷
ICT capital USD per capita	n.a.	n.a. 🗇
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.8
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.9 🔷
Digital payments % adult pop.	32.0	32.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	69.8	42.8
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.9
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.2	6.7 ♦
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va.	7.2	10.9
Patent applications total	0	0.0 0
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	12
	84	65
Knowledge intensive employment %	1.6	11.0
Trademarke applications, par 1,000 pap	0.2	20 0
	0.5	2.0
	0.5	20.6
Human capital in public acater, 1.7 (bast)	-0.5	12.0
	1.0	10.2
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (dest)	2.2	19.3
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		44.3
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.5 \$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	64.3	52.4
Lack of social protection % pop	73.4	26.6
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	65.6	54.1
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	21.6	56.8
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.3	18.6
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.1
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.4
Household financial security % adult pop.	50.0	50.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	44.8	55.2
Individuals using the internet % pop.	48.1	30.8
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	65.2	58.4
Rural electricity gap % urban	85.7	85.7
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.3	8.6
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.3 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \% \ {\rm adult \ pop.}$	5.5	5.5
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	53.2	53.2
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.7 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	10.5	40.2
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	26	43.3
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	57.0 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	60.7 🔷
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.8 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0 ♦

Indicator	Value	Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		45.9 💠
Talent ecosystem		
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	st) 2.6	26.4
Resources ecosystem		
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	69.5	69.5 🔶
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	3.5	77.0
Renewable energy consumption % total	50.1	50.1
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	27.5
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	165	89.1
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	67.0
Financial ecosystem		
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	14.0
Technology ecosystem		
	0	nn b
Environmental technology trade % total trade	26	17.5
	2.0	17.5
	01.0	01.0
Energy emiciency regulation 0-100 (best)	21.2	21.2
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	46.9	46.9 ♦
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	76	96.2
Resilience 0-100 (best)		42.3
Talent ecosystem		
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	6.5	87.0
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.7 >
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.0
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	3.8	7.6 💠
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.6	5.1 🔷
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	4.9	8.9 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	24.3	75.7 🔷
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	31.9	68.1
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	9.433	85.8 ♦
Food supply concentration % share top importer	43.9	56.1 ♦
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	66.5	33.5
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.4
Einancial accevetor	0.1	10.11
	97	27.0
	61 7	37.0
	01.7	45.1
Financial system resilience 1-7 (Dest)	4.3	55.8 🗸
Bank system detault risk z-score	28.6	41.1 \$
rechnology ecosystem		
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	2.2	2.2
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	34.1	65.9
Institutional ecosystem		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.8	32.0
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.8	18.8
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.8 🔷
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.1
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	23	23.0
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.1	28.6
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8

## Hungary

Future of Growth profile

#### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 35,617 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 2.5% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 3.1% 35,673 4.6% 4% -4.6% **Score** 0 Pillar **\$** ΰ Innovativeness 49.4 ♦ Inclusiveness 66.1 $\diamond$ Sustainability 51.6 Resilience 58.0 $\diamond$ Score, world average

#### Contextual Indicators



















### Hungary

Indicator	Value	Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		49.4 🗘
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.1
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.4	75.9
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	50.9 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.2	99.2
ICT capital USD per capita	483	21.2
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (be	st) 4.6	59.5 🔷
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (besi	t) <b>4.3</b>	54.9 🗘
Digital payments % adult pop.	86.0	86.0
Domestic credit to private sector $\%{\rm GDP}$	38.0	23.3 🔷 🔶
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.0 ♦
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.2
Exports of advanced services % GDP	8.4	46.4
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	53.3	81.3 🔷
Patent applications total	225	1.1 👂
Research and development expenditure $\%\;\mbox{GDP}$	1.6	31.9 🔷
Scientific publications h index	577	44.4
Knowledge-intensive employment $\%$	9.3	62.2
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	2.9	21.0
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	60.0 🔷
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.8 🔷
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.9	49.0
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		66.1
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.7 🔶
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	79.5	72.6
Lack of social protection % pop	10.0	90.0
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	79.2	72.3
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.9	94.3
Income distribution % share bottom 50	22.5	45.1
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.7 🔶
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.2
Household financial security % adult pop.	10.0	90.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	1.5	98.5
Individuals using the internet % pop.	88.6	84.9
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	100.0	100.0
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.9	7.8 ♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.6
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \%$ adult pop.	16.4	16.4
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	29.2	29.2
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.2 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.3	92.8
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	42	70.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	58.0 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	82.9
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.4	35.7 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		51.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.7	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	st) 3.3	37.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	60.1	60.1	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	5.8	61.4	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	14.8	14.8	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.4	73.1	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>9</sup> per capita/year	449	67.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	46.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.4	45.2	٥
	011		
	20	0.7	b
	10.0	69.0	
	10.2	08.2	Ŷ
institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	84.7	84.7	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	81.5	81.5	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1,290	35.5	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		58.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	30.5	38.9	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.6	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.7	¢
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	5.9	11.8	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	7.0	56.1	♦
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	32.9	60.1	<
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (bioh conc.)	10.4	89.6	۵
Expert product concentration of los (high conc.)	14.4	85.6	×
	10 640	06.7	×
	10,042	90.7	~
Food supply concentration % share top importer	15.8	84.2	
Commodity supply concentration % snare top importer	23.5	76.5	<u>ې</u>
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.6	<b>\$</b>
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	60	60.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	60.9	46.0	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.5	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	7.1	11.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	91.3	91.3	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	24.7	75.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.2	38.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.0	0.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	67.2	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8	¢
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	42	42.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	60.6	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	27	93.1	\$
× /		-	

# Iceland



#### **Contextual Indicators**















#### Iceland

Indicator	Value		Score
<b>innovativeness</b> 0-100 (best)		59.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.2	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.3	72.9	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,642	72.0	<b>\$</b>
Innovative provision of basic goods and services	1-7 (best) 5.9	81.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability	1-7 (best) 4.8	62.6	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	99.8	61.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.8	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7	4
Exports of advanced services % GDP	4.7	26.3	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	14.9	22.7	\$
Patent applications total	30	0.2	þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	2.5	49.5	<u> </u>
Scientific publications h index	394	30.3	Þ
Knowledge-intensive employment %	9.8	66.0	<
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	6.0	43.0	<b>♦</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.5	80.6	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.6	♦
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.9	\$
		77.7	
			Ý
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.4	72.9	•
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	88.9	85.2	<b>\$</b>
Lack of social protection % pop	14.7	85.3	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	90.3	87.1	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.2	95.6	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	25.4	50.9	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.9	81.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.9	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	4.0	96.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.1	99.9	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	99.7	99.6	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			_
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.0	10.1	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	6.0	84.0	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	38.4	38.4	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupation 0-100 (best)	<sup>IS</sup> 36.0	36.0	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.8	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.4	97.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	57	95.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	68.6	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	92.7	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.6	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	75.0	\$

Indio	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		39.4	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.7	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.8	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	82.3	82.3	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	12.0	20.0	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	82.8	82.8	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	18.5	♦
	Total water withdrawal m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year	821	39.8	•
		0.7	00.0	
		0.7	0.0	Ŷ
		0.0		
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.0	<b>\$</b>
	Technology ecosystem			L
	Green patents total	4	0.2	¢
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.8	25.1	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	566	71.7	\$
<b>K</b> -	Resilience 0-100 (best)		62.6	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	23.2	53.7	\$
	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.4	\$
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.0	65.9	\$
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	22.6	45.2	<u> </u>
	Hospital beds per 1 000 pop	2.8	22.6	\$
	Health workers, per 10,000 ppp	38.9	71.0	۰ ۱
		00.0	71.0	·
	Export product concentration 0.100 (bich conc.)	46.6	E2 4	
	Expert product concentration of 100 (high conc.)	40.0	53.4	×
	Energy source diversification of too (high conc.)	45.8	54.2	♦
	Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	476,191	100.0	\$
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	25.1	74.9	\$
	Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.3	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	75	75.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	100.0	0.0	<b>♦</b>
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.5	\$
	Bank system default risk z-score	1.3	2.1	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	79.8	79.8	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	29.0	71.0	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.4	96.0	\$
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.5	37.5	<b>\$</b>
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.4	77.5	\$
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.7	\$
	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	74	74.0	\$
	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.8	85.1	\$
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$
	<del>-</del>			

# India



#### **Contextual Indicators**



















#### India

Indicator	Value		Score	Indica
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		40.2	¢	<b>S</b> :
Talent ecosystem				. <u> </u>
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.0	\$	
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.2	48.3	\$	
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.6	\$	F
Resources ecosystem				
Mobile network coverage % pop.	98.7	98.7	\$	
ICT capital USD per capita	81	3.6	<b>♦</b>	
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (k	oest) 3.7	45.3	\$	
Financial ecosystem				
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (be	est) 4.0	49.2	þ	
Digital payments % adult pop.	35.0	35.0	\$	
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	54.6	33.5	\$	F
Technology ecosystem				
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.9	Þ	Т
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.7	\$	
Exports of advanced services % GDP	7.1	39.6	\$	
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	44.6	68.0	\$	Ir
Patent applications total	2,485	12.4	<u> </u>	
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.7	13.1	\$	
Scientific publications hindex	812	62.5	\$	
Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.0	13.3	♦	<b>(</b>
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.4	<u> </u>	T
Institutional ecosystem			-	
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	48.4	\$	
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.5	Þ	
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.8	45.9	Þ	
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		41.7	\$	
Talent ecosystem				-
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.9	\$	F
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	63.3	51.1	♦	
Lack of social protection % pop	75.6	24.4	♦	
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	36.0	14.7	♦	
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	36.9	26.3	♦	
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.1	26.3	\$	
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.1	♦	
Resources ecosystem				F
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.0	\$	
Household financial security % adult pop.	61.0	39.0	♦	
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	74.1	25.9	♦	
Individuals using the internet % pop.	46.3	28.4	♦	
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$	Т
Rural electricity gap % urban	99.3	99.3		
Financial ecosystem				
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	6.0	11.9	♦	Ir
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.4	♦	
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	6.8	6.8		
Technology ecosystem				
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			-	
0-100 (best)	17.6	17.6	♦	
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.4	\$	
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.1	93.8	\$	
Institutional ecosystem				
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	33	55.0	\$	
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	55.8	0	
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	54.6	\$	
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.7	\$	
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.7	66.7	٥	

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		56.0	$\diamond$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.0	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	61.9	61.9	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	2.8	81.5	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	35.8	35.8	<b>\$</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	34.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	557	59.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	80.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	37.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	233	7.8	0
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.4	35.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	85.0	85.0	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	88.2	88.2	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	246	87.7	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		51.2	ه
Talent ecosystem			
	10.2	70.7	
Fill vacancies by biring foreign labour, 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.2	
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.3	•
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop	0.7	1.0	×
Hospital bads per 1,000 pop	0.5	4.2	• •
Health workers per 10 000 ppp	7.3	13.3	
	7.0	10.0	Ť
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	18.3	81.7	\$
	21.3	78.8	· ·
	1 292	12.6	× I
Food supply concentration % share ton importan	10.2	90.7	d
Commedity supply concentration % share top importer	11.0	00.7	Υ Λ
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	11.2	54.2	× I
	4.5	34.2	ř
Country cradit rating 0.100 (best)	56	56.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	40.9	69.5	
Financial system resiliance 1-7 (hest)	4.0	50.5	•
Bank evetam dafault rick zerom	4.U	30.0	
	13.4	52.4	Ŷ
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97 5	97 5	
Technology supply concentration % share too importer	40.2	50.7	٨
	40.0	39.1	Y
State legitimecy 0-10 (worst)	4.5	55.0	4
	4.0	10.0	
Political stability -2.5/-2.5 (bost)	-0.6	10.2	
Covoramont adoptation 1.7 (basi)	-0.0	31.1	↓
	3.8	40.1	Y A
Dute of low -2.5(+2.5 (back)	40	40.0	✓
	-0.1	40.4	×
ELIVITOTITTICTILLA LICEALLES U-29 (DEST)	20	69.7	◇

**2** / <u>2</u>

# Indonesia

### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators







L

Government debt, % GDP









Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 624Mt



#### Indonesia

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		44.6
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.3
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.3	50.9 ♦
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.5
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	97.0	97.0
ICT capital USD per capita	38	1.7 🛛 🔶
Innovative provision of basic goods and services $$ 1-7 (be	est) <b>5.3</b>	72.3
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (bes	st) 5.1	68.8
Digital payments % adult pop.	37.0	37.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	38.7	23.7 🔷 👌
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.0
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.3
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.8	4.4 ◇
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	35.0	53.4 🔷
Patent applications total	14	0.1 👂
Research and development expenditure $\%{\rm GDP}$	0.3	5.6 🔷 🗢
Scientific publications h index	309	23.8 🔷
Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.1	14.2
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.4	2.7 🛛 🗢
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.3	56.0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.8
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.4	72.7
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		50.4 ◊
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0 💠
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	54.8	39.7 ♦
Lack of social protection % pop	72.2	27.8
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	64.5	52.6 ♦
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	17.3	65.5 🔶
Income distribution % share bottom 50	16.5	32.9 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.9
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.0
Household financial security % adult pop.	51.0	49.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	70.8	29.2
Individuals using the internet % pop.	62.1	49.5
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	30.3	16.7
Rural electricity gap % urban	98.3	98.3
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.5	9.0
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.6 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	10.0	10.0
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	28.1	28.1 🔶
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.8 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.5	85.8 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	28	46.7
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	62.4
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	52.9 ♦
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.3
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.8	68.8 🔷

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		45.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.4	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	70.6	70.6	¢
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	7.5	49.7	¢
Renewable energy consumption % total	22.0	22.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	51.8	$\diamond$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	823	39.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	65.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	5.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0	<u>ه</u>
Environmental technology trade, % total trade	5.5	36.8	r d
	0.0	00.0	T
	20.2	20.0	
	32.3	32.3	~
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	53.4	53.4	♦
Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	643	67.9	<b>\$</b>
Resilience 0-100 (best)		57.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	10.1	79.8	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.7	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.9	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.8	3.6	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.0	8.3	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	7.0	12.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	20.2	79.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	13.0	87.0	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	7,563	68.8	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	11.2	88.8	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.4	72.9	♦
Financial ecosystem			
	60	60.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	43.3	66.7	0
	-0.0	69.1	~ ^
	5.1	00.1	×
	5.3	0.0	× ·
Cypersecurity index (0-100 (best)	94.9	94.9	
reconology supply concentration % share top importer	42.2	57.8	Ŷ
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	4.7	53.0	4
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	30.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	39.9	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	34	34.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.5	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	22	75.9	¢

# Iran (Islamic Republic of)

#### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators



















#### Iran (Islamic Republic of)

Indicator	Value	Score
		34.7
		•
Availability of talent 1.7 (best)	37	44.2
Education attainment 0.4.5 (best)	2.5	56 0 V
	2.5	51.1
Posouroos ocosustom	4.1	51.1
Mebile potwork covorage % pep	91.0	81.0
	57	25
Innovative provision of basic goods and services, 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.8
Financial ecosystem	0.2	00.0
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	31	35.0
Digital payments % adult pop.	84.0	84.0 0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	60.3	37.0
Technology ecosystem	0010	
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.3 ♦
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.3 ♦
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.4	2.0 ♦
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	44.7	68.2
Patent applications total	11	0.1 👂
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.8	15.8
Scientific publications h index	463	35.6
Knowledge-intensive employment %	3.3	22.2 ♦
Trademarks applications, per 1,000 pop.	1.2	8.8
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.6	17.6 ♦
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.4	23.7
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.4	22.7 ♦
		45.4
		10.1
Inclusion in worldforce 1,7 (best)	2.0	26.0
	74.3	65.7
	79.0	27.8
Conder parity in Jahour force 0-100 (bast)	10.5	27.8
	19.5	0.0
Income distribution % share bettern 50	12.2	90.0 V
	3.0	20.0
	5.2	50.0
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	3.6	43.8
Household financial security % adult non	23.0	77.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pap	30.0	70.0
Individuals using the internet % pop	78.6	71.5
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	94.2	93.1
Bural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem	100.0	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4 2	8.4 0
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.9 ♦
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	12.4	12.4
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	20.1	20.1 🔷 🔶
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.4 >
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.7	90.6
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	8	13.3 🔹 🔶
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.1	10.8
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.6	37.9
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.4
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.2	55.0 ♦

Indicator	Value	Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		35.5 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.6
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.4	23.8
Resources ecosystem		
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	89.3	89.3
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	11.8	21.1
Renewable energy consumption % total	1.0	1.0
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	33.8 🔷
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	1,125	16.9
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	69.0
Financial ecosystem		
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	1.2
Technology ecosystem		
Green patents total	1	0.0 👌
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.6	30.5 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	68.6	68.6
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	82.2	82.2
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1.465	26.8
	1,100	28.0
		36.9
		77.0
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	11.1	77.8
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	2.5	25.1
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.2
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.0	4.0 🔷
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.6	12.5 🔷
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	15.1	27.6
Resources ecosystem		
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	28.8	71.2
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	53.8	46.2
Water resources m³ per capita/year	1,652	15.0
Food supply concentration % share top importer	18.8	81.2 🔷
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	18.2	81.8
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.0
Financial ecosystem		
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.
Bank concentration % total assets	100.0	0.0
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.0 🔷
Bank system default risk z-score	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Technology ecosystem		
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	81.1	81.1
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	41.4	58.6
Institutional ecosystem		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	9.8	2.0
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0 🔷
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.6	17.6
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.6	26.9
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	25	25.0 ♦
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.9	31.1
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4 🔷

# Ireland

### Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators



















#### Ireland

Indicator	Value		Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		63.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.3	<b>\$</b>
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.2	70.8	<b>\$</b>
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	90.0	90.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	2,892	100.0	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (besi	4.3	55.2	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.9	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	32.4	19.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.6	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	66.2	100.0	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	54.8	83.5	\$
Patent applications total	470	2.4	¢
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.2	24.7	0
Scientific publications h index	681	52.4	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	9.9	66.7	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	8.2	58.6	<u> </u>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.6	81.2	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.8	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.4	\$
		70.2	0
		10.2	Ŷ
	5.0	66.0	<u>^</u>
	5.0	76.0	~
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	10.1	70.9	~
	10.1	70.0	~
	04.2	79.0	~
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	3.4	93.2	~ ·
Concil machility 1 7 (hard)	20.1	40.3	V ()
	5.2	70.1	<b>\$</b>
Access to the second section of T (1, 1)	0.0	40.0	
Access to transport and nousing 1-7 (Dest)	3.8	46.3	♦
Household financial security % adult pop.	7.0	93.0	
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.1	99.9	×
Individuals using the internet % pop.	95.2	93.6	<u> </u>
Access to sate drinking-water % pop.	96.0	95.2	\$
Hural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	-3.4	0.0	♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.4	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	32.2	32.2	
rechnology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	36.6	36.6	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.4	$\diamond$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.4	97.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	58	96.7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	64.7	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	93.8	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.2	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.0	25.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		42.4	<b>\$</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.4	55.9	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	<b>4.1</b>	51.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	39.9	39.9	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	11.5	23.1	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	13.7	13.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	47.3	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	292	79.5	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.6	16.8	♦
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	15.1	•
	0.1	10.1	Ť
	01		k
	31	1.1	Y A
	2.4	16.3	Ŷ
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	79.6	79.6	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	87.5	87.5	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	656	67.2	<u>ہ</u>
Resilience 0-100 (best)		63.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	23.2	53.6	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.0	0
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.2	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	12.0	24.0	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	3.0	23.8	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	40.6	74.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	29.8	70.2	b
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	23.6	76.4	0
Water recourses m <sup>3</sup> per canita/war	10 507	95.5	0
Food aupply concentration % above ten importer	26.7	62.2	× I
	30.7	03.3	Ý
Information supply concentration % share top importer	48.8	01.2	~
	5.0	00.7	Ŷ
		<b>6</b> 0 -	
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	83	83.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	73.8	30.9	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.1	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	11.0	18.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	85.9	85.9	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	36.0	64.0	$\diamond$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.5	95.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.0	50.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	67.1	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	77	77.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.5	80.6	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	28	96.6	\$

# Italy



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Italy

Indicator		Value		Score
👸 Innovati	veness 0-100 (best)		58.4	\$
Talent e	cosystem			
Availab	ility of talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.3	<b>\$</b>
Educat	ion attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.2	70.2	\$
Digital	and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.6	\$
Resourc	ces ecosystem			
Mobile	network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT ca	pital USD per capita	1,057	46.3	\$
Innova	tive provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0	4
Financia	al ecosystem			_
Long te	erm, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0	<b>\$</b>
Digital	payments % adult pop.	96.0	96.0	\$
Domes	tic credit to private sector % GDP	83.3	51.1	<b>\$</b>
Technol	ogy ecosystem			
Busine	ss culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.9	$\diamond$
State o	f cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.3	\$
Export	s of advanced services % GDP	2.9	16.0	\$
Mediur	n and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	42.9	65.4	\$
Patent	applications total	4,711	23.6	<b>\$</b>
Resear	ch and development expenditure % GDP	1.5	30.6	<b>♦</b>
Scienti	fic publications h index	1,275	98.1	\$
Knowle	edge-intensive employment %	8.8	58.9	\$
Tradem	narks applications per 1,000 pop.	7.4	53.0	<b>♦</b>
Institutio	onal ecosystem			
Regula	tory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.6	61.0	\$
Humar	capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.1	4
Policy	vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6	\$
	veness 0-100 (best)		66.8	\$
Talent e	cosystem			
Inclusio	on in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.8	\$
Univers	al health coverage 0-100 (best)	83.8	78.5	\$
Lack o	f social protection % pop	14.3	85.7	\$
Gende	r parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	70.1	60.1	Þ
Inequa	ity in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	10.1	79.9	\$
Income	e distribution % share bottom 50	16.6	33.2	٥
Social	mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.3	\$
Resourc	es ecosystem			
Access	to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.1	\$
House	nold financial security % adult pop.	11.0	89.0	\$
Healthy	diet unaffordability % pop.	1.5	98.5	\$
Individu	uals using the internet % pop.	74.9	66.5	\$
Access	to safe drinking-water % pop.	92.7	91.3	\$
Rural e	lectricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financia	al ecosystem			
Wealth	inequality % owned by bottom 50%	2.5	5.1	\$
Access	to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.8	<b>\$</b>
Access	to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	24.9	24.9	
Technol	ogy ecosystem			
Gende 0-100 (b	r parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	24.1	24.1	¢
Inclusio	on in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.7	\$
ICT co	st % GNI per capita	0.6	96.4	\$
Institutio	onal ecosystem			
Civil rig	hts 0-60 (high)	54	90.0	\$
Politica	I participation 0-1 (best)	0.8	75.9	\$
Inclusio	on in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	95.8	\$
Equal of	opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.8	\$
Budge	t pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.4	85.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		50.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.9	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	66.3	66.3	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	6.3	58.1	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	18.7	18.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	56.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	565	59.1	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	30.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	14.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	395	13.2	<b>\$</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	80.0	80.0	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	82.5	82.5	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	783	60.9	\$
		58.8	♦
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency, ratio 64+ to 15-64	37.9	24.3	•
Fill uppendies by biring famige labour 1.7 (heat)	57.5	£7.7	Ň
Investment in meldling 1.7 (best)	4.5	57.7	~
	4.4	57.1	Y
	3.0	05.1	r d
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	3.1	20.1	Y
	41.3	75.5	V
	7.6	00.4	^
Export product concentration 0-100 (nigh conc.)	7.6	92.4	×
Energy source diversification U-100 (high conc.)	21.0	79.0	×
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	3,200	29.1	<b>\$</b>
Food supply concentration % share top importer	12.7	87.3	
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	10.1	89.9	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.5	9
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	62	62.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	62.6	44.0	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.0	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	13.2	22.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	96.1	96.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	25.4	74.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	2.0	80.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.8	20.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.6	61.6	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.8	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	56	56.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.3	55.4	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	27	93.1	\$

### Jamaica

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















 BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force
 2

 It
 7

#### Jamaica

Indicator	Value		Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		36.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.6	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.6	57.8	¢
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	93	4.1	<b>\$</b>
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.2	Þ
Digital payments % adult pop.	50.0	50.0	♦
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	56.3	34.6	♦
Technology ecosystem			_
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.9	Ø
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.1	¢
Evonts of advanced senices % GDP	3.7	20.8	6
Medium and high teah % manufacturing up	10.0	20.0	
Detent applications, total	10.0	20.0	k V
	1	0.0	r L A
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	1.2	
Scientific publications hindex	129	9.9	♦
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.6	10.9	♦
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.4	2.7	<b></b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	54.0	<b>^</b>
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2	<
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.8	\$
Linclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.6	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7	¢
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	74.1	65.5	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	69.2	30.8	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	80.1	73.5	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	6.5	87.0	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.3	18.6	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.4	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.4	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	36.0	64.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	62.6	37.4	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	82.4	76.5	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Bural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.3	85	•
Access to financial services 1-7 (hest)	4.0	50.6	۰ ۲
Access to hank accounts and saving % adult pap	4.0	12 /	· ·
Technology accession	12.4	12.4	-
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	26.5	26.5	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.8	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	5.2	70.6	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	46	76 7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0F 0 6	60.0	Ň
Inclusion in public engage 0.1 (waret)	0.0	97.0	
Found opportunity in public sector 1-7 (boot)	4.0	54.0	Å
Budget olympic and the sector in the sector	4.2	75.0	Y
Duuget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	75.0	$\diamond$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		43.1	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.5	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.7	29.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	69.0	69.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	3.2	78.8	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	11.4	11.4	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	22.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year	459	67.0	¢
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	49.2	<b>\$</b>
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.7	38.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	50.5	50.5	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	55.6	55.6	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	205	89.7	\$
		44.5	0
		44.5	· ·
	10.0	70.5	•
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	10.2	79.5	×
Fill vacancies by niring toreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.9	<u>Ч</u>
Participation in reskining 1-7 (best)	4.3	04.2	Y
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.2	4.4	
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.7	13.8	<ul> <li></li> <li></li> </ul>
Health Workers per 10,000 pop.	5.5	10.0	♦
Resources ecosystem	10.0	50.0	
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	40.8	59.2	♦
Energy source diversification (-100 (high conc.)	36.0	64.0	P
Water resources m <sup>8</sup> per capita/year	3,959	36.0	<b>\$</b>
Food supply concentration % share top importer	43.9	56.1	<b></b>
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	45.5	54.5	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3	¢
Financial ecosystem			_
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	83.4	19.5	<b></b>
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.5	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	15.5	25.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			_
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	32.5	32.5	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	48.1	51.9	¢
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	4.2	58.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	31.3	Ŷ
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	54.5	<
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.2	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	44	44.0	¢
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	46.6	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

**2** / <u>2</u>

# Japan



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Japan

Indicator	Value		Score
V Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		66.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.3	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.6	79.9	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	93.2	93.2	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1.388	60.9	<
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best	4.5	59.0	0
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.2	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	96.0	96.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	192.8	100.0	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.4	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.2	<
Exports of advanced services % GDP	3.0	16.9	♦
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	56.9	86.8	♦
Patent applications total	67,223	100.0	\$
Research and development expenditure % GDP	3.3	65.5	<
Scientific publications hindex	1.251	96.2	<u>ہ</u>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	5.1	34.4	ø
Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.	1.9	13.7	•
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.4	77.6	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.7	79.1	<
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.9	♦
		68.7	
		00.7	Ý
lalent ecosystem		54.0	
	4.1	51.8	Ŷ
	83.5	78.0	×
Cander perity in labour force 0,100 (host)	7.5	92.5	~
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	75.9	67.9	9
Inequality in education 0-100 (righty unequal)	4.5	91.0	~
Income distribution % share bottom 50	16.8	33.6	9
	5.2	69.6	<
Resources ecosystem		74.0	
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.9	~
Housenold financial security % adult pop.	13.0	87.0	×
nearring are unanordability % pop.	2.0	98.0	¢
Access to safe driaking water % pop.	02.9	00 4	•
Aucess to sale unit King-Water to pop.	98.7	98.4	Ŷ
	100.0	100.0	
	4.0	0.5	
wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.5	♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (Dest)	5.1	68.0	♥
	32.4	32.4	
Genuer parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	13.8	13.8	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.1	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.5	91.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	56	93.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	56.5	0
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	95.5	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.3	83.3	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		52.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	88.4	88.4	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	8.8	41.3	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	8.5	8.5	♦
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	55.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	624	54.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	53.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.4	42.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green natents total	6 883	100.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	8.5	56.5	♦
Institutional ecosystem	0.0	00.0	
	60.0	6 93	•
	70.4	70.4	×
	0.170	70.4	×
Possil-luei subsidies OSD per capita	2,172	0.0	v
Resilience 0-100 (best)		66.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	51.2	0.0	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.2	¢
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	13.0	100.0	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	26.1	47.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	13.0	87.0	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	18.0	82.0	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	3,407	31.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	24.1	75.9	¢
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	21.0	79.0	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	6.6	93.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	77	77.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	46.3	63.1	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.6	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	12.9	21.4	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.8	97.8	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	42.2	57.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.3	97.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.5	62.5	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	70.6	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.9	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	73	73.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.6	81.6	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	26	89.7	\$

**2** / 2

Legend Score, economy Score, world average

# Jordan

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Jordan

Indicator	Value	Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		45.1
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.7
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.9	64.5
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.4
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.0	99.0
ICT capital USD per capita	9	0.4 🔷
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.1
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.5
Digital payments % adult pop.	36.0	36.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	83.1	51.0
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.3
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.1
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.3	7.1
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	24.2	36.9 🔷
Patent applications total	5	0.0 🔄
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.7	13.9
Scientific publications h index	242	18.6
Knowledge-intensive employment %	3.5	23.8
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.5	3.9 🔷 🔶
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	53.0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.1
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.0	65.9
A Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		53.0 🗇
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.2
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	64.9	53.2 🔷
Lack of social protection % pop	73.4	26.6
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	22.7	0.0
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	15.4	69.1 🔶
Income distribution % share bottom 50	14.3	28.6
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.2
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.9 ◇
Household financial security % adult pop.	49.0	51.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	7.1	92.9
Individuals using the internet % pop.	82.8	77.0
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	85.7	82.9
Rural electricity gap % urban	98.8	98.8
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.4	8.7
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	6.0	83.9 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \% \ {\rm adult \ pop.}$	2.2	2.2
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	22.4	22.4 🔷
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.5
ICT cost % GNI per capita	4.2	76.5 🔶
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	22	36.7 ♦
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.3	29.4
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	59.7 ♦
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.0	65.9
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.2	55.0 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		58.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.4	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (b	est) 5.0	66.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	100.0	100.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	3.3	77.7	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	11.0	11.0	♦
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	25.0	♦
Total water withdrawal m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year	109	93.3	\$
Total waste tons per canita/year	0.3	58.2	0
	0.0	00.2	Ť
	0.4	40.7	<u>^</u>
	0.4	49.7	×
		0.0	k
	1	0.0	M In
	4.2	28.0	Ŷ
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	68.2	68.2	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	72.2	72.2	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	201	90.0	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		55.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	6.0	88.0	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.1	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.7	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.0	2.0	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.5	11.8	◊
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	25.1	45.9	4
Resources ecosystem			
Export product conceptration 0-100 (high conc.)	24.4	75.6	0
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	28.8	71.2	1
	106	1.0	
	100	1.0	~
	10.0	70.4	M d
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	26.6	73.4	9
Intrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	36	36.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	63.1	43.4	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.8	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	50.1	83.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	71.0	71.0	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	73.0	27.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.9	31.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.2	54.2	<b>\$</b>
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	44.5	¢
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.1	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	47	47.0	¢
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	54.3	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	\$

# Kazakhstan

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Kazakhstan

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		34.6 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.7
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	69.1
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.6
Besources ecosystem	0.0	12.0
Mobile network coverage % pop	85.0	85.0
	205	
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.8	45.9
Financial ecosystem	0.0	
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0 ♦
Digital payments % adult pop.	78.0	78.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	25.6	15.7
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.5
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.7
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.8	42 0
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va	16.9	25.8
Patent annications total	5	0.0 b
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	26 0
Scientific publications biodex	154	11.0
Knowledge intensive employment %	134	na 0
	0.2	0.5 A
	0.3	2:5
Bogulatony quality 2.5/2.5 (bost)	0.1	51 0 h
Human capital in public pactor, 1,7 (bast)	0.1	31.0 P
Policy vision and stability 1.7 (host)	3.0	44.1
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.5	40.9
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		63.2
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.9 💠
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	80.3	73.8
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	84.9	79.8
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	3.2	93.7
Income distribution % share bottom 50	19.6	39.1 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.4
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.3 🔷
Household financial security % adult pop.	18.0	82.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	2.3	97.7
Individuals using the internet % pop.	90.9	87.9
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	89.3	87.3
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.6	9.1
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.1
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \%$ adult pop.	10.0	10.0
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 🗇
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.7 💠
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.4	92.3
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	18	30.0 ♦
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.3	25.6
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	74.2 🔶
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.7 💠
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.2	55.0 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		28.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.1	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.6	27.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	62.6	62.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	19.5	0.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	1.8	1.8	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	45.6	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	1,349	0.1	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	61.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	22.2	<b>\$</b>
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.1	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.7	51.1	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	42.1	42.1	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	55.7	55.7	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	2.602	0.0	\$
	2,002	40.4	
Resilience 0-100 (best)		49.1	<u>۹</u>
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	12.9	74.2	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.8	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	6.1	48.5	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	40.3	73.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	53.4	46.6	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	27.4	72.6	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	5,821	52.9	0
Food supply concentration % share top importer	52.9	47.1	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	57.1	42.9	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.6	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	58	58.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	60.3	46.7	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.8	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	3.0	4.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	93.2	93.2	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	51.0	49.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.4	16.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.6	39.3	<b>\$</b>
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	44.9	
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.7	<
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	36	36.0	<
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	40.3	♦
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	17	58.6	
		00.0	Ť

# Kazakhstan

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Kenya

Indicator	Value		Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		37.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	60.9	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.3	52.2	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	97.0	97.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	52	2.3	<b>♦</b>
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (be	est) 3.9	47.9	<b>\$</b>
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (bes	t) <b>3.7</b>	44.7	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	78.0	78.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	32.1	19.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.6	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0	¢
Exports of advanced services % GDP	3.0	16.8	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	13.1	20.0	\$
Patent applications total	3	0.0	¢
Research and development expenditure $\%{\rm GDP}$	0.7	13.8	¢
Scientific publications h index	334	25.7	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.2	8.1	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.5	<b>♦</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	41.0	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1	Þ
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.8	¢
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		42.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.5	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	53.3	37.8	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	92.8	7.2	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	86.6	82.1	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	22.9	54.2	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.0	26.0	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.3	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	50.0	50.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	74.0	26.0	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	28.8	5.0	<b>♦</b>
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	69.9	69.9	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.2	8.4	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.9	<b>\$</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	11.1	11.1	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	8.6	8.6	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.1	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	6.7	61.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	30	50.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	63.6	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	57.4	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.2	79.2	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		57.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.7	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.0	34.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	70.6	70.6	<b></b>
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	2.1	86.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	72.5	72.5	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	35.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	77	95.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	81.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	6.8	♦
Technology ecosystem	•••		
	0	0.0	6
	5.0	20.2	r A
	5.9	39.3	Y
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	58.4	58.4	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	65.0	65.0	Ŷ
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	60	97.0	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		48.6	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	4.8	90.3	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.7	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.7	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.3	2.6	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.4	11.2	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	2.3	4.1	♦
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	19.2	80.8	\$
Energy source diversification (0-100 (high conc.)	39.9	60.1	0
Water resources m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year	645	5.9	<b></b>
Food supply concentration % share too importer	20.6	70.4	۰ ۱
Commodity curphy concentration % share too importer	12.6	06 /	ľ
	4.7	61.0	
	4.7	01.0	Y
	00	00.0	-
Country creait rating 0-100 (best)	28	28.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	44.8	64.9	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
Bank system default risk z-score	23.2	38.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	81.7	81.7	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	38.2	61.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.3	27.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.8	45.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.1	28.2	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.2	¢
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	32	32.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	42.2	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	\$

# Korea, Republic of

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Korea, Republic of

Indicator	Value		Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		68.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.5	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.8	83.7	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best	5.2	70.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,167	51.2	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods a	nd services 1-7 (best) 5.3	72.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance	availability 1-7 (best) 4.3	55.1	<b>\$</b>
Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % G	DP 164.8	100.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7	(best) <b>4.1</b>	51.3	¢
State of cluster development 1-7 (besi	4.5	59.1	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	3.9	21.5	Þ
Medium and high tech % manufacturing	y.a. 63.8	97.3	\$
Patent applications total	22,938	100.0	<u> </u>
Research and development expendit	ure % GDP 4.8	95.9	<u> </u>
Scientific publications h index	879	67.6	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop	6.3	45.3	<u> </u>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.1	72.0	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (be	est) 3.9	48.5	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.8	\$
		70.4	
		70.4	Ť
Inclusion in workforce 1.7 (heat)	4.0	40.7	h
Liniversal health sources 0, 100 (heat)	4.0	49.7	M
Look of applied protection % pap	03.1	00.0	~
Cander perity in labour force 0,100 (h	74.7	82.9	~
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (b		00.3	Y
Inequality in education 0-100 (righly un	equal) 8.8	82.3	×
On sick as a billion % share bottom 50	21.1	42.1	
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0	<b>\$</b>
Resources ecosystem	<b></b> .		
Access to transport and housing 1-7	(best) 5.1	68.6	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
Household financial security % adult p	op. 14.0	86.0	<b>♦</b>
Healthy diet unattordability % pop.	1.5	98.5	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	97.6	96.8	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.3	99.1	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 5	1% 4.7	9.4	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.2	<u> </u>
Access to bank accounts and saving	% adult pop. <b>30.2</b>	30.2	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive 0-100 (best)	occupations n.a.	n.a.	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7	(best) <b>3.7</b>	44.2	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.9	95.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	50	83.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	59.7	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	91.0	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7	(best) 3.7	45.5	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.2	79.2	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		53.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	st) 4.2	53.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	82.6	82.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	12.7	15.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	3.6	3.6	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	51.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>9</sup> per capita/year	529	61.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/vear	0.4	44.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.4	45.3	0
	0.4	-10.0	•
	2 1 0 0	100.0	^
	3,199	100.0	~
Environmental technology trade % total trade	8.5	56.5	¢
institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	87.3	87.3	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	86.6	86.6	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	2,302	0.0	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		61.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	24.7	50.7	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.7	Þ
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.0	0
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.9	3.8	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	12.4	99.4	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	25.1	45.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	18.6	81.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	17.5	82.5	\$
Water resources m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year	1 347	12.2	0
Food supply concentration % share too importer	22.0	77.0	۰ ۲ ۸
	14.0	06.0	r
	14.0	05.1	Ŷ
	0.1	85.1	~
Financial ecosystem			_
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	86	86.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	56.3	51.4	Þ
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.0	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	10.2	17.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	98.5	98.5	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	44.1	56.0	¢
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	2.4	76.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.4	10.7	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.7	63.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	63	63.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.1	72.5	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	26	89.7	\$

# Kuwait

### Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators



















#### Kuwait

Indio	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		41.0	¢
	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.5	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.3	50.5	\$
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	36	1.6	<b>♦</b>
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services $$ 1-7 (best) $$	4.7	62.5	$\diamond$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability $$ 1-7 (best) $$	4.0	50.1	¢
	Digital payments % adult pop.	75.0	75.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	90.9	55.8	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 $\left(\text{best}\right)$	3.8	45.8	¢
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.2	٥
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	4.1	22.6	Þ
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	31.9	48.7	\$
	Patent applications total	5	0.0	Þ
	Research and development expenditure $\%{\rm GDP}$	0.2	3.7	\$
	Scientific publications h index	212	16.3	\$
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.4	9.7	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	53.4	¢
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.6	\$
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5	¢
å	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		52.6	¢
	Talent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.6	\$
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	77.8	70.4	\$
	Lack of social protection % pop	82.3	17.7	\$
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	56.8	42.4	\$
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	22.1	55.8	\$
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	11.8	23.5	<b>\$</b>
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.6	¢
	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.4	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	$\diamond$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	99.7	99.6	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
	Financial ecosystem			
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	1.4	2.8	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.7	\$
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	13.7	13.7	
	Technology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.8	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.8	95.5	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	23	38.3	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.2	17.9	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	68.0	¢
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.5	\$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		29.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.9	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	t) 3.2	36.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	100.0	100.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	30.6	0.0	<b>\$</b>
Renewable energy consumption % total	0.1	0.1	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	44.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	297	79.2	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.6	18.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	2	0.1	<u> ۵</u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	2.9	19.5	•
Institutional ecosystem	2.5		-
Energy officiency regulation 0-100 (best)	41 1	11 1	
	97.0	97.0	•
	£ 670	27.0	~
Possil-luei subsidies OSD per capita	5,679	0.0	~
Resilience 0-100 (best)		51.8	Ŷ
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	6.6	86.7	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.3	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.0	16.3	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	22.9	41.8	Þ
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	27.6	72.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	49.5	50.5	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	92	0.8	<b>♦</b>
Food supply concentration % share top importer	11.1	88.9	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	13.2	86.8	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.9	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	81	81.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	82.3	20.8	<b>♦</b>
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	60.8	♦
Bank system default risk z-score	16.6	27.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	75.0	75.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importan	64.9	35.1	\$
Institutional ecosystem	55		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	79	28.0	♦
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.5	37.5	0
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (host)	1.3	56.0	
	0.0	47.6	M k
	3.9	47.0	Y L
	42	42.0	M
	0.3	55.2	9
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	20	69.0	\$

**2** / <u>2</u>

# Kyrgyzstan

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Kyrgyzstan

ator	Value		Score
novativeness 0-100 (best)		32.0	\$
alent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.5	78.9	♦
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.3	\$
esources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	85.0	85.0	¢
ICT capital USD per capita	48	2.1	♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0	>
inancial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.4	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	39.0	39.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	28.3	17.4	♦
echnology ecosystem			-
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.6	44.0	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.2	♦
Exports of advanced services % GDP	2.5	14.2	♦
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	2.2	3.4	 
Patent applications total	0	0.0	þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	1.8	
Scientific publications h index	116	8.9	. ♦
Knowledge-intensive employment %	3.4	22.7	→
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.5	♦
nstitutional ecosystem			
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	38.4	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.3	
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.7	♦
	5.0	52.1	
		55.1	Y
alent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.2	Ŷ
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	68.5	58.1	Ŷ
Lack of social protection % pop	58.3	41.7	♦
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	67.3	56.4	¢
	3.4	93.3	\$
Consider a stribution % share bottom 50	16.0	32.1	Ŷ
	4.4	55.9	Þ
esources ecosystem	<i>c</i> -		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.2	<b>♦</b>
Household financial security % adult pop.	16.0	84.0	\$
Healthy diet unatfordability % pop.	58.2	41.8	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	77.9	70.6	\$
Access to sate drinking-water % pop.	76.5	71.9	9
Hurai electricity gap % urban	99.8	99.8	
Inancial ecosystem			
wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.9	9.9	♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.6	<u> </u>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	3.4	3.4	I
echnology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	22.6	22.6	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.4	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.8	84.3	0
nstitutional ecosystem	2.0	54.0	Ť
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	23	38.3	0
Political participation 0-1 (hest)	0.4	41 3	×
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	55.2	× o
	0.4	50.2	×
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (hest)	4.0		0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		44.2	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.8	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	73.9	73.9	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions	2.1	70.5	^
tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	5.1	79.5	v
Renewable energy consumption % total	30.0	30.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	52.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	1,194	11.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	74.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.3	21.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	27.9	27.9	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	34.0	34.0	♦
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	377	81.1	\$
		41.7	
		41.7	Ý
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	7.4	85.1	
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.3	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4	<b></b>
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.2	0.4	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	4.4	35.3	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	21.7	39.6	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	46.2	53.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	20.3	79.7	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	3,697	33.6	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	35.6	64.4	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	62.2	37.8	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	27	27.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	49.6	59.3	0
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.8	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	14.6	24.4	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	49.6	49.6	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	76.3	23.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.2	18.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	30.0	
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	41.5	♦
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.1	
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (hest)	27	27.0	♦
Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1 1	28.5	
Environmental tractice (0.29 /host)	17	59.6	×
	17	30.0	Ŷ
## Lao PDR

### Future of Growth profile



### **Contextual Indicators**











Green bonds, % GDP n.a.







### Lao PDR

Indicator	Value	Score
Contractiveness 0-100 (best)		32.3 🔷 🛇
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.7 🗢
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.9	43.2
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.5
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	52.0	52.0 ♦
ICT capital USD per capita	n.a.	n.a. 🗇
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best	4.6	59.3 🔷
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.6
Digital payments % adult pop.	21.0	21.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	20.9	12.8
Technology ecosystem		_
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.2 🔷
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.1 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.3	1.8
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va.	3.8	5.8 ×
Patent applications total	0.0	0.0 b
Research and development expanditure % GDP	0.0	
Scientific publications hinder	112	87 0
Knowledge intensive employment %	0.6	8.7 V
	0.0	4.0
Inademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.4   🗸
	0.0	
Luman appliel in public sector (1.7 (bast)	-0.9	52.2 V
Policy vision and stability 1.7 (best)	5.1	68.2 V
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (Dest)	4.5	58.2 🗸
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		43.1
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.9 🔷
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	51.8	35.8
Lack of social protection % pop	87.9	12.1
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	88.2	84.2
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	31.3	37.4
Income distribution % share bottom 50	14.3	28.5
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.5
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.9	49.1 🔷
Household financial security % adult pop.	45.0	55.0 ♦
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	74.0	26.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.	62.0	49.3
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	17.9	1.9 👌 🔶
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.5	9.1 🔷 🔶
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.2 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	8.7	8.7
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.6 ♦
ICT cost % GNI per capita	9.0	48.9
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	11	18.3
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.4	38.7 🔷 🔶
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	57.4
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.9 💠
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.8	43.8

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		51.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.2	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	88.2	88.2	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	9.1	39.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	50.0	50.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.4	69.2	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>a</sup> per capita/year	1,025	24.4	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	92.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	3.1	100.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.2	21.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	14.3	14.3	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	31.7	31.7	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	272	86.4	\$
		42.3	<b></b>
		-12.0	
	6.0	06.0	<u>^</u>
Cid-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	0.9	80.3	× I
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.3	P
Preticipation in reskining 1-7 (best)	4.7	01.4	M M
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	4.4	8.8	P
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.5	12.0	<b>○</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	3.3	6.0	\$
Resources ecosystem		07.4	
Export product concentration 0-100 (nigh conc.)	32.9	67.1	
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	83.7	16.3	×
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	46,242	100.0	¢
Food supply concentration % share top importer	78.6	21.4	♦
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	80.9	19.1	
Financial ecosystem	4.4	56.4	Ŷ
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	15	15.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	63.1	43.4	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.7	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	19.5	32.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	20.3	20.3	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	50.3	49.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.9	11.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.5	62.5	<b>\$</b>
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.7	64.5	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.2	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	31	31.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.2	♦
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	20	69.0	♦
	20	00.0	

## Latvia



### **Contextual Indicators**













2





t BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force



### Latvia

Indicator	Value		Score	Indica
O Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		43.8	Ŷ	<b>S</b> :
Talent ecosystem				т
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.2	\$	
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.2	70.1	\$	
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.3	Þ	F
Resources ecosystem				
Mobile network coverage % pop.	95.0	95.0	\$	
ICT capital USD per capita	395	17.3	\$	
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.5	\$	
Financial ecosystem				
Long term, venture and SME finance availability $$ 1-7 $\left( \text{best} \right)$	3.3	38.0	\$	
Digital payments % adult pop.	95.0	95.0	\$	
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	34.4	21.1	\$	F
Technology ecosystem				
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.5	\$	Т
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5	\$	
Exports of advanced services % GDP	9.2	50.9	<b>\$</b>	
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	21.5	32.7	\$	li
Patent applications total	19	0.1	¢	
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.7	13.8	¢	
Scientific publications h index	219	16.9	\$	
Knowledge-intensive employment %	8.3	55.7	\$	
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	6.3	45.2	<b>♦</b>	Т
Institutional ecosystem				
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.2	74.4	\$	
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.0	\$	
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.7	28.3	\$	
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		69.3	\$	
Talent ecosystem				
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.1	\$	F
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	74.6	66.2	\$	
Lack of social protection % pop	3.9	96.1	\$	
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	81.9	75.9	\$	
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.2	95.5	\$	
Income distribution % share bottom 50	18.6	37.3	\$	
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.0	♦	
Resources ecosystem				F
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.8	\$	
Household financial security % adult pop.	15.0	85.0	♦	
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	1.5	98.5	\$	
Individuals using the internet % pop.	91.2	88.2	♦	
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	97.1	96.6	\$	Т
Bural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0		
Financial ecosystem				
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.9	11.9	♦	h
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.8	<b>\$</b>	
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	21.9	21.9		
Technology ecosystem	_1.0			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations				
0-100 (best)	48.2	48.2	$\diamond$	
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4	Þ	
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.0	94.4	\$	
Institutional ecosystem				
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	51	85.0	\$	
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	66.0	\$	
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	96.1	\$	
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.5	Þ	
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.2	80.0	\$	

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		46.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.8	45.9	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	st) 3.1	35.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	85.6	85.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions	7.8	48.0	0
tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	7.0	40.0	÷
Renewable energy consumption % total	43.8	43.8	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	62.8	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	91	94.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	38.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	7.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	3	0.1	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.3	28.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	618	69.1	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		59.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	34.9	30.2	♦
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour, 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.8	0
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7	
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop	7.6	15.2	d
Hospital bode per 1,000 pen	5.5	12.0	
Hoalth workers per 10 000 per	33.5	61.0	
Pageuroop oppyretem	00.0	01.0	v
	0.4	01.0	^
	0.4	91.0	~
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	20.3	79.7	
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	18,198	100.0	<u>ې</u>
Food supply concentration % share top importer	23.1	76.9	Ŷ
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	32.8	67.2	Þ
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	73	73.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	74.6	29.9	<b>♦</b>
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.5	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	7.1	11.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.3	97.3	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	15.3	84.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	1.8	82.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.7	42.9	$\diamond$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.7	63.8	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.9	32.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	59	59.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	69.6	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	\$

**2** / <u>2</u>

## Lesotho

Future of Growth profile

#### 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 2,642 -1% 0.3% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 2,931 4.1% 0% Pillar Score 0 100 ΰ Innovativeness 29.7 Inclusiveness 33.7 $\diamond$ Sustainability 48.0 $\diamond$ Resilience 30.0 Score, world average

### Contextual Indicators















### Lesotho

ndicator	Value	Score
	Tuluo -	29.7
	3.5	41 7
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1 7	37.8
Digital and technology telept 1.7 (best)	1.7	37.8
	3.4	39.2
	95.0	95.0
	05.0	85.0
Innevetive previous of basic goods and convises 1.7 (boot)	11.d.	51.4
	4.1	51.4 P
	0.0	
Digital neumante 2/ stull and	2.8	30.0
Digital payments % adult pop.	59.0	59.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	20.0	12.3
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.1 ♦
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.0	34.0
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.3	1.6 🛛 🔶
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Patent applications total	0	0.0  >
Research and development expenditure $\%{\rm GDP}$	0.1	1.0 🛛 🛇
Scientific publications h index	50	3.9 🔷
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.3	9.0 🔷 🔶
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.0	0.3 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.7	35.2
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.9
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.2 ♦
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		33.7 🛛 🕹
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	2.2	19.9
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	53.2	37.7
Lack of social protection % pop	90.8	9.2 >
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	72.9	63.9
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	19.6	60.9
Income distribution % share bottom 50	11.3	22.6 ♦
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.2
Besources ecosystem	0.12	0112
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	44	57.3
	99.0	12.0
Hoalthy diat upoffordability % age	00.0	12.0
Individuals using the interpet % and	01.9	20.6
	40.0	14.2
Dural electricity con 2	20.2	14.0 0
	40.8	40.0
	0.0	77
vvealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.8	<i>1.1</i>
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.9	05.4
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	4.6	4.6
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	2.2	19.4 🔷 👌
ICT cost % GNI per capita	17.6	0.2
Institutional ecosystem		1 •
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	36	60.0 b
	0.6	56.4
	0.6	50.4 Y
Equal opportunity in public space U-1 (Worst)	0.4	00.3
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	1.6	9.5 ♦
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.7	66.7 🔷

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		48.0	4
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	57.5	57.5	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	2.9	80.7	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	32.3	32.3	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	27.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	21	99.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.0	94.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
	0	0.0	0
	21	14.0	r 0
	2.1	14.0	Ť
		10 <b>-</b>	^
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	<b>V</b>
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	<u> </u>
Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	29	98.5	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		30.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	6.8	86.4	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.8	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.2	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.3	4.6	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.3	10.4	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	4.5	8.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	37.6	62.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	1,476	13.4	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	98.0	2.0	♦
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	94.5	5.5	. ♦
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.5	♦
Financial ecosystem			-
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	30	30.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	100.0	0.0	0
Financial system resilience 1-7 (hert)	3.6	43.2	6
Bank system default risk zerom	16.0	28.0	
	10.9	20.2	Ť
Outpersecurity index 0.100 (bost)	0.1	0.1	
	9.1	10.0	
Institutional acceptation	87.0	13.0	× ·
	4.0	E4 0	
	4.9	51.0	Ŷ
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0	Ŷ
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.6	Þ
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	37	37.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	41.8	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	19	65.5	\$

# Lithuania

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















### Lithuania

Indicator	Value		Score
Value of the second sec		53.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.6	Þ
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.3	73.3	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.1	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,024	44.9	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services $\ensuremath{^{1-7}}$ (best)	5.1	67.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	91.0	91.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	37.6	23.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.1	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.1	50.9	¢
Exports of advanced services % GDP	8.8	48.8	<b>\$</b>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	29.3	44.6	\$
Patent applications total	34	0.2	þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.1	23.0	4
Scientific publications h index	287	22.1	♦
Knowledge-intensive employment %	7.5	50.2	\$
Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.	10.1	72.0	♦
Boulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	13	75.6	0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (bast)	1.3	55.0	
Policy vision and stability 1.7 (bast)	4.5	51.0	M
	4.1	51.9	Y
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		73.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.2	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	75.3	67.1	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	86.9	82.5	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	3.6	92.9	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	7.6	15.2	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.6	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	11.0	89.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.7	99.3	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	86.9	82.6	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	95.0	94.0	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.9	9.9	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.0	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	23.9	23.9	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	37.2	37.2	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.2	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.4	98.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	51	85.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	70.0	<
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	96.3	0
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (hest)	4.8	63.4	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.8	95.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		47.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) <b>3.8</b>	46.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	65.6	65.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	8.8	41.3	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	31.7	31.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	64.1	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	92	94.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	34.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.4	48.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	2	0.1	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	6.8	45.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	. ♦
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	906	54.7	<b>♦</b>
		60.0	
		03.2	V
Talent ecosystem			_
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	32.6	34.9	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.2	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	8.3	16.6	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	6.4	51.4	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	49.5	90.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	10.9	89.1	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	15.7	84.3	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	8,769	79.7	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	19.1	80.9	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	14.9	85.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	76	76.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	98.7	1.5	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.6	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	5.1	8.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.9	97.9	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	20.5	79.5	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	1.2	88.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.0	50.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	66.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	62	62.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.1	72.2	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	\$

## Luxembourg

### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators















Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 8Mt



### Luxembourg

Indicator	Value		Score	Indicat
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		65.6	\$	SI SI
Talent ecosystem				Tal
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.7	\$	Т
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.6	80.4	\$	В
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.9	¢	Re
Resources ecosystem				B
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$	А
ICT capital USD per capita	3,167	100.0	\$	to
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.4	\$	F
Financial ecosystem				A
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.6	\$	Т
Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0	\$	Т
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	105.8	64.9	\$	Fir
Technology ecosystem				Ir
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.3	\$	Teo
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.0	\$	G
Exports of advanced services % GDP	133.2	100.0	\$	E
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	21.3	32.5	\$	Ins
Patent applications total	86	0.4	Þ	E
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.1	22.4	•	F
Scientific publications bindex	272	20.9	♦	F
Knowledge-intensive employment %	10.9	73.0	<u>ہ</u>	K Re
Trademarks applications per 1 000 pop	47.2	100.0	0	Tal
	-11.2	100.0	·	C
Begulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	19	88.4	0	F
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (hest)	4.3	55 1		Ir
Policy vision and stability 1.7 (bost)	5.7	79.3	Ň	P
	5.7	70.0	Ŷ	
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		75.2	\$	
Talent ecosystem				Be
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.6	\$	F
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	83.1	77.5	\$	F
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$	v
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	89.1	85.5	\$	F
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	4.7	90.6	\$	
Income distribution % share bottom 50	19.0	37.9	<b>\$</b>	lr
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.4	\$	Fir
Resources ecosystem				
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.6	\$	E
Household financial security % adult pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$	-
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.0	100.0	\$	
Individuals using the internet % pop.	98.7	98.2	\$	To
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.5	99.4	\$	Tec
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0		
Financial ecosystem				
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.3	8.7	\$	Ins
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.8	80.4	\$	5
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	31.3	31.3		5
Technology ecosystem				P
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	21.8	21.8	\$	G
				C
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.1	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>	F
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.2	99.0	\$	E
Institutional ecosystem				
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	59	98.3	\$	
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	58.7	<	
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	94.2	\$	
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.8	\$	
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.5	87.5	\$	

Indi	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		31.2	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.2	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.0	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	51.3	51.3	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	14.6	2.4	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	20.8	20.8	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	42.2	\$
	Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	80	95.5	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.8	0.0	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	2.5	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	9	0.3	٥
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	6.4	42.6	♦
	Institutional ecosystem	3.4		
		no	no	\$
		n.a.	n.a.	~
		n.a.	11.d.	×
	Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	5,556	0.0	♦
	Resilience 0-100 (best)		72.6	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	21.7	56.6	\$
	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.4	\$
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.6	\$
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	18.8	37.6	<b>♦</b>
	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	4.3	34.1	$\diamond$
	Health workers per 10,000 pop.	29.9	54.5	$\diamond$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	11.7	88.3	\$
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	27.9	72.1	\$
	Water resources m³ per capita/year	5,700	51.8	\$
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	31.8	68.2	\$
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	41.6	58.4	\$
	Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.8	79.4	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	100	100.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	43.3	66.8	\$
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.1	\$
	Bank system default risk z-score	51.7	86.1	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.4	97.4	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	18.8	81.2	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.3	97.0	\$
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.8	68.8	♦
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	74 1	0
	Government adaptation 1-7 (bost)	53	71.0	0
		5.5	77.0	~
	Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (hest)	1 0	85.7	~
		1.0	00.7	× 1
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (dest)	27	93.1	\$

# Malawi

Future of Growth profile

#### -0.2% GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 1,363 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 3.2% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 1,411 4.4% -4.4% Pillar Score 0 100 ♦ ΰ Innovativeness 33.7 $\diamond$ Inclusiveness 34.9 $\diamond$ Sustainability 56.9 ♦ Resilience 43.7 Score, world average

**Contextual Indicators** 

















 BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force
 0

 Mt
 7

 0t
 0

 2000
 2023

### Malawi

Indicator	Value	Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		33.7 🔷 🔶
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.4
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.0	45.3
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.8
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	70.2	70.2
ICT capital USD per capita	10	0.4 🔷
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.9
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.1 ♦
Digital payments % adult pop.	40.0	40.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	10.5	6.4
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.5
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.2
Exports of advanced services % GDP	2.0	11.3
Madium and high tooh % manufacturing up	11.0	17.3
Patent applications total	0	0.0 k
	0	0.0 P
Research and development expenditure % GDP	n.a.	n.a. 🗸
Scientific publications hindex	180	13.9
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.0	0.2
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.8	34.2
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.7 🔶
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2 🔷
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		34.9
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.0
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	48.3	31.0
Lack of social protection % pop	78.7	21.3
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	85.5	80.6
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	28.0	44.0
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.9	27.9
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.3 >
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.7
Household financial security % adult pop.	82.0	18.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	95.9	4.1
Individuals using the internet % pop.	24.4	0.0
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	17.8	1.8
Rural electricity gap % urban	10.3	10.3
Financial ecosystem	10.0	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	0.4	0.8
	2.0	45.9
	3.0	3.6
	0.0	0.0
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.9
ICT cost % GNI per capita	16.4	6.8
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	37	61.7
Political participation 0.1 (port)	0.6	57.3 ×
	0.0	40.7 Y
Found opportunity in public space u-1 (WORS)	0.0	+0.1 V
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.7	01.2 V
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.2	/9.2 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		56.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (b	est) <b>3.3</b>	39.1	<b>\$</b>
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	67.2	67.2	<b>\$</b>
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	1.1	92.6	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	75.2	75.2	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	39.0	<b>\$</b>
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	73	96.0	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	89.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	5.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	0
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.4	29.0	r 0
	+	20.0	
	27.5	27.6	
	37.5	70.0	Ŷ
Facil fact activities UCD	79.3	79.3	•
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	9	99.5	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		43.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	4.8	90.5	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.5	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.8	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.7	1.4	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.3	10.4	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	0.5	0.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	41.4	58.6	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	852	7.7	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	23.7	76.3	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	
Bank concentration % total assets	100.0	0.0	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	14.5	24.2	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	36.8	36.8	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	37.4	62.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.5	25.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (po polariz )	2.6	64.3	♦
Political stability -2 5/+2 5 (hest)	_0.1	47 8	
Government adaptation 1-7 (boot)	-0.1	45.0	r
	0.1	2/ 0	r A
	0.0	04.U	×
Environmental tractice of 00 //	-0.2	40.2	×
Environmental treaties U-29 (dest)	22	75.9	P

## Malaysia

### Future of Growth profile GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 30,292 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 2.4% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 30,292 3.9% 0% Pillar Score 0 52.3 \$ Innovativeness **\$** Inclusiveness 61.7

41.5

63.6

Score, world average

#### **Contextual Indicators**

Sustainability

Resilience

ΰ







 $\diamond$ 

 $\diamond$ 













4%

6.8%

### Malaysia

Indicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		52.3
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	68.4
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.0
Besources ecosystem	-1.0	1
Mobile network coverage % pop	96.9	96.9
	524	23.0
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.2
Financial ecosystem	0.0	
Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.0
Digital payments % adult pop.	79.0	79.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	134.0	82.2
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.9
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.0
Exports of advanced services % GDP	3.6	19.8 🛇
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va.	43.3	66.0
Patent applications total	183	0.9
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.0	19.0
Scientific publications hindex	466	35.9
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Trademarks applications, per 1,000 pop.	0.7	5.2 🛇
	0.1	0.2
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.7	64.4
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.7
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.0	64.3
	4.0	61.7
		01. <i>1</i> Y
laient ecosystem	4.0	
	4.3	55.8 Y
	70.0	07.0
	12.1	27.3
leaguality in advantian of 100 (bish warmen)	0.00	56.2 V
Inequality in education 0-100 (ngniy unequal)	12.1	75.9 V
	13.8	21.1
	5.3	71.7 \
Assess to transport and bausing 1.7 (basi)	4.0	64.0
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.9	74.0
Housenoid financial security % adult pop.	26.0	74.0
Healthy diet unanordability % pop.	2.5	97.5 \$
	90.0	95.7 🗸
Rucess to sale utilikilig-water % pop.	93.9	<i>32.0</i> ♀
	100.0	100.0
	4.5	
	4.5	9.1
Access to linancial services 1-7 (dest)	4.7	02.4 🗸
	23.9	20.3
Conder parity in knowledge intensive accurations		
0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.8 💠
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.3	92.8
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	31	51.7
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	48.7 💠
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	65.8
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.7 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.2	55.0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		41.5	<b>\$</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.7	<b>\$</b>
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	st) <b>4.3</b>	54.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	77.9	77.9	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	13.2	12.3	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	5.8	5.8	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	63.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	172	88.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	40.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	21.9	¢
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	12	0.4	<u> ٥</u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	8.1	53.7	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	63.4	63.4	$\diamond$
Benewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	49.4	49.4	♦
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per canita	2 0.38	0.0	×
	2,000	0.0	
Resilience 0-100 (dest)		03.0	V
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	10.7	78.5	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.0	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.4	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	<u> </u>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.9	15.0	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	22.3	40.7	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	22.1	77.9	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	24.9	75.1	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	17,834	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	12.7	87.3	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	68	68.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	53.0	55.3	¢
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.7	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	20.7	34.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	98.1	98.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	23.9	76.1	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.5	35.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	31.3	¢
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	52.8	0
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.8	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	47	47.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.6	61.2	$\diamond$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

## Economy Mali



Score, world average

#### Contextual Indicators















### Mali

Indi	cator	Value	Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		31.5
	Talent ecosystem		
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.5 🔷
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.4	30.7
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.4
	Resources ecosystem		
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	53.0	53.0
	ICT capital USD per capita	8	0.3 🔷 🔶
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services $$ 1-7 $\left( \text{best} \right)$	4.2	53.0
	Financial ecosystem		
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.2
	Digital payments % adult pop.	38.0	38.0
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	26.0	15.9 🔷 🔶
	Technology ecosystem		
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1 🔶
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.0 >
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.7	9.4 🔷 🛇
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	n.a.	n.a. 🗇
	Patent applications total	0	0.0 👂
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	3.5 🔷
	Scientific publications h index	131	10.1 💧 👌
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.7   \$
	Institutional ecosystem		
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.6
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.2 ◊
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7 9
<u>A</u>	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		32.6
	Talent ecosystem		
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.7 🛇
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	41.3	21.7
	Lack of social protection % pop	90.7	9.3 ◊
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	62.5	50.1 0
		43.9	12.3
	Concise matchility 1 7 (front)	14.8	29.5 Y
		4.0	59.0 Y
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.3
	Household financial security % adult pon	70.0	30.0
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	72.0	28.0
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	34.5	12.7
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
	Rural electricity gap % urban	18.8	18.9
	Financial ecosystem		
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.9	9.7
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.5 🗇
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	5.8	5.8
	Technology ecosystem		
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.7 🔷
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	17.6	0.0 💧 🔶
	Institutional ecosystem		
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	21	35.0
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	50.0 🔶
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.6	37.4
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.6 🔶
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	75.0

Score

Value

Sustainability 0-100 (best)		51.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.2	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	86.5	86.5	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	2.0	86.7	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	63.8	63.8	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	43.4	¢
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	264	81.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	83.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	6
	3.6	23.7	r 0
	0.0	20.1	
	01.0	01.0	^
Energy emiciency regulation 0-100 (best)	21.9	21.9	×
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	37.9	37.9	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	33	98.4	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		35.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	4.7	90.6	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.9	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.8	¢
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.8	1.6	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.8	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	1.2	2.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	84.6	15.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	5,835	53.0	0
Food supply concentration % share top importer	17.8	82.2	0
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	44.6	55.4	\$
Infrastructure quality, 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.7	0
	0.0	12.1	·
	15	15.0	
Paper concentration % total secto	70.6	20.0	
	72.0	32.2	~
	3.5	41.3	Y
Bank system default risk z-score	12.8	21.4	Ŷ
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	10.1	10.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	62.7	37.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			_
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.6	14.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	30.0	¢
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-2.4	3.0	<b>\$</b>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.1	0
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	28	28.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.9	32.0	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	22	75.9	¢

Indicator

# Malta



### **Contextual Indicators**



















### Malta

Indi	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		58.0	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.6	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.2	70.3	\$
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.0	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	2,333	100.0	\$
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.5	4
	Digital payments % adult pop.	91.0	91.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	82.1	50.4	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.4	4
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.8	¢
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	107.9	100.0	\$
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	31.5	48.0	\$
	Patent applications total	20	0.1	þ
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.7	13.3	\$
	Scientific publications hindex	179	13.8	<b>♦</b>
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	8.9	59.7	<b>♦</b>
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	50.6	100.0	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	66.2	\$
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.8	\$
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.0	\$
à	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		69.8	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.9	\$
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	85.2	80.3	\$
	Lack of social protection % pop	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	78.9	71.9	\$
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	5.2	89.6	\$
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	19.8	39.6	\$
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.5	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.8	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	17.0	83.0	\$
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.8	99.2	\$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	87.5	83.3	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.8	99.7	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
	Financial ecosystem			
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	10.4	20.7	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.0	<b>\$</b>
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	23.3	23.3	
	Technology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	24.0	24.0	\$
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.8	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.5	96.9	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	54	90.0	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	66.5	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	90.8	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.4	<b>\$</b>
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.5	87.5	\$

Indio	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		36.4	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.7	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature $$ 1-7 $\left< \text{best} \right>$	3.3	38.4	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	68.4	68.4	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	3.6	75.7	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	9.2	9.2	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	28.3	\$
	Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	143	90.7	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.7	3.5	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.0	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	2	0.1	¢
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.6	24.3	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	819	59.0	\$
<b>(</b> (-	Resilience 0-100 (best)		56.9	\$
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	28.2	43.5	♦
	Fill vacancies by biring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.1	0
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0	6
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop	12.4	24.8	0
	Hospital beds per 1.000 pop	4.5	35.9	0
	Health workers per 10.000 pop.	54.9	100.0	♦
	Resources ecosystem			
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	27.9	72.1	Ŷ
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	32.5	67.5	\$
	Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	145	1.3	◇
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	31.8	68.2	<b>♦</b>
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	18.8	81.2	0
	Infrastructure quality, 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.6	6
	Financial ecosystem		0.10	
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	75	75.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	89.4	12.4	•
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.8	۰ ۱
	Bank system default risk z-score	18.4	30.7	♦
	Technology ecosystem			
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	83 7	83.7	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	22.6	77.4	0
	Institutional ecosystem	-2.0	+	· ·
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	20	71.0	0
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.5	12.5	•
	Political stability -2.5/22.5 (heet)	1.0	60.5	· ·
	Covernment adaptation 1-7 (bost)	1.0	54.0	ð
		4.2	54.0	Y
	Bulle of law -2.5/-2.5 (booth	10	67.9	M A
		0.9	07.3	~
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	26	89.7	\$

## Mauritius

Future of Growth profile

#### 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 23,975 0.8% 2.3% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 23,975 4.3% 5.1% 0% -4.3% **Score** 0 Pillar ΰ Innovativeness 42.2 Inclusiveness 55.9 $\diamond$ Sustainability 37.9 $\diamond$ Resilience 56.7 Score, world average

### Contextual Indicators



















### Mauritius

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		42.2
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.2 ♦
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.6	58.5
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.2
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.0	99.0
ICT capital USD per capita	113	4.9 ♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.4	55.9
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.9
Digital payments % adult pop.	80.0	80.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	95.9	58.8 ♦
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.6
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.2
Exports of advanced services % GDP	6.8	37.5
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va	5.3	81
Patent anolications total	J.J Q	0.0 b
	0.4	7.2
	110	
Knowledge intensive employment %	110	9.1 V
Trademarka applications par 1,000 pap	4.0	10.1
	2.1	19.1 P
	1.0	72.4
Human capital in public pactor, 1,7 (bast)	1.2	10.0
	3.5	40.9
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (Dest)	4.2	53.7 V
linclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.9
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.3 🔶
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	65.7	54.2 💠
Lack of social protection % pop	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	62.7	50.3
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	21.9	56.2 ♦
Income distribution % share bottom 50	14.8	29.6 💠
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.8
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.3
Household financial security % adult pop.	33.0	67.0 🔶
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	14.0	86.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.	67.6	56.8 ◊
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Rural electricity gap % urban	99.4	99.4
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.5	8.9 ♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.4
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \%$ adult pop.	14.9	14.9
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	34.3	34.3 🔷
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.4
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.6	91.1
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	50	83.3
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	58.5 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	74.0 🔷
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.4
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.5	37.5

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		37.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.5	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	50.5	50.5	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	4.5	70.1	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	9.4	9.4	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	20.0	♦
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	471	66.1	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	51.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	5.1	
	0.0	0.1	·
	1	0.0	6
	37	24.3	r 0
	5.7	24.0	v
			~
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	<b>♦</b>
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	534	73.3	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		56.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	18.0	63.9	þ
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.5	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.7	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.3	2.6	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	3.4	27.2	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	26.6	48.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	15.6	84.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	33.7	66.3	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	2,175	19.8	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	10.2	89.8	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	17.2	82.8	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	55	55.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	59.1	48.1	•
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5 1	68.1	0
Bank evetam default rick zerozo	10.0	18.2	
	10.9	10.3	- V
	06.0	06.0	
	90.9	90.9	
Institutional access at an	54.7	45.3	Ŷ
	~ ~ ~		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	2.3	(1.0	¢
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	29.2	P
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	67.1	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.4	Ŷ
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	50	50.0	4
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	67.5	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	\$

## Mexico

#### Future of Growth profile GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 20,402 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change -0.3% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 1.4% 20,670 3.9% 0% 2000 Pillar Score 0 ΰ Innovativeness 37.9 Inclusiveness 51.5 ♦ Sustainability 46.7 \$ Resilience 46.0 Score, world average

Contextual Indicators



















2000

### Mexico

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		37.9 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.2
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.8	61.7
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.1
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	95.3	95.3 🔷
ICT capital USD per capita	192	8.4 🛇
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.9 🛇
Digital payments % adult pop.	44.0	44.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	38.3	23.5
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.6
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.5 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.4	2.1 🔷
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	45.6	69.5
Patent applications total	215	1.1 🖗
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	5.9 🔷
Scientific publications h index	577	44.4
Knowledge-intensive employment %	4.0	26.6
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.2	8.5 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		-
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.4 🔷
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.7 🔷 🛇
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.6	26.2
		51.5
Talant accountam		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	37	44.7
Liniversal health coverage 0-100 (hest)	74.5	66.1
Lack of social protection % non	34.3	65.7
Gender parity in Jahour force 0-100 (best)	59.0	45.4
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	13.5	73.0
Income distribution % share bottom 50	6.2	12.4
Social mobility 1-7 (hest)	4.0	49.2
Basources accessed	4.0	10.2
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.2
Household financial security % adult non	25.0	75.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop	20.2	79.8
Individuals using the internet % pop.	75.6	67.5
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	43.0	32.0
Rural electricity gap % urban	99.9	99.9
Financial ecosystem	0010	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	-0.3	0.0
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.9 🔷
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	5.1	5.1
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	28.0	28.0
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.8
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.4	92.1
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	33	55.0 ◊
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	61.4
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	45.5
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.2 💠
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.2	56.3 🔷

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		46.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.1	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) <b>3.0</b>	33.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	73.8	73.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	6.3	58.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	12.3	12.3	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	38.8	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	700	48.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	41.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	16.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	21	0.7	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	8.8	58.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	64.2	64.2	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	90.7	90.7	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	642	67.9	\$
Resilience 0-100 (hest)		46.0	\$
		40.0	,
	10.4	75.0	
	12.4	15.2	×
Pill vacancies by hinning toreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.0	45.9	M In
Participation in mid concern training % 05.54	3.8	40.2	l≎
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.7	5.4	l∾ L ∧
Hospital beas per 1,000 pop.	1.0	7.8	↓ ×
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	24.4	44.0	Y
Resources ecosystem	445	05.5	
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	14.5	85.5	♦
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	28.6	/1.4	9
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	3,649	33.2	<b></b>
Food supply concentration % share top importer	78.1	21.9	♦
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	80.8	19.2	<b></b>
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	60	60.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	49.5	59.4	9
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.2	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	23.8	39.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	81.7	81.7	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	33.0	67.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.3	37.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.8	18.8	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.6	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	31	31.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.8	34.0	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	\$

# Mongolia

## Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators



















### Mongolia

Indicator	Value		Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		34.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.6	♦
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.1	67.9	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.8	♦
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.8	♦
Digital payments % adult pop	97.0	97.0	•
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	45.8	28.1	
Technology ecosystem	40.0	20.1	·
Bueinees culture and competition 1.7 (best)	2.4	40.1	
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.4	37.1	× A
	1.0	10.6	×
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.9	10.0	×
iviedium and nigh tech % manufacturing v.a.	3.9	6.0	∎
Patent applications total	1	0.0	P
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	2.7	♦
Scientific publications h index	126	9.7	<b>♦</b>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	4.7	31.4	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.5	3.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.8	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.9	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.5	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		54.5	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	65.0	53.3	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	78.2	70.9	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	11.9	76.2	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.9	27.8	¢
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	29.0	71.0	0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	64.1	35.9	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	84.3	79.1	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	39.3	27.5	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.7	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.5	<b>♦</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	14.5	14.5	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			
0-100 (best)	37.1	37.1	<
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.6	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	3.3	81.6	0
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	48	80.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.4	42.7	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	67.7	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.6	65.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		24.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	50.0	50.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	27.4	0.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	4.0	4.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.2	15.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	143	90.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	1.0	0.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	3.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	2.5	16.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			-
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	29.7	29.7	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	21.0	21.0	♦
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1.189	40.6	♦
	.,	19.6	h
		40.0	۲
	7.0	05.4	
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	7.3	85.4	¢
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	2.7	28.2	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5	<b>×</b>
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.6	1.2	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	8.0	64.0	<u>ہ</u>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	38.6	70.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	53.8	46.2	<b></b>
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	45.5	54.5	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	10,555	96.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	30.2	69.8	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	54.9	45.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	28	28.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	85.1	17.5	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.5	¢
Bank system default risk z-score	36.2	60.4	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	26.2	26.2	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	52.3	47.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	4.0	60.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.6	40.0	$\diamond$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.7	63.1	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.8	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.5	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	23	79.3	¢

## Morocco

## Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators



















#### Morocco

ndicator	Value	Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		41.2
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.9	43.0
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.5
Besources ecosystem		
	99.4	99.4
	82	36 0
Innovative provision of basic goods and sonvices 1-7 (bost)	3.0	49.1
Financial accession	5.5	40.1
Long term venture and SME finance evolubility 1.7 (host)	2.0	46.0
	3.0	40.0
Digital payments % adult pop.	30.0	50.1
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	90.3	59.1 🗸
lechnology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.6
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.9 P
Exports of advanced services % GDP	5.3	29.2
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	41.2	62.9
Patent applications total	11	0.1 🌣
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.7	14.3
Scientific publications hindex	252	19.4 🔷 🔶
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a. 🗇
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.5	3.3 🛛 🛇
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	47.6 🔷
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.1 🔷
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.1
Linclusiveness 0-100 (best)		49.7 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.7 🔷
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	69.5	59.3
Lack of social protection % pop	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	28.4	4.6
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	41.9	16.3
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.6	27.1 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.9 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.9
Household financial security % adult pop.	44.0	56.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	15.5	84.5
Individuals using the internet % pop.	88.1	84.2
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	74.8	69.9
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.8	7.7 •
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.8	45.9 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	3.0	3.9
Technology ecosystem	5.5	
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.9 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.3	86.7
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	24	40.0
Civil rights 0-60 (high) Political participation 0-1 (best)	24 0.4	40.0
Civil rights 0-60 (high) Political participation 0-1 (best) Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	24 0.4 0.3	40.0
Civil rights 0-60 (high) Political participation 0-1 (best) Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst) Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	24 0.4 0.3 3.5	40.0     ♦       42.2     ♦       65.1     ♦       42.2     ♦

Indi	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		50.3	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.4	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 $\left< best \right>$	2.7	29.1	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	74.4	74.4	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	3.0	79.7	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	10.9	10.9	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	39.0	\$
	Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	286	80.0	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	72.2	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	31.1	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	2	0.1	٥
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.1	33.9	¢
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	54.2	54.2	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	67.3	67.3	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	408	79.6	\$
	Resilience 0-100 (best)		53.5	¢
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	11.8	76 5	0
	Fill vacancies by biring foreign labour, 1.7 (bost)	3.5	10.5	×
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.0	42.4	×
	Participation in mid. carpor training % 25-54 pap	0.0	47.4	~
	Hospital bade per 1,000 pep	1.0	8 0	
		7.0	12.4	× A
		7.5	13.4	Ŷ
	Expert product concentration 0, 100 (high case)	01.0	70.0	
	Expert product concentration of too (high conc.)	21.2	70.0	M A
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (righ cond.)	015	7.4	Ŷ
		10.0	7.4	
		14.0	00.1	Y
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	14.3	85.7	×
		4.7	61.4	9
		50		
		50	50.0	
		0.5	39.4	♦
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.9	•
	Bank system default risk z-score	42.4	70.7	<
		00.4	00.1	
	Cypersecurity index 0-100 (best)	82.4	82.4	
	Iechnology supply concentration % share top importer	34.4	65.6	<
	Institutional ecosystem			
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.8	32.0	<b>♦</b>
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.0	50.0	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	42.1	<b>♦</b>
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.4	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	38	38.0	\$
	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	44.9	\$
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	\$

# Nepal

#### Future of Growth profile GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 4,031 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 1.6% 4.1% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 4,054 4.4% 4.9% 0% **Score** 0 Pillar 100 ΰ Innovativeness 31.5 Inclusiveness 41.7 ♦ Sustainability 52.1 ♦ Resilience 43.4 Score, world average

### Contextual Indicators

















 BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force
 0

 At
 7

 Ot
 2000
 2023

#### Nepal

Indicator	Value	Score	
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		31.5 🔷	
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (hest)	2.0	46.9	
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.8	40.5	
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.6	
		01.0	
Mobile network coverage % pop	na	na	0
	n.a.	n.a.	Ŷ
	20	11.a. V	
	3.8	45.9	
	0.7	45.0	
Disite a suspendence of a late	3.7	45.2	
Digital payments % adult pop.	29.0	29.0	
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	88.4	54.3 🔍	
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.6	
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.7 ♦	
Exports of advanced services % GDP	2.0	11.2	
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	8.6	13.1	
Patent applications total	1	0.0 🖗	
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	6.0 🔷	
Scientific publications h index	193	14.9 🔷 🔶	
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a. 🔶	
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	1.0 🛛 🔶	
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.6 🔷 🔶	
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	50.9	
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.1 \$	
lnclusiveness 0-100 (best)		41.7	
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.2 \$	
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	53.7	38.2	
Lack of social protection % pop	83.1	16.9	
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	50.8	34.4 >	
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	41.1	17.8	
Income distribution % share bottom 50	22.3	44.7	
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1	
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5	
Household financial security % adult pop.	34.0	66.0	
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	76.4	23.6	
Individuals using the internet % pop.	51.6	35.5	
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	16.1	0.0 ♦	
Rural electricity gap % urban	97.6	97.6	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.6 🔷 🔶	
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5 🗇	
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	8.3	8.3	
Technology ecosystem	5.0		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			
0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 🔷	
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.2	
ICT cost % GNI per capita	5.2	70.5	>
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	32	53.3 🔷	
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	61.4	
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	58.7 \$	
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.5	
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.2	56.3 🔷	

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		52.1	$\diamond$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.4	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (be	est) 3.0	34.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	76.4	76.4	$\diamond$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	1.9	87.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	74.5	74.5	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	45.8	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	332	76.5	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	91.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	<u> </u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.5	37.0	•
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	26.5	26.5	\$
Benewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	36.0	36.0	
Foscil fuel subsidies USD per capita	46	07.7	~
	40	51.1	×
Resilience 0-100 (best)		43.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	9.4	81.3	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.7	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.5	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	3.4	6.8	¢
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.4	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	8.7	15.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	27.1	72.9	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	44.9	55.1	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	7,291	66.3	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	55.5	44.5	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	73.9	26.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	
Bank concentration % total assets	17.9	96.6	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.3	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	28.9	48.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	45.0	45.0	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	64.4	35.6	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.6	34.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0	<
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45 1	•
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.0	36.7	۰ ٥
Corruption perceptions index 0.100 (boot)	24	34.0	× o
Pulo of law 2.5/25 (boot)	34	04.U	×
For incomposed tractice (2.00 (Sect)	-0.5	40.7	V
Environmental treaties U-29 (dest)	17	58.6	\$

## Netherlands

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 















Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 152Mt 234Mt





### Netherlands

Indi	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		73.3	\$
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.6	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.4	75.5	\$
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.8	0
	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	2,756	100.0	\$
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.2	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.9	\$
	Digital payments % adult pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	100.9	61.9	<b>\$</b>
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.2	\$
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.0	\$
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	18.1	100.0	<u> </u>
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	51.2	78.0	\$
	Patent applications total	3,170	15.9	<u> </u>
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	2.3	46.1	<
	Scientific publications h index	1.305	100.0	\$
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	10.2	68.8	<
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	11.9	85.3	<u>ہ</u>
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.8	85.0	<u> </u>
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.8	79.6	\$
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.7	\$
8			75.0	
<u></u>			75.9	v
	lalent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.3	
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	85.2	80.3	<b>♦</b>
	Lack of social protection % pop	2.8	97.2	\$
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	87.9	83.8	\$
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	4.9	90.3	\$
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	22.6	45.2	\$
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.3	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.3	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	5.0	95.0	\$
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.1	99.9	\$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	92.1	89.4	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
	Financial ecosystem			
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	9.0	18.0	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.4	74.0	\$
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	33.4	33.4	
	Technology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	20.9	20.9	\$
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.5	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.5	97.1	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	58	96.7	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	61.1	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	95.7	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.4	74.1	\$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	4.0	100.0	\$

Indi	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		49.2	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.5	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	60.8	60.8	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	10.2	32.2	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	10.8	10.8	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	40.0	\$
	Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	492	64.5	¢
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	29.4	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.9	100.0	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	306	10.2	<b>&gt;</b>
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.2	34.9	<b>\$</b>
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	80.2	80.2	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	81.9	81.9	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1,364	31.8	\$
<b>K</b> +	Resilience 0-100 (best)		65.9	\$
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency, ratio 64+ to 15-64	31.6	36.8	•
	Fill vacancies by biring foreign labour. 1-7 (bost)	4.3	54.6	Å
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.5	71.0	M A
	Participation in mid.corportraining % 25.54 pap	22.1	44.2	<u>^</u>
	Hospital bade per 1,000 pep	22.1	25.4	× 1
		00.4	20.4	Y
		30.4	70.0	×
	Expert product concentration 0, 100 (high case)	10.5	90.5	
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	10.5	89.5	~
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	23.9	76.1	✓
	Water resources maper capital year	5,200	47.9	Y
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	16.9	83.1	9
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	12.0	88.0	•
	Intrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	6.1	85.0	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	100	100.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	88.3	13.8	♦
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.9	<b>♦</b>
	Bank system default risk z-score	13.0	21.7	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.0	97.1	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	37.7	62.3	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.3	97.0	\$
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	29.2	Þ
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	68.3	\$
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7	\$
	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	80	80.0	\$
	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.7	84.8	\$
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	29	100.0	\$

## New Zealand

### Future of Growth profile



Score, world average

### **Contextual Indicators**



















### New Zealand

Indicator	Value		Score
Contractiveness 0-100 (best)		63.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.4	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.4	75.7	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	97.5	97.5	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	2,267	99.4	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.4	74.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.0	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	160.5	98.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.3	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.8	♦
Exports of advanced services % GDP	21	11.4	
Medium and high tash % manufacturing up	2.1	22.4	× A
Patent anning tech to manufacturing v.a.	21.7	1 1	b Y
	210	1.1	۲ م
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.4	28.1	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
Scientific publications h index	686	52.8	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	4.4	31.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.8	86.2	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.7	78.5	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.4	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		77.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.6	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	84.8	79.8	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	88.2	84.2	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	1.8	96.3	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	19.6	39.1	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.9	<b></b>
Household financial security % adult pop.	6.0	94.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	95.9	94.6	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
Bural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.0	10.1	•
	5.0	74.6	^ ·
	0.5	74.0	v
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	35.1	35.1	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.2	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.5	97.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	59	98.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	70.3	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	92.8	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.0	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.7	91.7	\$

Indi	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		38.2	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.3	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.7	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	60.6	60.6	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	13.5	10.2	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	28.6	28.6	<b>\$</b>
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	57.5	\$
	Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	1,022	24.6	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.7	0.0	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	7.7	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	17	0.6	٥
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.4	29.0	<b>\$</b>
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	56.0	56.0	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	65.3	65.3	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	862	56.9	\$
	Resilience 0-100 (hest)		72 4	0
			12.4	Ť
		05.4	40.0	
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	25.1	49.8	¢
	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2	
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.5	•
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	¢
	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.6	20.6	8
	Health workers per 10,000 pop.	35.2	64.2	<
	Resources ecosystem			
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	20.2	79.8	<
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	12.1	87.9	\$
	Water resources m³ per capita/year	65,584	100.0	\$
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	17.0	83.1	\$
	Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.8	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	95	95.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	57.2	50.4	¢
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.1	\$
	Bank system default risk z-score	44.8	74.6	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	84.0	84.0	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	50.4	49.6	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.5	95.0	\$
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	31.3	¢
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.4	78.8	\$
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.9	\$
	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	87	87.0	\$
	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.8	86.4	\$
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	23	79.3	þ

# Nigeria

## Future of Growth profile



Score, world average

### Contextual Indicators







Government debt, % GDP 39.6% 57.6%











## Nigeria

ndicator	Value	Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		30.1
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.4 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.0	43.9
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	80.9	80.9
ICT capital USD per capita	9	0.4
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.7
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.9
Dioital payments % adult pop.	34.0	34.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	12.1	7.4
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.6
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.4
Exports of advanced convices % GDP	0.0	21 0
Medium and high tech % manufacturing wa	22.4	51.0
Patent annications total	00.4 0	
	2	26 0
Relaptifia publications history	0.1	2.0
Knowledge intereive empleyment of	291	22.4
	2.1	14.0
Irademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.5
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.9	31.4
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.5
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.5
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		35.5
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	38.4	17.9
Lack of social protection % pop	89.0	11.0 🔹 🔶
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	79.3	72.5 🔷
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	40.4	19.2
Income distribution % share bottom 50	15.5	31.0 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.8 ◇
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.4
Household financial security % adult pop.	59.0	41.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	93.5	6.5
Individuals using the internet % pop.	55.4	40.5
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	29.0	15.2 ♦
Rural electricity gap % urban	29.5	29.5
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.5
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.4 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	9.1	9.1
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	50.9	50.9 ◇
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.0
ICT cost % GNI per capita	3.9	77.7
Institutional ecosystem	0.0	r
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	22	38.3
Political participation 0-1 (boot)	23	60.7
	0.0	24.1
Equal opportunity in public space (1.7 //	0.7	34.6
Rudget pluralism 0.4 (post pluralistic)	J.1	47.0
Dudget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.9	+1.3

Indicator	Value	:	Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		53.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.5	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.6	26.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	45.7	45.7	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	2.1	86.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	82.5	82.5	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	39.0	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	62	96.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	75.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	6.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	þ
Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.9	52.3	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	32.2	32.2	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	65.5	65.5	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies. USD per capita	120	94.0	\$
	120	40.0	
Resilience U-100 (best)		40.6	<b>v</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.5	89.0	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.1	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7	¢
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	4.2	8.4	¢
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.5	4.0	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	4.0	7.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	70.4	29.6	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	55.6	44.4	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	1,424	13.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	13.8	86.2	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	26.3	73.7	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	23	23.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	59.3	47.9	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.3	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	12.2	20.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	84.8	84.8	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	47.1	52.9	¢
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.2	18.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.8	14.4	♦
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.1	. ♦
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	24	24.0	♦
Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0 9	32.9	♦
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	26	89.7	
	20	55.1	~

## North Macedonia

### Future of Growth profile



### **Contextual Indicators**















### North Macedonia

Indicator	Value		Score
<b>innovativeness</b> 0-100 (best)		39.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.5	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.6	99.6	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	198	8.7	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 $\left(\text{best}\right)$	3.7	45.3	¢
Digital payments % adult pop.	74.0	74.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	56.9	34.9	¢
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.9	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.5	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	8.0	44.4	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	33.7	51.4	\$
Patent applications total	2	0.0	Þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.4	7.5	<b>♦</b>
Scientific publications h index	164	12.6	<b> </b>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	7.0	47.2	<b>\$</b>
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.8	12.8	<b>♦</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.4	58.4	9
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.8	Þ
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.8	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.5	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.7	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	73.5	64.7	0
Lack of social protection % pop	61.0	39.0	<b>♦</b>
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	65.8	54.4	♦
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	8.4	83.3	♦
	20.8	41.6	
	3.8	45.9	Ŷ
Access to transport and bousing 1.7 (best)	2.5	41.0	
	3.5	41.0	Ŷ
Household Infancial Security % addit pop.	34.0	00.0	Ŷ
Individuals using the interpet % peop	15.5	84.3	~
Access to safe dripking water % pap	80.4	76.7	Ŷ
Purel electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	Ň
Financial ecosystem	100.0	100.0	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.2	10.3	•
	4.0	50.5	۰ ۲
Access to hank accounts and saving % adult non	7.8	7.9	·
Technology ecosystem	7.0		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			_
0-100 (best)	44.8	44.8	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.2	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	3.1	82.3	٥
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	39	65.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	61.7	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	80.4	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 $\left(\text{best}\right)$	3.0	34.1	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		48.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.3	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.6	26.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	67.1	67.1	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	3.9	74.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	20.3	20.3	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	40.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	413	70.5	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	58.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.4	42.9	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	11.2	74.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	53.0	53.0	¢
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	44.0	44.0	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	542	72.9	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		45.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency, ratio 64+ to 15-64	21.6	56.8	◊
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.7	۰ ۱
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.3	39.1	۰ ۲
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.9	5.8	0
Hospital beds per 1.000 pop.	4.3	34.2	<b></b>
Health workers per 10.000 ppp.	28.3	51.7	♦
Besources ecosystem	2010	••••	
	27 7	72.3	6
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	n.a.	n a	♦
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	3 083	28.0	•
Food supply concentration % share ton importer	23.7	76.3	ь 
	27.0	73.0	d
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (hest)	37	45.2	0
Financial ecosystem	0.1	10.2	·
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	45	45.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	97.4	3.1	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.6	<u>ہ</u>
Bank system default risk z-score	9.5	15.9	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	89.9	89.9	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	40.1	59.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	4.5	55.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.3	8.3	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	52.5	•
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.8	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	40	40.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	48.5	
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	18	62.1	<b>♦</b>
	10	52.1	- ·
# Oman

### Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators



















### Oman

Indi	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		48.3	\$
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.8	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.4	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	97.9	97.9	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	325	14.3	♦
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.0	♦
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.8	\$
	Digital payments % adult pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	65.1	40.0	>
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.5	\$
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.6	\$
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.8	4.7	<b>♦</b>
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	45.0	68.6	\$
	Patent applications total	2	0.0	¢
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	5.8	<b></b>
	Scientific publications h index	200	15.4	
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.4	10.2	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.3	56.6	\$
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.4	74.0	\$
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.0	\$
à	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.7	Ŷ
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.7	٥
		69.9	59.9	6
	Lack of social protection % pop	83.7	16.3	•
	Gender parity in Jabour force 0-100 (best)	39.4	19.2	•
	Inequality in education 0-100 (biobly unequal)	11 9	76.1	0
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.0	17.9	\$
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.0	♦
	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.6	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	96.4	95.2	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	90.8	89.1	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
	Financial ecosystem			
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	1.2	2.5	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.2	<b>♦</b>
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	11.7	11.7	
	Technology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		-	^
	0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	Ŷ
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.9	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.8	89.9	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	18	30.0	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.4	37.9	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	52.4	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.1	\$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.7	66.7	\$

Indi	cator	Value		Score
\$	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		42.7	<b>\$</b>
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.4	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.5	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	100.0	100.0	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	26.8	0.0	<b>♦</b>
	Renewable energy consumption % total	0.1	0.1	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	50.6	♦
	Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/vear	376	73.2	\$
		0.4	39.1	0
		0.4	00.1	·
		0.0	27.0	
		0.2	21.9	Y
				L.
	Green patents total	1	0.0	٥ ١
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	6.2	41.4	<
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	46.0	46.0	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	89.0	89.0	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	2,494	0.0	\$
<b>K</b> e	Resilience 0-100 (best)		55.7	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	3.9	92.1	\$
	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.0	♦
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.1	♦
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	۵
	Hospital bode per 1 000 pep	1.5	11.0	
	Health western per 10,000 per	10.0	26.4	, v
	Recourses accounter	19.9	30.4	v
		00.0	70.0	h
	Export product concentration 0-100 (nigh conc.)	29.2	70.8	Y I
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	92.4	7.6	¢
	Water resources m³ per capita/year	375	3.4	<b> </b>
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	21.4	78.6	Ŷ
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	19.6	80.4	\$
	Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.5	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	43	43.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	63.9	42.5	\$
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.4	\$
	Bank system default risk z-score	19.6	32.7	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	96.0	96.0	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	58.6	41.4	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.2	28.0	\$
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.4	60.0	\$
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	60.1	<
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.7	\$
	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	44	44.0	•
	Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (host)	0.4	59.1	0
	Environmental treaties 0.29 (heet)	0.4	80.1	
	בושוטווווסוומו נוסמנוסט ט-בש (טפטו)	24	02.0	Y

# Pakistan

## Future of Growth profile



### **Contextual Indicators**



















### Pakistan

Indicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		33.6 🔷 🔶
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.1
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.8	39.4 ♦
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.2
Besources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	76.4	76.4
ICT capital USD per capita	5	0.2 0
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (heef	43	54.5
Financial ecosystem	4.0	04.0 r
Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6
Digital payments % south non	18.0	18.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	15.0	
	10.0	5.2
	4.0	50.6
State of all star day approach 1.7 (best)	4.2	52.0 Y
	4.2	0.0 A
Medium and high tash of according to the	1.8	3.0 V
iviedium and nigh tech % manufacturing v.a.	22.9	34.9 ×
	7	
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	3.3 🔷
Scientific publications h index	394	30.3
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.1	7.5 ♦
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.2	1.2 🛛 🛇
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.7	35.4
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7 🔷
lnclusiveness 0-100 (best)		38.8
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.2 🔷
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	45.2	27.0
Lack of social protection % pop	79.9	20.1
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	30.4	7.2
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	43.5	12.9
Income distribution % share bottom 50	16.2	32.5 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.8
Household financial security % adult pop.	57.0	43.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	82.8	17.2 ♦
Individuals using the internet % pop.	21.0	0.0
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	50.6	41.0
Rural electricity gap % urban	92.0	92.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.6	9.2 🔷 🔶
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.2 ♦
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	1.3	1.3
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	7.0	72
0-100 (best)	1.2	
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.1 🔶
ICT cost % GNI per capita	4.4	75.2 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	22	36.7
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	55.5 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	67.5
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.7 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.3	58.3 💠

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		54.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) 3.8	47.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	86.6	86.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	2.4	84.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	46.6	46.6	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	35.1	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	847	37.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	77.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.7	77.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0	<u> </u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.8	38.5	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	36.0	36.0	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	42.0	42.0	♦
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	153	92.4	\$
Resilience 0-100 (hest)		43.5	•
		40.0	×
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	7.2	85.6	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.4	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.3	9
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.4	0.8	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.6	5.0	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	10.8	19.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	19.3	80.7	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	16.3	83.7	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	1,154	10.5	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	40.4	59.6	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	19.1	80.9	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.1	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	18	18.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	40.6	69.9	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.2	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	8.8	14.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	64.9	64.9	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	81.7	18.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.4	26.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.9	21.9	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.7	16.7	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.4	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	27	27.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.3	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	23	79.3	¢

# Panama

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















### Panama

ndicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		36.5 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.5
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.9	64.2
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	45.9
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	84.0	84.0 🔷
ICT capital USD per capita	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.8
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.2
Digital payments % adult pop.	36.0	36.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	105.9	65.0
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.7
	2.1	17.4
Medium and high tech % manufacturing wa	6.0	0.5 ×
Patent applications total	0.2	a.a 📕 🛇
	0	2 2 2 A 0.0
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	3.3
Scientific publications h index	259	19.9
Knowledge-intensive employment %	3.9	26.4 ♦
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.8	12.6
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	53.8
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.1
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.4 \$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.3 🔶
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.7 💠
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	78.2	71.0
Lack of social protection % pop	39.0	61.0 🔷
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	64.6	52.8
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	11.4	77.3
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.3	18.6 🔷 🔶
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.6
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.1 🔶
Household financial security % adult pop.	29.0	71.0 🔷
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	17.0	83.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.	67.5	56.7 ♦
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Rural electricity gap % urban	85.8	85.8
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.3	8.6
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.3 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	7.8	7.8
Technology ecosystem	-	
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	07 -	00.5
0-100 (best)	33.5	33.5 Y
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.7 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.1	88.2
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	48	80.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	51.6 🔶
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	65.4 🔶
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.6 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0 \$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		43.4	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.1	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (ba	est) 3.1	35.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	75.8	75.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	5.6	62.8	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	28.4	28.4	<b>&gt;</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	25.6	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	285	80.1	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	48.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			_
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	6.7	◊
	0.1	0.1	·
	1	0.0	b
	4.0	0.0	Y A
	4.2	21.1	Ŷ
			_
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	54.5	54.5	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	58.0	58.0	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	658	67.1	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		55.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	13.5	73.1	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.5	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	5.1	10.2	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.2	18.0	¢
Health workers per 10.000 pop.	16.3	29.7	♦
Resources ecosystem			
	44.6	55 4	0
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	23.7	76.3	0
	20.7	100.0	~
	33,016	100.0	V A
Food supply concentration % share top importer	34.4	65.6	×
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	37.8	62.2	♦
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	58	58.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	43.8	66.2	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.1	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	40.4	67.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	34.1	34.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	44.0	56.0	Þ
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	3.7	63.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.0	50.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.3	55.7	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.1	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	36	36.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.1	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	\$

# Paraguay

### Future of Growth profile



### **Contextual Indicators**

















 Image: Mt
 BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force
 0

 Mt
 7

2023

### Paraguay

Indicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		33.1
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.1
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.7	59.0
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.3
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	97.6	97.6
ICT capital USD per capita	50	2.2 👌
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.1
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.3	39.1 🔷
Digital payments % adult pop.	51.0	51.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	50.0	30.7 🔷
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.3 🔷
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.4	39.7 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.6	3.1 ♦
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	21.8	33.3
Patent applications total	1	0.0 🖗
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	3.1 🛇
Scientific publications h index	111	8.5
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	2.0	14.0
	2.0	
Begulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	45.8
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (hest)	2.5	24.4
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.3
	0.0	50.0
		50.2
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.7
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	72.3	63.0 🛛
Lack of social protection % pop	68.1	31.9
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	71.7	62.3 🕎
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	13.2	73.7 🔷
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.3	18.6
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.6
Household financial security % adult pop.	33.0	67.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	20.4	79.6
Individuals using the internet % pop.	77.0	69.4 🔷
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	64.2	57.3
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.3	8.6
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.5 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	2.4	2.4
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.2
ICT cost % GNI per capita	3.0	83.2 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	37	61.7 🔶
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	54.0 🔶
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.6	42.6
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.1
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.4	35.0 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		43.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.1	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.4	23.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	64.0	64.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions	13.9	7.2	\$
Papawahla aparav concumption % total	61.4	61 /	0
	01.4	77.0	~
	0.3	77.9	×
	343	15.1	~
Iotal waste tons per capita/year	0.3	61.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.4	22.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	28.1	28.1	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	24.3	24.3	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	376	81.2	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		49.9	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	9.6	80.7	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.7	0
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	37	44.3	◊
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop	6.4	12.8	\$
Hospital heds per 1 000 pop	0.9	6.6	
Hoalth workers per 10 000 per	32.4	50.2	
	52.4	55.2	Ť
	05.0	74.0	4
	25.8	74.2	Y
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	/1.4	28.6	<b></b>
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	54,211	100.0	<b>\$</b>
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	22.7	77.3	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	48	48.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	41.5	68.8	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	17.1	28.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	57.1	57.1	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	81.3	18.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.4	36.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.0	50.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.0	49.9	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.7	28.3	♦
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	28	28.0	♦
Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (hest)	-0.6	38.0	•
Environmental treaties 0.29 (heat)	-0.0	65.5	× A
	19	00.0	×

# Peru



### Contextual Indicators



















### Peru

Indio	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		33.7	\$
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.1	4
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.8	63.1	¢
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.3	Þ
	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	81.2	81.2	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	64	2.8	<u>ہ</u>
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.9	♦
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.7	\$
	Digital payments % adult pop.	49.0	49.0	♦
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	55.2	33.9	<b>♦</b>
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1	¢
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.1	\$
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.5	2.8	<b>♦</b>
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	14.6	22.2	\$
	Patent applications total	16	0.1	¢
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.2	3.4	<b>♦</b>
	Scientific publications h index	312	24.0	♦
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.9	19.3	♦
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.8	5.8	◊
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	51.6	Þ
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.8	♦
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.3	♦
8	Inclusiveness 0-100 (heet)		50.4	0
			00.4	
		2.0	46.1	
		71.1	40.1	×
		71.1	01.0	Ý
	Conder parity in labour force 0, 100 (heart)	02.6	70.0	×
	leagueite is advastice 0,100 (richt wassure)	14.0	70.2	
	Inequality in education of too (nighty thequal)	14.3 E 7	11.4	Y A
	Social mobility 1-7 (bost)	1.1	57.0	l ×
		4.4	57.0	r
	Access to transport and housing 1.7 (best)	2.5	41.5	
		45.0	55.0	×
	Houlthy diet upoffordability % addit pop.	45.0	74.2	~
	Individuals using the interpet % pep.	71.1	61.5	M
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop	52.0	49.7	
	Bural electricity dan % urban	84.5	94 5	· · ·
	Financial ecosystem	54.5	54.5	
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	03	0.6	0
		3.7	44.3	۰ ۰
	Access to hank accounts and saving % adult non	7.6	7.6	
	Technology ecosystem	7.0	7.0	
	Gender narity in knowledge_intensive occupations			_
	0-100 (best)	22.3	22.3	\$
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.5	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.7	90.1	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	41	68.3	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	64.9	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	54.3	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.6	\$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.0	50.0	\$

Indi	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		42.8	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.1	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.2	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	89.5	89.5	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	4.1	72.6	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	31.6	31.6	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	37.1	\$
	Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	1,186	12.4	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	62.5	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	10.6	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	2	0.1	٥
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.9	25.7	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	39.4	39.4	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	54.5	54.5	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	326	83.7	\$
	Resilience 0-100 (best)		48.4	>
_				
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	12.8	74.4	0
	Fill vacancies by biring foreign labour. 1-7 (host)	2.7	45.4	
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.4	×
	Participation in mid carear training % 25.54 pap	3.0	43.0	h
	Hospital bads per 1,000 ppp.	1.6	12.7	
	Hoalth workers per 10 000 pep	16.5	20.0	Ň
		10.5	30.0	v
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	28.6	71 4	k
		20.0	76.9	Ŷ
		56 696	100.0	Ň
		20,000	66.7	v A
		44.0	56 1	×
	Infractructure quality 1.7 (head)	44.0	50.1	×
		4.0	50.1	×
		64	61.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	70.6	34.7	
		10.0	50 0	×
		4.4	00.0	
		10.9	28.2	Ŷ
		EE 7	FE 7	
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	55./	55.7	
	rectificition with the second state of the sec	35.1	64.9	$\diamond$
		= 0	07.0	•
		7.3	27.0	♦
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.5	12.5	♦
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	41.9	<b>♦</b>
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.4	♦
	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	36	36.0	<b>♦</b>
	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	39.7	\$
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	\$

# Philippines

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















2000 2022
BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 2
7



### Philippines

ndicator	Value	Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		42.1
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.9 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.7	60.3
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.5
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	80.0	80.0 🔷
ICT capital USD per capita	47	2.1
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.9
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.2
Digital payments % adult pop.	43.0	43.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	52.0	31.9
Technology ecosystem	02.0	
Business culture and compatition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51 7
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0 Y
	7.4	32.3 Y
Medium and high tech "	1.1	70.0
iviedium and nigh tech % manufacturing v.a.	47.3	/2.0 ♦
	47	0.2 P
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	6.4 🗇
Scientific publications h index	318	24.5
Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.0	13.6
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.2	1.7 🛛 🛇
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	51.6
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.7
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7 🔷
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		48.3 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	58.2	44.3
Lack of social protection % pop	63.3	36.7 ♦
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	64.1	52.1 🔷
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	10.1	79.8
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.1	26.1 💠
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.3 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.2
Household financial security % adult pop.	46.0	54.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	74.0	26.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.	52.7	36.9 ♦
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	47.9	37.8
Rural electricity gap % urban	97.8	97.8
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.1	8.3 0
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.2
Access to hank accounts and saving % adult non	0.9	0.0
	9.0	3.0
Conder parity in knowledge intensive securations		
0-100 (best)	32.7	32.7 🔷
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.0
ICT cost % GNI per capita	3.3	81.5
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	33	55.0 ♦
Political participation ()-1 (hest)	9.0	58.1
Inclusion in public space 0.4 (word)	0.0	51.8
Faul apportunity in public space 1, 7 (posit)	1.0	55.0
Rudgot pluralism 0.4 (post shurshitis)	4.3	42.9
Dudger pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.8	+J.0 V

dicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		50.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.5	$\diamond$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	59.7	59.7	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	2.4	83.7	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	29.1	29.1	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	44.1	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	794	41.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	80.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	17.0	\$
Groop patente tatal	0	0.3	b
Environmental technology trade % total trade	67	44.7	
	0.7	44.7	×
	FF 4	FC 4	
Energy emclency regulation 0-100 (best)	55.1	55.1	9
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	54.0	54.0	<u></u>
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	166	91.7	<b> </b>
Resilience 0-100 (best)		54.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	8.5	83.1	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.2	¢
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.5	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.0	7.9	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	7.9	14.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	36.8	63.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	13.7	86.3	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	4,465	40.6	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	21.5	78.5	4
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	15.9	84.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	61	61.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	52.2	56.2	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.4	<
Bank system default risk z-score	24.1	40.2	♦
Technology ecosystem			_
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	77 0	77 0	
Technology supply concentration % share too importer	18.7	81 3	\$
Institutional ecosystem	10.1	51.0	Ť
State legitimacy 0-10 (woret)	6.9	32.0	
	0.0	20.0	
Dolitical stability -2.5/12.5 (bost)	0.0	20.0	×
	-0.9	51.4	×
	4.4	0.00	<b>\$</b>
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	♦
Hule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.2	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	<

# Poland

# Future of Growth profile GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 37,199 37,199 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 3.1% 5,4% 5,4% 100 202 200 202





Score, world average

### **Contextual Indicators**





\$

 $\diamond$ 

 $\diamond$ 

 $\diamond$ 















### Poland

Indicator	Value		Score
<b>innovativeness</b> 0-100 (best)		49.2	0
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.7	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.5	76.8	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.7	4
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	165	7.2	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best	4.3	55.8	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.5	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	93.0	93.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	50.0	30.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.5	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.3	Þ
Exports of advanced services % GDP	6.4	35.7	$\diamond$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	33.3	50.7	\$
Patent applications total	539	2.7	þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.4	27.7	$\diamond$
Scientific publications h index	707	54.4	$\diamond$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	9.3	62.4	<b>\$</b>
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	4.8	34.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	66.8	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.3	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.3	\$
A Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		64.7	\$
Talent ecosystem		-	
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.8	Þ
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	82.0	76.0	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	12.0	88.0	¢
Gender parity in Jabour force. 0-100 (best)	76.5	68.6	0
Inequality in education 0-100 (biobly unequal)	4.5	91.1	0
Income distribution % share bottom 50	19.3	38.6	0
Social mobility 1-7 (hest)	4.4	56.6	•
Besources ecosystem		00.0	r
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	4.0	50.6	b
	27.0	73.0	r d
Healthy diet unaffordability % non	27.0	00.5	M
Individuals using the internet % res	6.U	99.0 80 F	$\sim$
Access to safe drinking water % see	00.4	96.9	
Purel electricity gon % store	100.0	100.0	~
Financial ecosystem	100.0	100.0	
Wolth include Cosystem	0.7	0.0	
Access to fipercial comises 1.7 (bash)	-0.7	0.0	▲
	4.7	10.7	~
Access to bank accounts and saving % addit pop.	16.7	10.7	
Operative a city is leaved a law interview a second stress			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	31.3	31.3	¢
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.2	Þ
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.5	97.1	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	47	78.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	54.6	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	85.6	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.1	♦
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.9	71.4	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		50.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.6	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0	¢
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	73.0	73.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	10.2	32.2	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	16.1	16.1	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	57.4	$\diamond$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	260	81.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	53.3	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.9	100.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	43	1.4	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	8.0	53.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	54.9	54.9	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	53.7	53.8	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1,233	38.4	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		57.0	0
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	28.0	44.0	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour, 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4	b
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.3	•
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	4.4	8.8	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	6.5	52.3	<b>\$</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	37.1	67.8	<
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	5.7	94.3	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	20.9	79.1	<b>\$</b>
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/vaar	1.593	14.5	◊
Food supply conceptration % share top importer	17.4	82.6	0
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	16.6	83.5	\$
	4.7	62.2	0
Financial ecosystem		02.2	
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	71	71.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	49.9	58.9	d
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.7	♦
Bank system default risk z-score	7.0	11.8	♦
Technology ecosystem	7.0		•
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	93.9	93.9	
Technology supply concentration % share too importer	32.0	68.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem	02.0	00.0	
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	37	63.0	٥
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.1	3.6	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	60.3	•
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.9	6
	55	55.0	× م
Bule of law -2 5/+2 5 (best)	0.4	58.0	~ 0
Environmental treaties 0-29 (hest)	0.4 26	80.7	- M
Environmental acades ones lossy	20	09.1	

**K**t

# Portugal

Future of Growth profile

### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 36,945 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 1.6% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 1.9% 36,945 3.5% 2000 **Score** 0 Pillar 100 Innovativeness 50.9 $\diamond$ ΰ Inclusiveness 69.3 $\diamond$ Sustainability 52.4 $\diamond$ Resilience 62.7 $\diamond$ Score, world average

**Contextual Indicators** 



















### Portugal

	value		Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		50.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.6	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.5	55.8	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	736	32.3	<b>\$</b>
Innovative provision of basic goods and services $$ 1-7 $({\sf best})$	4.7	62.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.1	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	91.0	91.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	101.2	62.1	<b>♦</b>
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.5	¢
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.3	Þ
Exports of advanced services % GDP	5.4	30.1	0
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	27.1	41.4	Þ
Patent applications total	181	0.9	þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.6	32.3	\$
Scientific publications h index	653	50.2	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	9.1	61.4	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	6.8	48.4	<b>♦</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.7	64.8	<b>♦</b>
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.0	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.0	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		69.3	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.5	\$
I iniversal health coverage 0-100 (hest)	87.9	83.9	۰ ۱
Lack of social protection % pop	7.4	92.6	<u>ہ</u>
Gender parity in Jahour force 0-100 (best)	86.7	82.2	۰ ۱
	13.1	73.9	0
Income distribution % share bottom 50	20.0	40.1	0
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.1	6
		50.1	۴
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	47	61.0	0
Household financial security % adult pap	30.0	70.0	Ň
Hoalthy diat upoffordability % acc	30.0	10.0	Y
Individuals using the internet % pop.	1.2	98.8 76 4	~
Access to safe drinking water % see	02.3	04.0	~
Aucess to sale uninking-Water % pop.	100.0	94.2	Ŷ
	100.0	100.0	
	<u> </u>		•
vveaith inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.5	7.0	♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.0	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	21.8	21.8	
recnnology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	34.0	34.0	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.8	95.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	57	95.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	62.3	$\diamond$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	90.6	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.7	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.3	82.2	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		52.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.3	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) <b>4.0</b>	49.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	76.6	76.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	5.0	66.6	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	31.2	31.2	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	22.3	♦
Total water withdrawal m <sup>o</sup> per capita/year	600	56.4	\$
Total waste tons per capita/vear	0.5	28.7	♦
Financial ecosystem	010	2017	
	0.3	38.8	0
	0.0	00.0	Ť
	10	0.4	k
	13	0.4	۲ ۲
Environmental technology trade % total trade	6.2	41.2	<b>\$</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	83.8	83.8	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	83.1	83.1	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	75	96.3	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		62.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	35.8	28.4	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.9	4
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.0	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	15.0	30.0	<u> </u>
Hospital beds per 1.000 pop.	3.5	27.6	0
Health workers per 10 000 ppp	56.1	100.0	\$
	50.1	100.0	×
Event product concentration 0, 100 (high case)	7.6	02.4	^
	7.0	92.4	~
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	18.2	81.8	<b>~</b>
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	7,525	68.4	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	46.5	53.5	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	35.5	64.5	¢
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	62	62.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	68.8	36.7	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.7	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	16.1	26.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.3	97.3	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	22.8	77.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.8	92.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.9	46.4	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	69.1	<
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.5	41 4	0
Corruntion perceptions index 0-100 (host)	6.0	- 1. <del>-</del>	0
	4 4	70.7	~
Environmental tractice 0.00 (best)	1.1	12.1	~
Environmental treaties 0-29 (dest)	28	90.6	\$

# Qatar

## Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators















0.4%

Green bonds, % GDP



Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 71Mt 74Mt



### Qatar

Indicator	Value		Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		58.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.1	♦
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.3	72.4	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.7	<
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.8	99.8	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,503	65.9	<b>\$</b>
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.7	♦
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.6	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	138.9	85.2	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.1	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.4	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.9	10.3	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	63.5	96.8	\$
Patent applications total	8	0.0	þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.7	13.6	<b>\$</b>
Scientific publications hindex	272	20.9	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.5	10.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			-
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	67.2	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.3	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.5	\$
linclusiveness 0-100 (best)		56.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.3	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	76.4	68.6	♦
	93.0	7.0	♦
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	64.8	53.0	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	11.2	77.6	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.5	18.9	♦
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.3	♦
Household financial security % adult pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	100.0	100.0	♦
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	96.7	96.0	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	1.8	3.6	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.6	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	13.0	13.0	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			<u>^</u>
0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	×
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.2	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.4	97.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	18	30.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.1	6.4	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	47.1	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.8	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.8	43.8	\$

Indicator	Value	Score	
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		37.4	
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.1	>
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7	" (best) <b>4.9</b>	64.4	
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	100.0	100.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	74.9	0.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	0.1	0.1	
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	26.6	
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	324	77.2	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	34.0	>
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	27.3 💠	
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0 👌	
Environmental technology trade % total trade	2.6	17.3 ♦	
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	62.4	62.4	0
Benewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	48.3	48.3	0
	40.0	40.0	~
	10,253	0.0	Ŷ
Resilience 0-100 (best)		59.3 <	>
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	1.8	96.3	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.3	>
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.3	$\diamond$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🛇	
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.2	10.0 🔷 🔶	
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	25.0	45.6	
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	51.6	48.4	$\diamond$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	92.1	7.9	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	259	2.4	>
Food supply concentration % share top importer	12.0	88.0	$\diamond$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	10.8	89.2	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	6.0	83.3	<b>\$</b>
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	86	86.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	96.6	4.0	<u>-</u>
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.1	
Bank system default risk z-score	18.5	30.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	94.5	94.5	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	56.0	44.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.4	36.0	>
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	3.4	84.4 ◇	
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	69.2	>
Government adaptation 1-7 (hest)	5.6	76.0	
Corruption percentions index 0.100 (heat)	5.0	58.0	
Bule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0 0	68.6	•
Environmental tractice 0-20 (host)	0.0	72.4	
	21	12.4	×

# Romania

### Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators



















### Romania

Indicator	Value	Score
Contractiveness 0-100 (best)		43.3
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.1 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.3	72.7
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.1
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	98.6	98.6
ICT capital USD per capita	665	29.1
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.6
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.9
Digital payments % adult pop.	64.0	64.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	26.0	15.9
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.4
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5
Exports of advanced sentices % GDP	6.6	36.8
Madium and high tooh % manufacturing va	44.4	67.6
Patont applications total	44.4	07.0 V
Popoarch and dovelopment eveneratives of ODD	00	۳ ۳.0 م ۲ ۳.0
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.5	9.3 V
Scientific publications in index	398	30.6 P
Knowledge-intensive employment %	6.2	41.9 9
Irademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	3.0	21.2
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.3	56.2 🕎
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.7
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.7
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		63.9
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.7 🔶
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	78.4	71.2
Lack of social protection % pop	7.1	92.9
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	68.2	57.6 🔷
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	5.4	89.1
Income distribution % share bottom 50	15.4	30.9
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.4 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.4 🔶
Household financial security % adult pop.	27.0	73.0 🔷
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	7.2	92.8
Individuals using the internet % pop.	83.6	78.1
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	82.1	78.6
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.9	9.8
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.1 🔷
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	9.7	9.7
Technology ecosystem		-
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	31.4	31.4 🕎
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.2
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.6	96.9 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	48	80.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	69.0
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	76.6
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.2
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	75.0

Sustainability       0-100 (best)       51.7         Talent ecosystem       Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)       4.0       50.2         Buyer sophistication on environment and nature       1-7 (best)       3.3       39.1         Resources ecosystem       Direfference       20.5       20.5	♦
Talent ecosystem         Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)       4.0       50.2         Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)       3.3       39.1         Resources ecosystem       20.2       20.2	¢
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)       4.0       50.2         Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)       3.3       39.1         Resources ecosystem       20.2       20.2	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)       3.3       39.1         Resources ecosystem       22.2       22.2	
Resources ecosystem	¢
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact) 60.8 60.8	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions     5.3     64.4       tons CO2 equiv. per cap.     5.3     64.4	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total 24.1 24.1	♦
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst) 0.5 65.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year     331     76.6	$\diamond$
Total waste tons per capita/year 0.3 61.1	$\diamond$
Financial ecosystem	
Investment in renewable energy % GDP 0.1 7.9	\$
Technology ecosystem	
Green patents total 6 0.2 ¢	
Environmental technology trade % total trade 9.0 60.2	$\diamond$
Institutional ecosystem	
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best) 81.2 81.2	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best) 74.8 74.8	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita 846 57.7	\$
Sr.0	Y
lalent ecosystem	
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64 28.5 43.0	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)     4.0     49.6	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best) 3.7 45.5	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop. 1.2 2.4	>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop. 6.9 55.1	<u> </u>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.         29.7         54.3	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem	
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.) 9.6 90.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.) 13.2 86.8	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year   10,921   99.3	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer         13.6         86.4	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer 16.7 83.4	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best) 4.1 51.7	<b>\$</b>
Financial ecosystem	
Country credit rating 0-100 (best) 55 55.0	
Bank concentration % total assets   67.4   38.3	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)       3.8       46.3	$\diamond$
Bank system default risk z-score10.317.2	\$
Technology ecosystem	
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best) 76.3 76.3	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer         32.1         68.0	$\diamond$
Institutional ecosystem	
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)         4.4         56.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.) 1.2 29.2	¢
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best) 0.5 60.7	$\diamond$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best) 3.1 35.8	\$
	¢
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best) 46 46.0	
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)         46         46.0           Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)         0.4         58.2	\$

# Rwanda

### Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators

















 It
 BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force
 0

 It
 7

 It
 0

 2000
 2023

### Rwanda

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		37.7 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.6
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.9	42.6
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.1
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	98.8	98.8
ICT capital USD per capita	36	1.6 ♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (bes	t) <b>4.8</b>	63.2
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7
Digital payments % adult pop.	39.0	39.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	25.0	15.4
	2010	
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.6
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.5
	2.0	10.9
Medium and high tech V mediature	2.0	10.5
Reduir and nigh tech % manufacturing v.a.	6.9	10.5 V
	U	
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.8	15.2
Scientific publications hindex	118	9.1 ♦
Knowledge-intensive employment %	0.7	4.7
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.0	0.2 👌
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	51.4
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.2
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.7	77.7
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		39.6
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.4
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	48.6	31.4
Lack of social protection % pop	90.2	9.8 >
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	82.7	76.9 ♦
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	27.4	45.3
Income distribution % share bottom 50	11.8	23.7 🔷
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.8 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0 🔷
Household financial security % adult pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	82.0	18.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.	30.5	7.3
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Rural electricity gap % urban	39.0	39.0
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	1.5	3.0 ♦
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.1
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	9.7	9.7
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	21.8	21.8
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.3
ICT cost % GNI per capita	11.1	37.0
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	15	25.0 ♦
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	49.8
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.7	32.7 🔷 🔶
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.1
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.6	64.3

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		58.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.4	55.9	$\diamond$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	51.4	51.4	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions	0.8	94.8	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	81.4	81.4	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	39.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>2</sup> per capita/vear	48	97.9	¢
Total waste tons per canita/year	0.4	48.8	
	0.4	40.0	ř
	0.0	4.0	•
	0.0	4.0	Ŷ
lechnology ecosystem			L.
Green patents total	0	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.2	48.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	54.6	54.7	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	90.9	90.9	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	22	98.9	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		52.8	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.5	89.0	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.8	♦
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.8	3.6	0
Hospital beds per 1 000 pop	1.6	12.8	•
Health workers per 10 000 pop	1.0	2.0	
	1.2	2.1	
	24.4	65 G	
	34.4	05.0	Ŷ
Energy source diversification of too (right conc.)	n.a.	n.a.	×
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	1,075	9.8	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	18.5	81.5	0
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	21.9	78.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	33	33.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	62.2	44.5	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.0	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	21.4	35.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	80.0	80.0	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	32.6	67.4	$\diamond$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.7	33.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	3.4	85.7	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	53.4	٥
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.7	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	51	51.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	54.0	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	20	69.0	
Environmental treaties ones (uest)	20	03.0	×

**2** / <u>2</u>

# Saudi Arabia

### Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators











0%

Climate development finance, % GDP









### Saudi Arabia

Indica	tor	Value		Score
Ö In	novativeness 0-100 (best)		55.9	\$
Ta	alent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.8	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.7	60.3	Þ
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.6	\$
R	esources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	2,066	90.6	<b>\$</b>
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.6	76.7	\$
Fi	inancial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.2	\$
	Digital payments % adult pop.	73.0	73.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	54.0	33.1	\$
Te	echnology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.1	$\diamond$
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.8	\$
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.3	1.9	<b>♦</b>
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	36.7	56.0	\$
	Patent applications total	387	1.9	þ
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.5	9.3	$\diamond$
	Scientific publications h index	533	41.0	\$
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.0	7.0	\$
In	stitutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.3	56.8	\$
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.8	<b>♦</b>
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.8	80.4	<b>♦</b>
ا 🔕	nclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.9	<b>\$</b>
Ta	alent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.1	$\diamond$
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	74.4	65.8	$\diamond$
	Lack of social protection % pop	22.2	77.8	\$
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	43.3	24.4	\$
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	18.1	63.8	¢
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	10.8	21.6	$\diamond$
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.3	\$
R	esources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.0	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	15.0	85.0	\$
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Fi	inancial ecosystem			
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	1.5	3.0	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	6.0	83.7	\$
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	18.1	18.1	
Te	echnology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.9	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.4	92.3	\$
In	stitutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	7	11.7	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.1	10.2	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	53.5	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.3	$\diamond$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.6	40.0	\$

licator	Value	Sc	ore
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		35.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.7	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.2	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	69.3	69.3	¢
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	26.7	0.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	0.1	0.1	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	64.3	$\diamond$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>9</sup> per capita/year	758	44.5	\$
Total waste tons per capita/vear	0.5	28.9	♦
Financial ecosystem	0.0	2010	
	0.1	10.2	0
	0.1	10.2	Ť
	64	or b	
	64	2.1 P	
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.4	29.1	¢
Institutional ecosystem			_
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	68.0	68.0	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	51.0	51.0	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	5,179	0.0	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		56.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	3.9	92.1	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.9	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.2	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.1	2.2 🔷	
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.2	17.9	¢
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	27.9	50.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	59.2	40.8	
Expert product concentration of the (high conc.)	49.1	50.9	0
	151	1.4	^ ·
	10.1	00.0	Ť
	10.1	09.9	
	10.1	89.9	~ ^
	5.6	76.2	\$
Financial ecosystem		_	
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	76	76.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	73.1	31.6	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.9	81.0	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	24.4	40.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	99.5	99.5	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	64.1	35.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.6	24.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.8	68.8	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	38.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	6.0	82.9	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	51	51.0	0
		E4 6	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.2	54.0	

# Senegal

2000

Pillar

ΰ

### Future of Growth profile GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 3,533 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 1.3% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 3,533 Score 0 Innovativeness 33.2 Inclusiveness 40.0 $\diamond$ Sustainability 53.5 ♦ Resilience 47.6

Score, world average

### **Contextual Indicators**



















5.2%

5.2%

100

### Senegal

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		33.2
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.6	36.0
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.2 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	83.0	83.1 🔷
ICT capital USD per capita	72	3.2
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0 \$
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.9 ♦
Digital payments % adult pop.	53.0	53.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	29.4	18.0 🔷 🔶
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.9 ♦
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.6 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	2.3	12.8
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	26.8	40.9
Patent applications total	1	0.0 👂
Research and development expenditure $\%{\rm GDP}$	0.6	11.5
Scientific publications h index	154	11.9 🔷 🔶
Knowledge-intensive employment %	0.8	5.3
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.3 🛛 🗢
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	43.8 \$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.5 ♦
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.7
lnclusiveness 0-100 (best)		40.0
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	50.1	33.5 ♦
Lack of social protection % pop	80.0	20.0
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	58.1	44.1
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	47.1	5.7
Income distribution % share bottom 50	14.0	27.9
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.8 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.2
Household financial security % adult pop.	66.0	34.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	45.0	55.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.	58.1	44.1
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	26.7	12.4
Rural electricity gap % urban	46.2	46.2
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.4	8.9
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.0
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	4.7	4.7
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.2
ICT cost % GNI per capita	5.7	67.4
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	39	65.0 🔷
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	47.1 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	65.2 >
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.7 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.0	75.0

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		53.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.3	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	82.3	82.3	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions	1.8	87.9	\$
Benewable energy consumption % total	38.6	38.6	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	38.6	0
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	185	87.6	
Total wasta tons nor canita/war	0.2	77.9	0
	0.2	11.5	Ť
	0.2	22.8	6
	0.2	22.0	M
	0	0.0	h.
	0	0.0	۹ •
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.1	27.5	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	39.0	39.0	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	59.8	59.8	¢
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	57	97.2	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		47.6	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.7	88.7	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0	Þ
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	3.3	6.6	¢
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.4	<b></b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	0.8	1.5	♦
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	24.9	75.1	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	33.9	66.1	۰. ا
Water resources m <sup>a</sup> per capita/vear	2,391	21.7	•
Food supply concentration % share too importer	15.2	84.8	0
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	15.5	84.5	\$
Infractructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.0	
	4.1	51.2	v
	27	27.0	
	70.4	37.0	
Earne concentration % total assets	79.4	24.2	~
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.4	✓
Bank system default risk z-score	15.9	26.5	\$
lechnology ecosystem			_
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	35.9	35.9	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	22.7	77.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	3.7	63.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.2	31.3	Ŷ
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	46.6	¢
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.9	49.1	¢
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	43	43.0	¢
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	42.7	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	\$

**2** / <u>2</u>

# Serbia

Future of Growth profile

### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 21,300 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 4% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 2.5% 21,300 8% 5.1% **Score** 0 Pillar $\diamond$ ΰ Innovativeness 45.5 ♦ Inclusiveness 60.0 ♦ Sustainability 46.9 ♦ Resilience 56.1 Score, world average

### Contextual Indicators















t Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions n.a. BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force

Data not available

2

### Serbia

Indi	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		45.5	¢
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.5	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.5	77.2	\$
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.8	Þ
	Resources ecosystem			
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	98.7	98.7	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	n.a.	n.a.	\$
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.1	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.3	¢
	Digital payments % adult pop.	87.0	87.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	45.5	27.9	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.9	þ
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.5	¢
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	9.8	54.1	<b>♦</b>
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	25.1	38.2	\$
	Patent applications total	28	0.1	¢
	Research and development expenditure $\%{\rm GDP}$	1.0	19.9	\$
	Scientific publications h index	344	26.5	\$
	Knowledge-intensive employment $\%$	6.9	46.6	\$
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.7	5.4	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.0	51.0	¢
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.3	\$
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.3	Þ
å	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		60.0	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.3	\$
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	71.7	62.2	\$
	Lack of social protection % pop	52.0	48.0	\$
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	77.1	69.5	\$
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	7.2	85.6	\$
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	16.9	33.8	<b>\$</b>
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.6	¢
	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.7	Ŷ
	Household financial security % adult pop.	28.0	72.0	0
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	10.9	89.1	\$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	81.2	74.9	\$
	Access to sate drinking-water % pop.	/5.1	70.2	Ŷ
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
		5.0	10.0	
		5.0	10.0	♦
	Access to financial services 1-7 (Dest)	4.1	52.0	✓
		9.9	3.9	
	0-100 (best)	41.7	41.7	$\diamond$
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.7	\$
	ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.6	85.4	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	40	66.7	\$
	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	57.1	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	79.5	\$
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.6	$\diamond$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.5	37.5	\$

Indic	cator	Value		Score
$\bigcirc$	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		46.9	<b>\$</b>
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.7	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	59.8	59.8	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	5.6	62.5	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	26.0	26.0	<b>\$</b>
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.4	69.9	\$
	Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	640	53.3	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	53.0	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.5	62.5	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	3	0.1	<u> ۵</u>
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.5	50.2	♦
	Institutional ecosystem			
		55.0	55 0	0
	Popowable operativ regulation 0.100 (best)	56.7	56.7	
		1 455	07.0	×
	POSSI-IUEI SUDSICIES OSD per capital	1,455	21.5	v
	Resilience 0-100 (best)		56.1	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	31.6	36.8	\$
	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1	¢
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.8	¢
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	6.1	12.2	\$
	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	5.6	44.9	<b>♦</b>
	Health workers per 10,000 pop.	36.8	67.1	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	8.1	91.9	\$
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	22.8	77.2	\$
	Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	23,355	100.0	\$
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	8.6	91.4	\$
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	18.6	81.4	\$
	Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.1	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	48	48.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	47.7	61.6	<b>\$</b>
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.6	\$
	Bank system default risk z-score	10.3	17.3	♦
	Technology ecosystem			-
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	89.8	89.8	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	37.3	62.7	\$
	Institutional ecosystem	5.10		
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	5.6	44.0	Ø
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.0	10.7	•
		_0.4	10.7	l ř
	Covernment adaptation 1-7 (best)	-0.1	F0 4	r J
		4.0	00.1	Ý
	Conception perceptions index 0-100 (best)	30	30.0	×
	Fourier of law -2.0/+2.0 (Dest)	-0.1	46.2	×
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (dest)	21	72.4	\$

# Sierra Leone

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 















### Sierra Leone

Indicator	Value		Score
	Fuldo	22.3	•
		22.0	Ŷ
	2.0	00.0	
Education attainment 0.4.5 (best)	3.0	33.3	×
Digital and technology (telept 1, 7 (her))	1.0	30.0	- A
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	2.7	29.1	Ŷ
Mehile petwork oppress (/	40.6	40.0	
	48.0	48.0	Ŷ
IDT Capital USD per capita	n.a.	n.a.	~
Financial accounter	2.8	29.3	Ŷ
	0.0	01.0	
Long term, venture and Sivie finance availability 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.8	×
Digital payments % adult pop.	27.0	27.0	×
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	6.0	3.7	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.8	<b>\$</b>
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	2.6	25.9	<b></b>
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.8	4.7	<b>\$</b>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Patent applications total	0	0.0	¢
Research and development expenditure $\%{\rm GDP}$	n.a.	n.a.	<u> </u>
Scientific publications h index	84	6.5	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.2	7.7	<b>♦</b>
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.0	0.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.0	30.8	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.7	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.1	\$
A Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		29.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.7	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	41.0	21.3	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	95.6	4.4	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	91.1	88.1	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	47.5	5.0	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	15.0	30.0	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.2	37.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	2.7	28.1	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	66.0	34.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	83.5	16.5	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	18.0	0.0	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	10.3	0.0	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	8.6	8.6	
Financial ecosystem			1
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.5	9.0	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.8	♦
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	2.6	2.6	
Technology ecosystem			-
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			•
0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.5	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	39.9	0.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	36	60.0	þ
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	59.3	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	57.5	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.8	29.4	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.5	87.5	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		47.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	2.5	25.4	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) <b>2.4</b>	23.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	49.7	49.7	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	2.4	84.1	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	71.2	71.2	<b>\$</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	42.7	¢
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	27	99.5	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	84.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	3.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	<u> </u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.1	27.5	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	19.7	19.7	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	37.0	37.0	♦
Fossil-fuel subsidies LISD per canita	15	99.3	0
	10	44.7	<u>^</u>
Resilience U-100 (best)		44.7	Ŷ
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.4	89.2	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7	Ŷ
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.2	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.1	4.2	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.4	3.2	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	0.7	1.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	33.8	66.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	20,479	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	11.5	88.5	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	10.6	89.4	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	
Bank concentration % total assets	69.9	35.4	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	2.7	29.2	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	6.3	10.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	25.3	25.3	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	27.5	72.5	$\diamond$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	5.5	45.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.1	28.6	<u>ہ</u>
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.2	46.7	>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.9	32.2	♦
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (hest)		34.0	♦
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.8	33.6	♦
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	22	75.9	
	22	10.9	Y

Legend Score, economy Score, world average

# Singapore

### Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators

















Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 143Mt 262Mt



2000

2023

### Singapore

Indicator	Value		Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		76.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.6	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	4.4	96.7	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	5,797	100.0	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.3	70.9	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	95.0	95.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	130.6	80.2	<b>\$</b>
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.7	60.9	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.1	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	38.9	100.0	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	82.1	100.0	\$
Patent applications total	805	4.0	Þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.9	37.7	\$
Scientific publications h index	761	58.5	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	15.6	100.0	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	8.7	62.2	<u> </u>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	2.2	94.6	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.7	78.8	♦
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	6.4	89.6	\$
		69.5	0
Talent accounter			
Inclusion in workforce, 1-7 (hest)	5.2	69.8	0
Liniversal health coverage 0-100 (hest)	88.5	84.7	۰ ۲
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	82.3	76.4	•
Inequality in education, 0-100 (biobly unequal)	10.0	80.0	0
Income distribution % share bottom 50	22.6	45.1	0
Social mobility 1-7 (hest)	5.7	79.0	۰ ۲
Resources ecosystem	0.1	75.0	Ť
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (hest)	61	84.8	0
Household financial security % adult non	24.0	76.0	0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pon	2 <b>-1.0</b>	n a	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	01 1	88 1	Ŷ
Access to safe drinking-water % pop	100.0	100.0	•
Burgl electricity can % urban	100.0	100.0	Ť
Financial ecosystem	100.0	100.0	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.2	85	•
Access to financial convices 1-7 (bost)	5.7	79.0	<u>^</u>
Access to hank accounts and saving % adult non	30.5	30.5	Ť
	30.3	50.5	
Gender party in knowledge-intensive occupations	35.4	35.4	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.5	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.3	98.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	28	46.7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.2	15.1	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	92.9	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.8	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.9	71.9	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		40.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.9	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	it) 4.1	51.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	33.5	33.5	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	7.3	51.3	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	0.9	0.9	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	19.7	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	114	92.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	54.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	5.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	59	2.0	<b>\$</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.5	50.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	78.2	78.2	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	64.9	64.9	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	3,663	0.0	\$
Resilience 0-100 (hest)		63.6	0
	20.7	E0 6	
Fill vegencies by biring foreign labour, 1.7 (best)	20.7	65.0	Ň
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.9	77.1	× I
Participation in mid corpor training % 25.54 pag	1.7	24	
Heapitel bade per 1,000 per	1.7	10.0	l <sup>×</sup>
Hospital beds per 1,000 ppp.	2.5	19.9	
Realiti Wolkers per 10,000 pop.	24.3	44.4	Y
Export product concentration 0, 100 (high conc)	0E E	74 5	2
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	20.0	74.5	Y
	49.0	1.0	↓ ^
Water resources me per capital year	107	1.0	
Food supply concentration % share top importer	19.9	80.1	Ŷ
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	15.0	85.0	•
	0.0	92.1	V
	00	00.0	_
	98	98.0	
	80.8	22.6	Ŷ
Pank water default default	5.9	82.3	× 1
	28.6	47.7	¢
		00.5	
	98.5	98.5	
rechnology supply concentration % share top importer	32.8	67.2	$\diamond$
institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	3.7	63.0	
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.5	62.5	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.5	79.9	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.9	82.3	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	83	83.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.9	87.2	<b>♦</b>
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	18	62.1	\$

# Slovenia

Future of Growth profile

2000

Pillar

ΰ

### GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 41,293 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change 1.8% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 2.9% 41,293 4.6% -4.6% **Score** 0 52.8 $\diamond$ Innovativeness Inclusiveness 72.1 **\$** $\diamond$ Sustainability 41.9 Resilience 58.8 $\diamond$ Score, world average

### **Contextual Indicators**



















### Slovenia

	value		Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		52.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.0	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.6	79.4	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.1	Ŷ
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.8	99.8	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	770	33.8	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services $$ 1-7 $\left( \text{best} \right)$	4.1	52.0	¢
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability $$ 1-7 $({\rm best})$	4.5	57.8	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	97.0	97.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector $\%{\rm GDP}$	43.4	26.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.4	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	7.4	41.0	<b>♦</b>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	36.9	56.3	\$
Patent applications total	128	0.6	þ
Research and development expenditure % GDP	2.1	42.9	$\diamond$
Scientific publications h index	393	30.2	Þ
Knowledge-intensive employment %	13.0	87.3	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	9.4	67.5	<b>\$</b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	66.6	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.4	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.1	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		72 1	
		72.1	Ť
latent ecosystem	5.0		
	5.0	66.2	<
Universal health coverage U-100 (best)	84.4	79.1	×
Lack of social protection % pop	5.2	94.8	<b>\$</b>
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	85.3	80.4	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.1	95.9	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	22.9	45.8	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.9	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	13.0	87.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.0	100.0	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	89.0	85.3	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	98.3	97.9	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	5.8	11.6	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.0	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	20.4	20.4	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	oc -		L
0-100 (best)	29.8	29.8	Ŷ
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.7	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.9	94.7	\$
institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	56	93.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	68.0	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	93.7	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.2	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.8	70.8	0
OF REFERENCE AND REFERENCE AND			

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		41.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition $$ 1-7 $\left< best \right>$	3.8	46.8	¢
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	t) 3.8	45.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	80.4	80.4	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	8.4	43.9	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	22.4	22.4	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	47.0	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	454	67.4	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	29.9	♦
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	3.8	
Technology ecosystem	010	0.0	
	10	0.2	b
	10	41.0	M A
Environmental technology trade % total trade	0.3	41.0	Y
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	527	73.7	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		58.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	32.8	34.4	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.7	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.0	>
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	10.0	20.0	<u> </u>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	4.4	35.4	♦
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	32.8	59.8	♦
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (bigh conc.)	19.8	80.2	0
Expert product consernation of the (high conc.)	11.1	88.9	0
	15 215	100.0	~
	10,010	100.0	~
Food supply concentration % share top importer	14.0	86.0	×
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	14.9	85.1	<b>\$</b>
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	75	75.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	66.5	39.4	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.2	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	4.5	7.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	74.9	74.9	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	42.3	57.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	1.4	86.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.2	5.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	65.2	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.2	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	56	56.0	$\diamond$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	70.6	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	27	93.1	\$
× 2		-	

**2** / <u>2</u>

# South Africa

### Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators



















### South Africa

Indicator	Value	Score
Dinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		44.1
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.3 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.9	64.6
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.4
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	98.5	98.5
ICT capital USD per capita	120	5.3 🔷
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.1
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.1	50.9
Digital payments % adult pop.	81.0	81.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	112.0	68.7
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.7 🔷
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.9 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.5	8.5
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	24.4	37.2 🔷
Patent applications total	146	0.7 👌
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.6	12.3
Scientific publications h index	614	47.2
Knowledge-intensive employment %	8.4	56.5
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.5	3.3 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	48.6 🔷
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.5 🔷
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.7 ♦
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		52.9 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.0
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	71.0	61.3 🔶
Lack of social protection % pop	50.7	49.3 🔷
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	80.1	73.4
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	17.3	65.4
Income distribution % share bottom 50	5.8	11.6 🔹 🔶
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.7 ♦
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.9
Household financial security % adult pop.	54.0	46.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	66.7	33.3 🔷
Individuals using the internet % pop.	72.3	63.1
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Rural electricity gap % urban	93.6	93.6
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	-2.5	0.0
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \%$ adult pop.	19.0	19.0
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	66.0	66.1
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.6 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	5.4	69.4 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	46	76.7 ◇
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	55.7 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	58.2 \$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.5
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.7	66.7 🔷

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		47.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.3	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.3	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	62.6	62.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	9.2	38.7	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	9.8	9.8	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	54.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	339	76.0	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	50.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	36.7	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	16	0.6	<b>b</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	52	34.8	6
	0.2	04.0	ſ
	74 5	74 5	
Paragueble aparts upgulation 0-100 (best)	74.5	74.5	~
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	84.8	84.8	♦
Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	1,075	46.2	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		48.8	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	9.0	82.0	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.4	<b>\$</b>
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.0	<b>\$</b>
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	2.4	4.8	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.3	18.4	¢
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	8.1	14.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	17.9	82.1	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	50.8	49.2	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	875	8.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	10.2	89.8	♦
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (hest)	41	41.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	79.4	24.2	•
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	47	62.0	
Bank system default risk zerore	15.5	25.0	
	10.0	20.0	Ý
	70 5	70 5	
	/8.5	/0.5	
Institutional accounts	49.6	50.4	V
		00.0	
State legitimacy U-10 (worst)	6.1	39.0	¢
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.7	16.7	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.7	35.9	<b>♦</b>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.2	<b>♦</b>
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	43	43.0	Þ
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	52.6	¢
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	25	86.2	\$
# Spain



**Contextual Indicators** 



















#### Spain

Indi	cator	Value		Score
Ö	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		56.1	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.5	\$
	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.0	66.3	0
	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.8	¢
	Resources ecosystem			-
	Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.6	99.6	\$
	ICT capital USD per capita	924	40.5	\$
	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.8	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.9	\$
	Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	108.5	66.6	<b>\$</b>
	Technology ecosystem			
	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.0	¢
	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.1	\$
	Exports of advanced services % GDP	4.7	26.1	¢
	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	39.6	60.3	\$
	Patent applications total	1,473	7.4	\$
	Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.4	28.2	<b>\$</b>
	Scientific publications h index	1,154	88.8	<b>\$</b>
	Knowledge-intensive employment %	7.9	53.1	\$
	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	7.5	53.6	<b>\$</b>
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	66.2	\$
	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.6	\$
	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.1	35.0	\$
å	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		70.7	\$
_	Talent ecosystem			
	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.4	\$
	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	85.3	80.3	♦
	Lack of social protection % pop	17.4	82.6	\$
	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	84.6	79.5	\$
	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	15.7	68.5	\$
	Income distribution % share bottom 50	21.5	43.1	♦
	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.3	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.1	\$
	Household financial security % adult pop.	15.0	85.0	\$
	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	1.8	98.2	\$
	Individuals using the internet % pop.	93.9	91.9	\$
	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.6	99.5	\$
	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
	Financial ecosystem			
	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	6.7	13.3	\$
	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.3	<u> </u>
	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	27.3	27.3	
	Technology ecosystem			
	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	31.8	31.8	\$
	0-100 (best)			
	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.7	60.9	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
	CI COST % GNI per capita	0.8	95.2	\$
		50	00.0	
		53	88.3	\$
		0.6	64.6	\$
	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	92.6	<ul> <li></li> </ul>
	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.6	\$
	Duuget piuralism 0-4 (most piuralistic)	2.7	b7.9	<b>\$</b>

Indi	cator	Value		Score
6	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		52.5	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.1	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.2	¢
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	69.9	69.9	¢
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	6.0	59.9	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	19.4	19.4	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	36.2	\$
	Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	631	54.1	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	33.8	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.8	88.2	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Green patents total	166	5.5	<u> </u>
	Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.7	38.0	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	82.9	82.9	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	81.5	81.5	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	602	69.9	\$
	Positionee 0.100 (best)		59.2	
			50.5	Ň
		00.7	00.5	
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	30.7	38.5	<b></b>
	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.2	52.6	9
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.6	Þ
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	16.8	33.6	<u> </u>
	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	3.0	23.8	Ŷ
	Health workers per 10,000 pop.	45.8	83.5	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	9.0	91.0	\$
	Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	17.7	82.3	\$
	Water resources m³ per capita/year	2,376	21.6	\$
	Food supply concentration % share top importer	12.5	87.5	\$
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	11.5	88.5	\$
	Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.3	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	71	71.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	72.0	33.0	\$
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.4	\$
	Bank system default risk z-score	16.9	28.2	\$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	98.5	98.5	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	40.0	60.0	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.3	37.0	\$
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.4	9.4	\$
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.6	61.6	\$
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.8	\$
	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	60	60.0	\$
	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.9	67.5	\$
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	29	100.0	\$

# Sri Lanka

### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators



















### Sri Lanka

Indicator	Value	Sc	ore
Contractiveness 0-100 (best)		35.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.8	¢
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.9	63.5	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.5	Ŷ
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	97.0	97.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	70	3.1	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.6	¢
Digital payments % adult pop.	55.0	55.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	49.9	30.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.3	¢
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.4	¢
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.7	9.7	\$
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	8.3	12.6	\$
Patent applications total	10	0.1 👂	
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.1	2.4	\$
Scientific publications hindex	245	18.9	<b>\$</b>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	3.9	26.3	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.1	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	42.6	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.5	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.5	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		50.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.2	¢
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	66.7	55.7	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	63.6	36.4	♦
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	44.5	26.0	♦
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	12.0	76.0	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	16.6	33.3	0
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.0	\$
Besources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.4	6
	31.0	69.0	۲ ۵
Healthy diet unaffordability % pap	55.5	44.5	0
Individuals using the internet % pop	66.7	55.6	•
Access to safe drinking-water % pop	47 1	36.9	0
Rural electricity can % urban	100.0	100.0	Ť
Financial ecosystem	100.0	100.0	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	37	74	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (hest)	3.7	45.3 0	×
Access to hank accounts and saving % adult non	17.4	43.3 0	
Technology ecosystem	17.4	17.9	l
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		_	
0-100 (best)	40.6	40.6	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.1	93.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	31	51.7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	52.7	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	52.3	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.2	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.2	55.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		47.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	49.0	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	st) 3.4	39.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	63.4	63.4	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	1.9	87.3	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	49.3	49.3	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	33.2	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	607	55.9	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	82.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	0.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.3	35.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	41.7	41.7	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	43.7	43.7	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	265	86.8	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		45.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency, ratio 64+ to 15-64	17.6	64.9	6
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (hest)	3.7	45.6	r b
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.0	49.1	v o
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop	1.4	2.8	×
Hospital bads nor 1 000 non	4.2	33.2	
Hoalth workers per 10 000 pep	11.0	21.9	
	11.9	21.0	Ť
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	19.5	91.5	0
	06.4	72.6	
	20.4	22.0	Ň
Food events concentration of share the important	2,422	57.0	v A
	42.2	57.0	×
Infrastructure quality 1.7 (host)	32.9	54.0	r k
	4.3	04.2	M
		44.0	
	11 57 7	11.0	
	57.7	49.8	P A
	3.0	43.2	M J
	35.1	58.5	Y
	E0.6	50.7	
	58.0	56.7	
Institutional accounts and	48.9	51.1	Ŷ
		00.0	
	8.0	20.0	<ul> <li></li> <li></li> <li></li> </ul>
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0	♥
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	43.6	<b>○</b>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.8	<b>♦</b>
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	36	36.0	<b></b>
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.0	50.8	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

## Sweden

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 





















### Sweden

Indicator	Value		Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		74.9	<b>\$</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.4	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.4	76.4	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	3,708	100.0	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (bes	st) <b>5.3</b>	71.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.4	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	139.2	85.4	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.8	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.0	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	11.9	66.0	<u> </u>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing va.	52.8	80.5	۰ ۲
Patent applications total	2,955	14.8	0
Besearch and development expenditure % GDP	3.5	69.8	<u>ہ</u>
Scientific publications bindex	1 109	85.3	۰ ۰
Knowledge-intensive employment %	14.8	99.3	۰ ۵
Trademarks applications per 1,000 ppp	11.0	80.2	•
		00.2	·
Begulatony quality -2 5/+2 5 (best)	1.0	95.0	0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.7	
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.0	64.9	
	4.9	04.0	· ·
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		75.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.9	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	85.2	80.3	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	90.5	87.3	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	3.9	92.3	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	23.3	46.6	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.0	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	3.0	97.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.6	99.4	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	88.3	84.4	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.7	99.7	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.6	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.5	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving $\ \%$ adult pop.	40.4	40.4	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	33.6	33.6	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.7	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.5	97.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	60	100.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	64.9	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.0	96.6	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.8	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.4	85.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		62.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.0	65.8	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature	1-7 (best) 5.0	66.8	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	95.1	95.1	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	6.2	58.5	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	58.4	58.4	<b>\$</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.5	63.6	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	237	83.7	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	37.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.5	59.0	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Green nations total	303	10.1	0
Environmental technology trade % tetal trade	7.9	52.9	
	7.9	52.0	~
	00.0	60.0	~
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	63.6	63.6	
Henewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	72.7	(2.7	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	151	92.5	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		71.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	32.6	34.8	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 $\left< \text{best} \right>$	4.6	59.9	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.3	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	31.3	62.6	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.1	17.1	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	70.6	100.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	9.3	90.7	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	14.3	85.7	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	16,847	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	33.4	66.6	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top imp	oorter <b>34.4</b>	65.6	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	99	99.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	89.6	12.2	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.0	69.7	۰
Bank system default risk z-score	30.4	65.6	0
Technology ecosystem	03.4	55.0	Ť
Orbersecurity index 0.100 (bost)	04 6	01 E	
Technology supply concentration of above the inter	orter 00 4	71.0	
	20.1	11.9	× I
State logitimacy 0-10 (vert)	0.5	05.0	^
	0.5	90.0	
Delitical atability 0.5/ 0.5 (	1.8	43.8	
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	/0.7	<b>\$</b>
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.3	<ul> <li>Image: A marked black in the second se</li></ul>
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	83	83.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.7	84.7	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	29	100.0	\$

## Switzerland

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















### Switzerland

ndicator	Value		Score
innovativeness 0-100 (best)		80.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.1	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.7	82.3	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.5	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	100.0	100.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	5,338	100.0	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (bes	t) <b>5.8</b>	80.2	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.3	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	98.0	98.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	168.5	100.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.9	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.8	<u>ہ</u>
Exports of advanced services % GDP	12.7	70.3	•
Modium and high tooh % manufacturing va	65.5	00.0	· ·
Patent applications total	2 01 2	15.1	~
	3,013	60.0	×
Research and development expenditure % GDP	3.2	63.8	<ul> <li></li></ul>
	1,233	94.9	<u>ې</u>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	14.6	98.3	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	20.0	100.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.7	84.6	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.4	72.9	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.0	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		77.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.1	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	86.3	81.8	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	3.4	96.6	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	85.5	80.6	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.0	96.0	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	23.5	46.9	$\diamond$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	6.1	84.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.9	81.7	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	13.0	87.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.0	100.0	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	95.6	94.1	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	96.7	96.1	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.7	7.5	◊
Access to financial services 1-7 (hert)	6.2	87.4	۰ ۲
Access to bank accounts and saving % actuit non	0.2 09.6	29.6	
Technology ecosystem	20.0	20.0	
Gender parity in knowledge intensive accurations			
0-100 (best)	27.9	27.9	¢
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.4	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.8	95.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	57	95.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.0	88.3	\$
Inclusion in public space ()-1 (worst)	0.0	06.4	<u>^</u>
Fault apportunity in public sector 1-7 (host)	5.0	72.0	\$
Budgat pluralism 0.4 (most pluralistic)	0.4	10.9	~
Dauger platation 0-4 (most platation)	3.2	00.0	$\sim$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		49.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.2	$\diamond$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature	-7 (best) 4.6	60.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	64.1	64.1	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	4.8	68.3	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	26.4	26.4	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	47.6	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	206	86.0	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.7	1.4	♦
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	10.0	♦
	0.1	10.0	·
	216	7.0	Å
	210	04.4	Y
	5.1	34.1	Ŷ
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	73.2	73.2	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	87.4	87.4	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	510	74.5	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		69.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	29.4	41.2	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.0	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.8	80.1	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	30.5	61.0	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	4.6	37.0	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	44.4	81.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	27.9	72.1	Ŷ
	12.0	97.1	
	6 261	56.0	
	10.0	01.0	M
Food supply concentration % snare top importer	19.0	81.0	Ч 
Commodity supply concentration % share top import	er 33.3	66.8	P
Intrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	6.4	89.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	100	100.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	65.6	40.4	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.8	80.4	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	15.3	25.6	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	87.0	87.0	
Technology supply concentration % share top imported	er <b>31.6</b>	68.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.3	97.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.5	37.5	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.1	72.6	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.7	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	82	82.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.8	86.2	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	26	89.7	\$
	10		

# Thailand

### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators



















### Thailand

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		47.9
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.3
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.8	62.3
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.5
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	98.1	98.1
ICT capital USD per capita	509	22.3 🔷
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.8
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.2
Digital payments % adult pop.	92.0	92.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	160.4	98.4
	10011	
Business culture and competition 1-7 (hest)	3.8	47.0
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.0	48.2
	0.0	40.2 p
Modium and high tack of any factor	3.0	20.1 Y
Niedium and nigh lech % manufacturing v.a.	41.4	0.4
	83	0.4 p
Hesearch and development expenditure % GDP	1.3	26.6
Scientific publications hindex	423	32.5
Knowledge-intensive employment %	2.5	16.6
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.4	3.0
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	51.8
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.9
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.8 \$
A Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		55.7 🔶
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.4
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	82.0	76.0 ♦
Lack of social protection % pop	32.0	68.0
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	78.8	71.7
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	16.8	66.3
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.7	19.3 🔷 🔶
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.5 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.4 🔷
Household financial security % adult pop.	21.0	79.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	18.0	82.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.	85.3	80.4
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Rural electricity gap % urban	99.8	99.8
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	1.5	3.0
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.9
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	26.6	26.6
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	<u> </u>	
0-100 (best)	29.0	29.0
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.8	64.0
ICT cost % GNI per capita	3.0	83.1 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	24	40.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.3	30.5
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	55.6 ♦
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.6 🔷

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		40.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	64.0	64.0	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions	0.5	50.0	
tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	0.5	50.9	Y
Renewable energy consumption % total	20.8	20.8	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	33.1	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	823	39.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	45.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy $\%{\rm GDP}$	0.1	9.5	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	11	0.4	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.3	48.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	66.6	66.6	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	45.1	45.1	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	952	52.4	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		51.5	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	22.0	56.1	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign Jabour 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.3	♦
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.3	0.6	۰ ۱
Hospital beds per 1 000 pon	21	16.8	0
Health workers per 10 000 pp	0.3	16.0	•
Besources ecosystem	3.0	10.5	Ť
	7.5	92.5	0
	20.0	92.5	Ň
Water recourses manar capita/war	6 300	57.3	~
	0,300	100.0	Ň
	15.0	100.0	~
Infrastructure quality 1,7 (hast)	15.8	04.2	
	4.9	00.1	✓
	CE.	6E 0	
	60	64.0	<u>^</u>
	44.8	64.9	↓
Pintancial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.7	01.9	
Bank system detault risk z-score	7.9	13.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	86.5	86.5	
Iechnology supply concentration % share top importer	38.5	61.5	9
Institutional ecosystem			_
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.5	25.0	♦
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.0	0.0	<b> </b>
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	39.1	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	36	36.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	52.3	¢
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

## Tunisia

Future of Growth profile

#### 5-year per-capita GDP growth, % change GDP per capita, constant 2017 PPP 10,823 -0.9% 5-year average GDP growth, % change 1% 11,365 4.3% 4.8% 0% -4.3% **Score** 0 Pillar ΰ Innovativeness 35.6 Inclusiveness 53.6 $\diamond$ Sustainability 49.9 $\diamond$ Resilience 47.9 Score, world average

#### Contextual Indicators

















t BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 2 t 7

### Tunisia

Indicator	Value		Score
O-100 (best)		35.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.7	45.3	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.7	60.0	Þ
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	95.0	95.0	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	107	4.7	<u></u>
Innovative provision of basic goods and s	ervices 1-7 (best) 3.9	47.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance avai	lability 1-7 (best) 3.2	35.9	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	28.0	28.0	♦
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	81.7	50.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (bes	t) 32	36.1	◊
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.5	40.9	
	3.5	40.5	l ∧
Exports of advanced services % GDP	2.6	14.5	l ∨
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	27.6	42.0	۲ ۱
Patent applications total	8	0.0	P
Research and development expenditure	% GDP 0.7	14.9	¢
Scientific publications h index	257	19.8	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	3.2	21.6	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.4	<b> </b>
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	42.2	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.7	Ŷ
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.6	\$
A Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		53.6	Þ
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.6	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	67.1	56.2	¢
Lack of social protection % pop	49.8	50.2	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	39.7	19.7	♦
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal	30.7	38.6	♦
Income distribution % share bottom 50	16.6	33.2	0
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.2	♦
	4.1	52.2	v
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (host	37	44.6	
	3.7	44.0	~
Household financial security % adult pop.	31.0	69.0	Ŷ
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	17.1	82.9	
Individuals using the internet % pop.	79.0	72.0	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	74.3	69.3	Ŷ
Rural electricity gap % urban	99.7	99.7	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.9	9.7	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.6	<b>\$</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % a	dult pop. 7.1	7.1	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occ 0-100 (best)	upations 36.3	36.3	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (bes	t) 3.7	44.6	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.8	89.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	36	60.0	Þ
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	56.6	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	73.6	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (bes	st) 3.5	42.4	♦
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.7	91.7	\$

India	cator	Value		Score
$\bigcirc$	Sustainability 0-100 (best)		49.9	\$
	Talent ecosystem			
	Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.8	\$
	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.8	29.5	\$
	Resources ecosystem			
	Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	68.8	68.8	\$
	Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	3.8	74.8	\$
	Renewable energy consumption % total	12.9	12.9	\$
	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	24.3	\$
	Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	329	76.8	\$
	Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	66.3	\$
	Financial ecosystem			
	Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.3	30.2	0
		0.0	00.2	Y
		0	0.0	h
		70	51 7	
		7.8	51.7	V
	Institutional ecosystem			
	Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	66.3	66.3	\$
	Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	77.4	77.4	\$
	Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	555	72.3	\$
<b>K</b> +	Resilience 0-100 (best)		47.9	¢
	Talent ecosystem			
	Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	13.6	72.7	\$
	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	2.6	27.2	\$
	Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.0	\$
	Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.5	3.0	\$
	Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.2	17.4	<u>ہ</u>
	Health workers per 10,000 pop.	12.6	23.0	♦
	Resources ecosystem		2010	
	Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	14.3	85.7	0
	Enorgy source diversification 0-100 (high cone.)	37.6	62.4	h
		205	02.4	ř
		395	0.0	~
	Food supply concentration % snare top importer	10.9	89.1	•
	Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	13.7	86.3	<b>\$</b>
	Intrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.2	\$
	Financial ecosystem			_
	Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	21	21.0	
	Bank concentration % total assets	44.5	65.3	\$
	Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.5	Þ
	Bank system default risk z-score	38.7	64.5	$\diamond$
	Technology ecosystem			
	Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	86.2	86.2	
	Technology supply concentration % share top importer	39.2	60.8	\$
	Institutional ecosystem			
	State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	5.7	43.0	\$
	Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.7	16.7	\$
	Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.7	36.1	\$
	Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.9	\$
	Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	40	40.0	\$
	Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.1	51.9	¢
	Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	23	79.3	

# Türkiye

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















### Türkiye

Indicator	Value		Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		40.0	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.6	42.6	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.5	55.9	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.5	99.5	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	223	9.8	♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.8	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.9	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	68.0	68.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	75.2	46.1	0
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.9	47.7	Þ
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.0	Þ
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.1	6.4	<b>♦</b>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	36.7	56.0	\$
Patent applications total	586	2.9	>
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.1	21.8	4
Scientific publications h index	577	44.4	<b>♦</b>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	4.5	30.5	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	3.0	21.5	¢
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	48.4	<b>\$</b>
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.5	25.8	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.5	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		49.7	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.8	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	75.6	67.5	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	22.6	77.4	♦
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	49.2	32.2	♦
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	13.6	72.7	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	14.2	28.4	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.1	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0	<b>\$</b>
Household financial security % adult pop.	51.0	49.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	6.0	94.0	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	81.4	75.2	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.2	6.4	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.1	<b>\$</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	5.1	5.1	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	28.1	28.1	¢
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	3.5	41.1	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.7	96.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	16	26.7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.4	41.3	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	48.7	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.9	32.0	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.4	36.1	\$

Indicator	Value	Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		44.9
Talent ecosystem		
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	3.3	38.5
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.9	30.8
Resources ecosystem		
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	75.2	75.2 🔷
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	7.1	52.9
Renewable energy consumption % total	13.7	13.7 🔷 🔶
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	57.4
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	742	45.7
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	41.0 \$
Financial ecosystem		
Investment in renewable energy $\%\;{\rm GDP}$	0.5	58.5 ◇
Technology ecosystem		
Green patents total	45	1.5 👌
Environmental technology trade % total trade	6.3	42.3 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	57.2	57.2 ◊
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	78.0	78.0
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	1,289	35.6
Resilience 0-100 (best)		44.2 ♦
Talent ecosystem		
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	12.7	74.7 🔷
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.3 >
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.8
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	6.9	13.8 💠
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.9	22.8
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	20.4	37.2
Resources ecosystem		
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	14.9	85.1
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	2,545	23.1
Food supply concentration % share top importer	26.8	73.2
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.6 ◇
Financial ecosystem		
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	28	28.0
Bank concentration % total assets	46.8	62.6
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.0 🔷
Bank system default risk z-score	7.3	12.2
Technology ecosystem		
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	97.5	97.5
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	7.3	27.0
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.3	7.2
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.1	28.0
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.2
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	36	36.0
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	41.7
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	19	65.5
	15	· ·

# Ukraine

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















t BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 2 tt 7

### Ukraine

ndicator	Value		Score
Dinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		46.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	55.9	4
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.3	73.1	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.7	0
Resources ecosystem	0.0	00.7	*
	91.6	91.6	d
	175	7.7	l o l
Innovative provision of basic goods and somicos. 1-7 (bast)	5.0	66.6	
Financial occesstam	5.0	00.0	Ŷ
Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (host)	27	44.5	<b>A</b>
	01.0	91.0	×
Digital payments % addit pop.	01.0	17.2	× I
	28.2	17.3	Ŷ
		10.5	
State of cluster development of 7 (lost)	4.0	49.5	Y
	3.8	47.4	P
Exports of advanced services % GDP	7.0	39.1	<ul> <li></li></ul>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	32.7	49.8	< >
Patent applications total	60	0.3	P
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	5.9	<b></b>
Scientific publications h index	349	26.9	<b>\$</b>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	18.6	100.0	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.7	5.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.3	44.4	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.3	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.5	Þ
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		64.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.8	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	75.5	67.3	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	27.0	73.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	76.0	68.0	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	3.6	92.8	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	17.7	35.5	$\diamond$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.7	¢
Household financial security % adult pop.	32.0	68.0	¢
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	79.2	72.3	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	87.6	85.2	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.7	9.3	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.0	67.2	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	5.7	5.7	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	07.3	07.2	۵
0-100 (best)	91.3	91.3	v
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.7	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.7	90.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	28	46.7	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	57.7	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.2	77.0	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.3	72.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.3	58.3	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		51.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.9	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	55.2	55.2	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	6.9	53.8	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	8.7	8.7	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.3	79.5	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	252	82.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.3	52.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.6	73.5	٥
	0.0		
	7	0.2	b
Environmental technology trade of total toda	1	20 5	r o
	4.0	30.5	Y
	45.4	45.4	
Energy emiciency regulation 0-100 (best)	45.4	45.4	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	64.3	64.3	Ŷ
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	871	56.4	<b></b>
Resilience 0-100 (best)		51.7	<b>\$</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	28.6	42.8	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.3	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.7	60.9	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	7.5	59.7	<b>♦</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	29.9	54.6	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	18.7	81.3	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	17.6	82.4	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	4,200	38.2	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	10.5	89.5	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.6	0
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	15	15.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	63.6	42.9	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.0	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	5.2	8.6	♦
Technology ecosystem			-
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	65.9	65.9	
Technology supply concentration % share too importer	55.2	44.8	♦
Institutional ecosystem	5012		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.4	36.0	0
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz )	1.9	43.9	۰ •
Political stability -2.5/12.5 (host)	.1.0	0.07	
Covernment adaptation 1-7 (boot)	-1.1	40.0	×
	0.9	40.0 00 0	Ý
	33	00.0	×
Fourier of law -2.5/+2.5 (Dest)	-0.7	30.8	V
Environmental treatles 0-29 (best)	21	72.4	\$

## United Arab Emirates

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















2000

### United Arab Emirates

licator	Value		Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		57.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.5	74.7	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.7	61.0	6
	5.6	76.2	r
	5.0	70.2	· ·
	00.0	00.0	
	99.8	99.8	 
ICI capital USD per capita	51	2.3	×
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.1	\$
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.1	
Digital payments % adult pop.	77.0	77.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	88.4	54.2	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.0	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.6	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	10.1	55.9	<b>♦</b>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	39.2	59.8	\$
Patent applications total	66	0.3	¢
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.5	29.9	$\diamond$
Scientific publications h index	308	23.7	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	9.1	61.3	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	3.8	27.4	$\diamond$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	70.2	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.4	72.6	<b>\$</b>
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.9	82.4	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		56.1	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.8	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	81.8	75.7	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	96.5	3.5	<b>♦</b>
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	58.2	44.3	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	12.6	74.7	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	12.8	25.6	¢
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.5	75.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.5	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	18.0	82.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability, % pop.	0.1	99.9	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	100.0	100.0	۰ ۲
Access to safe drinking-water % pop	n 9	n 9	×
Bural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	Ť
	100.0	100.0	
Wealth incouplity () owned by bettern 50%	0.2	0.6	
	0.3	0.0	· ·
	0.0	/0.8	~
Access to bank accounts and saving % adduit pop.	5.6	5.6	1
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	16.0	16.0	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.7	$\diamond$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.9	95.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	13	21.7	♦
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.1	9.5	   ◊
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	56.7	
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (bash)	5.0	65.0	۰ ۲
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	0.0	56.2	· ·
	2.2	00.0	~

Indicator	Value	Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		38.9 🔷
Talent ecosystem		
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.6
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (bes	st) 4.7	61.4
Resources ecosystem		
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	100.0	100.0
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	27.6	0.0
Renewable energy consumption % total	0.9	0.9 🔷
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.2	13.7 🔷 🔶
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	519	62.5 🔷
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.6	20.0
Financial ecosystem		
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.4	46.3
Technology ecosystem		
Green patents total	6	0.2 ᅌ
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.2	28.2 \$
Institutional ecosystem		
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	69.8	69.8
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	74.0	74.0
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	2,543	0.0
Resilience 0-100 (best)		64.6 🔶
	0.0	05.6
	2.2	<b>35.0</b>
Hurverterent in real-illing 1,7 (hert)	5.5	75.2 🗸
	5.4	73.6
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🗸
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.4	F0.5
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	28.8	52.5
Resources ecosystem		
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	29.4	70.6 P
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	50.1	50.0
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	226	2.1
Food supply concentration % share top importer	9.7	90.3
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	15.0	85.0
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	6.2	86.2
Financial ecosystem		
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	90	90.0
Bank concentration % total assets	73.2	31.5
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.6	77.5
Bank system default risk z-score	22.3	37.2
Technology ecosystem		
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	98.1	98.1
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	38.9	61.1 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	6.4	36.0 ♦
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	3.0	75.0
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.6	63.0
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.9	82.1
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	67	67.0
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.8	66.6
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	21	72.4 🔷

# United Kingdom

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















♦ Score, world average

### United Kingdom

Indicator	Value	:	Score
VINNOVATIVENESS 0-100 (best)		68.5	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.3	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.8	83.9	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.8	<b>\$</b>
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.9	99.9	\$
ICT capital USD per capita	1,637	71.8	<b>\$</b>
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.3	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	99.0	99.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	143.8	88.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.8	\$
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.9	\$
Exports of advanced services % GDP	12.5	69.4	<u> </u>
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	48.2	73.4	\$
Patent applications total	6,506	32.5	<
Research and development expenditure % GDP	1.7	34.4	<b>\$</b>
Scientific publications h index	1.840	100.0	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	9.7	65.3	♦
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	5.5	39.5	<
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory guality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.5	79.4	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.6	<b>\$</b>
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.5	<
		70.0	
		12.2	~
latent ecosystem	4.5	50.0	0
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.6	9
Universal nearth coverage 0-100 (best)	87.8	83.7	•
	7.9	92.1	×
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	85.8	81.0	
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.8	94.3	×
Income distribution % share bottom 50	20.3	40.6	
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.4	<b>\$</b>
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.2	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	6.0	94.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	0.4	99.6	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	96.7	95.6	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	99.8	99.8	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.6	9.3	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.4	<b>\$</b>
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	31.0	31.0	
Technology ecosystem			
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	24.5	24.5	\$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.5	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.6	96.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	54	90.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	65.6	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	85.0	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.6	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.3	83.3	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		54.0	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.6	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7	(best) <b>4.5</b>	59.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	42.2	42.2	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions		50.0	
tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	6.3	58.3	Ŷ
Renewable energy consumption % total	13.5	13.5	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.6	54.3	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	125	92.1	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.5	35.6	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.4	41.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	717	23.9	<b>◇</b>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	6.5	43.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	82.5	82.5	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	91.9	91.9	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	857	57.1	<b>\$</b>
Resilience 0-100 (best)		61.4	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	30.3	39.5	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.0	<b>\$</b>
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.7	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	6.9	13.8	4
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.5	19.7	Þ
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	31.7	57.9	<
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	14.0	86.0	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	20.6	79.4	\$
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	2,201	20.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	10.0	90.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	21.1	78.9	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.0	65.9	<
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	87	87.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	42.9	67.2	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.8	<
Bank system default risk z-score	18.1	30.2	♦
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	99.5	99.5	
Technology supply concentration % share too importer	45.3	54.7	•
Institutional ecosystem	-0.0	2.01	ľ
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	3.6	64.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.0	25.0	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.5	60.8	. ♦
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4 7	61.6	0
	72	73.0	0
Bule of law -2.5/±2.5 (heret)	1.0	79.5	Č
Environmental treaties 0-20 (hert)	1.4	0.01	
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	28	50.0	~

Indicator

Value

### United Republic of Tanzania

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 

















t BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 0

### United Republic of Tanzania

Indicator	Value	Score
lnnovativeness 0-100 (best)		33.1 🔷 🛇
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.3 🗢
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.7	38.1
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.9
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	58.0	58.0 ♦
ICT capital USD per capita	4	0.2
Innovative provision of basic goods and services $^{1-7}($	best) <b>4.4</b>	56.8
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (ba	est) <b>4.2</b>	53.2 💠
Digital payments % adult pop.	50.0	50.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	13.2	8.1 ♦
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.8 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.5	2.6
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	7.0	10.6
Patent applications total	0	0.0 🗟
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.5	10.3 🔷 🛇
Scientific publications h index	221	17.0
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.6	10.8
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.0	0.3 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.6	37.4 🔷
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.2
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.3 🔷
		39.5 ♦
Talent accounter		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	13	54.6
	4.3	94.0 Y
Lack of social protection, % pop	96.0	14.0
Conder parity in labour force 0, 100 (host)	00.0	96.1
	03.0	46.1
Inequality in education of too (righty unequal)	27.0	46.1
Conte distribution % state bottom 50	12.9	20.9 V
	4.4	57.2 Y
	4.0	52.0
Access to transport and nousing 1-7 (Dest)	4.2	53.8 Y
Household financial security % adult pop.	40.0	60.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	85.0	15.0 ◊
individuals using the internet % pop.	31.6	8.8
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	11.3	0.0 ♦
Rural electricity gap % urban	30.2	30.2
Financial ecosystem		
wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	3.1	6.2
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.1
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	3.4	3.4
Iechnology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	32.2	32.2
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.8
ICT cost % GNI per capita	9.6	45.8
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	24	40.0
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	56.0 💠
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.3	71.8
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.2 💠
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.2	55.0 ♦

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		54.6	$\diamond$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.8	$\diamond$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	76.4	76.5	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	3.8	75.0	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	84.0	84.0	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.8	44.0	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	89	94.8	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	73.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.1	10.4	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	0	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	5.0	33.1	۵
Institutional ecosystem	0.0	00.1	
	16.7	16.7	
Precycle energy regulation 0-100 (best)	10.7	10.7	V A
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	50.3	50.3	\$
Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	32	98.4	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)		46.3	<b>\$</b>
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.8	88.4	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.2	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.8	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.7	1.4	<b>\$</b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.7	5.6	\$
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	0.5	0.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	35.8	64.2	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	65.0	35.0	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	1,709	15.5	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	13.7	86.3	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	29.6	70.4	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	30	30.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	80.5	23.0	♦
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	4.5	57.5	♦
Bank system default rick z-score	99 9	37.0	•
	22.2	51.0	Ť
	00 6	00 6	
	50.0	30.0	
lectifutional eccentration % snare top importer	53.5	40.5	Ŷ
	~ ~	04.0	
State legitimacy U-10 (worst)	6.9	31.0	<b>\$</b>
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.8	43.8	<ul> <li>Image: A start of the start of</li></ul>
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	41.3	\$
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	4.6	59.2	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	38	38.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.5	39.5	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	24	82.8	\$

### United States of America

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















### United States of America

Innovativenesa         1.100 (best)         7.41         ●           Tailent accosystem         5.2         7.04         ●           Availability of talent 1.7 (best)         5.2         7.04         ●           Digital and technology talent 1.7 (best)         5.3         7.0         ●           Mobile network coverage % (box         99.9         99.9         ●         ●           Incovation activation of basic goods and services 1.7 (best)         5.2         7.05         ●           Incovation provide provide on othesic goods and services 1.7 (best)         5.2         7.05         ●           Damestic credit to prove sector % GDP         2.16.5         10.00         ●           Business culture and competition 1.7 (best)         5.2         7.0.8         ●           Patent applications time         49.97         10.00         ●           Research and development 1.7 (best)         5.2         7.0.8         ●         ●           Patent applications time         49.97         10.00         ●         ●           Research and development expanditure % CDP         3.4         68.5         ●         ●           Scinitic publications in hode         2.98         10.00         ●         ●           Research and developme	Indicator	Value		Score
Tatlent ecosystem         Availability of talent 1-7, 0xel)         5.2         70.4         ○           Education attainment 0-12, 0xel)         5.2         70.4         ○           Digital and tochoology tablent 1-7, 0xel)         5.3         71.9         ○           Resources ecosystem         99.9         99.9         99.9         ○           Mobile network coverage % prop.         99.9         99.9         ○         ○           Financial ecosystem         5.1         6.8         100.0         ○           Immovalue provision of basic goods and services 1-7 8xell         5.2         70.5         ○           Digital payments % stand pop.         93.0         93.0         ○         ○           Technology ecosystem         Exampted attransce attransce % GDP         2.7         14.9         ○           Medium and high toch % merutecharing v.a.         66.5         ○         1         ○           Patent applications triat         49.974         100.0         ○         1         1           Research and development expenditure % GDP         3.4         68.5         ○         1         1           Begulatory quality 2.6.4.2.6 best         1.4         79.0         ○         1         1           Resear	Contractiveness 0-100 (best)		74.1	\$
Availability of talent 1-7 (new)       5.2       70.4       ●         Education attainment 0-4.5 (new)       3.7       83.3       ●         Resources occeystem       99.9       99.9       ●       ●         Mobile notworks occerage its pice.       99.9       99.9       ●       ●         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (new)       5.1       68.3       ●         Endition of particle conditions in the provision of basic goods and services 1-17 (new)       5.2       70.5       ●         Digital payments % in the provi       5.2       70.5       ●       ●         Digital payments % in the provi       5.2       70.6       ●       ●         Busines culture and CMME finance availability 1-7 (new)       5.2       70.8       ●       ●         Busines culture and competition 1-7 (new)       5.2       70.8       ●       ●       ●         Medium and high toch % innerdiextering va.       46.1       70.3       ●	Talent ecosystem			
Education attainment 0-4.5 peers         3.7         8.3.         ○           Digital and technology talent 1-7 beers         5.3         71.9         ○           Mobile network coverage % pop.         99.9         99.9         99.9         90.0         ○           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 beers         5.1         6.3.         ○         ○           Financial ecosystem         5.2         70.5         ○         ○           Digital paperents % subl. pop.         9.2.0         9.0.0         ○         ○           Technology ecosystem         5.2         70.0         ○         0           State of cluster development 1-7 beers         5.2         70.0         ○         0           State of cluster development 1-7 beers         5.2         70.0         ○         0           Research and development % GOP         2.7         14.9         ○         0           Research and development % GOP         3.3         2.5         ○         0           Research and development % GOP         3.3         2.5         ○         0           Research and development % GOP         3.3         2.5         ○         0           Research and development % GOP         3.3         2.5 <td>Availability of talent 1-7 (best)</td> <td>5.2</td> <td>70.4</td> <td>\$</td>	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.4	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 feed         5.3         71.9         0           Resources ecosystem         99.9         99.9         99.9         0           ICT capital USD per capita         3.58         100.0         0           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 feed         5.1         6.3         0           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 feed         5.2         7.0.5         0           Digital payments % such ap pen.         3.0.0         3.0.0         0           Domestic credit to private sector % GOP         2.7         1.4.9         0           Exports of advanced services % GOP         2.7         1.4.9         0           Medium and high tech % immutecturing va.         46.1         7.0.0         0           Patent applications full         49.974         100.0         0           Research and development to provide sector % GOP         3.4         68.5         0           Research and development expanditure % GOP         3.4         68.5         0           Research and development expanditure % GOP         3.4         68.5         0           Research and development expanditure % GOP         3.4         78.2         0           Research and development expanditure % GOP         3.	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	3.7	83.3	\$
Resources ecosystem         99.9         99.9         99.9         99.9         0           Mobile network coverage % prop.         99.9         99.9         90.0         0           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 basit         5.1         68.0         0           Financial ecosystem         93.0         93.0         93.0         0           Domestic credit to private sector % GDP         216.6         100.0         0           Technology ecosystem         2.7         7.8         0         0           State of cluster advectoment 1-7 (best)         5.2         7.05         0         0           State of cluster advectoment 1-7 (best)         5.2         7.08         0         0           Medium and high tech % manufacturing va.         46.1         7.03         0         0           Research and development expanditure % GDP         2.4         68.5         0         0           Knowledge-intensive employment %         8.9         59.5         0         0         0           Industrian acapital in public sector 1-7 (best)         1.4         79.0         0         0           Palent applications in workforce 1-7 (best)         1.6         0.0         0         0         0         0 <td>Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)</td> <td>5.3</td> <td>71.9</td> <td>\$</td>	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.9	\$
Mobile network coverage % proc         99.9         99.9         0           ICT capital USD procession         3,588         100.0         0           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 faunt         5.1         68.3         0           Digital permits % subt proc.         32.0         3.2         0           Digital permits % subt proc.         32.0         3.0         0           Digital permits % subt proc.         32.0         1.0         0           Technology ecosystem         5.2         70.0         0         1.1           Business cuture and Competition 1-7 (best)         5.2         70.0         0         1.1           State of cluster development 1-7 (best)         5.2         70.0         0         1.1           Medium and high tech % manufacturing u.a.         46.1         70.3         0         1.1           Research and development %         8.99         1.1         7.00         0         1.1           Research and development %         8.99         1.1         7.00         0         1.1           Research and development %         8.99         1.1         7.00         0         1.1           Research and development %         8.99         1.1         7.00	Resources ecosystem			
ICT capital USD pur capita         9,688         100.0         ○           Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)         5.1         68.3         ○           Financial ecosystem         216.6         100.0         ○           Dortestic credit to private sector % CDD         216.6         100.0         ○           Technology ecosystem         5.2         70.0         ○           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         5.2         70.0         ○           State of cluster development 1-7 (best)         5.2         70.0         ○           Patent applications instil         49.74         100.0         ○           Patent applications instil         9.974         100.0         ○           Research and development 1-7 (best)         2.8         100.0         ○           Patent applications instil         9.974         100.0         ○           Intuitional cocystem         2.888         100.0         ○           Institutional cocystem         1.4         7.9.0         ○           Institutional cocystem         1.4         7.9.0         ○           Institutional cocystem         1.4         7.9.0         ○           Institutional cocystem         1.4         7.9.0<	Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.9	99.9	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 17 (best)         5.1         68.8         ●           Financial ecosystem         5.2         70.5         ●           Digital payments % adult poc.         93.0         93.0         ●           Durnestic credit to private sector % GDP         216.6         0.0         ●           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         5.2         70.0         ●           State of cluster development 1-7 (best)         5.2         70.0         ●           Patent applications total         49.974         100.0         ●           Research and development expenditure % CDP         3.4         68.8         ●         ●           Scientific publications total         49.974         100.0         ●         ●           Research and development expenditure % CDP         3.4         68.8         ●         ●         ●           Institutional ecosystem         -         8.9         9.5         ●         ●         ●           Institutional ecosystem         -         8.8         9.5         ●         ●         ●           Institutional ecosystem         -         1.4         79.0         ●         ●         ●           Institutional ecosystem         - <td>ICT capital USD per capita</td> <td>3,588</td> <td>100.0</td> <td>\$</td>	ICT capital USD per capita	3,588	100.0	\$
Financial ecosystem         5.2         70.5         ○           Digital payments % adult pop.         93.0         93.0         93.0         0           Dorneatic credit to phystele sector % GDP         216.6         100.0         0           Technology ecosystem         5.2         70.5         0         0           Business cuture and competition 1-7 (lest)         5.2         70.6         0         0           Exports of advanced services % GDP         2.7         14.9         0         0           Medium and high tech % mendectures % GDP         3.4         68.5         0         0           Scientific publications indit         49.974         100.0         0         0         0           Research and development expenditure % GDP         3.4         68.5         0         0         0           Scientific publications in indix         2,898         100.0         0         0         0           Institutional ecosystem         1.4         79.0         0         0         0           Institutional stability 1-7 (best)         5.4         7.3         0         0         0           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         5.4         7.4         0         0         0	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.3	\$
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (bast)         5.2         70.5         ○           Digital payments % adult por.         93.0         93.0         ○           Demestic credit to private sector % GDP         216.6         100.0         ○           State of cluster development 1-7 (bast)         5.2         70.8         ○           State of cluster development 1-7 (bast)         5.2         70.8         ○           Medium and high tech % immufacturing va.         49.974         100.0         ○           Patent applications total         49.974         100.0         ○           Research and development expenditure % GDP         3.4         68.5         ○           Trademarks applications total         49.974         100.0         ○           Haman capital in public sector 1-7 (bast)         1.4         79.0         ○           Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.         3.3         0         ○           Institutional ecosystem         1.4         79.0         ○         ○           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (bast)         1.4         79.0         ○         ○           Institutional ecosystem         1.4         79.0         ○         ○           Inclusior in workfore 1-70 (bast)         6.8	Financial ecosystem			
1         1	l ong term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.5	\$
Domestic cradit to private sector % GDP         216.6         100.0         ○           Technology ecosystem         5.2         70.0         ○           State of cluster development 1-7 (best)         5.2         70.0         ○           Exports of advanced services % GDP         2.7         14.9         ○           Medium and high tech % marufacturing val.         46.1         70.3         ○           Patent applications total         49,974         100.0         ○           Research and development expenditure % COP         3.4         68.5         ○           Scientific publications index         2.99         100.0         ○           Knowledge-intensive employment % COP         3.4         68.5         ○           Trademarks applications per 1.000 pcp.         3.3         23.5         ○           Institutional ecosystem         F         16.4         73.2         ○           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         1.4         79.0         ○           Inclusion in workforce 1-12 (best)         1.4         62.6         ○           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)         85.7         81.0         ○           Inclusion in workforce 1-12 (best)         1.5         82.6         ○	Digital payments % adult pop.	93.0	93.0	♦
Technology ecosystem           Business culture and competition 1.7 (best)         5.2         70.0         ○           State of cluster development 1-7 (best)         5.2         70.8         ○           Partent applications total         49,974         100.0         ○           Patent applications total         49,974         100.0         ○           Research and development expenditure % GOP         3.4         66.5         ○           Scientific publications in index         2,898         100.0         ○           Knowledge-intensive employment %         8.9         55.5         ○           Trademarks applications per 1,000 pcp.         3.3         23.5         ○           Institutional ecosystem         -         -         -         -           Regulatory quality -2.5+2.5         5.1         68.0         ○         -           Institutional ecosystem         -         -         -         -           Inclusiveness 0-100 best)         5.1         68.0         ○         -           Inclusiveness 0-100 best)         5.5         -         -         -           Institutional ecosystem         -         -         -         -           Inclusiveness 0-100 best)         5.5 <td>Domestic credit to private sector % GDP</td> <td>216.6</td> <td>100.0</td> <td>\$</td>	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	216.6	100.0	\$
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         5.2         7.0.         ○           State of cluster development 1-7 (best)         5.2         7.0.         ○           Medium and high tech % manufacturing val.         46.1         7.0.         ○           Patent applications total         49,974         100.0         ○           Research and development expenditure % COP         3.4         66.5         ○           Scientific publications in indix         2,998         100.0         ○           Knowledge-intensive employment %         8.9         52.5         ○           Institutional ecosystem         1.4         79.0         ○           Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)         5.4         73.2         ○           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         5.1         69.0         ○           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         4.8         62.6         ○           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         5.4         78.1         ○           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         4.8         62.6         ○           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)         83.6         >         ○           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         5.4         74.0         ○           Resou	Technology ecosystem			
Electrice development 1-7 (best)       52.2       70.8       ●         State of cluster development 1-7 (best)       52.2       70.8       ●         Medium and high tech % instructuring v.a.       46.1       70.3       ●         Patent applications total       49.974       100.0       ●         Research and development expenditure % GDP       3.4       68.5       ●         Scientific publications hindes       2,898       100.0       ●         Knowledge-intensive employment %       8.9       65.5       ●         Institutional accosystem          ●         Regulatory quality -2542.5 (best)       1.4       78.0       ●       ●         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       5.1       66.0       ●       ●         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.1       66.0       ●       ●         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ●       ●         Incourson in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ●       ●         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ●       ●         Incourso in workforce 1-7 (best)       5.4       7.0       ●       ●	Business culture and competition 1-7 (hest)	5.2	70.0	0
Control of obtained exervices % GOP         2.7         14.9         ↓           Medium and high tech % nemulacituring va.         46.1         70.3         ↓           Patternt applications total         49.974         100.0         ↓           Research and development expenditure % GOP         3.4         68.5         ↓           Scientific publications hindex         2,998         100.0         ↓           Research and development expenditure % GOP         3.4         68.5         ↓           Tademarks applications per 1.000 pop.         3.3         23.5         ↓           Institutional ecosystem           69.0         ↓           Hean acpital in public sector 1-7 (best)         5.4         73.2         ↓           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         6.8         6.0         ↓           Indusiveness         0-100 (best)         65.7         81.0         ↓           Indusiveness         0-100 (best)         65.7         81.0         ↓           Incusiveness         0-100 (best)         65.7         81.0         ↓           Incusiveness         0-100 (best)         65.7         81.0         ↓           Incusiveness         0-100 (best)         65.2         69.8<	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.8	•
Lipons of additional additional values       1.1       1.1       1.0         Medium and high tech % menufacturing values       46.1       70.3       ○         Patent applications total       49,974       100.0       ○         Research and development expenditure % COP       3.4       66.5       ○         Scientific publications hindex       2,988       100.0       ○         Knowledge-intensive employment %       8.9       59.5       ○         Trademerks applications per 1,000 pcp.       3.3       23.5       ♀         Institutional ecosystem       51.6       66.0       ○         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       54.7       73.2       ○         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ○         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ○         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ○         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ○       ○         Incoune distribution % shares botton 50       13.8       2.6       ○       ○         Resources ecosystem       12.9       88.8       ○       ○       ○         Resources to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5	Exports of advanced services % GDP	2.7	14.9	
Patent applications total       49,74       10.0         Patent applications total       49,974       100.0         Research and development expenditure % CDP       3.4       68.5         Scientific publications hindex       2,898       100.0         Knowledge-intensive employment %       8.9       59.5       ○         Institutional ecosystem       3.3       23.5       ♀         Institutional ecosystem       1.4       79.0       ○         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       5.4       73.2       ○         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.1       69.0       ○         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ○         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ○         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ○         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ○         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ○         Incounity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ○         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ○         Social mobility 4-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ○	Medium and high teah % manufacturing va	46.1	70.2	l <sup>™</sup>
Presearch and development expenditure % GDP       3.4       68.5       ○         Scientific publications hindex       2,898       100.0       ○         Knowledge-intensive employment %       9.9       59.5       ○         Institutional eccosystem       -       -       -         Regulatory quality -2.5/-2.8 (best)       1.4       79.0       ○         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       5.4       73.2       ○         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.4       69.0       ○         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       5.1       69.0       ○         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       8.5.7       81.0       ○         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ○       ○         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ○       ○         Income distribution % stare botton 50       13.8       27.6       ▶       ○       ○         Income distribution % stare botton 50       13.8       27.6       ▶       ○       ○       ○         Income distribution % stare botton 50       13.8       27.6       ▶       ○       ○       ○         Resources ecosystem       -       1.2 <td>Detect applications total</td> <td>40.1</td> <td>100.0</td> <td>~</td>	Detect applications total	40.1	100.0	~
Pressarch and development expenditure % GAP         3.4         66.5         ●           Scientific publications hindox         2,898         100.0         ●           Knowledge-intensive employment %         8.9         58.5         ●           Institutional ecosystem         I.4         79.0         ●           Regulatory quality -2.2.6 (best)         1.4         79.0         ●           Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)         5.4         73.2         ●           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         5.1         69.0         ●           Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)         70.6         ●         ●           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         4.8         62.6         ●           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)         85.7         81.0         ●           Lack of social protection % pop         16.2         83.8         ●           Income distribution % stare bottom 50         13.8         27.6         ●           Social mobility 1-7 (best)         5.4         74.0         ●           Resources ecosystem           ●         ●           Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)         5.2         69.8         ●         ●           Houshold fi		49,974	100.0	~
Scientific publications innex         2,898         100.0         0           Knowledge-intensive employment %         8.9         59.5         0           Institutional ecosystem         3.3         23.5         0           Regulatory quality -2.5/4.2.5 (best)         1.4         79.0         0           Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)         5.4         73.2         0           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         5.1         69.0         0           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         4.8         62.6         0           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)         70.6         0           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         4.8         62.6         0           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)         85.7         81.0         0           Lack of social protection % pop         16.2         83.8         0           Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)         5.4         74.0         0           Resources ecosystem         17.0         83.0         0         0           Household financial security % studt pop.         17.0         83.0         0         0           Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.         1.2         98.8         0         0 <tr< td=""><td>Research and development expenditure % GDP</td><td>3.4</td><td>68.5</td><td>↓</td></tr<>	Research and development expenditure % GDP	3.4	68.5	↓
Rnowledge-intensive employment %       8.9       59.5       ○         Trademarks applications per 1.000 pcp.       3.3       23.5       ○         Institutional ecosystem       1.4       79.0       ○         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       5.4       73.2       ○         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.1       69.0       ○         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ○         Talent ecosystem        70.6       ○         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ○         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ○         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ○         Increadity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ○         Income distribution % share botton 50       13.8       27.6       ○         Income distribution % share botton 50       13.8       27.6       ○         Household financial security % solut pop.       1.2       98.8       ○         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ○       ○         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ○       ○	Scientific publications h index	2,898	100.0	¢
Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.       3.3       23.5       ♀         Institutional ecosystem       1.4       79.0       ◇         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       5.4       73.2       ◇         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.1       69.0       ◇         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       70.6       ◇         Talent ecosystem       100 (best)       4.8       62.6       ◇         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ◇         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ◇         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ◇         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◇         Household financial security % sould pop.       17.0       83.0       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       100.0         Access to after dinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇ <tr< td=""><td>Knowledge-intensive employment %</td><td>8.9</td><td>59.5</td><td>\$</td></tr<>	Knowledge-intensive employment %	8.9	59.5	\$
Institutional ecosystem         Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)       1.4       79.0       ○         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       5.4       73.2       ○         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.1       69.0       ○         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       70.6       ○         Talent ecosystem       85.7       81.0       ○         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ○         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ○         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ○         Incquality in education 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ○         Income distribution % stare bottom 50       13.8       27.6       >         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ○         Resources ecosystem	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	3.3	23.5	9
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)       1.4       79.0       ○         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       5.4       73.2       ○         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.1       69.0       ○         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       70.6       ○         Talent ecosystem       85.7       81.0       ○         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ○         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ○         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ○         Incquality in education 0-100 (bigity unequal)       2.7       94.5       ○         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       >         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ○         Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ○         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ○         Individuals using the internet % pop.       97.5       97.0       ○         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       100.0         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ○	Institutional ecosystem			
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       5.4       73.2       ○         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.1       69.0       ○         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       70.6       ◇         Talent ecosystem       85.7       81.0       ○         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ○         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ○         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ○         Incquality in education 0-100 (bjgtly unequal)       2.7       94.5       ○         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       >         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ○         Resources ecosystem       -       -       -         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       99.8       ○         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ○         Individuals using the internet % pop.       97.5       97.0       ○         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       -         Financial ecosystem       -       -       -       -         Wealth inequality % sown	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.4	79.0	
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       5.1       69.0       ◇         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       70.6       ◇         Talent ecosystem       Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ◇         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ◇         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ◇         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ◇         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ◇         Resources ecosystem       -       -       >         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◇         Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0          Financial ecosystem       -       -       -         Wealth inequality in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       1.5       3.0       ◇	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.2	\$
Inclusiveness         0-100 (best)         70.6         ♦           Talent ecosystem         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         4.8         62.6         ♦           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)         85.7         81.0         ♦           Lack of social protection % pop         16.2         83.8         ♦           Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)         83.6         78.1         ♦           Inequality in education 0-100 (bigtly unequal)         2.7         94.5         ♦           Income distribution % stare bottom 50         13.8         27.6         ♦           Social mobility 1-7 (best)         5.2         69.8         ●           Household financial security % adult pop.         17.0         83.0         ●           Heatthy diet unaffordability % pop.         12.2         98.8         ●           Individuals using the internet % pop.         97.5         97.0         ●           Rural electricity gap % urban         100.0         100.0         100.0           Financial ecosystem         33.7         33.7         ♦           Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%         1.5         3.0         ♦           Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.         32.9         32.9         32.9	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.0	\$
Talent ecosystem         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ●         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ●         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ●         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ●         Inequality in education 0-100 (bigHy unequal)       2.7       94.5       ●         Income distribution % stare bottom 50       13.8       27.6       ●         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ●         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ●         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ●         Individuals using the internet % pop.       12       98.8       ●         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ●         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       1.5       3.0       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       1.00       100.0       100.0         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       3.3       ●       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       3.3.7       3.3.7       ●       ●	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		70.6	\$
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       4.8       62.6       ◇         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ◇         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ◇         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ◇         Inequality in education 0-100 (bighty unequal)       2.7       94.5       ◇         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ◇         Resources ecosystem       -       -       >         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◇         Household financial security % aduit pop.       17.0       83.0       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       ○         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       1.5       3.0       ◇         Access to bank accounts and saving % aduit pop.       32.9       32.9          Access to bank accounts and saving % aduit pop.       33.7       33.7       33.7	Talent ecosystem			
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       85.7       81.0       ◆         Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ◆         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ◆         Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)       2.7       94.5       ◆         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       ◆         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ◆         Resources ecosystem       5.2       69.8       ◆         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◆         Household financial security % adult pop.       1.2       98.8       ◆         Individuals using the internet % pop.       91.8       89.0       ◆         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◆         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       ●         Financial ecosystem       32.9       32.9       32.9       ●         Vealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◆       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       ●       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.6	\$
Lack of social protection % pop       16.2       83.8       ◆         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ◆         Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)       2.7       94.5       ◆         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       ◆         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ◆         Resources ecosystem       -       -       -         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◆         Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ◆         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◆         Individuals using the internet % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◆         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       91.8       89.0       ◆         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       15.5       3.0       ◆         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ◆         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       32.9         Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	85.7	81.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       83.6       78.1       ◆         Inequality in education 0-100 (bighly unequal)       2.7       94.5       ◆         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       ◆         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ◆         Resources ecosystem       5.2       69.8       ◆         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◆         Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ◆         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◆         Individuals using the internet % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◆         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       ●         Financial ecosystem       3.0       ◆          Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◆         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ◆         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       33.7       33.7          Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◇          Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.7 </td <td>Lack of social protection % pop</td> <td>16.2</td> <td>83.8</td> <td>\$</td>	Lack of social protection % pop	16.2	83.8	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)       2.7       94.5       ◆         Income distribution % share bottom 50       13.8       27.6       ◆         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ◆         Resources ecosystem       -       -       -         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◆         Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ◆         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◆         Individuals using the internet % pop.       91.8       89.0       ◆         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◆         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       -         Financial ecosystem       -       -       -         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◆         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       -         Technology ecosystem       -       -       -       -         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       0.7       65.0       ●	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	83.6	78.1	\$
Income distribution % stare bottom 50       13.8       27.6         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ◇         Resources ecosystem         ◇         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◇         Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       ○         Financial ecosystem        3.0       ◇       ◇         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◇       ◇         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ◇       ◇         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       ○       ○         Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7       ◇       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○       ○	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	2.7	94.5	\$
Social mobility 1-7 (best)       5.4       74.0       ◆         Resources ecosystem       Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◆         Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ◆         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◆         Individuals using the internet % pop.       91.8       89.0       ◆         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◆         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       100.0         Financial ecosystem       100.0       100.0       ●         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◆         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       ■         Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7        ●         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ●         ICT cost % GNI per capita       0.7       96.0       ●       ●         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.7       65.6       ●       ●         Inclusion in public spa	Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.8	27.6	Þ
Resources ecosystemAccess to transport and housing 1-7 (best) $5.2$ $69.8$ $\diamond$ Household financial security % adult pop. $17.0$ $83.0$ $\diamond$ Healthy diet unaffordability % pop. $1.2$ $98.8$ $\diamond$ Individuals using the internet % pop. $91.8$ $89.0$ $\diamond$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop. $97.5$ $97.0$ $\diamond$ Rural electricity gap % urban $100.0$ $100.0$ $100.0$ Financial ecosystem $1.5$ $3.0$ $\diamond$ Vealth inequality % owned by bottom 50% $1.5$ $3.0$ $\diamond$ Access to financial services 1-7 (best) $5.0$ $66.0$ $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop. $32.9$ $32.9$ $32.9$ Technology ecosystem $33.7$ $33.7$ $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best) $4.7$ $62.1$ $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best) $0.7$ $65.6$ $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystem $0.7$ $65.6$ $\diamond$ Civil rights 0-60 (high) $50$ $83.3$ $\diamond$ Political participation 0-1 (best) $0.7$ $65.6$ $\diamond$ Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst) $0.1$ $86.6$ $\diamond$ Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best) $4.7$ $61.9$ $\diamond$ Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic) $2.6$ $65.0$ $\diamond$	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	5.4	74.0	\$
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       5.2       69.8       ◇         Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       91.8       89.0       ◇         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       100.0         Financial ecosystem	Resources ecosystem			
Household financial security % adult pop.       17.0       83.0       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       91.8       89.0       ◇         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       ✓         Financial ecosystem        ✓       ✓         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◇         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ◇         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       ✓         Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7        ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.7       65.6       ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.7       65.6       ◇         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1 <td>Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)</td> <td>5.2</td> <td>69.8</td> <td>\$</td>	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	5.2	69.8	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       1.2       98.8       ◆         Individuals using the internet % pop.       91.8       89.0       ◆         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◆         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       100.0         Financial ecosystem       100.0       100.0       ●         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◆         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       ■         Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7       ◀         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◆         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.7       96.0       ◆         Institutional ecosystem       50       83.3       ◆         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       50       83.3       ◆         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.7       65.6       ◆         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1       86.6       ◆         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.9       ◆	Household financial security % adult pop.	17.0	83.0	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.       91.8       89.0       ◇         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       100.0         Financial ecosystem        3.0       ◇         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◇         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ◇         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       ✓         Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7        ◇         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ◇         ICT cost % GNI per capita       0.7       96.0       ◇         Institutional ecosystem        ✓       ✓         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       50       83.3       ◇         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.7       65.6       ◇         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1       86.6       ◇         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.9       ◇         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.6       65.0	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	1.2	98.8	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       97.5       97.0       ◆         Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0       100.0         Financial ecosystem            Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0       ◆         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0       ◆         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       ●         Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7        ●         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       33.7       62.1       ●         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       ●         ICT cost % GNI per capita       0.7       96.0       ●         Institutional ecosystem        ●       ●         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       50       83.3       ●         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.7       65.6       ●         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1       86.6       ●         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.9       ●         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.6       65.0       ●    <	Individuals using the internet % pop.	91.8	89.0	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban       100.0       100.0         Financial ecosystem         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0          Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9          Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7          Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       33.7       33.7          Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1          ICT cost % GNI per capita       0.7       96.0          Institutional ecosystem             Civil rights 0-60 (high)       50       83.3           Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.7       65.6           Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1       86.6           Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.9           Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.6       65.0	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	97.5	97.0	\$
Financial ecosystem         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0	Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       1.5       3.0          Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9       32.9         Technology ecosystem         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       33.7       33.7       33.7         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1          ICT cost % GNI per capita       0.7       96.0       <	Financial ecosystem			
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       5.0       66.0         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9         Technology ecosystem       33.7       33.7         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       33.7       33.7         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1         ICT cost % GNI per capita       0.7       96.0         Institutional ecosystem       50       83.3         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       50       83.3         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.7       65.6         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1       86.6         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.9         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.6       65.0	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	1.5	3.0	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       32.9       32.9         Technology ecosystem         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       33.7       33.7         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1         ICT cost % GNI per capita       0.7       96.0         Institutional ecosystem       50       83.3         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       50       83.3         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.7       65.6         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1       86.6         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.9         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.6       65.0	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.0	\$
Technology ecosystem         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       33.7       33.7       33.7         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1       <	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	32.9	32.9	
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       33.7       33.7       33.7         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       4.7       62.1          ICT cost % GNI per capita       0.7       96.0       <	Technology ecosystem			
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)         4.7         62.1         ◇           ICT cost % GNI per capita         0.7         96.0         ◇           Institutional ecosystem               Civil rights 0-60 (high)         50         83.3         ◇            Political participation 0-1 (best)         0.7         65.6         ◇           Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)         0.1         86.6         ◇           Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)         4.7         61.9         ◇           Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)         2.6         65.0         ◇	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	33.7	33.7	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita         0.7         96.0           Institutional ecosystem           Civil rights 0-60 (high)         50         83.3         ◆           Political participation 0-1 (best)         0.7         65.6         ◆           Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)         0.1         86.6         ◆           Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)         4.7         61.9         ◆           Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)         2.6         65.0         ◆	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.7	62.1	\$
Institutional ecosystem         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       50       83.3         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.7       65.6         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1       86.6         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.9         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.6       65.0	ICT cost % GNI per capita	0.7	96.0	\$
Civil rights 0-60 (high)         50         83.3           Political participation 0-1 (best)         0.7         65.6           Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)         0.1         86.6           Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)         4.7         61.9           Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)         2.6         65.0	Institutional ecosystem			
Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.7       65.6         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.1       86.6         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       4.7       61.9         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       2.6       65.0	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	50	83.3	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)     0.1     86.6       Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)     4.7     61.9       Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)     2.6     65.0	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.7	65.6	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)     4.7     61.9       Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)     2.6     65.0	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	86.6	♦
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic) 2.6 65.0	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.9	\$
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.6	65.0	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		43.6	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.6	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best	t) <b>4.8</b>	63.7	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	69.3	69.3	¢
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	17.8	0.0	<b>\$</b>
Renewable energy consumption % total	11.2	11.2	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.4	71.9	\$
Total water withdrawal m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	1,350	0.0	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.8	0.0	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.2	28.1	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	4.859	100.0	<u> </u>
Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.7	51.1	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
	83 5	83.5	\$
Benewahle energy regulation 0-100 (best)	62.0	63.5	× I
	0.00	00.0	Y
Possil-luei subsidies OSD per capita	2,329	0.0	~
Resilience 0-100 (best)		64.6	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	26.4	47.2	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	5.1	68.1	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	5.1	69.2	\$
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	4.6	9.2	Þ
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.9	23.0	<b></b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	35.5	64.9	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	9.6	90.4	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	17.8	82.2	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	9,343	84.9	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	21.6	78.4	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	36.1	63.9	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	5.4	73.5	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	98	98.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	38.4	72.5	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.3	71.1	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	31.1	51.8	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	100.0	100.0	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	29.6	70.4	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	4.2	58.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.7	16.7	♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.0	50 1	
Government adaptation 1-7 (hest)	5.0	69.2	0
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (host)	60	60.0	0
Bule of law -2.5/42.5 (boot)	14	79.0	~
Environmental tractice 0.00 (here)	1.4	10.3	
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	16	55.2	\$

## Uruguay

### Future of Growth profile



### Contextual Indicators















Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 10Mt 13Mt 13



#### Uruguay

Indicator	Value		Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		42.7	Þ
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.2	\$
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.8	61.7	¢
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.7	<
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	93.7	93.7	0
ICT capital USD per capita	360	15.8	\$
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.4	
Financial ecosystem			
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	4.4	57.5	\$
Digital payments % adult pop.	68.0	68.0	\$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	27.9	17.1	•
	2.10		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (hest)	39	48.8	6
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.4	r b
Exports of advanced services % GDP	4.1	23.0	b
Medium and high tash % manufacture	4.1	23.0	
Detect and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	18.5	28.2	↓ ×
	9	0.0	9 •
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.4	9.0	¢
Scientific publications h index	235	18.1	<b>♦</b>
Knowledge-intensive employment %	5.1	34.5	Þ
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	1.5	10.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	0.7	64.4	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.0	¢
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	5.2	70.0	\$
Linclusiveness 0-100 (best)		68.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.3	\$
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	81.5	75.4	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	0.0	100.0	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	78.0	70.6	$\diamond$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	6.5	86.9	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	15.5	30.9	<b>\$</b>
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.8	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.8	63.8	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	28.0	72.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	5.2	94.8	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	90.1	86.8	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a.	\$
Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem			
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.8	9.7	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.6	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	7.9	7.9	
Technology ecosystem			-
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations	<b>-</b>		
0-100 (best)	39.2	39.2	<b>\$</b>
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.1	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	1.4	92.0	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	56	93.3	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.8	77.1	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.1	91.6	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.3	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	3.3	83.3	\$

Indicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		40.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.0	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.6	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	30.9	30.9	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO2 equiv. per cap.	12.8	14.6	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	61.1	61.1	<b>\$</b>
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.4	71.4	\$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	1,057	22.0	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.4	48.9	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	1.3	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	1	0.0	٥
Environmental technology trade % total trade	3.0	20.3	♦
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	53.6	53.6	\$
Benewable energy regulation 0-100 (host)	67.8	67.9	ľ
	322	93.4	Ň
	332	03.4	v
Resilience 0-100 (best)		61.8	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	23.9	52.3	\$
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.0	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.0	¢
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	9.4	18.8	$\diamond$
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.4	19.4	Þ
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	62.0	100.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	27.2	72.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	28.2	71.8	\$
Water resources m³ per capita/year	48,934	100.0	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	0.0	100.0	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	35.0	65.0	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.5	٥
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	60	60.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	72.8	32.1	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.7	77.9	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	6.1	10.1	♦
Technology ecosystem			_
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	75.2	75.2	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	58.1	41.9	\$
Institutional ecosystem		-	
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	0.4	96.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	1.3	33.3	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	1.0	70.9	0
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	A 1	52.0	0
	74	74.0	1
Bule of law -2.5/42.5 /host		64.0	
	0.7	04.0	
Environmental treaties U-29 (Dest)	25	86.2	$\diamond$

#### Economy

### Venezuela, Bolivarian Republic of

### Future of Growth profile



#### Contextual Indicators

















BEPS implementation, 0-7 in force 0

### Venezuela, Bolivarian Republic of

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		28.6
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.2 🔷
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.9	64.3
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.3	55.0
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	65.0	65.0
ICT capital USD per capita	38	1.7 ♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	2.5	25.7 ♦
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	1.8	12.7
Digital payments % adult pop.	81.0	81.0
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	29.9	18.3
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.7
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	2.9	32.0
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.0	0.3 🔷
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	34.3	52.3
Patent applications total	3	0.0 👂
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.3	6.7 🔷 🔷
Scientific publications h index	269	20.7 🔷 🛇
Knowledge-intensive employment %	n.a.	n.a. 🗇
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.3	2.2 👌
Institutional ecosystem		
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-2.2	6.0
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	1.8	12.9 🔹 🔶
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.0	16.4
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		42.5
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.0	49.6 🔷
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	75.1	66.9
Lack of social protection % pop	45.8	54.2
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	65.4	53.9 🔷
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	8.7	82.7
Income distribution % share bottom 50	8.4	16.8
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.4
Resources ecosystem		
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	2.4	22.9 ♦
Household financial security % adult pop.	53.0	47.0
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Individuals using the internet % pop.	61.6	48.8
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Rural electricity gap % urban	99.9	99.9
Financial ecosystem		
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.2	8.5
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	2.5	25.4 🗇
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	4.6	4.6
Technology ecosystem		
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 💠
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.0	50.2 🔷
ICT cost % GNI per capita	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	14	23.3
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	46.7 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.5	45.4 ♦
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.9	48.0 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	0.8	18.8

Indicator		Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (b	pest)		33.1	\$
Talent ecosystem				
Talent for green and er	nergy transition 1-7 (best)	3.2	35.9	\$
Buyer sophistication o	n environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.4	\$
Resources ecosystem				
Biodiversity intactness	0-100 (most intact)	85.7	85.7	\$
Annual greenhouse ga	is emissions	6.0	54.2	
tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.		0.5	04.2	Ĭ
Renewable energy cor	nsumption % total	23.3	23.3	<b>\$</b>
Agricultural environme	ntal damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.1	22.9	\$
Total water withdrawal	m³ per capita/year	793	41.9	\$
Total waste tons per cap	bita/year	0.3	54.5	\$
Financial ecosystem				
Investment in renewab	energy % GDP	0.0	0.0	\$
Technology ecosysten	n			
Green patents total		1	0.0	<b>&gt;</b>
Environmental technol	ogy trade % total trade	3.5	23.5	\$
Institutional ecosystem	n			
Energy efficiency regul	ation 0-100 (best)	12.8	12.8	\$
Renewable energy reg	ulation 0-100 (best)	16.0	16.0	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies U	SD per capita	569	71.5	\$
Resilience 0-100 (best)			35.8	\$
Talent ecosystem				
Old-age dependency	ratio 64+ to 15-64	13.5	73.0	\$
Fill vacancies by biring	foreign labour 1-7 (best)	2.9	32.3	۰ ۵
Investment in reskilling		3.4	30.2	•
Participation in mid.ca	roor training % 25-54 pop	4.5	0.0	h
Hospital bods par 1 000		4.5	7.0	
Hoalth workers per 10	000 pop.	16.6	30.4	↓ ∧
Posouroos ocosystem		10.0	50.4	v
	atuation () 100 (Fich serve)	50.0	40.0	
Export product concer	insting 0.100 (righ conc.)	59.8	40.2	
Energy source diversin	ICation 0-100 (nigh conc.)	33.1	66.9	Ŷ
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> pe	r capita/year	47,633	100.0	¢
Food supply concentra	ation % share top importer	24.5	75.5	ρ
Commodity supply co	ncentration % share top importer	22.9	77.1	\$
Infrastructure quality 1	-7 (best)	3.3	37.8	\$
Financial ecosystem				
Country credit rating 0	)-100 (best)	11	11.0	1
Bank concentration %	total assets	84.5	18.3	♦
Financial system resilie	ence 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.2	\$
Bank system default ri	sk z-score	12.7	21.2	\$
Technology ecosystem	n			
Cybersecurity index 0-	100 (best)	27.1	27.1	
Technology supply cor	ncentration % share top importer	38.9	61.2	\$
Institutional ecosystem	n			
State legitimacy 0-10 (v	worst)	9.6	4.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4	(no polariz.)	0.6	15.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2	2.5 (best)	-1.5	19.5	\$
Government adaptatio	<b>n</b> 1-7 (best)	2.3	21.8	\$
Corruption perceptions	s index 0-100 (best)	14	14.0	\$
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (b	est)	-2.3	4.1	\$
Environmental treaties	0-29 (best)	20	69.0	\$

# Viet Nam

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 



















### Viet Nam

dicator	Value		Score
Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		44.4	¢
Talent ecosystem			
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.8	62.9	♦
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.9	63.8	\$
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.0	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Mobile network coverage % pop.	99.8	99.9	<b></b>
	29	1.3	I ♦
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	4.9	64.6	♦
Financial ecosystem			
Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	43	55 1	0
Digital navmente % adult non	46.0	46.0	
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	116.7	71.6	0
	110.7	71.0	Ť
	4.5	50.0	<u>^</u>
State of electron development ( 7 ( Dest)	4.5	58.9	✓
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	4.7	01.5	×
Exports of advanced services % GDP	1.3	7.1	<
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	38.3	58.3	
Patent applications total	30	0.2	P
Research and development expenditure % GDP	0.4	8.3	<b>\$</b>
Scientific publications h index	299	23.0	\$
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.7	11.5	\$
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.5	3.8	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.4	42.0	\$
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.9	65.5	\$
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.2	\$
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		56.2	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.8	¢
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	68.1	57.5	\$
Lack of social protection % pop	61.2	38.8	\$
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	88.1	84.1	\$
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	15.3	69.5	\$
Income distribution % share bottom 50	13.9	27.8	<u>ې</u>
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.7	0
Resources ecosystem			
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	4.5	58.7	\$
Household financial security % adult pop.	12.0	88.0	\$
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	21.0	79.0	\$
Individuals using the internet % pop.	74.2	65.6	\$
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	57.8	49.6	\$
- Rural electricity gap % urban	100.0	100.0	
Financial ecosystem		-	
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.7	9.3	\$
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.0	\$
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	7.4	7.4	
Technology ecosystem			-
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations			
0-100 (best)	39.6	39.6	$\diamond$
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.4	\$
ICT cost % GNI per capita	2.9	83.3	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	15	25.0	\$
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.5	52.9	\$
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.4	62.5	\$
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.7	\$
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	2.5	62.5	b
addigor protocontrol (most protocol)	2.0	02.0	Y

ndicator	Value		Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		56.9	\$
Talent ecosystem			
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.3	54.5	\$
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.0	$\diamond$
Resources ecosystem			
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	67.6	67.6	\$
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	5.8	61.4	\$
Renewable energy consumption % total	19.1	19.1	\$
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.7	50.3	$\diamond$
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	850	37.6	\$
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	84.7	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	3.1	100.0	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Green patents total	3	0.1	¢
Environmental technology trade % total trade	7.0	46.6	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	68.5	68.5	\$
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	83.9	83.9	\$
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	620	69.0	\$
		56.0	d
		50.9	ň
	10.0	70.4	
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	13.3	73.4	
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.4	\$
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	4.6	60.4	<b>9</b>
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	0.6	1.2	<b></b>
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	2.6	20.8	<b>₽</b>
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	8.3	15.2	\$
Resources ecosystem			
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	16.2	83.8	\$
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	26.8	73.2	<b>\$</b>
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	9,163	83.3	\$
Food supply concentration % share top importer	14.4	85.6	\$
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	11.7	88.3	\$
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	4.5	59.1	\$
Financial ecosystem			
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	45	45.0	
Bank concentration % total assets	37.9	73.1	\$
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	5.1	67.9	\$
Bank system default risk z-score	14.7	24.4	\$
Technology ecosystem			
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	94.6	94.6	
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	35.3	64.7	\$
Institutional ecosystem			
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.0	20.0	\$
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	2.2	55.0	\$
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	47.7	þ
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	5.0	66.6	\$
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	42	42.0	¢
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-0.1	47.1	\$
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	23	79.3	þ

## Yemen

### Future of Growth profile



**Contextual Indicators** 















Ot



#### Yemen

Invoxitiveness       0.00       0         Failer accession       3.0       3.4.4       0       0         Education attainment 0-4.5 Based       3.0       3.4.4       0       0       0         Diptal and technology tatent 1-7 based       3.0       0.0       0	dicator	Value	Score
Availability of talent 1-7 (bed)       3.1       3.4.4       •         Availability of talent 1-7 (bed)       3.1       3.4.4       •         Digital and technology talent 1-7 (bed)       3.7       4.4.0       •         Resources occupation       0.00       0.0       •       •         Mobile network coverage % proc.       0.00       0.0       •       •         Financial accosystem       2.8       2.2.2       •       •         Digital payments % schit proc.       9.0       9.0       •       •         Digital payments % schit proc.       9.0       9.0       •       •       •         Business culture and oppotent 1-7 (bed)       3.0       3.8.8       •       •       •         Business culture and oppotent 1-7 (bed)       3.0       3.8.8       •       •       •         Business culture and oppotent 1-7 (bed)       2.1       3.2       •       •       •         Business culture and oppotent 1-7 (bed)       0.0       0.0       •	Innovativeness 0-100 (best)		18.0 🔹 🗇
Availability of tatlert 1-7 (best)       3.1       3.4.4       •         Education attainment 0-4.6 best)       1.8       41.0       •         Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)       3.7       44.3       •         Mobile network coverage % pio.       0.0       0.0       •         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)       2.8       2.9.2       •       •         Financial cosystem       2.5       2.4.9       •       •       •         Digital payments % subt. poo.       0.0       0.0       •       •       •         Digital payments % subt. poo.       0.0       0.0       • <t< th=""><th>Talent ecosystem</th><th></th><th></th></t<>	Talent ecosystem		
Education attainment 0-4.5 beet       1.8       41.0       0         Digital and technology talent 1-7 beet       3.7       44.3       0         Mobile network coverage is pos.       0.0       0.0       0       0         IOT capital USD per capts       0.0       0.0       0       0       0       0         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 beet       2.8       2.9.2       0 <td>Availability of talent 1-7 (best)</td> <td>3.1</td> <td>34.4 &gt;</td>	Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.4 >
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)       3.7       4.3       4.3         Resources accaystem       0.0       0.0       0.0       0.0         IOT capital USD per capital       0       0.0       0.0       0         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)       2.5       2.4.9       0       0         Digital payments % staft pos.       9.0       9.0       0       0       0         Digital payments % staft pos.       9.0       9.0       0       0       0         Business culture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)       3.0       3.8.8       0       0         Business culture and proper to 1-7 (best)       3.0       3.8.8       0       0         Exports of advanced services % GDP       2.4       1.5       0       0         Research and development t-7 (best)       0.0       0       0       0       0         Research and development expenditure % GDP       n.a.       n.a.       0       0       0         Research and development expenditure % GDP       n.a.       n.a.       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0       0	Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	1.8	41.0
Resource scoregram         Resource scoregram         0.0         0.0         0.0           ICT capital USD per capia         0         0.0         0         0           Financial coosystem         2.8         2.2         0         0           Digital payments % statil poo.         9.0         9.0         9.0         0         0           Digital payments % statil poo.         9.0         9.0         9.0         0         0           Digital payments % statil poo.         9.0         9.0         9.0         0         0           Digital payments % statil poo.         9.0         9.0         9.0         0         0           Exports of atter end Competition 1-7 (best)         3.0         9.3.8         0         0         0           Exports of atter development 1-7 (best)         3.0         9.3.8         0         0         0           Research and development 1-7 (best)         0.1         0.7         0         0         0           Research and development 1-7 (best)         0.1         0.7         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0	Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.3
Mobile network coverage % pp.         0.0         0.0         0.0         0.0           ICT capital USD per capita         0         0.0         0         0           Financial ecosystem         2.8         2.9.2         0         0           Long term, verture and SME finance availability 1-7 (peet)         2.5         2.4.9         0         0           Digital payments % subt po.         9.0         9.0         0.0         0         0           Digital payments % subt po.         9.0         9.0         9.0         0.0         0         0           Domestic condit to private sector % GDP         5.6         5.5         0         0         0.0         0	Resources ecosystem		
ICT capital (SSD pricipal)       0.00       0.00         Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 best       2.8       2.9.2       0         Financial accosystem       2.5       2.4.9       0         Ling term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 best       2.5       2.4.9       0         Digital payments % adult point       3.00       3.00       3.00       0         Technology cosystem       3.00       3.03       3.00       0       0         Exports of advanced services % GOP       2.4       13.5       0       0         Patent applications holds       0       0.00       0       0         Research and development 1-7 best)       3.07       2.4.8       0       0         Research and development expendture % GOP       n.a.       n.a.       0       0         Research and development expendture % GOP       n.a.       n.a.       0       0       0         Research and development sprittom price       0.1       0.7       0       <	Mobile network coverage % pop.	0.0	0.0
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 17 (best)       2.8       2.9          Innovative provision of basic goods and services 17 (best)       2.5       2.4.9          Innovative provision of basic goods and services 17 (best)       2.5       2.4.9          Digital payments % shalt pop.       9.0       9.0       9.0          Digital payments % shalt pop.       3.0       3.3.8           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)       3.0       3.3.8           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)       3.0       0.0           Patent applications total       0       0.0            Research and development expenditure % GOP       n.a.       n.a.           Research and development % GOP       n.a.       n.a.           Regulatory quality .2.4.2.5 (best)       .0.1       0.7           Regulatory quality	ICT capital USD per capita	0	0.0   \$
Financial cocogistem         Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)       2.5       24.9 <ul> <li></li></ul>	Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (best)	2.8	29.2
Image and Set of partial sector 1% GDP         2.5         2.4.9         •           Digital payments % adult top:         9.0         9.0         •         •           Domestic credit to private sector % GDP         5.6         3.5         •         •           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         3.0         32.8         •         •           Exports of advanced services % GDP         2.4         13.2         •         •           Patent applications total         0         0.0         •         •           Research and development expenditure % GDP         n.a.         n.a.         •         •           Scientific publications in new         110         8.5         •         •         •           Research and development expenditure % GDP         n.a.         n.a.         •         •         •           Regulatory quality -2.5.4.2.6 (best)         -2.0         9.8         •         •         •           Inclusiveness         0.100 (best)         2.1         17.8         •         •         •           Inclusion in workforce 1.7 (best)         2.1         17.8         •         •         •         •         •           Inclusion in workforce 1.7 (best)         2.0	Financial ecosystem	210	
Build payments % add poo.         9.0         9.0         0         0           Digital payments % add poo.         9.0         0         0         0           Domestic credit to private sector % GDP         3.0         3.3.8         0         0           Exports of advanced services % GDP         2.4         13.5         0         0           Patent applications total         0         0.0         0         0           Research and development expenditure % GDP         n.a.         n.a.         0         0           Scientific publications hotak         110         8.5         0         0         0           Research and development %         3.7         24.8         0         0         0           Indetermarks applications hotak         110         8.5         0         0         0           Indetermarks applications per 1.000 pop.         0.1         0.7         0         0         0           Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)         2.7         28.6         0         0         0           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         2.0         9.8         0         0         0           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0         3.7         0         <	Long term venture and SME finance availability 1-7 (best)	25	24.9
Domestic credit to private sector % CDP         5.6         3.5         •           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         3.0         32.8         •           Exports of advanced services % CDP         2.4         13.5         •           Patent applications total         0         0.0         •           Research and development expenditure % COP         n.a.         n.a.         •           Scientific publications total         0         0.0         •           Research and development expenditure % COP         n.a.         n.a.         •           Scientific publications hindes         101         8.5         •           Knowledge-intensive employment % COP         n.a.         n.a.         •           Trademarks applications per 1.000 pcp.         0.1         0.7         •           Institutional ecosystem         2.1         1.8         •           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         2.1         1.7.8         •           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         2.1         1.7.8         •           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0         3.7         •           Universal heath coverage 0-100 (best)         9.2         2.8         •           Inclasion in workforce	Digital navments % adult non	9.0	90 0
Technology cocystem         Image: Second Secon	Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	5.6	3.5
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         3.0         33.8         •           Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)         3.0         32.8         •           Exports of advanced services % GDP         2.4         13.5         •           Patent applications total         0         0.0         •           Research and development expenditure % GDP         n.a.         n.a.         •           Scientific publications index         110         8.5         •           Knowledge-intensive employment %         3.7         24.6         •           Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.         0.1         0.7         •           Institutional ecosystem         2.7         28.6         •         •           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         2.7         28.6         •         •           Inclusiones 0-100 (best)         2.7         28.6         •         •           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0         33.7         •         •           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0         33.7         •         •           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0         32.6         •         •           Inclusione in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0 </td <td></td> <td>5.0</td> <td>0.0</td>		5.0	0.0
Busites during and compension         3.0         3.		2.0	22.0
State of cluster development (*/ (set))         3.0         3.2.         •           Exports of advanced services % GDP         2.4         13.5         •           Medium and high tech % manufacturing va.         2.1         3.2         •           Patent applications total         0.0         •         •           Research and development expenditure % GDP         n.a.         n.a.         •           Knowledge-intensive employment %         3.7         24.8         •           Trademarks applications per 1.000 pop.         0.1         0.7         •           Institutional ecosystem         2.7         28.6         •           Regulatory quality -2.5/4.2.5 (best)         -2.0         9.8         •           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         2.7         28.6         •           Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)         2.1         17.8         •           Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)         2.2         1         •           Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)         3.0         33.7         •           Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)         9.2         0.0         •           Inclusiveness o-100 (best)         9.2         0.0         •           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0 <t< td=""><td>Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)</td><td>3.0</td><td>33.8</td></t<>	Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.8
Exports of advanced services % GLP         2.4         13.5             13.5                 3.2                 3.2	State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.8
meanum and night each % manufacturing va.         2.1         3.2             Patent applications total         0         0.0             Research and development expenditure % GDP         n.a.         n.a.             Scientific publications index         110         8.5               Knowledge-intensive employment %         3.7         24.8	Exports of advanced services % GDP	2.4	13.5 ♥
Patent applications total         0         0.0         p           Research and development expenditure % GDP         n.a.         n.a.         <	Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	2.1	3.2
Research and development expenditure % GDP         n.a.         n.a.         ◇           Scientific publications hindox         110         8.5         ◇           Knowledge-intensive employment %         3.7         24.8         ◇           Institutional ecosystem         -2.0         9.8         ◇           Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)         -2.0         9.8         ◇           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         2.7         28.6         ◇           Inclusiveness         0-100 (best)         2.1         17.8         ◇           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0         33.7         ◇         ○           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)         3.0         33.7         ◇         ○           Lack of social protection % pop         97.2         2.8         ◇         ○           Income distribution % spop         9.2         0.0         ◇         ○           Income distribution % spop         9.2         0.0         ◇         ○           Income distribution % stare botton 50         9.3         18.7         ◇           Social mobility 1-7 (best)         2.5         25.4         ◇         ○           Household financicial security % aduit pop.         46.1 <td>Patent applications total</td> <td>0</td> <td>0.0 🌣</td>	Patent applications total	0	0.0 🌣
Scientific publications in hindex       110       8.5       ◇         Knowledge-intensive employment %       3.7       24.8       ◇         Institutional ecosystem       -2.0       9.8       ◇         Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)       -2.0       9.8       ◇         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.7       28.6       ◇         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       2.1       17.8       ◇         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       2.1       17.8       ◇         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.0       33.7       ◇         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       42.5       23.3       ◇         Lack of social protection % pop       97.2       2.8       ◇         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       9.2       0.0       ◇         Income distribution % stave botton 50       9.3       18.7       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % spop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Indi	Research and development expenditure % GDP	n.a.	n.a. 🔷
Knowledge-intensive employment %       3.7       24.8          Trademarks applications per 1.000 pp.       0.1       0.7          Institutional ecosystem       -2.0       9.8           Regulatory quality -2.54-2.5 (best)       -2.0       9.8           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       2.7       28.6           Inclusion and stability 1-7 (best)       2.1       17.8           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.0       33.7           Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.0       33.7           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       42.5       23.3           Lack of social protection % pop       97.2       2.8           Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       9.2       0.0           Income distribution % share bottom 50       9.3       18.7           Social mobility 1-7 (best)       2.5       2.5            Household financial security % adult pop.       n.a.       n.a.           Household financial security % adult pop.       n.a.	Scientific publications h index	110	8.5
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.       0.1       0.7 <ul> <li>Institutional ecosystem</li> <li>Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)</li> <li>-2.0</li> <li>9.8</li> <li>•</li> </ul> Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         2.7         28.6         •           Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)         2.1         17.8         •           Inclusiveness         0-100 (best)         22.1         •           Talent ecosystem         3.0         33.7         •         •           Inclusion in workforce         1-7 (best)         3.0         33.7         •         •           Universal health coverage         0-100 (best)         42.5         23.3         •         •           Gender parity in labour force         0-100 (best)         9.2         0.0         •         •           Income distribution % share bottom 50         9.3         18.7         •         •           Resources ecosystem         2.5         25.4         •         •           Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)         2.5         25.4         •         •           Household financial security % adut pop.         n.a.         n.a.         •         •           Incdividuals usi	Knowledge-intensive employment %	3.7	24.8
Institutional ecosystem       -2.0       9.8       •         Regulatory quality -2.5(+2.5 (best)       -2.0       9.8       •         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.7       28.6       •         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       2.1       17.8       •         Inclusiveness: 0-100 (best)       22.1       •       •         Talent ecosystem       3.0       33.7       •       •         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.0       33.7       •       •         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       42.5       23.3       •       •         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       9.2       0.0       •       •         Income distribution % share botton 50       9.3       18.7       •       •         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       •       •         Resources ecosystem	Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.7 🛛 🛇
Regulatory quality -2.6/-2.6 (best)       -2.0       9.8       >         Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.7       28.6       >         Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       2.1       17.8       >         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       22.1       >         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.0       33.7       >         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       42.5       23.3       >         Lack of social protection % pop       97.2       2.8       >         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       9.2       0.0       >         Income distribution % share bottom 50       9.3       18.7       >         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       >         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.4       >         Household financial security % aduit pop.       n.a.       n.a.       >         Individuals using the internet % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       >         Individuals using the internet % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       >         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       >         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       2.6.1       > <td>Institutional ecosystem</td> <td></td> <td></td>	Institutional ecosystem		
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.7       28.6       <	Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-2.0	9.8
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)       2.1       17.8       >         Inclusiveness       0-100 (best)       22.1       >         Talent ecosystem       3.0       33.7       >         Inclusion in workforce       1-7 (best)       3.0       33.7       >         Universal health coverage       0-100 (best)       42.5       23.3       >         Lack of social protection % pop       9.2       0.0       >       >         Gender parity in labour force       0-100 (best)       9.2       0.0       >       >         Income distribution % share bottom 50       9.3       18.7       >       >       >         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       >       >       >       >         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.4       >       >       >       >         Household financial security % adult pop.       n.a.       n.a.       >	Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.7	28.6 🔷 🔶
Inclusiveness         0-100 (best)         22.1         ◇           Talent ecosystem         3.0         33.7         ◇           Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)         42.5         23.3         ◇           Lack of social protection % pop         97.2         2.8         ◇           Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)         9.2         0.0         ◇           Inequality in education 0-100 (bighy unequal)         46.1         7.7         ◇           Income distribution % share bottom 50         9.3         18.7         ◇           Social mobility 1-7 (best)         3.0         32.6         ◇           Resources ecosystem         2.5         25.4         ◇           Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)         2.5         25.4         ◇           Household financial security % aduit pop.         n.a.         n.a.         ◇           Individuals using the internet % pop.         n.a.         n.a.         ◇           Rural electricity gap % urban         68.1         68.1             Vealth inequality % cound by bottom 50%         4.0         8.0         <	Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	2.1	17.8 🔷 🔶
Talent ecosystem         Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.0       33.7       ◇         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       42.5       23.3       ◇         Lack of social protection % pop       97.2       2.8       ◇         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       9.2       0.0       ◇         Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)       46.1       7.7       ◇         Income distribution % share bottom 50       9.3       18.7       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       ◇         Resources ecosystem	Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		22.1
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)       3.0       33.7       ◇         Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)       42.5       23.3       ◇         Lack of social protection % pop       97.2       2.8       ◇         Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)       9.2       0.0       ◇         Inequality in education 0-100 (bight) unequal)       46.1       7.7       ◇         Income distribution % share bottom 50       9.3       18.7       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       ◇         Resources ecosystem	Talent ecosystem		
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best) $42.5$ $23.3$ $\diamond$ Lack of social protection % pop $97.2$ $2.8$ $\diamond$ Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best) $9.2$ $0.0$ $\diamond$ Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal) $46.1$ $7.7$ $\diamond$ Income distribution % share bottom 50 $9.3$ $18.7$ $\diamond$ Social mobility 1-7 (best) $3.0$ $32.6$ $\diamond$ Resources ecosystem $44.0$ $56.0$ $\diamond$ Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best) $2.5$ $25.4$ $\diamond$ Household financial security % adult pop. $n.a.$ $n.a.$ $a.$ Individuals using the internet % pop. $n.a.$ $n.a.$ $a.$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop. $n.a.$ $n.a.$ $a.$ Rural electricity gap % urban $68.1$ $68.1$ $\bullet$ Financial ecosystem $2.6$ $26.1$ $\diamond$ Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50% $4.0$ $8.0$ $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop. $0.5$ $0.5$ $\bullet$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop. $0.5$ $0.5$ $\bullet$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best) $2.8$ $30.2$ $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystem $\bullet$ $\bullet$ $\bullet$ $\bullet$ Institutional ecosystem $\bullet$ $\bullet$ $\bullet$ $\bullet$ Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations $n.a.$ $n.a.$ $a.$ $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best) $2.8$ $30.2$ $\diamond$ Inc	Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	3.0	33.7 🛛 🔶
Lack of social protection % pop97.22.8 $\diamond$ Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)9.20.0 $\diamond$ Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)46.17.7 $\diamond$ Income distribution % share bottom 509.318.7 $\diamond$ Social mobility 1-7 (best)3.032.6 $\diamond$ Resources ecosystem2.525.4 $\diamond$ Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)2.525.4 $\diamond$ Household financial security % adut pop.44.056.0 $\diamond$ Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Individuals using the internet % pop.n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Rural electricity gap % urban68.168.1 $\diamond$ Access to financial services 1-7 (best)2.626.1 $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adut pop.0.50.5 $\bullet$ Technology ecosystemn.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations $0-100$ (best)n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)2.830.2 $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystem $\bullet$ $\bullet$ $\bullet$ $\diamond$ Civil rights 0-60 (high)813.3 $\diamond$ $\diamond$ Political participation 0-1 (best)0.222.2 $\diamond$ $\diamond$ Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)0.95.1 $\diamond$ $\diamond$ Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)1.025.0 $\diamond$	Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	42.5	23.3 ♦
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)9.20.0 $\diamond$ Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)46.17.7 $\diamond$ Income distribution % share bottom 509.318.7 $\diamond$ Social mobility 1-7 (best)3.032.6 $\diamond$ Resources ecosystemAccess to transport and housing 1-7 (best)2.525.4 $\diamond$ Household financial security % adult pop.44.056.0 $\diamond$ Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.n.a.n.a. $a$ Individuals using the internet % pop.26.72.3 $\diamond$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop.n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Rural electricity gap % urban68.168.1 $\bullet$ Financial ecosystemWealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%4.08.0 $\diamond$ Access to financial services 1-7 (best)2.626.1 $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.0.50.5 $\bullet$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)2.830.2 $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)2.830.2 $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystemInclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)0.95.1 $\diamond$ Civil rights 0-60 (high)813.3 $\diamond$ Political participation 0-1 (best)0.95.1 $\diamond$ Budoet bluralism 0-4 (most bluralistic)1.025.0 $\diamond$ $\diamond$ $\bullet$	Lack of social protection % pop	97.2	2.8
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)       46.1       7.7       ◇         Income distribution % share bottom 50       9.3       18.7       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       ◇         Resources ecosystem       2.5       25.4       ◇         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.4       ◇         Household financial security % adult pop.       44.0       56.0       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       .       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       .       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       68.1       68.1       ●       ●         Vealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.0       8.0       ◇         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1       ◇         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5       ●         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2       ◇         Inclusion in position	Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	9.2	0.0
Income distribution % share bottom 50       9.3       18.7       ◇         Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       ◇         Resources ecosystem       2.5       25.4       ◇         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.4       ◇         Household financial security % adult pop.       44.0       56.0       ◇         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Individuals using the internet % pop.       26.7       2.3       ◇         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ◇         Rural electricity gap % urban       68.1       68.1       ●         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.0       8.0       ◇         Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1       ◇         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5          Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2<	Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	46.1	7.7
Social mobility 1-7 (best)       3.0       32.6       ♦         Resources ecosystem       2.5       25.4       ♦         Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.4       ♦         Household financial security % adult pop.       44.0       56.0       ♦         Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ♦         Individuals using the internet % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ♦         Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       ♦         Rural electricity gap % urban       68.1       ●       ●         Keess to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5       ●         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5       ●         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2       ♦         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       1.8       38.6       ♦         Institutional ecosystem       0.2       22.2	Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.3	18.7 🔷 🔶
Resources ecosystemAccess to transport and housing 1-7 (best)2.525.4 $\diamond$ Household financial security % adult pop.44.056.0 $\diamond$ Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Individuals using the internet % pop.26.72.3 $\diamond$ Access to safe drinking-water % pop.n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Rural electricity gap % urban68.168.1 $\bullet$ Financial ecosystem8.0 $\diamond$ $\diamond$ Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%4.08.0 $\diamond$ Access to financial services 1-7 (best)2.626.1 $\diamond$ Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.0.50.5 $\bullet$ Technology ecosystemn.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)n.a.n.a. $\diamond$ Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)2.830.2 $\diamond$ Institutional ecosystemCivil rights 0-60 (high)813.3 $\diamond$ Political participation 0-1 (best)0.222.2 $\diamond$ Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)0.95.1 $\diamond$ Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)2.525.0 $\diamond$ Budoet pluralistic/1.025.0 $\diamond$	Social mobility 1-7 (best)	3.0	32.6
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.4       <	Resources ecosystem		
Household financial security % adult pop.       44.0       56.0       <	Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	2.5	25.4 ♦
Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.          Individuals using the internet % pop.       26.7       2.3          Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       n.a.       n.a.           Rural electricity gap % urban       68.1       68.1            Flurancial ecosystem       68.1       68.1             Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.0       8.0             Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1             Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5             Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.	Household financial security % adult pop.	44.0	56.0
Individuals using the internet % pop.       26.7       2.3          Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       n.a.       n.a.          Rural electricity gap % urban       68.1       68.1          Financial ecosystem             Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.0       8.0           Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1           Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5           Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5           Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2            Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2            Institutional ecosystem       0.0       2.2       2.2            Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3               Political participation 0-1 (best)       0	Healthy diet unaffordability % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Access to safe drinking-water % pop.       n.a.       n.a.       n.a.          Rural electricity gap % urban       68.1       68.1       68.1         Financial ecosystem             Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.0       8.0           Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5          Technology ecosystem             Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       0.8       13.3           Institutional ecosystem               Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3	Individuals using the internet % pop.	26.7	2.3
Rural electricity gap % urban       68.1       68.1         Financial ecosystem       68.1       68.1         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.0       8.0          Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5          Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.           Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           Institutional ecosystem       0.0       2.8       30.2           Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3            Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2            Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5	Access to safe drinking-water % pop.	n.a.	n.a. 🛇
Financial ecosystem         Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.0       8.0          Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5          Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.           Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           ICT cost % GNI per capita       10.8       38.6           Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3           Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2           Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1           Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0           Buddet pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0	Bural electricity gap % urban	68.1	68.1
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%       4.0       8.0          Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1          Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5          Technology ecosystem             Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.           Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2           ICT cost % GNI per capita       10.8       38.6           Institutional ecosystem              Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3            Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2            Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1            Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0            Budget pluralistic)       1.0       25.0	Financial ecosystem		
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)       2.6       26.1         Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5         Technology ecosystem       0.5       0.5         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.       \$         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2       \$         ICT cost % GNI per capita       10.8       38.6       \$         Institutional ecosystem       Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3       \$         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2       \$         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1       \$         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0       \$         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0       \$	Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	4.0	8.0 0
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.       0.5       0.5         Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2       >         ICT cost % GNI per capita       10.8       38.6       >         Institutional ecosystem       Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3       >         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2       >         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1       >         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0       >         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0       >	Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	2.6	26.1 🛇
Technology ecosystem       n.a.       n.a.         Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.         Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2       >         ICT cost % GNI per capita       10.8       38.6       >         Institutional ecosystem       Event       2.2.2       >         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3       >         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2       >         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1       >         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0       >         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0       >	Access to bank accounts and saving % adult non	0.5	0.5
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations 0-100 (best)       n.a.       n.a.          Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2          ICT cost % GNI per capita       10.8       38.6          Institutional ecosystem            Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3          Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2          Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1          Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0          Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0	Technology ecosystem	0.0	
O-100 (best)     n.a.     n.a.     n.a.     n.a.       Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)     2.8     30.2     >       ICT cost % GNI per capita     10.8     38.6     >       Institutional ecosystem     Civil rights 0-60 (high)     8     13.3     >       Political participation 0-1 (best)     0.2     22.2     >       Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)     0.9     5.1     >       Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)     2.5     25.0     >       Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)     1.0     25.0     >	Gender narity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)       2.8       30.2       >         ICT cost % GNI per capita       10.8       38.6       >         Institutional ecosystem       5       10.8       10.8       38.6       >         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3       >       >         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2       >         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1       >         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0       >         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0       >	0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. 🗇
ICT cost % GNI per capita       10.8       38.6          Institutional ecosystem           Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3          Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2          Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1          Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0          Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0	Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	2.8	30.2
Institutional ecosystem         Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3       >         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2       >         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1       >         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0       >         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0       >	ICT cost % GNI per capita	10.8	38.6
Civil rights 0-60 (high)       8       13.3       \$         Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2       \$         Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1       \$         Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0       \$         Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0       \$	Institutional ecosystem		
Political participation 0-1 (best)       0.2       22.2          Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1          Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0          Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0	Civil rights 0-60 (high)	8	13.3
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)       0.9       5.1          Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)       2.5       25.0          Budget pluralism       0-4 (most pluralistic)       1.0       25.0	Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.2	22.2
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)     2.5     25.0     >       Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)     1.0     25.0     >	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.9	5.1 ♦
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	2.5	25.0 ♦
	Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.0	25.0

Indicator	Value	Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		41.9 🔶
Talent ecosystem		
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.3
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	2.6	26.5
Resources ecosystem		
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	76.0	76.0 ♦
Annual greenhouse gas emissions tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	1.0	93.6
Renewable energy consumption % total	3.5	3.5 ♦
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	0.9	34.5 🔷
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	122	92.3
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.2	75.6 ♦
Financial ecosystem		
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.0	2.8 ♦
Technology ecosystem		
Green natents total	0	000
Environmental technology trade % total trade	32	21.0
	5.2	
	7.0	70
	7.9	7.9 V
For the set of the set	22.1	22.7 🗘
Fossil-tuel subsidies USD per capita	24	98.8 🗸
Resilience 0-100 (best)		27.6
Talent ecosystem		
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	4.6	90.8
Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.0	34.0
Investment in reskilling 1-7 (best)	2.9	31.7
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.6	3.2 💠
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	0.7	5.7 🔷 🔶
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	2.9	5.4 ♦
Resources ecosystem		
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	43.6	56.4 ◊
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	74.6	25.4 ♦
Water resources m³ per capita/year	68	0.6 🛛 🔶
Food supply concentration % share top importer	14.2	85.8
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	20.5	79.5
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	2.0	17.2
Financial ecosystem		
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.
Bank concentration % total assets	100.0	0.0
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	2.3	22.2
Bank system default risk z-score	17.7	29.5
Technology ecosystem		
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	0.0	0.0
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	55.8	44.2
Institutional ecosystem		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	9.8	2.0
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.3	8.3 🔷 🔶
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-2.6	0.0
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	2.5	24.4
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	16	16.0 💧 🔶
Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.8	14.0 💧 🔶
Environmental treaties 0-29 (best)	19	65.5

# Zimbabwe

### Future of Growth profile



Contextual Indicators















Consumption-based CO<sub>2</sub> emissions 12Mt 14Mt 14Mt 2000 2020



### Zimbabwe

Indicator	Value	Score
Vinnovativeness 0-100 (best)		29.7
Talent ecosystem		
Availability of talent 1-7 (best)	4.1	52.2
Education attainment 0-4.5 (best)	2.7	60.3
Digital and technology talent 1-7 (best)	4.7	61.2 <
Resources ecosystem		
Mobile network coverage % pop.	40.1	40.1
ICT capital USD per capita	32	1.4 🛛 🔶
Innovative provision of basic goods and services 1-7 (besi	t) <b>3.5</b>	41.1
Financial ecosystem		
Long term, venture and SME finance availability 1-7 $\left(\text{best}\right)$	2.7	27.9
Digital payments % adult pop.	58.0	58.0 \$
Domestic credit to private sector % GDP	6.4	4.0
Technology ecosystem		
Business culture and competition 1-7 (best)	4.2	53.1
State of cluster development 1-7 (best)	3.7	44.5 🔷
Exports of advanced services % GDP	0.4	2.3 🛛 🗢
Medium and high tech % manufacturing v.a.	9.6	14.6
Patent applications total	1	0.0 🖗
Research and development expenditure % GDP	n.a.	n.a. 🔶
Scientific publications h index	177	13.6
Knowledge-intensive employment %	1.4	9.6
Trademarks applications per 1,000 pop.	0.1	0.5
Institutional ecosystem		_
Regulatory quality -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.4	22.6 ♦
Human capital in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.8	47.4 P
Policy vision and stability 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.2 ♦
Inclusiveness 0-100 (best)		35.2
Talent ecosystem		
Inclusion in workforce 1-7 (best)	4.1	50.9 🗇
Universal health coverage 0-100 (best)	55.0	40.1
Lack of social protection % pop	83.7	16.3
Gender parity in labour force 0-100 (best)	83.8	78.4
Inequality in education 0-100 (highly unequal)	14.6	70.8 9
Income distribution % share bottom 50	9.2	18.5 ♦
Social mobility 1-7 (best)	4.4	56.0 P
Access to trapport and bauging 17 (bart)	0.1	
Access to transport and housing 1-7 (best)	3.1	34.4
Household infancial security % adult pop.	67.0	34.0
Individuals using the interpet % pep.	24.9	32.2
Access to safe drinking water % pop	26.5	12.2
Bural electricity can % urban	37.1	37.1
Financial ecosystem	0	0111
Wealth inequality % owned by bottom 50%	2.2	4.4 ◇
Access to financial services 1-7 (best)	3.2	36.8
Access to bank accounts and saving % adult pop.	2.3	2.4
Technology ecosystem	-	
Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations		
0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a. V
Inclusion in position of leadership 1-7 (best)	4.1	51.1 🔶
ICT cost % GNI per capita	35.4	0.0
Institutional ecosystem		
Civil rights 0-60 (high)	17	28.3
Political participation 0-1 (best)	0.6	56.7 🔷
Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	0.6	43.7
Equal opportunity in public sector 1-7 (best)	3.8	46.5 🔷
Budget pluralism 0-4 (most pluralistic)	1.9	46.4

ndicator	Value	Score
Sustainability 0-100 (best)		56.2 ♦
Talent ecosystem		
Talent for green and energy transition 1-7 (best)	4.2	54.1 🔷
Buyer sophistication on environment and nature 1-7 (best)	3.2	35.9 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Biodiversity intactness 0-100 (most intact)	84.9	84.9
Annual greenhouse gas emissions		
tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	2.5	83.6
Renewable energy consumption % total	84.4	84.4
Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	1.0	23.6
Total water withdrawal m³ per capita/year	258	82.1
Total waste tons per capita/year	0.1	83.9
Financial ecosystem		
Investment in renewable energy % GDP	0.4	45.9
Technology ecosystem		
Green patents total	0	0.0 💠
Environmental technology trade % total trade	4.6	30.6 🔷
Institutional ecosystem		
Energy efficiency regulation 0-100 (best)	27.0	27.1
Renewable energy regulation 0-100 (best)	53.1	53.1
Fossil-fuel subsidies USD per capita	41	98.0
Resilience 0-100 (hest)		35.0
	5.0	
Old-age dependency ratio 64+ to 15-64	5.9	88.2
Hill vacancies by hiring foreign labour 1-7 (best)	3.5	42.1
	4.4	56.3 Y
Participation in mid-career training % 25-54 pop.	1.4	2.8
Hospital beds per 1,000 pop.	1.7	13.6
Health workers per 10,000 pop.	1.9	3.5 🔷
Resources ecosystem		
Export product concentration 0-100 (high conc.)	42.6	57.4
Energy source diversification 0-100 (high conc.)	52.0	48.0
Water resources m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	1,342	12.2
Food supply concentration % share top importer	49.8	50.2
Commodity supply concentration % share top importer	54.8	45.2
Infrastructure quality 1-7 (best)	3.4	40.0
Financial ecosystem		
Country credit rating 0-100 (best)	n.a.	n.a.
Bank concentration % total assets	81.8	21.4 >
Financial system resilience 1-7 (best)	3.3	37.8 🔶
Bank system default risk z-score	8.1	13.5 🔷 🔶
Technology ecosystem		
Cybersecurity index 0-100 (best)	36.5	36.5
Technology supply concentration % share top importer	34.8	65.2
Institutional ecosystem		
State legitimacy 0-10 (worst)	8.9	11.0 🔹 🔶
Social polarization 0-4 (no polariz.)	0.2	5.0 ♦
Political stability -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-1.0	29.5
Government adaptation 1-7 (best)	3.6	43.5 🔷
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best)	23	23.0
Corruption perceptions index 0-100 (best) Rule of law -2.5/+2.5 (best)	23 -1.3	23.0 ♦ 24.8 ♦

# Appendix A

### Methodology

### A1. Framework design criteria

The future of growth is one of many alternative models and pathways. This precludes the use of a single index to measure country performance and instead calls for a comprehensive assessment framework. Our main motivation for moving towards multidimensional benchmarking is to ensure that the diversity of growth models and development pathways is brought to the fore and to derive more specific and targeted policy implications.

Framework results must be easy to understand for a general audience and usable by policy-makers without additional transformation or interpretation. This requires the chosen methods to be simple and straightforward and precludes the use of methods that require advanced statistical knowledge for understanding top-level results. Consequently, this framework favors simple averages, does not apply transformations to the data aside from range-based normalization and states clearly which analytical choices were taken and why.

### A2. Indicator selection

The Future of Growth Framework measures highlevel concepts with hard data indicators and with survey data where hard data is not available. The translation of concepts into indicators follows a set of selection criteria that all chosen indicators must satisfy. Overall, over **400** indicators were evaluated. Out of these, **84** indicators were included in the final selection (see Table B1 in **Appendix B**). In some cases, World Economic Forum Executive Opinion Survey indicators were combined into composites to facilitate the investigation of multifaceted concepts.

Indicators were first pre-selected according to how they fit with the respective concept. Some concepts are harder to quantify than others and this is reflected in the availability of hard data. In some cases, it is only possible to quantify a concept with significant effort, resulting in reduced global coverage of an indicator. Wherever other criteria did not prevent it, indicators were chosen according to the closest conceptual fit. Second, the data quality of the indicators is assessed. Data is taken from the most recent year available unless input lags suggest otherwise, or the most recent data was too old. For each indicator, the most reputable sources were chosen. In many cases, data is taken directly from other international organizations. Survey data is almost exclusively taken from the World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey (EOS). Many indicators were discarded because the quality of the data did not suffice or because recent data was not available.

The Future of Growth Framework aims to provide a global overview. As such, indicators must cover the greatest number of countries, including developing economies. This criterion removes a large number of indicators which are only available for OECD or G20 economies.

Countries/economies are included in the report if the following two conditions are met: 1) a sufficient number of responses to the Forum's Executive Opinion Survey for the current year is collected respecting the data quality standards set by the Forum; and 2) at least 80% of "hard" data indicators are available for the country/economy in the cited source's database. No data collected directly through national statistical offices is accepted.

The combination of these criteria significantly complicates the indicator selection process and forces some compromises. For example, an indicator with a tight conceptual fit may only be available for a limited sample of countries while another with a looser fit may come with greater coverage. Likewise, narrowly defined indicators may be measured with higher accuracy than broader proxies, which may be available for more countries.

### A3. Normalization

Any multidimensional indicator framework must overcome the challenge of comparing indicators which are in different scales and units. Multiple approaches exist, with Z-score standardization as the most common. However, with averages converging to zero standardizing all indicators this way would not allow for the interpretation of pillar averages and prevent any assessment of the state of the world. The next best alternative is to normalize indicators based on predefined ranges, allowing for cross-indicator comparisons and for the construction of composite scores.

To allow the aggregation of indicators of different nature and magnitude, each indicator that becomes part of the framework is converted into a unit-less score, ranging from 0 to 100 using a min-max transformation.

Formally, each indicator is re-scaled according to the following formula:

$$score_{i,c} = \left(\frac{value_{i,c} - floor_i}{frontier_i - floor_i}\right) \times 100$$

Where score is the number assigned to indicator i country c after normalization, value, is the "raw" value of country c for indicator i, floor, is the lowest acceptable value for indicator i and frontier, corresponds to the highest possible outcome. Depending on the indicator, the frontier may be a policy target or aspiration, the maximum possible value, or a number was derived from statistical analysis of the distribution (e.g. 90th or 95th percentile). If a value is below the floor value, its score is 0; if a value is above the frontier value, its score is capped at 100. In the case of indicators where a higher value corresponds to a "bad" outcome (e.g. debt), the normalized score becomes 100 minus the expression above, so 100 always corresponds to the ideal outcome. Table B5 in Appendix B provides the chosen floor and frontier values used for the normalization of each individual indicator.

The normalization process determines the interpretation of the results and is a key component of the analysis. Normalization is done in different ways depending on the type of the indicator.

#### Indicators with a limited range

Whenever an indicator has a natural limit, this range was taken as the normalization window. For example, for all EOS indicators (which are based on a 1-7 Likert scale) the minimum of 1 was set to 0 while the maximum of 7 was set to 100. Similarly, indicators with a well-defined minimum and maximum (such as the share of people with access to the internet or indices with set ranges) were transformed without adjustment. This is the case for 53 out of 84 indicators (63%).

#### Indicators with an open range

Whenever an indicator is not bound to a certain range (for example indicators divided by

population), the normalization window was chosen manually. Whenever the normalization window is narrower than the range of the data, this was done to reduce the impact of outliers on the normalized scores. Whenever the window is wider than the range of the data this was done to ensure that normalized scores reflect global shortcomings.

The individual normalization choices are reported in table B5 in Appendix B. All choices were made to ensure that the final scores can be interpreted with a global perspective. As a result, a global pillar score of 50 out of 100 can be taken to mean that the world has only made it halfway towards an optimal state.

### A4. Aggregation

After normalization, pillar scores are calculated as simple averages of all non-missing indicator values within a pillar. Averages are calculated based on available data and can thus be subject to fluctuating numbers of components. This results in a reallocation of implicit weights and encourages the collection of additional data with minimal impact on pillar level results.

Regional and income-group averages are calculated based on the group affiliations listed in table B2 in Appendix B. In the case of contextual variables, aggregates of ratios have been recalculated to match their respective new units of observation.

### A5. Clustering

The growth pathway archetype identification in section 2.3 is based on hierarchical clustering using Ward's method. The method minimizes the total within-cluster variance and allows for the creation of a dendogram ("tree chart") visualization that can help policy-makers find custom benchmarks in the data set. As with every clustering method the results are reflective of several important structural choices. First, the data is clustered at the pillar level, and for each country includes the four pillar averages as well as the 5-year GDP growth rate. Since the pillars are themselves aggregates of multiple indicators, different within-pillar indicator profiles can deviate from the patterns identified at the cluster level. Second, the maximum number of clusters is limited to 12. We settle for 12 clusters to achieve a balance between cluster size, cluster fit and structural homogeneity.


#### Source

World Economic Forum, Future of Growth Report 2024; GDP data based on IMF World Economic Outlook, October 2023.

#### Note

Hierarchical clustering based on pillar scores and 5-year average GDP per capita growth rate using Ward's method.

# Appendix B

# Indicator details

# TABLE B1 Framework overview

Driver		Innovativeness		Inclusiveness		Sustainability		Resilience
Talent ecosystem	A1.1	Education quantity, 0-4.5 (best)	B1.1	Income distribution, % share, bottom 50	C1.1	Talent for green and energy transition, 1-7 (best)	D1.1	Old-age dependency, ratio, 64+ to 15-64
	A1.2	Availability of talent, 1-7 (best)	B1.2	Inclusion in workforce, 1-7 (best)	C1.2	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature, 1-7 (best)	D1.2	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour, 1-7 (best)
	A1.3	Digital and technology talent, 1-7 (best)	B1.3	Social mobility, 1-7 (best)			D1.3	Investment in reskilling, 1-7 (best)
			B1.4	Universal health coverage, 0-100 (best)			D1.4	Participation in mid- career training, % 25-54 pop.
			B1.5	Lack of social protection, % pop.			D1.5	Hospital beds, per 1,000 pop.
			B1.6	Gender parity in labour force, 0-1 (best)			D1.6	Health workers, per 10,000 pop.
			B1.7	Inequality in education, 0-100 (highly unequal)				
Resources ecosystem	A2.1	Mobile network coverage, % pop.	B2.1	Access to transport and housing, 1-7 (best)	C2.1	Biodiversity intactness, 0-1 (most intact)	D2.1	Export product concentration, index
	A2.2	ICT capital, USD per person	B2.2	Household financial security, % adult pop.	C2.2	Annual greenhouse gas emissions in $CO_2$ equivalents, per capita	D2.2	Energy source diversification, 0-1 (low)
	A2.3	Innovative provision of basic goods and services, 1-7 (best)	B2.3	Healthy diet unaffordability, % pop.	C2.3	Renewable energy consumption, % total	D2.3	Water resources, cubic mt per capita per year
			B2.4	Access to safe drinking water, % pop.	C2.4	Agricultural environmental damage, 0-1 (worst)	D2.4	Food supply concentration, % share top importer
			B2.5	Individuals using the internet, % pop.	C2.5	Total water withdrawal, m³ per capita/year	D2.5	Commodity supply concentration, % share top importer
			B2.6	Rural electricity gap, % urban	C2.6	Total waste, tons per capita per year	D2.6	Infrastructure quality, 1-7 (best)
Financial ecosystem	A3.1	SME, long-term and venture finance availability, 1-7 (best)	B3.1	Wealth inequality, bottom 50% share	C3.1	Investment in renewable energy, % GDP	D3.1	Bank system default risk, z-score
	A3.2	Domestic credit to private sector, % GDP	B3.2	Access to financial services, 1-7 (best)			D3.2	Financial system resilience, 1-7 (best)
	A3.3	Digital payments, % adult pop.	B3.3	Access to bank accounts and saving, % adult pop.			D3.3	Bank concentration, % total assets
							D3.4	Country credit rating, 0-100 (best)
Technology ecosystem	A4.1	Business culture and competition, 1-7 (best)	B4.1	ICT cost, % of GNI per capita	C4.1	Green patents, total	D4.1	Cybersecurity index, 0-100 (best)

# TABLE B1 | Framework overview

Driver		Innovativeness		Inclusiveness		Sustainability		Resilience
	A4.2	Patent applications, total	B4.2	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations, 0-100 (best)	C4.2	Environmental technology trade, % total trade	D4.2	Technology supply concentration, % share top importer
	A4.3	Trademarks applications, per 1,000 pop.	B4.3	Inclusion in position of leadership, 1-7 (best)				
	A4.4	Exports of advanced services, % GDP						
	A4.5	Research and development expenditure, % of GDP						
	A4.6	Scientific publications, h index						
	A4.7	Medium and high tech, % manufacturing v.a.						
	A4.8	Knowledge-intensive employment, % total employment						
	A4.9	State of cluster development, 1-7 (best)						
Institutional ecosystem	A5.1	Regulatory quality, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	B5.1	Civil rights, 0-60 (high)	C5.1	Energy efficiency regulation, 0-100 (best)	D5.1	State legitimacy, 0-10 (worst)
	A5.2	Human capital in public sector, 1-7 (best)	B5.2	Political participation, 0-1 (high)	C5.2	Renewable energy regulation, 0-100 (best)	D5.2	Social polarization, 0-4 (no polarization)
	A5.3	Policy vision and stability, 1-7 (best)	B5.3	Inclusion in public spaces, 0-1 (best)	C5.3	Environmental treaties, 0-29 (best)	D5.3	Political stability, -2.5/+2.5 (best)
			B5.4	Equal opportunity in public sector, 1-7 (best)	C5.4	Fossil-fuel subsidies, per capita	D5.4	Government adaptation, 1-7 (best)
			B5.5	Budget pluralism, 0-4 (most pluralistic)			D5.5	Corruption perceptions index, 0-100 (very clean)
							D5.6	Rule of law, -2.5/+2.5 (best)

# TABLE B2 Country groups

Country	Region	Income group	Archetype	Cluster
Algeria	Middle East and Northern Africa	Lower middle income	G	G2
Angola	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	Outliers	Outliers
Argentina	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G2
Armenia	Central Asia	Upper middle income	D	D2
Australia	Oceania	High income	В	В
Austria	Europe	High income	А	А
Bahrain	Middle East and Northern Africa	High income	E	E
Bangladesh	Southern Asia	Lower middle income	G	G1
Belgium	Europe	High income	В	В
Benin	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F1
Bolivia (Plurinational State of)	Latin America and the Caribbean	Lower middle income	G	G2
Bosnia and Herzegovina	Europe	Upper middle income	G	G1
Botswana	Sub-Saharan Africa	Upper middle income	G	G1
Brazil	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	F	F1
Bulgaria	Europe	Upper middle income	D	D2
Cameroon	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F2
Canada	Northern America	High income	В	В
Chad	Sub-Saharan Africa	Low income	F	F3
Chile	Latin America and the Caribbean	High income	С	С
Colombia	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G1
Costa Rica	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	С	С
Cyprus	Europe	High income	D	D1
Czechia	Europe	High income	В	В
Côte D'Ivoire	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F1
Democratic Republic of the Congo	Sub-Saharan Africa	Low income	F	F2
Denmark	Europe	High income	А	А
Dominican Republic	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G1
Ecuador	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G2
Egypt	Middle East and Northern Africa	Lower middle income	G	G1
El Salvador	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G1
Estonia	Europe	High income	В	В
Finland	Europe	High income	А	А
France	Europe	High income	A	A
Georgia	Central Asia	Upper middle income	D	D2
Germany	Europe	High income	A	A
Ghana	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F1
Greece	Europe	High income	С	С

# TABLE B2 Country groups

Country	Region	Income group	Archetype	Cluster
Guatemala	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G1
Honduras	Latin America and the Caribbean	Lower middle income	G	G1
Hungary	Europe	High income	С	С
Iceland	Europe	High income	В	В
India	Southern Asia	Lower middle income	F	F1
Indonesia	South-eastern Asia	Upper middle income	G	G1
Iran (Islamic Republic of)	Middle East and Northern Africa	Lower middle income	G	G1
Ireland	Europe	High income	D	D2
Italy	Europe	High income	С	С
Jamaica	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G2
Japan	Eastern Asia	High income	А	А
Jordan	Middle East and Northern Africa	Lower middle income	F	F1
Kazakhstan	Central Asia	Upper middle income	E	E
Kenya	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F1
Korea, Republic of	Eastern Asia	High income	А	А
Kuwait	Middle East and Northern Africa	High income	E	E
Kyrgyzstan	Central Asia	Lower middle income	G	G2
Lao PDR	South-eastern Asia	Lower middle income	F	F2
Latvia	Europe	High income	С	С
Lesotho	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F3
Lithuania	Europe	High income	С	С
Luxembourg	Europe	High income	В	В
Malawi	Sub-Saharan Africa	Low income	F	F2
Malaysia	South-eastern Asia	Upper middle income	D	D1
Mali	Sub-Saharan Africa	Low income	F	F3
Malta	Europe	High income	D	D1
Mauritius	Sub-Saharan Africa	Upper middle income	D	D1
Mexico	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G2
Mongolia	Eastern Asia	Lower middle income	E	E
Могоссо	Middle East and Northern Africa	Lower middle income	F	F1
Nepal	Southern Asia	Lower middle income	F	F2
Netherlands	Europe	High income	А	А
New Zealand	Oceania	High income	В	В
Nigeria	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F3
North Macedonia	Europe	Upper middle income	G	G1
Oman	Middle East and Northern Africa	High income	D	D1
Pakistan	Southern Asia	Lower middle income	F	F2

# TABLE B2 Country groups

Country	Region	Income group	Archetype	Cluster
Panama	Latin America and the Caribbean	High income	G	G1
Paraguay	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G2
Peru	Latin America and the Caribbean	Upper middle income	G	G2
Philippines	South-eastern Asia	Lower middle income	F	F1
Poland	Europe	High income	С	С
Portugal	Europe	High income	С	С
Qatar	Middle East and Northern Africa	High income	D	D1
Romania	Europe	High income	С	С
Rwanda	Sub-Saharan Africa	Low income	F	F1
Saudi Arabia	Middle East and Northern Africa	High income	D	D1
Senegal	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F2
Serbia	Europe	Upper middle income	D	D2
Sierra Leone	Sub-Saharan Africa	Low income	F	F2
Singapore	South-eastern Asia	High income	В	В
Slovenia	Europe	High income	D	D1
South Africa	Sub-Saharan Africa	Upper middle income	G	G2
Spain	Europe	High income	С	С
Sri Lanka	Southern Asia	Lower middle income	G	G2
Sweden	Europe	High income	А	А
Switzerland	Europe	High income	А	А
Thailand	South-eastern Asia	Upper middle income	D	D1
Tunisia	Middle East and Northern Africa	Lower middle income	G	G2
Türkiye	Europe	Upper middle income	G	G1
Ukraine	Europe	Lower middle income	С	С
United Arab Emirates	Middle East and Northern Africa	High income	D	D1
United Kingdom	Europe	High income	А	А
United Republic of Tanzania	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F1
United States of America	Northern America	High income	В	В
Uruguay	Latin America and the Caribbean	High income	D	D1
Venezuela, Bolivarian Republic of	Latin America and the Caribbean	No classification	Outliers	Outliers
Viet Nam	South-eastern Asia	Lower middle income	С	С
Yemen	Middle East and Northern Africa	Low income	Outliers	Outliers
Zimbabwe	Sub-Saharan Africa	Lower middle income	F	F3

T

Id	Indicator	Dillor	Driver	Concent	Pationale
		T mai	Differ	Ouncept	nationale
A1.1	Availability of talent, 1-7 (best)	Innovativeness	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure of the quality of human capital available in an economy	The quality and appropriateness of skills contributes to efficient execution of complex tasks, operating sophisticated machines and innovation. It is complementary to the quantity of education and skills
A1.2	Education attainment, 0-4.5 (best)	Innovativeness	Talent ecosystem	Measure of the amount of human capital embedded in the current workforce	The amount of adequately educated and skilled workers is an essential input of countries' economic systems as it contributes to efficient execution of complex tasks, operating sophisticated machines and innovation
A1.3	Digital and technology talent, 1-7 (best)	Innovativeness	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure for ongoing availability of relevant talent in the technology and digital sectors	The potential lack of digital and technology workers reduces the capacity to sustain and develop knowledge and technology ecosystems
A2.1	Mobile network coverage, % pop.	Innovativeness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of ICT's infrastructure development	ICT infrastructure enables a wide range of economic activities and facilitate information exchanges and innovation diffusion
A2.2	ICT capital, USD per capita	Innovativeness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of adoption of digital technologies in an economy	ICT capital stock contributes to the prosperity of an economy by enabling the use of digital technologies which in turn boosts the efficiency of transaction, information exchange and services provision
A2.3	Innovative provision of basic goods and services: 1-7 (best)	Innovativeness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of efficient supply of basic goods and services	Innovative economies supply food, electricity, healthcare in efficient way making use of latest technologies
A3.1	Long term, venture and SME finance availability, 1-7 (best)	Innovativeness	Financial ecosystem	Measure of pieces (SME-dedicated credit, long-term financing, and venture capital) of the financial ecosystem of an economy	SME finance and venture capital, as components of national financial capital, contributes to prosperity by allocating financial resources to their most efficient projects/ companies
A3.2	Digital payments, % adult pop.	Innovativeness	Financial ecosystem	Proxy measure of one of the pieces (fintech) of the financial ecosystem of an economy	Digitalization of financial services contributes to prosperity by increasing the efficiency of transactions
A3.3	Domestic credit to private sector, % GDP	Innovativeness	Financial ecosystem	Measure of one of the pieces (credit market) of the financial ecosystem of an economy	Banks' credit, as a component of national financial capital, contributes to prosperity by allocating financial resources to their most efficient projects/companies
A4.1	Business culture and competition, 1-7 (best)	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure for private sector's entrepreneurial cultural and operational context	Entrepreneurship and competition contribute to an economy's prosperity by stimulating innovation in companies' activities, organization, and strategies
A4.2	State of cluster development, 1-7 (best)	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure of agglomeration economies	Innovation tends to develop in locations where a complete set of goods and services is provided in complex, physically close, networks
A4.3	Exports of advanced services, % GDP	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure of advanced services capabilities	Innovative economies specialize in technologically advanced and skills-intensive services
A4.4	Medium and high tech, % manufacturing v.a.	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy for the level of adoption of advanced technologies in an economy	The adoption of advanced technologies (even if developed abroad) increases the productivity of an economy
A4.5	Research and development expenditure, % of GDP	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Measure of continuous investment in knowledge and technology.	Constant expansion of R&D capacity limits disruptions and/or weakening of knowledge and technology supply
A4.6	Scientific publications, h index	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure of knowledge production	Knowledge expansion contributes to an economy's prosperity by making new technologies available to all economic activities

I

ld	Indicator	Pillar	Driver	Concept	Rationale
A4.7	Knowledge-intensive employment, % total employment	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure of skills- intensity of economic activities	Innovative economies tend to specialize in knowledge-intensive economic activities which require highly skilled workers
A4.8	Patent applications, total	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy for the stock of intangible capital, knowledge, and intellectual property available in an economy	Intellectual property is an outcome of research activities that generate technologies.
A4.9	Trademarks applications, per 1,000 pop.	Innovativeness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy for the stock of intangible capital, knowledge, and intellectual property available in an economy	Intellectual property is an outcome of research activities that generate technologies
A5.1	Regulatory quality, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	Innovativeness	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure for an economy's public sector capacity to regulate adequately with the minimum possible burden on the private sector	Regulatory quality (e.g. in terms of complying with tax-laws, regulation, tariffs, etc.) facilitate investments and private sector development
A5.2	Human capital in public sector, 1-7 (best)	Innovativeness	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure for the public sectors' officials' skills and competences	Highly competent and skilled public officials contribute to prosperity by offering high-quality public services and effective implementation of policies
A5.3	Policy vision and stability, 1-7 (best)	Innovativeness	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of stability of policymaking	Policy stability and long-term vision/planning affect productivity by reducing uncertainty about the future and consequently expanding the time horizon of society's preferences
B1.1	Inclusion in workforce, 1-7 (best)	Inclusiveness	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure for equal access to employment opportunities across all social groups	Absence of discrimination in employment because of gender, ethnicity, disability, economic background or sexual orientation is a pre-condition for inclusive human capital
B1.2	Universal health coverage, 0-100 (best)	Inclusiveness	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure for equal access to healthcare for all	Equal healthcare access contributes to inclusive human capital by making sure that all workers can attain similar health conditions
B1.3	Lack of social protection, % pop	Inclusiveness	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure for equal access to safety nets for all	Safety nets contribute to inclusive human capital by protecting workers against the risk of unemployment and helping them to find new occupations
B1.4	Gender parity in labour force, 0-100 (best)	Inclusiveness	Talent ecosystem	Measure of gender gaps in employment opportunities	Equal access to employment opportunities across genders ensures men and women are equally treaded in the labour market
B1.5	Inequality in education, 0-100 (highly unequal)	Inclusiveness	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure of equal access to education to all people in an economy	Equal access to education contributes to inclusive human capital by allowing all people to participate in employment opportunities
B1.6	Income distribution, % share bottom 50	Inclusiveness	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure of wage distribution in the labour market	Equitable income and wage distribution is an essential component of inclusive human capital as workers should be rewarded with an income that allows decent standards of living.
B1.7	Social mobility, 1-7 (best)	Inclusiveness	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure of intergenerational mobility	An equitable talent ecosystem allows people from all background to improve their social status by acquiring relevant talent through the education system
B2.1	Access to transport and housing, 1-7 (best)	Inclusiveness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure for widespread access to transport services, connecting communities and housing	Access to transport and housing contribute to use inclusively the available physical capital stock
B2.2	Household financial security, % adult pop.	Inclusiveness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of access to basic goods and services	Access to energy and infrastructure is one aspect of measuring the extent to which the benefits of the physical capital stock are inclusively distributed

ld	Indicator	Pillar	Driver	Concept	Rationale
B2.3	Healthy diet unaffordability, % pop.	Inclusiveness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of access to food	Access to food is one aspect of measuring the extent to which food supply is inclusively distributed
B2.4	Individuals using the internet, % pop.	Inclusiveness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of access of internet services among the population	Access to internet is a basic requirement for ensuring that knowledge and technology are available to all
B2.5	Access to safe drinking-water, % pop.	Inclusiveness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of access to water.	Access to water is one aspect of measuring the extent to which water supply is inclusively distributed
B2.6	Rural electricity gap, % urban	Inclusiveness	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of spread of access to electricity infrastructure	Access to electricity is an essential feature of an inclusive economy, allowing all citizens to benefit from all applications that require electricity to function (e.g. refrigerators, computers etc)
B3.1	Wealth inequality, bottom 50 % share	Inclusiveness	Financial ecosystem	Proxy measure of the distribution of financial capital	Wealth distribution is a dimension of the inclusiveness of the financial system as the possession of some wealth is a minimum condition to access financial assets
B3.2	Access to financial services, 1-7 (best)	Inclusiveness	Financial ecosystem	Measure of access to financial services	Access to credit, banking and other financial services is an essential feature of inclusive financial systems
B3.3	Access to bank accounts and saving, % adult pop.	Inclusiveness	Financial ecosystem	Measure of access to financial services	Access to credit, banking and other financial services is an essential feature of inclusive financial systems
B4.1	ICT cost, % of GNI per capita	Inclusiveness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure for access to ICT services to disadvantage households	Access to telecommunications is a basic requirement for ensuring that knowledge and technology are available to all
B4.2	Gender parity in knowledge- intensive occupations, 0-100 (best)	Inclusiveness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure for equitable access to knowledge and research to both men and women	Equal access to research positions for men and women ensures knowledge and research are not monopolized by one gender
B4.3	Inclusion in position of leadership, 1-7 (best)	Inclusiveness	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure for equal access to knowledge and technology position across all social groups	Discrimination in position leadership position because of gender, ethnicity, disability, economic background or sexual orientation harms inclusion
B5.1	Civil rights, 0-60 (high)	Inclusiveness	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of the extent to which civil liberties are granted	Civil liberties (e.g. freedom of speech) are a key feature of inclusive institutions because they allow citizen to have voice in an economy's political life
B5.2	Political participation, 0-1 (best)	Inclusiveness	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of the extent to which citizen can directly participate in the economy's political functions	One aspect of inclusive institutions is the possibility for all citizen to be elected in political functions
B5.3	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	Inclusiveness	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of inclusion of all social groups in public services and governed spaces	One aspect of inclusive institutions is the possibility for all citizen to benefit from public services and apply to civil servant positions
B5.4	Equal opportunity in public sector, 1-7 (best)	Inclusiveness	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of inclusion of all social groups in civil servant leadership positions	One aspect of inclusive institutions is non- discrimination of all social groups in public sector's leadership position
B5.5	Budget pluralism, 0-4 (most pluralistic)	Inclusiveness	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of inclusion considerations in public budgets	Public budgets in inclusive societies reflect that needs of all social groups in an economy, including social expenditure and infrastructure development in disadvantaged areas

ld	Indicator	Pillar	Driver	Concept	Rationale
C1.1	Talent for green and energy transition, 1-7 (best)	Sustainability	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure of green skills availability	Availability of adequate green skills contributes to human capital environmental sustainability by making it easier to transition the workers to tasks and occupations consistent with greener economic activities
C1.2	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature, 1-7 (best)	Sustainability	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure for environmental footprint for consumption	Consumption patterns of workers contribute at making human capital more sustainable
C2.1	Biodiversity intactness, 0-100 most intact	Sustainability	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of regenerative capacity of natural capital	Biodiversity levels relatively close to their natural state indicates that natural capital is not being eroded
C2.2	Annual greenhouse gas emissions, tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	Sustainability	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure for environmental footprint from material use	Greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions represent the most important cause of climate change
C2.3	Renewable energy consumption, % total	Sustainability	Resources ecosystem	Measure for environmental footprint of physical capital	Energy infrastructure is an important component of physical capital. A higher share of renewable energy in total energy use contributes to making physical capital environmentally sustainable
C2.4	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	Sustainability	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of agricultural drivers of environmental damage	Agricultural land is an important component of physical capital. An appropriate use of nitrogen in agriculture practices contributes to make physical capital environmentally sustainable
C2.5	Total water withdrawal, m³ per capita/year	Sustainability	Resources ecosystem	Measure of water use within regeneration capacity	Water-tables are comprised of physical capital. Water use that does not deplete water tables contributes to make physical capital environmentally sustainable
C2.6	Total waste, tons per capita/year	Sustainability	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure for environmental footprint from material use	Waste generation and disposal represent an important aspect of environmental footprint from economic activities
C3.1	Investment in renewable energy, % GDP	Sustainability	Financial ecosystem	Proxy measure for the amount of financial resources allocated to the build-up of renewable energy capacity	Funding flowing to the development of renewable energy infrastructure (a key component to environmental sustainability) contributes to shifting finance structure in the energy sector.
C4.1	Green patents, total	Sustainability	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure of the extent of environment- related innovation	Green innovation is one component of the contribution of knowledge and technology to sustainability
C4.2	Environmental technology trade, % total trade	Sustainability	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure of an economy's adoption of green technologies	Adoption of green technologies contribute to the sustainability of the knowledge and technology ecosystem by setting a standard for production techniques and allowing for learning by doing opportunities
C5.1	Energy efficiency regulation, 0-100 (best)	Sustainability	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of environmental regulation	One dimension of environmental sustainability of institutions is a government capacity to adequately regulate the most emission- intensive sectors
C5.2	Renewable energy regulation, 0-100 (best)	Sustainability	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of environmental regulation	One dimension of environmental sustainability of institutions is a government capacity to adequately regulate the most emission- intensive sectors
C5.3	Fossil-fuel subsidies, per capita	Sustainability	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of political will to pursue a green energy agenda	One dimension of environmental sustainability of institutions is a governments' financial incentives/disincentives to emissions.
D1.1	Old-age dependency, ratio 64+ to 15-64	Resilience	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure for aging dynamics in the labour force	Aging affects resilience in labour supply
D1.2	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour, 1-7 (best)	Resilience	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure for possibility to use foreign labour to limit talent availability shortages	Foreign labour can make up for missing talent in an economy

ld	Indicator	Pillar	Driver	Concept	Rationale
D1.3	Investment in reskilling, 1-7 (best)	Resilience	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure of the extent of reskilling programmes in an economy	Reskilling allows for making the workforce resilient to industries shock and re-deploying workers across tasks and sectors
D1.4	Participation in mid-career training, % 25-54 pop.	Resilience	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure for life- long learning	Continuous update of workers competences contribute to resilient supply of skilled personnel to technological disruptions
D1.5	Hospital beds, per 1,000 pop.	Resilience	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure of healthcare capacity in case of a national health emergency	As health is a key component of human capital, healthcare capacity in responding to risk factors contributes to a resilient human capital ecosystem
D1.6	Health workers, per 10,000 pop.	Resilience	Talent ecosystem	Proxy measure of healthcare capacity in case of a national health emergency	As health is a key component of human capital, healthcare capacity in responding to risk factors contributes to a resilient human capital ecosystem
D2.1	Export product concentration, 0-100 (high conc.)	Resilience	Resources ecosystem	Proxy for economic over-reliance on a single type of product/sector	Economies that can produce multiple goods that can withstand international competition and export are less exposed to sector-specific shocks
D2.2	Energy source diversification, 0-100 (high conc.)	Resilience	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of an economy's capacity to adapt to energy shocks	Energy infrastructure is one component of physical capital. A diversified energy system across types of energy sources prevents energy shortages (and thus resilient energy supply) in case of a shock in one specific energy source
D2.3	Water resources, m <sup>3</sup> per capita/ year	Resilience	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure for water supply capacity exposure to climate change	An economy's water abundancy and efficient management prevent socio-economic problems related to potential water shortages
D2.4	Food supply concentration, % share top importer	Resilience	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of exposure to food supply disruptions	One dimension of physical resources resilience is low exposure to shortages/disruptions in food products
D2.5	Commodity supply concentration, % share top importer	Resilience	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of exposure to commodity supply disruptions	One dimension of physical resources resilience is low exposure to shortages/disruptions in commodities (e.g. fuels, minerals)
D2.6	Infrastructure quality, 1-7 (best)	Resilience	Resources ecosystem	Proxy measure of the average status of transport services	Quality of transport and energy infrastructure enables economic activities by allowing efficient ways to move goods, people and services
D3.1	Country credit rating, 0-100 (best)	Resilience	Financial ecosystem	Proxy measure of soundness of public sector finance	Stability of the public finance is an important component of financial resilience as sovereign- defaults can have negative spill-over effects on an economy's financial system
D3.2	Bank concentration, % total assets	Resilience	Financial ecosystem	Proxy measure of too- big-to-fail dynamics in the financial sector	A concentration of financial activity in few large banks may create incentives that lead to less resilience financial systems
D3.3	Financial system resilience, 1-7 (best)	Resilience	Financial ecosystem	Proxy measure of the capacity of financial sector to withstand economic shocks	A financial system with sufficient buffers and mechanisms to recover from financial crises contributes to the systemic resilience of an economy by limiting the disruption of credit, financial assets or payment systems
D3.4	Bank system default risk, z-score	Resilience	Financial ecosystem	Proxy measure of the robustness of the banking sector	A well-capitalized banking sector contributes to an economy financial resilience by being better equipped to respond to financial shocks
D4.1	Technology supply concentration, % share top importer	Resilience	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure of exposure to technology supply disruption	One dimension of knowledge and technology resilience is low exposure to shortages/ disruptions in key products necessary to sustain an economy knowledge and technology ecosystem
D4.2	Cybersecurity index, 0-100 (best)	Resilience	Technology ecosystem	Proxy measure of ICT capital resilience to cyber-attacks	Cybersecurity preparedness is one component of a resilient IT sector

ld	Indicator	Pillar	Driver	Concept	Rationale
D5.1	State legitimacy, 0-10 (worst)	Resilience	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of people's confidence in national institutions	One dimension of institutions resilience is the recognition by a vast share of the population of the existing institutional structure
D5.2	Social polarization, 0-4 (no polariz.)	Resilience	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of the level of social polarization in an economy	One dimension of institutions resilience is the political divide in the population that may lead to standstill and malfunctioning of institutional processes
D5.3	Political stability, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	Resilience	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of the consistency and predictability of national policies	One dimension of institutions resilience is widespread presence of violence
D5.4	Government adaptation, 1-7 (best)	Resilience	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of the capacity of national government to navigate challenging situations and shocks	One dimension of institutions resilience is the capacity of a government to act decisively and with appropriate measures that allow an economy to recover from shocks
D5.5	Corruption perceptions index, 0-100 (best)	Resilience	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure for the prevalence of corruption in an economy's public sector	Absence of corruption contributes to prosperity by discouraging rent-seeking activities or inappropriate public spending
D5.6	Rule of law, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	Resilience	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure for an economy's public sector capacity to establish security, enforce contracts, and respect division of powers	The respect of the rule of law contributes to prosperity by guaranteeing the security of its citizens and preventing that those in power shape economic institutions that benefit themselves at the expense of the rest of the society which are minimal requirements for incentivizing economic activity
D5.7	Environmental treaties, 0-29 (best)	Resilience	Institutional ecosystem	Proxy measure of commitment to international cooperation on environmental policies	One dimension of environmental sustainability of institutions is a government commitment to the international environmental policy agenda

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
A1.1	Availability of talent, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent can companies find people with the skills required to fill their vacancies in the local labour market? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ 403); b) "In your country, to what extent does your country attract/ retain talented people? [1=Not at all: 7=To a great extent]" (EOSQ888).	2023
A1.2	Education attainment, 0-4.5 (best)	Penn World Tables	Human capital stock in an economy. It is computed as a combination of Mincerean returns to education and mean years of schooling. It is implemented as follows: if an economy's mean years of schooling (mys) is less or equal to 4, the indicator is calculated as exp(0.134 * mys); if mys is between 4 and 8, the indicator is calculated as exp(0.134*4+0.101*(mys?4); if mys is above 8, the indicator is calculated as exp(0.134*4+0.101*4+0.068*(mys?8). For more details refer to: https:// www.rug.nl/ggdc/docs/human_capital_in_pwt_90.pdf	2019
A1.3	Digital and technology talent, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average of business leaders' answers to the questions a) "In your country, to what extent is the workforce proficient in technology skills; [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]" (EOSQ882); b) "In your country, to what extent do companies find the talent needed for the digital transformation [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ885).	2023
A2.1	Mobile network coverage, % pop.	International Telecommunication Union (ITU), WTDI database	Percentage of the population covered by at least an LTE/WiMAX mobile network refers to the percentage of inhabitants that live within range of LTE/LTE-Advanced; mobile WiMAX/WirelessMAN or other more advanced mobile-cellular networks; irrespective of whether or not they are subscribers. This is calculated by dividing the number of inhabitants that are covered by the previously mentioned mobile-cellular technologies by the total population and multiplying by 100. It excludes people covered only by HSPA; UMTS; EV-DO and previous 3G technologies. It also excludes fixed WiMAX coverage.	2022
A2.2	ICT capital, USD per capita	The Conference Board, Total Economy database	Value of ICT capital used in a year, divided by population. ICT capital includes computer hardware and equipment, telecommunication equipment and computer software services. For more details refer to https://www.conference-board.org/data/economydatabase/total-economy-database-methodology.	2022
A2.3	Innovative provision of basic goods and services: 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average business leaders' answers to the questions: "In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Water"; "In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Energy (electricty and heating)"; In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Agriculture and food production"; "In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Agriculture and food production"; "In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Education and training services"; "In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Medical and healthcare services "; "In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Care (e.g. childcare and eldercare)"; "In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Care (e.g. childcare and eldercare)"; "In your country, to what extent is the provision of the following goods and services innovative [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]: Financial services". (EOSQ912-EOSQ918)	2023
A3.1	Long term, venture and SME finance availability, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent is long-term financing available? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ866). b) "In your country, how easy is it for start-up entrepreneurs with innovative but risky projects to obtain equity funding? [1 = Extremely difficult; 7 = Extremely easy]" (EOSQ089); c) "In your country, to what extent can small- and medium-sized enterprises (SMEs) access the finance they need for their business operations through the financial sector? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ425).	2023
A3.2	Digital payments, % adult pop.	World Bank, Findex database	Extent to which digital payment methods are used in an economy. It is computed as a percentage of respondents of the "Global findex questionnaire" who report having used mobile money, a debit or credit card, a mobile phone to make a payment from an account, internet to pay bills or to buy something online or in a store in the past year. This includes respondents who report paying bills, sending or receiving remittances, receiving payments for agricultural products, receiving government transfers, receiving wages, or receiving a public sector pension directly from or into a financial institution account or through a mobile money account in the past year. It corresponds to the indicator "Made or received a digital payment" in the Global Findex database.	2022

ī.

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
A3.3	Domestic credit to private sector, % GDP	World Bank, Global Financial Development database	Extent of credit resources provided to the private sector, such as through loans, purchases of nonequity securities, and trade credits and other accounts receivable, that establish a claim for repayment, divided by GDP. For some countries these claims include credit to public enterprises. It corresponds to the indicator DI.14 in the Global Financial Development database.	2020
A4.1	Business culture and competition, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average of business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent is there a culture of taking risks to pursue entrepreneurial projects? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ073); b) "In your country, to what extent do companies dynamically adapt their business models to embrace risky or disruptive business ideas? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ432); c) "In your country, how do you characterize corporate activity? [1 = Dominated by a few business groups; 7 = Spread among many firms]" (EOSQ105).	2023
A4.2	State of cluster development, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, how widespread are well-developed and deep clusters (geographic concentrations of firms, suppliers, producers of related products and services, and specialized institutions in a particular field)? [1 = Nonexistent; 7 = Widespread in many fields]" (EOSQ109)	2023
A4.3	Exports of advanced services, % GDP	United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD)	Total value of exports in advanced services divided by GDP. Advanced services correspond to the category "other services", which includes: construction, insurance and pension services, financial services, charges for the use of intellectual property not included elsewhere (n.i.e.), telecommunications, computer and information services, other business services, personal, cultural and recreational services, government goods and services not included elsewhere (n.i.e.), and services not allocated. It is equal to total services minus goods-related services, transport and travel.	2022
A4.4	Medium and high tech, % manufacturing v.a.	World Bank, World Development Indicators database	Proportion of medium and high-tech industry value added to the total manufacturing value added. Medium-high and high-tech industries include Chemicals and chemical products, Pharmaceuticals, Weapons and ammunition, Computer, electronic and optical products, Electrical equipment, Machinery and equipment not elsewhere classified (n.e.c.), Motor vehicles, trailers and semi-trailers, Other transport equipment except ships and boats, Medical and dental instruments. Medium-tech industries include Rubber and plastics products, Other non-metallic mineral products, Basic metals, Ships and boats, Other manufacturing except medical and dental instruments, Repair and installation of machinery and equipment.	2020
A4.5	Research and development expenditure, % of GDP	United Nations Social Development Goals (SDG) Global Database	Gross domestic expenditures on research and development (R&D) divided by GDP. They include both capital and current expenditures in the four main sectors: Business enterprise, Government, Higher education and Private non-profit. R&D covers basic research, applied research, and experimental development.	2021
A4.6	Scientific publications, h index	Scimago Journal & Country Rank	Index of publications and their citations in a country. The h-Index measures the number of published papers cited in other papers at least h times. The H-index reflects both the number of publications and the number of citations per publication in all subject areas. Only articles, reviews and conference papers are considered. The document universe is defined by those tracked by Scopus, an abstract and citation database of peer-reviewed literature: scientific journals, books and conference proceedings.	2022
A4.7	Knowledge-intensive employment, % total employment	International Labour Organization (ILO), ILOSTAT database	Employed in research and technical occupations as a share of total employed. Research and technical occupations are defined by ISCO08 or ISCO-88 codes at 2 digits and include: (ISCO08) 21 - Science and engineering professionals, 25 - Information and communications technology professionals, 31 - Science and engineering associate professionals, 35 - Information and communications technicians. (ISCO88) 21 - Physical, mathematics and engineering science professionals, 24 - Other professionals, 31 - Physical and engineering science associate professionals, 34 - Other associate professionals. With the aim of promoting international comparability, statistics presented on ILOSTAT are based on standard international definitions wherever feasible and may differ from official national figures. This series is based on the 13th ICLS definitions. For time series comparability, it includes countries that have implemented the 19th ICLS standards, for which data are also available in the Work Statistics 19th ICLS (WORK) database. For more information, refer to the Labour Force Statistics (LFS	2023

and STLFS) database description.

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
A4.8	Patent applications, total	Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), STI Micro-data Lab: Intellectual Property database	Total count of IP5 patent families, by earliest filing date and inventor country. It is computed as sum of the patent family applications filed in at least two of the major five (IP5) offices in the World: the European Patent Office (EPO), the Japan Patent Office (JPO), the Korean Intellectual Property Office (KIPO), the State Intellectual Property Office of the People's Republic of China (SIPO), and the United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO). Data is extracted from the PATSTAT database by earliest filing date and inventor country, using fractional counts. Averages of the last three years available are taken into account to eliminate spikes in one particular year.	2019
A4.9	Trademarks applications, per 1,000 pop.	World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO)	Total trademark applications (direct and via the Madrid system). Total count by applicant's origin (equivalent count) divided by population.	2022
A5.1	Regulatory quality, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	World Bank, World Governance Indicators	Mean estimate of the perceptions of the ability of the government to formulate and implement sound policies and regulations that permit and promote private sector development. It is computed as the weighted average of multiple indicators applying an Unobserved Components Model (UCM) to each individual indicator. The UCM assumes that the observed data from each source are a linear function of the unobserved level of governance, plus an error term. This linear function is different for different data sources. The resulting estimates of governance are a weighted average of the data from each source, with weights reflecting the pattern of correlation among data sources. For more details refer to https://www.govindicators.org/.	2021
A5.2	Human capital in public sector, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, to what extent the appointment of senior management positions in the public sector is based on= [1=Clientelism, family or friendship; 7=Merit, skills and qualifications]"	2023
A5.3	Policy vision and stability, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average business leaders' answers to the questions: a)"In your country, to what extent does the government have a long-term vision in place? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ510); b) "In your country, to what extent does the government ensure a stable policy environment for doing business? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ434).	2023
B1.1	Inclusion in workforce, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average of the following business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal workforce opportunities in hiring and retention to Women? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ670); b) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal workforce opportunities in hiring and retention to all religious, ethnic or racial backgrounds? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ671); c) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal workforce opportunities in hiring and retention to those from low-income backgrounds? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ672); d) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal workforce opportunities in hiring and retention to those with disabilities? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ673); e) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal workforce opportunities in hiring and retention to those who identify as LGBTQI+? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ674).	2023
B1.2	Universal health coverage, 0-100 (best)	World Health Organization	Index of coverage of essential health services. Essential health services are defined based on tracer interventions that include reproductive, maternal, newborn and child health, infectious diseases, non-communicable diseases and service capacity and access, among the general and the most disadvantaged population. The index is computed as the geometric mean of 14 tracer indicators of health service coverage. The tracer indicators are as follows, organized by four components of service coverage: 1. Reproductive, maternal, newborn and child health 2. Infectious diseases 3. Noncommunicable diseases 4. Service capacity and access. For more details refer to https://unstats.un.org/sdgs/metadata/files/Metadata-03-08-01.pdf.	2021
B1.3	Lack of social protection, % pop	International Labour Organization (ILO), Social Protection Data Dashboards	Share of population not covered by any social protection floors/ systems. It is computed as 100 minus the share of the population effectively covered by at least one social protection system, including social protection floors. The components of social protection taken into account are: child and maternity benefits, support for persons without a job, persons with disabilities, victims of work injuries and older persons. For more information, refer to the Labour Market-related SDG Indicators (ILOSDG) database description, SDG_0131_SEX_SOC_RT_A.	2022

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
B1.4	Gender parity in labour force, 0-100 (best)	International Labour Organization (ILO), ILOSTAT database	Labour force participation rate of women (men) as a share of men's (women's). Whenever the labour force participation rate among men is higher than that among women, the indicator is computed as the labour force participation rate of women divided by the labour force participation rate of men. Whenever the labour force participation rate among women is higher than that among men, it is computed as the labour force participation rate of men divided by the labour force participation rate of women. The labour force participation rate of each gender is the labour force among women (men) as a percentage of the working-age women (men). The labour force is the sum of all women (men) of working age who are employed and those who are unemployed. With the aim of promoting international comparability, statistics presented on ILOSTAT are based on standard international definitions wherever feasible and may differ from official national figures. This series is based on the 13th ICLS definitions. For time series comparability, it includes countries that have implemented the 19th ICLS standards, for which data are also available in the Work Statistics - 19th ICLS (WORK) database. For more information, refer to the Labour Force Statistics (LFS and STLFS) database description.	2023
B1.5	Inequality in education, 0-100 (highly unequal)	United Nation Development Program (UNDP), Human Development Report	Inequality in distribution of years of schooling. It is computed based on data from household surveys estimated using the Atkinson inequality index, setting the inequality aversion parameter epsilon equal to 1 so that the inequality measure is $A = 1$ - g/u, where g is the geometric mean and u is the arithmetic mean of the distribution. One year is added to all valid observations to compute the inequality.	2021
B1.6	Income distribution, % share bottom 50	World Inequality database (WID)	Percentage of national income accruing to the bottom 50 percentile of the income distribution in an economy.	2021
B1.7	Social mobility, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, to what extent do individuals have the opportunity to improve their economic situation through their personal efforts regardless of their parents' socioeconomic situation? [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]"	2023
B2.1	Access to transport and housing, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average of the following business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent do all members of the population have sufficient access to housing ?[1 = Not at all - service is difficult or expensive to access for all; 7 = To a great extent - service is easy and affordable to access for all]" (EOSQ707); b)" In your country, to what extent do all members of the population have sufficient access to public transportation? [1 = Not at all - service is easy and affordable to access for all; 7 = To a great extent - service is easy and affordable to access for all]" (EOSQ710)	2022
B2.2	Household financial security, % adult pop.	World Bank, Findex database	Extent to which households are under financial pressure. It is computed as a percentage of respondents of the "Global findex questionnaire" who are very worried of not having enough money to pay for monthly expenses or bills.	2022
B2.3	Healthy diet unaffordability, % pop.	Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO)	Percentage of the population who cannot afford a healthy diet. FAO estimates the population's physical and economic access to least expensive locally available foods to meet requirements for a healthy diet, as defined in food-based dietary guidelines (FBDGs). The indicator uses observed retail food consumer prices and income distributions to provide an operational measure of people's access to locally available foods in the proportions needed for health. For more details refer to https://www.fao.org/3/cc1169en/cc1169en.pdf	2021
B2.4	Individuals using the internet, % pop.	World Bank, World Development Indicators database	Internet users divided by total population. Internet users are individuals who have used the Internet (from any location) in the last three months. The Internet can be used via a computer, mobile phone, personal digital assistant, games machine, digital TV etc.	2021
B2.5	Access to safe drinking- water, % pop.	Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO), Aquastat database	Percentage of population using safely managed water sources. Population drinking water from an improved source that is accessible on premises, available when needed and free from fecal and priority chemical contamination. Improved water sources include piped water, boreholes or tube wells, protected dug wells, protected springs, rainwater, and packaged or delivered water.	2022
B2.6	Rural electricity gap, % urban	World Bank, World Development Indicators database	Access to electricity, rural (% of rural population) divided by Access to electricity, urban (% of urban population).	2021

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
B3.1	Wealth inequality, bottom 50 % share	World Inequality database (WID)	Percentage of net national wealth owned by the bottom 50 percentile of the wealth distribution. It is computed as the total net wealth owned by the people composing the bottom 50 percentile of the national wealth distribution, divided by the total net national wealth. Values can be negative whenever the households composing the bottom 50 percentile are highly indebted.	2021
B3.2	Access to financial services, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, to what extent do all members of the population have sufficient access to financial services? [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]" (EOSQ911)	2023
B3.3	Access to bank accounts and saving, % adult pop.	World Bank, Findex database	Extent to which adults have access to an account at a bank account and have set aside savings. It is computed as the average of the following indicators: a) "Financial institutions account", percentage of respondents of the "Global findex questionnaire" who report having an account at a bank or financial institution in the past year; b) "Saved at a financial institution", percentage of respondents of the "Global findex questionnaire" who report having set aside savings in an account at a bank or another type of financial institution in the past year.	2021
B4.1	ICT cost, % of GNI per capita	International Telecommunication Union (ITU), ICT price basket	Cost of mobile services divided by GNI per capita. The cost of mobile services is measured as the price of a mobile data and voice high-consumption basket (140 min + 70 SMS + 2 GB).	2021
B4.2	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations, 0-100 (best)	International Labour Organization (ILO), ILOSTAT database	Women (men) employed in research and technical occupations as a share of men's (women's). Whenever the number of men employed in research and technical occupations is higher than that of women, it is computed as the number of female researchers and technical workers. Whenever the number of male researchers and technical workers. Whenever the number of women employed in these occupations is higher than that of men, it is computed as the number of female researchers and technical workers. Whenever the number of Scoupations is higher than that of men, it is computed as the number of male researchers and technical workers. Whenever the number of solutions is higher than that of men, it is computed as the number of female researchers and technical workers. Research and technical occupations are defined by ISCO08 or ISCO-88 codes at 2 digits and include: (ISCO08) 21 - Science and engineering professionals, 31 - Science and engineering associate professionals, 35 - Information and communications technology professionals, 31 - Science and engineering science professionals, 24 - Other professionals, 31 - Physical and engineering science associate professionals, 34 - Other associate professionals. With the aim of promoting international comparability, statistics presented on ILOSTAT are based on standard international definitions wherever feasible and may differ from official national figures. This series is based on the 13th ICLS definitions. For time series comparability, it includes countries that have implemented the 19th ICLS standards, for which data are also available in the Work Statistics 19th ICLS (WORK) database. For more information, refer to the Labour Force Statistics (LFS and STLFS) database description.	2022
B4.3	Inclusion in position of leadership, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average of the following business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to women? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ141); b) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to Those from a typically disadvantaged religious, ethnic or racial background? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ676); c) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to Those born to low-income parents? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ677); d)Average business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to Those with disabilities? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ678); e) "In your country, to what extent do companies give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to Those who identify as LGBTI? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ679).	2023
B5.1	Civil rights, 0-60 (high)	Freedom House, Freedom in the World	Civil liberties index score. It is computed as the average of the following indicators: a) Freedom of Expression and Belief (4 questions); b) Associational and Organizational Rights (3 questions); c) Rule of Law (4 questions); d) Personal Autonomy and Individual Rights (4 questions). The highest possible Civil liberties score is 60 (or a score of 4 for each of the 15 questions). For more details refer to https://freedomhouse.org/report/freedom-world.	2023

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
B5.2	Political participation, 0-1 (best)	University of Gothenburg: Varieties of Democracy Institute. "V-Dem [Country–Year/Country– Date] dataset v11.1"	Political participation index score in terms of possibility of being elected or voting rights. It is computed as the highest score among the following indicators derived from the v-dem survey. a) Civil society participation score (indicator: v2x_cspart); b) direct popular vote (indicator: v2xd_dd); c) elected local government power (indicator: v2xel_locelec); d) elected regional government power (indicator: v2xel_regelec). It corresponds to the indicator "v2x_partip". For more details, see https://www.v-dem.net/ static/website/img/refs/codebookv12.pdf.	2022
B5.3	Inclusion in public space 0-1 (worst)	University of Gothenburg: Varieties of Democracy Institute. "V-Dem [Country–Year/Country– Date] dataset v11.1"	Access to public services and governed spaces index score. A low value in the raw data indicates a normatively better situation (e.g. more democratic) and higher scores a normatively worse situation (e.g. less democratic). It is a composite indicator that takes into account inclusion/ exclusion by socio-economic condition, gender, urban-rural location, political group, or other social groups. An individual is considered excluded whenever access to services or participation in governed spaces is denied. Governed spaces are part of the public space the government should regulate, while excluding private spaces and organizations except when exclusion in those private spheres is linked to exclusion in the public sphere based on the identity or belonging to a particular group. It is computed as the average of the following indicators derived from the V-dem survey: a) Exclusion by Socio-Economic Group (indicator: v2xpe_exlecon); b) Exclusion by Gender (indicator: v2xpe_exlgeo); d) Exclusion by Political Group (indicator: v2xpe_exlpol); d) Exclusion by Social Group (indicator: v2xpe_exlsocgr).For more details refer to: https://www.v-dem.net/static/website/img/refs/codebookv111. pdf	2022
B5.4	Equal opportunity in public sector, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average of the following business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent does the public sector give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to women? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ872), b) "In your country, to what extent does the public sector give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to all ethnic and racial backgrounds? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ873); c) "In your country, to what extent does the public sector give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to those from low-income backgrounds? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ874); d) "In your country, to what extent does the public sector give equal opportunities to rise to positions of leadership to those with disabilities? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ875); e) "In your country, to what extent does the public sector give equal opportunities of leadership to those who identify as LGBTQI+? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ876).	2023
B5.5	Budget pluralism, 0-4 (most pluralistic)	University of Gothenburg: Varieties of Democracy Institute. "V-Dem [Country–Year/Country– Date] dataset v11.1"	Answers to the question "Considering the profile of social and infrastructural spending in the national budget, how particularistic or public goods are most expenditures? 0=Almost all of the social and infrastructure expenditures are particularistic. 1: Most social and infrastructure expenditures are particularistic, but a significant portion (e.g. 1/4 or 1/3) is public-goods. 2:Social and infrastructure expenditures are evenly divided between particularistic and public goods programs.3=Most social and infrastructure expenditures are public-goods but a significant portion(e.g., 1/4 or 1/3) is particularistic. 4: Almost all social and infrastructure expenditures are public-goods in character." Explanation: Particularistic spending is narrowly targeted on a specific corporation, sector, social group, region, party, or set of constituents. Public-goods spending is intended to benefit all communities within a society, though it may be means-tested so as to target poor, needy, orotherwise under privileged constituents. It corresponds to the indicator "v2dlencmps_mean".	2022
C1.1	Talent for green and energy transition, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, to what extent do companies find the talent needed for the green and energy transition? [1=not at all; 7=To a great extent]" (EOSQ886)	2023
C1.2	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, do buyers make purchasing decisions primarily on price or also on the basis of the following attributes: Product impact on the environment and nature [1 = Do not take the attribute into account; 7= Take the attribute into account]" (EOSQ665).	2023

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
C2.1	Biodiversity intactness, 0-100 most intact	Natural History Museum	Biodiversity Intactness Index score. The Biodiversity Intactness Index measures biodiversity change since 1970 using abundance data on plants, fungi and animals is as in input to a statistical model that estimates how total abundance of organisms and compositional similarity responded to land use and related pressures.	2023
C2.2	Annual greenhouse gas emissions, tons CO <sub>2</sub> equiv. per cap.	Our World in Data	Annual greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions in tons of CO <sub>2</sub> -equivalents per person. GHG include carbon dioxide, methane and nitrous oxide from all sources, including agriculture and land use change. They are measured in carbon dioxide-equivalents over a 100-year timescale. Greenhouse gas emissions are calculated by Our World in Data based on emissions data from Jones et al. (2023) and IPCC AR6 conversion factors. Jones et al. (2023) give methane and nitrous oxide emissions in standard metric tons per year. Emissions are converted to carbon-dioxide equivalents over a 100-year timescale using a conversion factor of 273 for nitrous oxide, 29.8 for methane from fossil sources, and 27.2 for methane from agricultural and land use sources (as per the IPCC AR6 report).	2021
C2.3	Renewable energy consumption, % total	World Bank, World Development Indicators database	Renewable energy consumption divided by total final energy consumption. Renewable energy includes hydro, solid biofuels, liquid biofuels, biogases, wind, solar, geothermal, tide/wave/oceans and renewable municipal waste. Total final energy consumption the sum of consumption of end-use sectors and includes non-energy use. Backflows from the petrochemical industry are not included in final consumption. For more details refer to https://trackingsdg7.esmap.org/ downloads.	2021
C2.4	Agricultural environmental damage 0-1.4 (worst)	Yale, Environmental Performance Index (EPI)	Sustainable Nitrogen Management Index, a proxy for agriculture-driven environmental damage. This index seeks to balance efficient application of nitrogen fertilizer with maximum crop yields as a measure of the environmental performance of agricultural production. It corresponds to the indicator "SNM" in the Environmental Performance Index database. For more details refer to https://epi.yale.edu/downloads/ epi2022technicalappendixv02.pdf.	2015
C2.5	Total water withdrawal, m³ per capita/year	Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO), Aquastat database	Total yearly water withdrawal (cubic meters) divided by population. It includes municipal, industrial and agriculture water withdrawal. It can also include water from renewable freshwater resources, as well as water from over-abstraction of renewable groundwater or withdrawal from fossil groundwater, direct use of agricultural drainage water, direct use of (treated) wastewater, and desalinated water. It does not include in-stream uses, which are characterized by a very low net consumption rate, such as recreation, navigation, hydro-power, inland capture fisheries, etc.	2019
C2.6	Total waste, tons per capita/year	World Bank, What a Waste report	Total tons of waste (all types) generated, divided by population	2018
C3.1	Investment in renewable energy, % GDP	World Economic Forum's calculations based on Bloomberg New Energy Finance	Total amount invested in renewable energy as a percentage of GDP. Investments in renewable energy include newly built wind (onshore and offshore), solar (large and small scale), biofuels, biomass and waste, marine, geothermal, and hydro assets. It does not consider retrofits, or private financing. The average of the last three years available are taken into account to eliminate spikes in one particular year.	2022
C4.1	Green patents, total	Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), STI Micro-data Lab: Intellectual Property database	Total count of IP5 patent families in green technologies, by earliest filing date and inventor country. Green technologies are defined as environment related technologies tagged as Y02 in the Collaborative Patent Classification schema. Patents are counted if filed in at least two of the major five (IP5) offices in the world: European Patent Office (EPO), Japan Patent Office (JPO), Korean Intellectual Property Office (KIPO), State Intellectual Property Office of the People's Republic of China (SIPO) and United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO). Data is extracted from the PATSTAT database by earliest filing date and inventor country, using fractional counts. The average of the last three years available are taken into account to eliminate spikes in 1 particular year.	2019

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
C4.2	Environmental technology trade, % total trade	World Trade Organization (WTO), statistics portal	Total trade of tracked Environmentally Sound Technologies (ESTs) goods and services, divided by total trade (imports plus exports). Environmentally sound technologies are defined using HS codes of the Harmonized Commodity Description and Coding Systems, at a 6-digit level. Total trade of tracked Environmentally Sound Technologies (ESTs) is calculated as the sum of tracked exported, imported, re-exported and re-imported ESTs. The sectors deemed to be ESTs through historical research include air pollution control, wastewater management, solid and hazardous waste management, renewable energy, environmentally preferable products, water supply and sanitation, energy storage and distribution, land and water protection and remediation. For more details refer to: https://unstats.un.org/sdgs/dataportal/ SDMXMetadataPage?17.7.1-DC_ENVTECH_TT	2020
C5.1	Energy efficiency regulation, 0-100 (best)	The World Bank, Regulatory Indicators for Sustainable Energy (RISE) database	Composite index score. It is computed as an average of the following regulatory dimension scores: a) National energy efficiency planning, Incentives and mandates from the public sector; b) Minimum energy performance standards; c) Transport sector energy efficiency; d) Energy efficiency entities; e) Incentives and mandates of energy utility programs; f) Energy labelling system Carbon pricing and monitoring; g) Incentives and mandates for industrial and commercial end users; h) Financing mechanisms for energy efficiency, Building energy codes. The measurement of each dimension is based on the RISE survey conducted by the World Bank. For more details refer to: https://rise.esmap.org/scoring-system.	2021
C5.2	Renewable energy regulation, 0-100 (best)	The World Bank, Regulatory Indicators for Sustainable Energy (RISE) database	Composite index score. It is computed as an average of the following regulatory dimensions scores: a) Legal framework for renewable energy; b) Incentives and regulatory support for renewable energy; c) Planning for renewable energy expansion; d) Attributes of financial and regulatory incentives; e) Network connection and use; f) Carbon pricing and monitoring; g) Counterparty risk. The measurement of each dimension is based on the RISE survey conducted by the World Bank. For more details refer to: https://rise.esmap.org/scoring-system	2021
C5.3	Fossil-fuel subsidies, per capita	International Monetary Fund (IMF), Fossil Fuel Subsidies data (2023 update)	Total public fossil-fuel subsidies divided by the population. Subsidies are reported in current USD and include both implicit and explicit contributions to consumption and production. Average sof the last three years available are taken into account to eliminate spikes in one particular year. Explicit subsidies are computed as: (sectoral unit supply cost - fuel user price) × (sectoral fuel consumption). Implicit subsidies are computed as: (sectoral fuel consumption), where sector efficient fuel price - fuel user price) × (sectoral fuel consumption), where sector efficient fuel price is (unit supply cost + unit environmental cost) × (1 + general consumption tax rate, if applicable). Explicit subsidies reflect fiscal costs-either directly in the government budget (e.g., rebates to households for energy purchases) or indirectly as losses/reduced profits at state-owned enterprises. The total (explicit plus implicit) subsidy captures "getting fossil fuel prices right" as environmental costs are considered as important as supply costs. Under the above definition, undercharging for VAT is counted as an implicit subsidies. If a fuel user price exceeds the supply cost, the explicit subsidies. If a fuel user price exceeds the supply cost, the explicit subsidies. If a fuel user price exceeds the supply cost, the explicit subsidies are officient level, the total subsidy is counted as zero. Subsidies are aggregated across sectors (power generation, industry, transportation, and buildings), fuels (coal, natural gas, gasoline, diesel, kerosene, LPG, and other oil products). For more details refer to: https:// www.imf.org/en/Publications/WP/Issues/2023/08/22/IMF-Fossil-Fuel-Subsidies-Data-2023-Update-537281.	2023
D1.1	Old-age dependency, ratio 64+ to 15-64	World Bank, World Development Indicators database	Ratio of older dependents (people older than 64) to the working-age population (those ages 15-64). Data is shown as the proportion of dependents per 100 working-age population.	2022
D1.2	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, to what extent can companies find people with the skills required to fill their vacancies by hiring foreign labour? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ774)	2023
D1.3	Investment in reskilling, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average of the following business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent do companies invest in workforce upskilling and reskilling? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ139); b) "In your country, to what extent does the public sector invest in workforce upskilling and reskilling? [1 = Not at all; 7 = To a great extent]" (EOSQ887).	2023

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
D1.4	Participation in mid-career training, % 25-54 pop.	United Nations Social Development Goals (SDG) Global database	Percentage of people aged 25-54 years-old participating in formal or non-formal education or training in the last twelve months. Formal education and training is defined as education provided by the system of schools, colleges, universities and other formal educational institutions. Non-formal education and training is defined as any organized and sustained learning activities that do not correspond exactly to the above definition of formal education. Non-formal education may therefore take place both within and outside educational institutions and cater to people of all ages. Depending on national contexts, it may cover educational programmes to impart adult literacy, life-skills, work-skills, and general culture.	2022
D1.5	Hospital beds, per 1,000 pop.	World Bank, World Development Indicators database	Total number of hospital beds divided by population (thousands). Hospital beds include inpatient beds available in public, private, general, and specialized hospitals and rehabilitation centers. In most cases beds for both acute and chronic care are included. For more details refer to https://databank.worldbank.org/metadataglossary/world-development- indicators/series/SH.MED.BEDS.ZS	2019
D1.6	Health workers, per 10,000 pop.	United Nations Social Development Goals (SDG) Global database	Total number of professional health workers, divided by 10,000 population. Professional health workers as defined here include: medical doctors, including generalists and specialist medical practitioners per 10,000 population in the given national and/or subnational area. The International Standard Classification of Occupations (ISCO) unit group codes included in this category are 221, 2211 and 2212 of ISCO- 08. For more details refer to https://unstats.un.org/sdgs/dataportal/ SDMXMetadataPage?3.c.1-SH_MED_DEN	2021
D2.1	Export product concentration, 0-100 (high conc.)	United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD)	Product Herfindahl-Hirschmann Index (Product HHI) which is a measure of the degree of product concentration across products exported at the three-digit SITC, Rev. 3 level. For more details on calculations refer to https://unctadstat.unctad.org/datacentre/dataviewer/metadata/ US.ConcentDiversIndices/indicator	2022
D2.2	Energy source diversification, 0-100 (high conc.)	World Economic Forum's calculations based on International Energy Agency data	Herfindal index of total primary energy (production + imports - exports) by type of primary energy source. Sources-types are: Hydro, Solar, Fossil, Biofules, Nuclear, and import/export of electricity.	2021
D2.3	Water resources, m³ per capita/year	Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO), Aquastat database	Sum of total renewable water resources and desalinated water produced, diveded by population. Total renewable water resources is the sum of internal renewable water resources (IRWR) and external renewable water resources (ERWR) divided by population. It corresponds to the maximum theoretical yearly amount of water available for a country at a given moment. Desalinated water produced is water produced annually by desalination of brackish or salt water. It is estimated annually on the basis of the total capacity of water desalination installations.	2019
D2.4	Food supply concentration, % share top importer	United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD), International Merchandise Trade database	Value of food imports from the top trade-partner divided by the total import value of food from all trade partners. Food imports corresponds to UNCTAD's bilateral imports statistics item "imports of food, basic excluding tea, coffee, cocoa and spices (SITC 0 + 22 + 4 less 07)". Net food exporters, identified as a ratio of (food export-food import)/(food export+food import)>0.25, are assigned a value of 0, whici is the best possible outcome as they do not depend at all from foreign imports.	2022
D2.5	Commodity supply concentration, % share top importer	United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD), International Merchandise Trade database	Value of commodity imports from the top trade-partner divided by the total import value of commodities from all trade partners. Commodity is defined as the sum of SITC export codes 0, 1, 2, 3, 4, 68. It is computed based on item "Primary commodities" in UNCTAD's bilateral imports statistics.	2022
D2.6	Infrastructure quality, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, how is the quality (extensiveness and condition) of road infrastructure? [1 = Extremely poor-among the worst in the world; 7 = Extremely good-among the best in the world]"(EOSQ057); b) "In your country, how efficient (i.e., in terms of frequency, punctuality, speed, price) are train services? [1 = Extremely inefficient-among the worst in the world; 7 = Extremely efficient-among the best in the world]" (EOSQ485); c) "In your country, how efficient (i.e., in terms of frequency, punctuality, speed, price) are air transport services? [1 = Extremely inefficient-among the worst in the world; 7 = Extremely efficient (i.e., in terms of frequency, punctuality, speed, price) are air transport services? [1 = Extremely inefficient-among the worst in the world; 7 = Extremely efficient-among the best in the world]"(EOSQ486). To avoid that landlock countries or countries where railroads are not developed, only the two questions with the highest scores are taken into account.	2023

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
D3.1	Country credit rating, 0-100 (best)	Trading Economics	Average of rating scores across the four largest rating agencies (S&P, Moody's, Fitch and DBRS). The source (Trade Economics) provides a combined score of the four agencies' ratings.	2023
D3.2	Bank concentration, % total assets	World Bank, Global Financial Indicators datbase	Assets of three largest commercial banks as a share of total commercial banking assets. Total assets include total earning assets, cash and due from banks, foreclosed real estate, fixed assets, goodwill, other intangibles, current tax assets, deferred tax assets, discontinued operations and other assets. It corresponds to the indicator OI.01 in the Global Financial Database.	2021
D3.3	Financial system resilience, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Business leaders' answers to the question: "In your country, to what extent is the financial system able to respond to crises? [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]" (EOSQ867)	2023
D3.4	Bank system default risk, z-score	World Bank, Global Financial Indicators database	Probability of default of a country's commercial banking system. A higher value of the z-score means lower bank risk. Z-score compares the buffer of a country's commercial banking system (capitalization and returns) with the volatility of those returns. Z-score compares the buffer of a country's banking system (capitalization and returns) with the volatility of those returns. It is estimated as (ROA+(equity/assets))/sd(ROA); sd(ROA) is the standard deviation of ROA, calculated for country-years with no less than 5 bank-level observations. ROA, equity, and assets are country-level aggregate figures. Calculated from underlying bank-by-bank unconsolidated data from Bankscope and Orbis. The result is not reported if a country-year has less than 3 bank-level observations.	2021
D4.1	Technology supply concentration, % share top importer	United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD), International Merchandise Trade database	Value of electronics imports from the top trade-partner divided by the total import value of electronics from all trade partners. Electronics is defined as the sum of SITC export codes 759, 764 and 776. It is computed based on item "Parts and components for electrical and electronic goods" in the UNCTAD's bilateral imports statistics.	2022
D4.2	Cybersecurity index, 0-100 (best)	Information Technology Union (ITU), Global Cybersecurity Index database	Composite index measuring countries' commitment to cybersecurity. For more detailed information refer to https://www.itu.int/epublications/ publication/D-STR-GCI.01-2021-HTM-E	2020
D5.1	State legitimacy, 0-10 (worst)	The Fund for Peace	Component of the Fragile State index that measures the representativeness and openness of government and its relationship with its citizenry. It looks at the population's level of confidence in state institutions and processes, and assesses the effects where that confidence is absent, manifested through mass public demonstrations, sustained civil disobedience, or the rise of armed insurgencies. It considers the integrity of elections where they take place (such as flawed or boycotted elections), the nature of political transitions, and where there is an absence of democratic elections, the degree to which the government is representative of the population of which it governs. It takes into account openness of government, specifically the openness of ruling elites to transparency, accountability and political representation, or conversely the levels of corruption, profiteering, and marginalizing, persecuting, or otherwise excluding opposition groups. The indicator also considers the ability of a state to exercise basic functions that infer a population's confidence in its government and institutions, such as through the ability to collect taxes. It is computed as an aggregation of related questions. For more details refer to: https://fragilestatesindex.org/indicators/p1/.	2023
D5.2	Social polarization, 0-4 (no polariz.)	University of Gothenburg: Varieties of Democracy Institute. "V-Dem [Country–Year/ Country–Date] Dataset v11.1"	Aggregate score of respondents' answers to the following question in the V-dem questionnaire: "How would you characterize the differences of opinions on major political issues in this society? 0: Serious polarization. There are serious differences in opinions in society on almost all key political issues, which result in major clashes of views. 1: Moderate polarization. There are differences in opinions in society on many key political issues, which result in moderate clashes of views. 2: Medium polarization. Differences in opinions are noticeable on about half of the key political issues, resulting in some clashes of views. 3: Limited polarization. There are differences in opinions on only a few key political issues, resulting in few clashes of views. 4: No polarization. There are differences in opinions but there is a general agreement on the direction for key political issues. Aggregation based on Bayesian item response theory measurement model. It corresponds to the indicator "v2smpolsoc_mean". For more details refer to: https://www.v-dem.net/static/website/img/refs/codebookv111.pdf	2022

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
D5.3	Political stability, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	World Bank, World Governance Indicators database	Mean estimate of the perceptions of the likelihood of political instability and/or politically-motivated violence, including terrorism. It is computed as the weighted average of multiple indicators applying an Unobserved Components Model (UCM) to each individual indicator. The UCM assumes that the observed data from each source are a linear function of the unobserved level of governance, plus an error term. This linear function is different for different data sources. The resulting estimates of governance are a weighted average of the data from each source, with weights reflecting the pattern of correlation among data sources. For more details refer to https://www.govindicators.org/.	2021
D5.4	Government adaptation, 1-7 (best)	World Economic Forum's Executive Opinion Survey	Average of the following business leaders' answers to the questions: a) "In your country, to what extent does the government prepare for and dynamically adapt to crises? [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]" (EOSQ878); b) "In your country, to what extent does the government respond effectively to change (e.g., technological changes, societal and demographic trends, security and economic challenges)? [1=Not at all; 7=To a great extent]" (EOSQ507).	2023
D5.5	Corruption perceptions index, 0-100 (best)	Transparency International, Corruption Perception Index	Corruption perceptions Index score, which measures perceptions of corruption in the public sector. This is a composite indicator, and the scale ranges from 0 (highly corrupt) to 100 (very clean). The index aggregates data from a number of different sources that provide perceptions of business people and country experts of the level of corruption in the public sector. More details about the methodology can be found at https://www.transparency.org/cpi.	2022
D5.6	Rule of law, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	World Bank, World Governance Indicators database	Mean estimate of the perceptions of the extent to which agents have confidence in and abide by the rules of society, and in particular the quality of contract enforcement, property rights, the police, and the courts, as well as the likelihood of crime and violence. It is computed as the weighted average of multiple indicators applying an Unobserved Components Model (UCM) to each individual indicator. The UCM assumes that the observed data from each source is a linear function of the unobserved level of governance, plus an error term. This linear function is different for different data sources. The resulting estimates of governance are a weighted average of the data from each source, with weights reflecting the pattern of correlation among data sources. For more details refer to https://www.govindicators.org/.	2021

ld	Indicator	Source	Description	Latest year
D5.7	Environmental treaties, 0-29 (best)	International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN), Environmental Law Centre ELIS Treaty Database	Number of environmental treaties entered into force in a country, out of the 29 existing international environmental treaties. These 29 treaties are: 1. Paris Agreement, 2. Minamata Convention on Mercury, 3. Nagoya Protocol on Access to Genetic Resources and their Fair and Equitable Sharing of Benefits Arising from their Utilization to the Convention on Biological Diversity, 4. Nagoya - Kuala Lumpur Supplementary Protocol on Liability and Redress to the Cartagena Protocol on Biosafety, 5. International Tropical Timber Agreement 2006, 6. International Treaty on Plant Genetic Resources for Food and Agriculture, 7. Stockholm Convention on Persistent Organic Pollutants, 8. Protocol on Preparedness, Response and Co-operation to Pollution Incidents by Hazardous and Noxious Substances, 9. Cartagena Protocol on Biosafety to the Convention on Biological Diversity, 10. Rotterdam Convention on the Proir Informed Consent Procedure for Certain Hazardous Chemicals and Pesticides in International Trade, 11. Kyoto Protocol to the United Nations Framework, 12. Convention on Climate Change Convention on the Law of the Non-Navigational Uses of International Watercourses, 13. Agreement for the Implementation of the Provisions of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea of 10 December 1982 relating to the Implementation of Part XI of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea of 10 December 1982, 15. United Nations Convention on Oil Pollution Preparedness, Response and Co-operation, 19. Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal, 20. Montreal Protocol on Substances that Deplete the Ozone Layer, 21. Vienna Convention of Migratory Species of Wild Animals, 24. International Convention of Migratory Species of Wild Animals, 24. International Convention of Migratory Species of Wild Animals, 24. International Convention for the Prevention of Pollution for the Protocol on Sibstances that Deplete the Ozone Layer, 22. United Nations Convention for Migratory Species of	2023

# TABLE B5

)	N	lorma	aliza	tion

ld	Indicator	Normalization floor	Normalization ceiling	Normalization setup
A1.1	Availability of talent, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
A1.2	Education quantity, 0-4.5 (best)	0	4.5	Manual: A value of 4.5 corresponds to about 16 years of schooling, the time to complete an undergraduate university degree in most countries.
A1.3	Digital and technology talent, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
A2.1	Mobile network coverage, % pop.	0	100	Natural
A2.2	ICT capital, USD per capita	0	2280	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
A2.3	Innovative provision of basic goods and services: 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
A3.1	Long term, venture and SME finance availability, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
A3.2	Digital payments, % adult pop.	0	100	Natural
A3.3	Domestic credit to private sector, % GDP	0	163	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
A4.1	Business culture and competition, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
A4.2	State of cluster development, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
A4.3	Exports of advanced services, % GDP	0	18.023	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
A4.4	Medium and high tech, % manufacturing v.a.	0	65.6	Manual: Set to 99th percentile value.
A4.5	Research and development expenditure, $\%$ of GDP	0	5	Manual: Higher than 99th percentile (3.63) and sligthly above Korea.
A4.6	Scientific publications, h index	0	1300	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
A4.7	Knowledge-intensive employment, % total employment	0	14.9	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
A4.8	Patent applications, total	0	20000	Manual: Rounded after top 4 countries.
A4.9	Trademarks applications, per 1,000 pop.	0	13.976	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
A5.1	Regulatory quality, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-2.5	2.5	Natural
A5.2	Human capital in public sector, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
A5.3	Policy vision and stability, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
B1.1	Inclusion in workforce, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
B1.2	Universal health coverage, 0-100 (best)	25	100	Natural
B1.3	Lack of social protection, % pop	0	100	Natural
<b>B1.</b> 4	Gender parity in labour force, 0-1 (best)	25	100	Natural
B1.5	Inequality in education, 0-100 (highly unequal)	0	50	Manual: Set to 50 (slightly above the most equal countries).
B1.6	Income distribution, % share bottom 50	0	50	Manual: 100 represents perfect equality.
B1.7	Social mobility, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
B2.1	Access to transport and housing, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
B2.2	Household financial security, % adult pop.	0	100	Natural

# TABLE B5

ld	Indicator	Normalization floor	Normalization ceiling	Normalization setup
B2.3	Healthy diet unaffordability, % pop.	0	100	Natural
B2.4	Individuals using the internet, % pop.	25	100	Natural
B2.5	Access to safe drinking-water, % pop.	16.284	100	Manual: Lower bound set to 5th percentile. Upper bound set to full access (100).
B3.4	Rural electricity gap, % urban	0	1	Natural
B3.1	Wealth inequality, bottom 50 $\%$ share	0	50	Manual: 100 represents perfect equality.
B3.2	Access to financial services, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
B3.3	Access to bank accounts and saving, % adult pop.	0	100	Natural
B4.1	ICT cost, % of GNI per capita	0	17.63	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
B4.2	Gender parity in knowledge-intensive occupations, 0-100 (best)	0	100	Natural
B4.3	Inclusion in position of leadership, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
B5.1	Civil rights, 0-60 (high)	0	60	Natural
B5.2	Political participation, 0-1 (best)	0	1	Natural
B5.3	Inclusion in public space, 0-1 (best)	0	1	Natural
B5.4	Equal opportunity in public sector, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
B5.5	Budget pluralism, 0-4 (most pluralistic)	0	4	Natural
C1.1	Talent for green and energy transition, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
C1.2	Buyer sophistication on environment and nature, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
C2.1	Biodiversity intactness, 0-1 most intact	0	1	Natural
C2.2	Annual greenhouse gas emissions, t n $\mathrm{CO}_2$ equiv. per cap.	0	15	Set slightly below group of largest emitters.
C2.3	Renewable energy consumption, % total	0	100	Natural
C2.4	Agricultural environmental damage, 0-1 (worst)	0	1	Manual: Aligned to source's (EPI) threshold.
C2.5	Total water withdrawal, m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	19.867	1350.11	Manual: Set to 99th percentile values.
C2.6	Total waste, tons per capita/year	0.1062	0.719	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
C3.1	Investment in renewable energy, % GDP	0	0.852	Manual: Set to 95th percentile value.
C4.1	Green patents, total	0	3000	Manual: Rounded slightly before top 4 countries.
C4.2	Environmental technology trade, % total trade	0	15	Manual: About 15% above highest value.
C5.1	Energy efficiency regulation, 0-100 (best)	0	100	Natural
C5.2	Renewable energy regulation, 0-100 (best)	0	100	Natural
C5.3	Fossil-fuel subsidies, per capita	0	2000	Manual: 90th percentile rounded.
D1.1	Old-age dependency, ratio 64+ to 15-64	0	50	Manual: Upper bound (low score) set to 50, slighty lower than Japan.

# TABLE B5

 A.L. 12 12
 Normalization
 INOTHALZ AUOT
 1 to 1 than Eact of t
rtormanization

ld	Indicator	Normalization floor	Normalization ceiling	Normalization setup
D1.2	Fill vacancies by hiring foreign labour, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
D1.3	Investment in reskilling, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
D1.4	Participation in mid-career training, % 25-54 pop.	0	50	Manual: Upper bound set to half of the target population (cautious setup).
D1.5	Hospital beds, per 1,000 pop.	0	12.5	Manual: Set to 99th percentile value to preserve gap between Japan, Korea and rest of world.
D1.6	Health workers, per 10,000 pop.	0	54.8	Manual: Upper bound set to 95th percentile.
D2.1	Export product concentration, 0-1 (high conc.)	0	1	Natural
D2.2	Energy source diversification, 0-1 (high conc.)	0	1	Natural
D2.3	Water resources, m <sup>3</sup> per capita/year	0	11000	Manual - set as first non-outlier country (Romania), rounded
D2.4	Food supply concentration, % share top importer	0	100	Manual: Maximum score for net exporters (set at 0).
D2.5	Commodity supply concentration, % share top importer	0	100	Natural
D2.6	Infrastructure quality, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
D3.1	Country credit rating, 0-100 (best)	0	100	Natural
D3.2	Bank concentration, % total assets	15	100	Manual: Lower bound slightly above historical lowest point.
D3.3	Financial system resilience, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
D3.4	Bank system default risk, z-score	0	60	Manual: Set to 60, about 15% above the current highest value but still below all-time highest.
D2.7	Cybersecurity index, 0-100 (best)	0	100	Natural
D4.1	Technology supply concentration, % share top importer	0	100	Natural
D5.1	State legitimacy, 0-10 (worst)	0	10	Natural
D5.2	Social polarization, 0-4 (no polariz.)	0	4	Natural
D5.3	Political stability, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-2.5	2.5	Natural
D5.4	Government adaptation, 1-7 (best)	1	7	Natural
D5.5	Corruption perceptions index, 0-100 (best)	0	100	Natural
D5.6	Rule of law, -2.5/+2.5 (best)	-2.5	2.5	Natural
D5.7	Environmental treaties, 0-29 (best)	0	29	Natural

# Contributors

At the World Economic Forum Centre for the New Economy and Society

# **Project Team**

Jesse Caemmerer Mission Lead, Economic Growth and Transformation

Aengus Collins Head of Mission, Economic Growth and Transformation

Roberto Crotti Insight Lead, Economic Growth and Transformation

Philipp Grosskurth Insight Lead, Economic Growth and Transformation

Kateryna Karunska Insight Specialist, Economic Growth and Transformation

Till Leopold Project Manager, Future of Growth

Sriharsha Masabathula Specialist, Economic Growth and Transformation

Saadia Zahidi Managing Director

We are extremely grateful to our colleagues in the Centre for the New Economy and Society for their support, especially to: Attilio Di Battista and Ricky Li.

We are also grateful to Michael Fisher for his excellent copyediting work and to Accurat for their outstanding graphic design and layout of the report, as well as for their outstanding work to create the report's profiles and online Data Explorer.

For more information, or to get involved, please contact cnes@weforum.org.

# Acknowledgements

The World Economic Forum's Centre for the New Economy and Society is pleased to acknowledge and thank the following individuals and organizations, without whose support the realization of the Future of Growth Report would not have been feasible.

# Global Future Council on the Future of Growth

Masood Ahmed (Co-Chair) President, Center for Global Development

Laura Alfaro (Co-Chair) Warren Alpert Professor, Harvard Business School

**Esfandyar Batmanghelidj** Chief Executive Officer, Bourse & Bazaar Foundation

Roselyne Chambrier Chief Executive Officer, Arise Integrated Industrial Platforms (Arise IIP)

**Era Dabla-Norris** Deputy Director, Fiscal Affairs Department, International Monetary Fund (IMF)

# Gala Díaz Langou

Executive Director, CIPPEC (Centre for the Implementation of Public Policies for Equity and Growth)

# Paul Donovan

Chief Economist, UBS Global Wealth Management, UBS Group

Carl-Benedikt Frey Director, Future of Work, Oxford Martin School, University of Oxford

George Gray Molina Head, Inclusive Growth; Chief Economist, United Nations Development Programme (UNDP)

Ravi Gurumurthy Chief Executive Officer, Nesta

Karen Harris Managing Director, Macro Trends Group, Bain & Company **Rob Hornby** Managing Director and Region Head, Europe, Middle East and Africa, AlixPartners

Jin Keyu Professor of Economics, London School of Economics and Political Science

Kumi Kitamori Deputy Director, Environment Directorate, Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD)

Mohammad Ali Rashed Lootah President and Chief Executive Officer, Dubai Chambers

Chisom Okechukwu Senior Program Officer, Policy and Advocacy, Africa Region, Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation

Arunma Oteh Member, Global Leadership Council, Saïd Business School, University of Oxford

Jan-Willem Scheijgrond Vice-President; Global Head, Government and Public Affairs, Royal Philips

Stefanie Stantcheva Professor of Economics, Harvard University

Kellee Tsai Dean of Humanities and Social Science, Hong Kong University of Science and Technology

Laura D'Andrea Tyson Distinguished Professor of the Graduate School, Haas School of Business, University of California, Berkeley

# **Partner Institutes**

### Albania

# Institute for Contemporary Studies, Tirana Business University and College Helton Cevi, Project Coordinator

Artan Hoxha, President of ISB and Administrator of TBU Oltjon Valisi, Assistant Project Coordinator

## Algeria

# Centre de Recherche En Economie Appliquée Pour Le Développement - CREAD

Yacine Belarbi, Director Khaled Menna, Director of Macroeconomics and Economic Integration

#### Angola Jobartis

João Freitas, Country Manager Luis Verdeja, Director

# Argentina

# **IAE Business School, Universidad Austral** Eduardo Fracchia, Director of Academic Department of Economics Martin Calveira, Research Economist

#### Armenia

# Economy and Values Research Center Sevak Hovhannisyan, Board Member and Senior Associate

# Australia, Belgium, Canada, Indonesia, Italy, Sweden, United Kingdom, United States Dynata

Thomas Huff, Senior Project Manager Steffen Bott, Vice President, Sales Valentyna Chuikina, Associate Account Director

# Austria

# Austrian Institute of Economic Research - WIFO

Gabriel Felbermayr, Director Michael Peneder, Project Lead Alexandros Charos, Survey Expert

# Bahamas, The

# The Government and Public Policy Institute, University of the Bahamas

Zhivargo Laing, Executive Director Jeannie D. Gibson, Policy Assistant

#### Bahrain

# Bahrain Economic Development Board

Khalid Humaidan, Chief Executive Nada Al-Saeed, Executive Director Rima AlKilani, Executive Director Fatema Alatbi, Senior Executive Sara Ishaq, Senior Executive

### Bangladesh

#### Centre for Policy Dialogue - CPD

Dr Fahmida Khatun, Executive Director Dr Khondaker Golam Moazzem, Research Director Ms Jebunnesa, Programme Associate Nishat Tasnim Anika, Programme Associate

# Barbados

University of West Indies Jonathan G. Lashley, Senior Fellow Don Marshall, Professor Kenisha Chase, Research Assistant

# Benin

# Institut de Recherche Empirique en Economie Politique - IREEP Leonard Wantchekon, President Stéphania Houngan, Research Associate

# Bolivia (Plurinational State of), Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Honduras, Panama INCAE Business School

Ronald Arce, Director Enrique Bolaños, President

#### Bosnia and Herzegovina

School of Economics and Business, University of Sarajevo Jasmina Selimovic, Dean

Zlatko Lagumdzija, Professor Amra Kapo, Associate Professor

# Botswana

# Botswana National Productivity Centre Letsogile Batsetswe, Research Consultant and Statistician Zelda Okatch, Information and Research Services Manager Jacob Mmola, Executive Director

## Brazil Fundação Dom Cabral

Carlos Arruda, Professor of Innovation and Competitiveness Hugo Tadeu, Professor of Innovation Miguel Costa, Research Assistant Rodrigo Morado, Research Assistant

# Bulgaria

# Center for Economic Development

Maria Prohaska, Director Ivalina Simeonova, Project Manager

# Cameroon Compétitivité Cameroon

Hermann Fotie Ii, Permanent Secretary Tanankem Belmondo Voufo, Expert Investment Climate Jean Baptiste Nsoe Nkouli, Competitiveness Observatory Expert

# Cape Verde

INOVE Research Frantz Tavares, Chief Executive Officer Jerónimo Freire, Project Manager Júlio Delgado, Director

# Chad

### Groupe de Recherches Alternatives Et de Monitoring Du Projet Pétrole-Tchad-Cameroun

Simael Mbairassem, Economist in charge of Research and Public Policies Maoundonodji Gilbert, Managing Director

## Chile

University Adolfo Ibañez Business School Rodrigo Wagner, Associate Professor of Finance

# China

## **Dataway Horizon**

Lingling Qiao, General Manager Yuming Zhi, Research Director Zhuyu Yao, Senior Project Manager

## Colombia

# National Planning Department of Colombia Jorge Ivan Gonzalez, General Director, Department of National Planning Monica Lorena Ortiz Medina, Technical Director, Innovation and Private Sector Development Sara Patricia Rivera, Adviser, Innovation and Private Sector Development

# Congo, Democratic Republic of Congo-Invest Consulting

Teza Bila Minlangu, Administrator Faila Tabu Ngandi, Managing Director Bertin Muderhwa, Head of Service in charge of Studies and Statistics at the Federation of Businesses of Congo

## Côte d'Ivoire

# Centre de Promotion des Investissements en Côte D'ivoire - CEPICI

Solange Amichia, CEO Ramatou Fall, Director of Business Climate Simon Meledje, Head of Planning and Monitoring Bernadine Yeble N'Guessan, Research officer

# Cyprus

## Cyprus Employers and Industry Confederation - OEB

Antonis Frangoudis, Director Business Development and Economic Affairs Department Bank of Cyprus

Kyriacos Antoniou, Governance Officer Andreas Alexandrou, Manager Strategy and Customer Insights

# Czechia

CMC Graduate School of Business Tomáš Janča, Executive Director

# Denmark

Danish Technological Institute Stig Yding Sørensen, Senior Specialist Andreas Bjerre Lunkeit, Consultant

## Ecuador

ESPAE Graduate School of Management - ESPOL

Sara Wong, Professor Tania Tenesaca, Project Coordinator Xavier Ordeñana, Dean

## Egypt, Arab Rep.

# Egyptian Center for Economic Studies - ECES Abla Abdel Latif, Executive Director, and Director of Research Salma Bahaa El Din, Senior Economist Ahmed Maged, Research Assistant Hossam Khater, Research Assistant

Mohamed Khater, Research Assistant

## Estonia

Estonian Institute of Economic Research -EKI Marje Josing, Director

### Finland ETLA Research Institute of the Finnish Economy

Aki Kangasharju, Managing Director Päivi Puonti, Head of Forecasting Ville Kaitila, Researcher

# France

Business France Cassagnes Louise, Economist Marcias Manuel, Head of Service: Economic studies

# Georgia

Grigol Robakidze University Vakhtang Charaia, Deputy Rector Tengiz Taktakishvili, Expert Giorgi Tsutskiridze, Expert Mariam Lashkhi, Project Manager TSU Center for Analysis and Forecasting Otar Anguridze, Head of the Board

#### Germany

Institute for Innovation and Technology within the VDI/VDE Innovation + Technik GmbH Michael Nerger, Project Leader

## Ghana

Association of Ghana Industries Yaw Adu-Gyamfi, President Seth Twum-Akwaboah, Chief Executive Officer John Defor, Direcctor, Policy and Research

## Greece

## **SEV Hellenic Federation of Enterprises**

Michael Mitsopoulos, Director - Business Environment and Regulatory Affairs Athanasios Printsipas, Senior Advisor - SEV Business Council for Sustainable Development

# Guatemala

### FUNDESA

Juan Carlos Paiz, President of the Board of Directors Juan Carlos Zapata, Chief Executive Officer Fernando Spross, Associate Researcher Priscilla González, Corporate Affairs Coordinator

# Hong Kong SAR, China

Hong Kong General Chamber of Commerce Simon Ngan, Director, Policy and Research Wilson Chong, Senior Economist

## Hungary

KOPINT-TÁRKI Economic Research Ltd Peter Vakhal, Senior Research Associate Éva Palócz, CEO

# Iceland

The Icelandic Centre for Future Studies Karl Friðriksson, Manager Director

## India

LeadCap Knowledge Solutions Pvt Ltd -LeadCap Ventures Sangeeth Varghese, Managing Director and CEO Vidyadhar Prabhudesai, Director and COO

# Iran

Iran Chamber of Commerce, Industries, Mines and Agriculture - Deputy of Economic Affairs Zahra Naseri, Director of Statistics & Economical information Centre Hanie Ziadlou, Senior Research Analyst

# Iraq

## Baghdad Economic Forum

Faris Raheem Aal-Salman, Chairman of the Board of Directors Thabit Kadhim Khudhur, Vice Chairman of the Board of Directors

## Ireland

# Irish Business and Employers Confederation - IBEC

Geraldine Anderson, Head of Research

## Israel

Manufacturers' Association of Israel - MAI Ron Tomer, President Ruby Ginel, CEO Dan Catarivas, General Manager, Foreign Trade and International Relations Division Itai Nakash, Deputy General Manager, Foreign Trade and International Relations Division

# Jamaica

Mona School of Business and Management -MSBM, The University of the West Indies, Mona David McBean, Executive Director Diane Edwards, Director Yvette Cameron-Harris, Project Administrator Jamaica Promotions Corporation - JAMPRO Shulette Cox, Vice President, Research, Advocacy, and Project Implementation National Competitiveness Council Jamaica Sharifa Powell, Consultant Project Manager

### Japan

# Waseda University

Jusuke Ikegami, Professor Mitsuyo Tsubayama, Coordinator Shoko Miya, Coordinator

# Jordan Ministry of Planning and International Cooperation

Hadram Al Fayez, Director Mira Mango, Head of Competitiveness and Business Environment Division

### Kazakhstan

Center for Strategic Initiatives LPP Olzhas Khudaibergenov, Senior Partner Yerbol Tulegenov, Associate Partner Symbat Aliaskarova, Consultant

# Kenya

University of Nairobi Karuti Kanyinga, Research Professor and Director, IDS Vincent Mugo, Project Assistant IDS Paul Kamau, Associate Research Professor, IDS

# Korea, Rep.

Korea Development Institute Inho Song, Executive Director, Economic Information and Education Center Joohee Cho, Head, Public Opinion Analysis Unit Boyoung Han, Senior Reseach Associate, Public Opinion Analysis Unit

# Kosovo\*, North Macedonia Economic Chamber of North-West Macedonia Drilon Iseni, Executive Director Durim Zekiri, Operations Manager Miranda Ajdini, Legal associate

# Kuwait

Kuwait University Fahad Al-Rashid, Committee Chair Adel Al-Husainan, Committee Member Majed Jamal Al-Deen, Committee Member

# Kyrgyz Republic

Economic Policy Institute Marat Tazabekov, Chairman

## Lao PDR

# Enterprise and Development Consultants Co. Ltd - EDC

Buakhai Phimmavong, Managing Partner Thipphasone Inthachack, Office Administrator

# Latvia

Stockholm School of Economics in Riga Arnis Sauka, Head of the Centre for Sustainable Development

# Lesotho

Private Sector Foundation of Lesotho - PSFL Thabo Qhesi, CEO Bokang Tsoanamatsie, Public Relations Officer Qothoase Khofane, Researcher

# Liberia, Sierra Leone GQRDOTCOM Limited - GQR Omodele Jones, Chief Executive Officer

# Lithuania

Innovation Agency Lithuania Jone Kalendiene, Head of Research and Analysis Division Irena Karelina, Analyst

# Luxembourg

# Luxembourg Chamber of Commerce Christel Chatelain, Head of Economic Affairs Sidonie Paris, Economist Anthony Villeneuve, Economist

# Malawi

# Malawi Confederation of Chambers of Commerce and Industry

Chancellor Kaferapanjira, Chief Executive Madalitso Kazembe, Director, Business Environment and Policy Advocacy Manfred Maguru, Economic Analyst Chancy Mkandawire, Economic Analyst

## Malaysia

# Malaysia Productivity Corporation (MPC) Zahid Ismail, Director General Wan Fazlin Nadia Wan Osman, Director Productivity & Competitiveness Development Division

# Mali

# Mali Applied and Theoretical Economics Research Group - GREAT

Massa Coulibaly, Executive Director Wélé Fatoumata Binta Sow, Researcher Badiégué Diallo, Administrative and Financial Assistant

# Malta

# Competitive Malta - Foundation for National Competitiveness Adrian Said, Associate Matthew Castillo, Associate

## Mauritius

# Economic Development Board Sanroy Seechurn, Head of Department Ken Poonoosamy, CEO Dooshala Ramjutun-Ramlaul, Manager

# Mexico Instituto Mexicano para la Competitividad -IMCO

Valeria Moy, General Director Ivania Mazari, Program Manager

Ministry of the Economy Jorge Eduardo Arreola Cavazos, General Director for Competitiveness and Competition Carlos Rubén Altamirano Márquez, Director Fernando Tonatiuh Parra Calvo, Underdirector for Competitiveness

# Mongolia

**Open Society Forum - OSF** Erdenejargal Perenlei, Executive Director Oyunbadam Davaakhuu, Program Manager

#### Montenegro

The Institute for Strategic Studies and Prognoses - ISSP Maja Drakic Grgur, Project Coordinator

Veselin Vukotic, President

## Morocco

The Policy Centre for the New South Dr Karim El Aynaoui, Executive President Asmaa Tahraoui, Senior Knoweldge Manager Abdelaaziz Ait Ali, Head Economics Research Department

### Namibia

## Institute for Public Policy Research - IPPR

Ndapunikwa Fikameni, Research Associate Salmi Shigwedha, Research Associate Graham Hopwood, Director

#### Nepal

# Competitiveness and Development Institute - CODE

Dr Ramesh C. Chitrakar, Project Director/ Country Coordinator Abhinandan Baniya, Associate Team Member Menaka Shrestha, Team Member

#### Netherlands

# Amsterdam Centre for Business Innovation, University of Amsterdam

Henk Volberda, Director and Professor Rick Hollen, Senior Research Associate Roos Exterkate, Research Assistant

# Nigeria

# Nigerian Economic Summit Group - NESG Laoye Jaiyeola, Chief Executive Officer Dr Olusegun Omisakin, Director of Research and Development Sodik Olofin, Economist

# Oman

National Competitiveness Office - NCO

Dr Salim Abdullah Al Shaikh, Acting Chief of NCO Juhaina Saleh Al Balushi, Economic Researcher Jawaher Sultan Al Habsi, Business Analyst

# Pakistan

### Mishal Pakistan

Amir Jahangir, Chief Executive Officer Puruesh Chaudhary, Director Amna Sabahat Bhutta, Director

# Paraguay

# Paraguayan Foundation for Cooperation and Development

Martin Burt, CEO Luis Fernando Sanabria, CEO Sol Urbieta, Management Assistant

## Peru

# Industrial Development Center of the National Society of Industries

Luis Tenorio, Executive Director Maria Elena Baraybar, Project Assistant Benoni Sanchez, Head of Systems

# Philippines

Makati Business Club - MBC Roxanne Lu, Programs Director Trisha Teope, Foreign Programs Officer

#### Poland

National Bank of Poland Piotr Boguszewski, Economic Advisor Piotr Szpunar, Director

# Portugal

# Business Administrators Forum - FAE Paulo Carmona, President Mariana Marques dos Santos, Member of the Board PROFORUM Association for the Development of Engineering Ilidio De Ayala Serôdio, Vice-President Helena Roquette, Secretary

#### Qatar

# Qatari Businessmen Association - QBA

Faisal Bin Qassim Al Thani, Chairman Issa Abdull Salam Abu Issa, Secretary General Sarah Abdallah, Deputy General Manager Maria Jusay, Executive Secretary

# Romania

### Association for Women Entrepreneurship Development - ADAF

The Chamber of Commerce and Industry of Romania Rotaru Cornelia, President Rotaru Gela, Business Analyst Savu Cristina, Communication Expert

# Rwanda

# **Rwanda Development Board**

Delphine Uwase, Ag. Head of Strategy and Competitiveness Department Kennedy Kalisa, Strategy Analyst Richard Kayibanda, Ag. Chief Strategy and Compliance Officer

# Saudi Arabia

Alfaisal University Mohammed Kafaji, Vice Dean for Quality Assurance and Accreditation National Competitiveness Centre Eiman Habbas Al-Mutairi, CEO of the National Competitiveness Centre Waleed Al-Rudaian, Deputy CEO of the National Competitiveness Centre Salman Al-Tukhaifi, General manager

Senegal

Université Cheikh Anta Diop of Dakar Thierno Thioune, Directeur du Centre de

Abdulrahman M. Al-Ghamdi, Project Manager

Recherches Economiques Appliquées

#### Serbia

# Foundation for the Advancement of Economics - FREN

Aleksandar Radivojević, Coordinator Dejan Molnar, Director

#### Singapore

Singapore Economic Development Board Cheng Wai San, Director and Head Teo Xinyu, Executive Officer, Senior

# Slovak Republic

Business Alliance of Slovakia - PAS Peter Serina, Executive Director Robert Kičina, Member of the Board

### Slovenia

Institute for Economic Research Peter Stanovnik, Professor Sonja Uršič, Senior Research Assistant University of Ljubljana, Faculty of Economics Mateja Drnovšek, Full Professor

#### South Africa Business Unity South Africa

Tyson Thamsanqa Sibanda, Economic Policy Manager Olivier Serrao, Economic Policy Executive Director Cas Coovadia, Chief Executive Officer

# Spain

# **IESE Business School**

Pascual Berrone, Professor, Director of the International Center for Competitiveness María Luisa Blázquez, Research Associate

#### Sri Lanka

Institute of Policy Studies of Sri Lanka - IPS Kithmina Hewage, Research Economist Tharindu Udayanga, Research Assistant

#### Switzerland

University of St.Gallen, Center for Financial Services Innovation Tobias Trütsch, Managing Director

### Taiwan, China

Taiwan Institute of Economic Research Chen, Yi-Man, Research Fellow Tsuo, I-Chun, Assistant Research Fellow

# Tanzania

REPOA Ltd Donald Mmari, Executive Director Lucas Katera, Director of Collaborations and Capacity Building Cornel Jahari, Researcher and Field Manager

# Thailand

# **Chulalongkorn Business School**

Kanyarat (Lek) Sanoran, Associate Professor and Assistant Dean for Administration of Dean's Office Wilert Puriwat, Professor and Dean Nat Kulvanich, Assistant Professor and Assistant Dean for Planning & Development Affairs

#### Trinidad and Tobago

Arthur Lok Jack Global School of Business Raynardo Hassanally, Alumni Relations Coordinator Balraj Kistow, Programme Director Ron Sookram, Academic Coordinator

#### Tunisia

Institut Arabe des Chefs d'Entreprises Majdi Hassen, Executive Director Hager KARAA, Head of Studies Department

# Türkiye

TÜSIAD, Sabanci University Competitivness Forum - REF Esra Durceylan Kaygusuz, Director

Sezen Uğurlu Sum, Project Specialist

## Ukraine

# CASE Ukraine, Center for Social and Economic Research

Dmytro Boyarchuk, Executive Director Vladimir Dubrovskiy, Leading Economist Oksana Kuziakiv, Senior Adviser

# **United Arab Emirates**

# Federal Competitiveness and Statistics Centre

Hanan Ahli, Director General of Federal Competitiveness and Statistics Centre Rashed Abdulkarim Al Blooshi, Undersecretary of Department of Economic Development, Abu Dhabi

# Uruguay

# Universidad ORT Uruguay

Isidoro Hodara, Professor Bruno Gili, Professor Federico Monetti, Professor

# Uzbekistan

# Westminster International University in Tashkent (WIUT)

Bakhrom Mirkasimov, Rector Maksim Kim, Director of Center for Professional and Lifelong Education

# Venezuela (Bolivarian Republic of) Venezuelan Council for Investment Promotion Jennyn Osorio, Economics Affairs Manager Jorge García, Business Intelligence Manager

# Viet Nam

# Ho Chi Minh City Institute for Development Studies - HIDS

Tran Hoang Ngan, Director Trieu Thanh Son, Head of Research Management Nguyen Manh Quan, Researcher

# Yemen, Rep.

# Yemeni Business Club - YBC

Fathi Abdulwase Hayel Saeed, Chairman Ghadeer Ahmed Almaqhafi, Executive Director Safa Abdullah Alsayaghi, Projects Manager

# Zambia

# University of Zambia Joseph Simbaya, Director Chitalu Chama Chiliba, Assistant Director and Senior Research Fellow Patricia Funjika, Research Fellow

# Zimbabwe

# National Competitiveness Commission Phillip Phiri, Executive Director Brighton Shayanewako, Director, Competitiveness Douglas Muzimba, Chief Economist, International Competitiveness Elizabeth Magwaza, Economist
## Endnotes

- 1. World Health Organization (WHO), *WHO Coronavirus (COVID-19) Dashboard*, <u>https://covid19.who.int/</u>, accessed 15 December 2023; Chun, Sumin, Karmen Naidoo and Nelson Sobrinho, *The Impact of the IMF's COVID-19 Support to Developing and Emerging Economies*, Washington, DC: International Monetary Fund (IMF), 2022, <u>https://www.elibrary.imf.org/view/journals/001/2022/261/article-A001-en.xml</u>.
- 2. Mahler, Daniel Gerszon, Daniel Nishant Yonzan, Ruth Hill, Christoph Lakner, Haoyu Wu and Nobuo Yoshida, "Pandemic, prices, and poverty", *Data Blog*, 13 April 2022, <u>https://blogs.worldbank.org/opendata/pandemic-prices-and-poverty</u>.
- 3. United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change, *Technical dialogue of the first global stocktake: Synthesis report by the co-facilitators on the technical dialogue*, 8 September 2023, <u>https://unfccc.int/sites/default/files/resource/sb2023\_09\_adv.pdf</u>.
- 4. Edelman, 2023 Edelman Trust Barometer Global Report, 2023, https://edl.mn/3X0QXQE.
- Rodrik, Dani, "Goodbye Washington Consensus, Hello Washington Confusion? A Review of the World Bank's Economic Growth in the 1990s: Learning from a Decade of Reform", *Journal of Economic Literature*, vol. ILIV, 2006, pp. 973-987, https://drodrik.scholar.harvard.edu/files/dani-rodrik/files/goodbye\_washington\_consensus\_.pdf.
- 6. World Economic Forum, Dashboard for a New Economy: Towards a New Compass for a Post-Covid Recovery, October 2020, https://www3.weforum.org/docs/WEF\_Dashboard\_for\_a\_New\_Economy\_2020.pdf.
- 7. World Inequality Lab, "Chapter 2: Global Inequality from 1820 to Now", *World Inequality Report 2022*, 2022, <u>https://wir2022.wid.world/category/chapter-2/</u>.
- 8. Ferguson, Thomas and Servaas Storm, "Central banks raising interest rates make it harder to fight the climate crisis," *Guardian*, 6 May 2023.
- 9. Batista, Luciana, "Retail sustainability strategies lag as inflation threatens to pause investment and slow consumer interest," *Bain & Company*, 26 October 2022, <u>https://www.bain.com/about/media-center/press-releases/2022/retail-sustainability-</u> strategies-lag-as-inflation-threatens-to-pause-investment-and-slow-consumer-interest--bain--company-analysis/.
- 10. "Are there limits to economic growth? It's time to call time on a 50-year argument," *Nature*, 16 March 2022, <u>https://www.nature.com/articles/d41586-022-00723-1</u>.
- 11. Roser, Max, "What is economic growth? And why is it so important?", *Our World in Data*, 13 May 2021, <u>https://ourworldindata.org/what-is-economic-growth</u>.
- 12. The Economist, *How misfiring environmentalism risks harming the world's poor*, 29 June 2023, <u>https://www.economist.</u> com/leaders/2023/06/29/how-misfiring-environmentalism-risks-harming-the-worlds-poor.
- 13. Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), "Executive Summary", *In: In It Together: Why Less Inequality Brings Us Together*, Paris: OECD, 2015, <u>https://read.oecd-ilibrary.org/employment/in-it-together-why-less-inequality-benefits-all\_9789264235120-en#page17</u>.
- 14. Grigoli, Francesco, "A New Twist in the Link Between Inequality and Economic Development", *IMF Blog*, 11 May 2017, <u>https://www.imf.org/en/Blogs/Articles/2017/05/11/a-new-twist-in-the-link-between-inequality-and-economic-development</u>.
- 15. Ebeke, Christian and Shekhar Aiyar, "The missing link between income inequality and economic growth: Inequality of opportunity", *Centre for Economic Policy Research*, 3 April 2019, <u>https://cepr.org/voxeu/columns/missing-link-between-income-inequality-and-economic-growth-inequality-opportunity</u>.
- 16. The World Bank, *New World Bank Report Assesses Sources of Inequality in Five Countries in Southern Africa* [Press release], 9 March 2022, <u>https://www.worldbank.org/en/news/press-release/2022/03/09/new-world-bank-report-assesses-sources-of-inequality-in-five-countries-in-southern-africa.</u>
- Juhász, R., N. Lane and Dani Rodrik, *The New Economics of Industrial Policy*, Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 2023; Cherif, Reda and Fuad Hasanov, *The Return of the Policy That Shall Not Be Named: Principles of Industrial Policy*, IMF Working Paper No. 2019/074, International Monetary Fund (IMF), 2019, <u>https://www.imf.org/en/Publications/WP/</u> Issues/2019/03/26/The-Return-of-the-Policy-That-Shall-Not-Be-Named-Principles-of-Industrial-Policy-46710.
- 18. Galston, William, "Efficiency Isn't the Only Economic Virtue," *Wall Street Journal*, 10 March 2020, <u>https://www.wsj.com/</u> <u>articles/efficiency-isnt-the-only-economic-virtue-11583873155</u>.
- 19. Martin, Roger, "The High Price of Efficiency," *Harvard Business Review*, February 2019, <u>https://hbr.org/2019/01/the-high-price-of-efficiency</u>.
- 20. Reeves Martin, et al., "Resilience vs. Efficiency: Calibrating the Tradeoff," *BCG Henderson Institute*, 19 December 2020, https://bcghendersoninstitute.com/resilience-vs-efficiency-calibrating-the-tradeoff/.
- 21. World Economic Forum, Chief Economist Outlook, 2024.
- 22. International Monetary Fund (IMF), Crisis Upon Crisis: IMF Annual Report 2022, 2023.
- 23. World Trade Organization (WTO), *Trade in services for development fostering sustainable growth and economic diversification*, 2023, https://www.wto.org/english/res\_e/publications\_e/trade\_in\_serv\_devpt\_e.htm.
- 24. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD), *UNCTADStat*, Data Centre, <u>https://unctadstat.unctad.org/wds/TableViewer/tableView.aspx</u>, accessed 15 December 2023.

- 25. Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), "Digital-intensive services value added embodied in manufacturing exports as a share of manufacturing export value", *OECD Going Digital Tookit*, <u>https://goingdigital.oecd.org/en/indicator/70</u>, accessed 15 December 2023.
- 26. World Economic Forum, *The Future of Jobs Report 2023*, 2023.
- 27. Jalles, Joao Tovar and Luiz de Mello, "Pursuing inclusive growth", *Centre for Economic Policy Research*, 22 October 2020, https://cepr.org/voxeu/columns/pursuing-inclusive-growth.
- 28. Ebeke and Aiyar, 2019.
- 29. Jalles and de Mello, 2020.
- 30. World Inequality Lab, 2022.
- 31. UNICEF Office of Research Innocenti, *An Unfair Start: Inequality in Children's Education in Rich Countries*, 2018, <u>https://www.unicef-irc.org/publications/pdf/an-unfair-start-inequality-children-education\_37049-RC15-EN-WEB.pdf</u>.
- 32. Baduel, Benedicte, Asel Isakova and Anna Ter-Martirosyan, "Generational Aspects of Inclusive Growth", *IMF Working Papers*, vol. 2021, issue 072, International Monetary Fund, 2021, <u>https://www.elibrary.imf.org/view/journals/001/2021/072/001.2021.issue-072-en.xml</u>.
- 33. Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), *All on Board: Making Inclusive Growth Happen*, 2014, https://www.oecd.org/inclusive-growth/All-on-Board-Making-Inclusive-Growth-Happen.pdf.
- 34. Castelló-Climent, Amparo, *Education and economic growth*, UNESCO, 2014, <u>https://unesdoc.unesco.org/ark:/48223/pf0000225948</u>.
- 35. European Commission, Employment, Social Affairs, and Inclusion: Inclusive Labor Markets, <u>https://ec.europa.eu/social/main.jsp?catld=1134&langld=en</u>, accessed 15 December 2023.
- 36. McKinsey & Company, The case for inclusive growth, 28 April 2021, <u>https://www.mckinsey.com/industries/public-sector/our-insights/the-case-for-inclusive-growth</u>, based on: Chang-Tai ,Hsieh, et al., "The Allocation of Talent and US Economic Growth", Econometrica, vol 87, no. 5, 2019, pp. 1439-1474.
- 37. See from page 10 of; United Nations Department of Economic and Social Affairs (UNDESA), 2018 Report on the World Social Situation, 2018.
- Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), Can Social Protection be an Engine for Inclusive Growth?, 2019, <u>https://www.oecd.org/dev/inclusive-societies-development/can-social-protection-be-an-engine-for-inclusive-growth.pdf</u>.
- Gentilini, Ugo, "Ten lessons from the largest scale up of cash transfers in history", *Let's Talk Development Blog*, 13 July 2022, <a href="https://blogs.worldbank.org/developmenttalk/ten-lessons-largest-scale-cash-transfers-history">https://blogs.worldbank.org/developmenttalk/ten-lessons-largest-scale-cash-transfers-history</a>.
- 40. World Economic Forum, Nature Risk Rising: Why the Crisis Engulfing Nature Matters for Business and the Economy, 2020.
- 41. World Meteorological Organization, *WMO Global Annual to Decadal Climate Update: Target years: 2023-2027*, 2023, https://www.un-ilibrary.org/content/books/9789210027939.
- 42. Swiss Re, *The economics of climate change: no action not an option*, 2021, <u>www.swissre.com/dam/jcr:e73ee7c3-7f83-</u> 4c17-a2b8-8ef23a8d3312/swiss-re-institute-expertise-publication-economics-of-climate-change.pdf.
- 43. Vaden, T., et al., "Decoupling for ecological sustainability: A categorization and review of research literature," *Environmental Science and Policy*, 2 July 2022; and European Environmental Bureau, *Decoupling Debunked: Evidence and Arguments Against Green Growth as a Sole Strategy for Sustainability*, July 2019.
- 44. European Environmental Bureau, 2019.
- 45. Vaden, et al., 2022; European Environmental Bureau, 2019.
- 46. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD), World Investment Report 2023, 2023.
- 47. International Energy Agency (IEA), Net Zero by 2050: A Roadmap for the Global Energy Sector, 2021, https://www.iea.org/ reports/net-zero-by-2050.
- 48. Ibid.
- 49. UNCTAD, 2023.
- 50. In general terms, our Growth Pathway Archetypes are identified in three steps. In the first step, the 107 countries assessed in this report are grouped—using hierarchical clustering following Ward's method—in a way that allows for the identification of the closest fit between individual countries based on the Future of Growth Framework's four pillars as well as countries' five-year GDP per capita growth average. We settle for 12 country clusters to achieve a balance between cluster size, cluster fit and structural homogeneity. In the second step, each country cluster's average growth and Innovativeness, Inclusiveness, Sustainability and Resilience pillar scores are computed based on the underlying country scores in each cluster. These cluster scores are then subtracted from the Future of Growth Framework's global pillar scores, highlighting each cluster's pillar performance relative to their global average. In the third and final step, clusters are further grouped into seven distinct archetypes, based on common patterns in the signs and magnitudes of their relative pillar performances. For instance, both country cluster 2 and 4 feature slightly above average scores on Innovativeness, Inclusiveness and Resilience, and slightly below average scores on Sustainability. They are therefore categorized together as a common Growth Pathway Archetype. One of the 12 clusters consisted of three countries Angola, Venezuela and Yemen which are characterized by their atypical pillar performance as negative outliers. Given the peculiarities of countries in this group it was not included in the further analysis.



## COMMITTED TO IMPROVING THE STATE OF THE WORLD

The World Economic Forum, committed to improving the state of the world, is the International Organization for Public-Private Cooperation.

The Forum engages the foremost political, business and other leaders of society to shape global, regional and industry agendas.

## World Economic Forum

91–93 route de la Capite CH-1223 Cologny/Geneva Switzerland

Tel.: +41 (0) 22 869 1212 Fax: +41 (0) 22 786 2744 contact@weforum.org www.weforum.org